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NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

2 -

BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD
3

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -X

In the matter of: :
5 :

PHILADELPHIA ELECTRIC COMPANY : Docket Nos. 50-352-OL
6 : 50-353-OL

(Limerick Generating Station :
7 Units 1 and 2) :

:
8 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -X

9 Holidav Inn Midtown
Walnut and 13th Streets

10 Conference Room 7B
Philadelphia,

11
~

Pennsvlvania

Tuesdav, 15 Januarv 1985
12

The heari,ng in the ,above-entitled matter convened,,

O- pursuant to recess, at 9:00 a.m.
14

BEFORE:
15

HELEN F. HOYT, ESQ., Chairwoman
I0 Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
17 Washington, D. C. 20555

18 DR. RICHARD F. COLE, Member
Atomic Safety

II
~ and Licensina Board

U.S. Nuclear Regulatorv Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555

20

DR. JERRY HARBOUR, Member
21 Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission,() 22 Washington, D. C. 20555

23

24
Am Federsi nepo,wes, Inc.
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I APPEARANCES:

2 On behalf of Philadelphia Electric Comoanv:

3 ROBERT N. RADER, ESQ.
(' NILS N. NICHOLS, ESO.
-\ 4 Conner & Wetterhahn, P.C.

1747 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
5 Washington, D. C. 20555

6 On behalf of the Nuclear Regulatorv Commission Staff:

7 DONALD HASSELL, ESO.
NATHENE WRIGHT, ESO.

8 Office of the Executive Legal Director
U.S. Nuclear Regulatorv Commission

9 Washington, D. C. 20555

10 On behalf of PEMA:

II BRIAN P. CASSIDY, ESQ.
Regional Counsel, Region 1

12 John W. McCormack *
-

. Post Office '& Courthouse
13() -

Boston, Massachusetts 02109

Id On behalf of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania:

15 MARK L. GOODWIN, ESQ.
Pennsylvania Emergencv Management Agency.

I0
B-151 Transportation-and Safety Building
Connonwealth Avenue.

17
| Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17105

18 On behalf of PEMA:
I

U RALPH HIPPERT
B-151 Transportation and Safety Building

20 Commonwealth Avenue
l' Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17105
i 21

On behalf of Limerick Ecology Action:-

c s/
| PHYLLIS ZITZER,. President

23'

DAVID STONE
MAUREEN MULLIGAN

#
Limerick Ecology Action

Ace Federal Coporters, Inc.
Box 761
Pottstown, Pennsylvania 19464
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1 APPEARANCES: continued;

2 On behalf of Limerick Ecology Action:

3 SUZANNE B. ERCOLE, ESQ.
Prince & Prince, P.C.() 4 934 High Street>

Pottstown, Pennsylvania 19464
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I |MM/mm1 C_ O_ N_ T_ E_ N_ T_ S_
1

2 W'ITNESSES: DIRECT CROSS REDIRECT BOARD

3 Richard Whitlock

('s) 4 By Ms. Zitzer 18,375s

Mr. Rader 18,426
5 Mr. Goodwin 18,479

Mr..Cassidy 18,499
6 Mr. Hassell 18,515-

Ms. Zitzer 18,525
7 Judge Cole 18,527

Judge Harbour 18,533
8

Hugh Kelly
9

By Ms. Zitzer 18,540 !
'

Mr. Rader 18,563 i10
..

Mr. Rader (resumed) 18,643
_11 Mr. Cassidy 18,672

f
,,| Mr. Hassell 18,673

,

Judge Cole 18,675"
. ..

Judge Harbour . 18,677 j
I3 Mr. H'assell (furthe'r) 18,678~T

('_/
** :- .

i ,

,

" Paul Bartle

By Ms. Efcole 18,580 |"
Mr. Rader 18,610

16 Mr. Rader 18,623
I Mr. Goodwin 18,624

U !i Mr. Hassell 18,632

Mr. Rader (further) 18,634
18 Ms. Ercole 18,639

'

Mary Catherin Lowery

20 By Ms. Zitzer 18,683
Mr. Rader 18,715

21 Mr. Goodwin 18,760 i

Mr. Cassidy 18,761 ,

(} 22 Mr. Hassell 18,783
Ms. Zitzer 18,787.

23

24 ;

wFedvet Reportees, in:,
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I C O N T E_ N T_ S_ (Continued)

2 EXHIBITS: IDENTIFICATION EVIDENCE

i - 3 LEA E-54 18,392

4 LEA E-55 18,585 18,680

5 Applicant's E-93 18,727

0 Applicant's E-94 18,728

7
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Tl MM/mmi 1 P R_ O C_ E_ E D I_ N_ G_ S_

2 JUDGE HOYT: Good morning. The hearing will

3 come to order on this Tuesday, January 15, 1985.

4 Let the record show that the parties who were

5 present in the hearing when the hearing recessed, are again

6 present in the hearing room.

7 I believe we are ready now to call your first

8 witness of this morning. Mr. Whitlock, Ms. Zitzer, is that

9 correct?

10 MS. ZITZER: Yes, your Honor. LEA calls fir. Richard

|II Whitlock.

12 JUDGE HO T: Mr. Whitlock, will you take your

() ~ '

13 place here at the witness stand.
-

14 Whereupon,

15 W. RICHARD WHITLOCK ,

16 was called as a witness on behalf of the Intervenors,
i

17 0 Limerick Ecology Action, and having been first duly sworn

18 was examined and testified as follows: |

39 JUDGE HOYT: This witness has not submitted
-

20 prefiled testimony, Ms. Zitzer?

21 MS. ZlTZER: That is correct.

) 22 JUDGE HOYT: You then have 90 minutes to examine.i

I

23 DIRECT EXAMINATION

24 BY MS. ZITZER:'

XXX
' Ass-Federel Reporters, Inc.

25 Q Mr. Whitlock, could you state for the record your

i

- - , - , . , - . , - - - . - . - . .- . - - . . . - , - - - - - - - - - , , - -- -- ,- - -, . . -.
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'

.

I mm2 1 name, your address and your relationship to the South Coventry

2 Board of Supervisors?

3 A My name is W. Richard Whitlock. I live at R.D.2,

-

4 Coventryville Road, South Coventry Township. Chester County,

5 Pennsylvania.'

! 6 I am the Chhirman of the Board of Supervisors,

7 South Coventry Township.

8 Q Mr. Whitlock, how long have you been Chairman of

9 the Board of Supervisors?

t

10 A I think eight years.
,

11 Q And were you a member of the Board prior to
.

12 becoming Chairman?i
,

() 13 A Yes, I was. I was a member, I believe, for two

14 years.
- i

15 Q What is your occupation? -

16 A I am a teacher in the Coatesville area school |

I 17 district.

! l

; 18 Q Does South Coventry Township have a designated |

| |
19 Emergency Management Coordinator? i'

! 20 A Yes, we do. His name is John McIntyre.

'

! 21 Q How long has he been your appointed Emergency
I

;

!() 22 Management Coordinator?

23 A I believe since 1978.'

24 Q- Co.:ld you briefly describe the nat.re of your'
.

:A m-ra mes n o orwr.,inc.

! 25 involvement as Chairman of the Board of Supervisors of South
'

?
!
!

!

, ..m_. _ . . . . . ~ ._.,-,--,_-._.--__-.,-._,_._,-.,,-.-,_.__..._._.___,,.---,_,_-_.-__,m. - . . . . _ _ _ ~ . - - _ . .- - -
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<

| mm3 Coventry Township in the development of proposed Radiological
i 1

Emergency Response Plans for the Limerick Generating Station?i

A We have been involved with the plans for.the

O evacuation of the radiological disaster since the beginning.
,

At first we were not involved because we did not have the'

5

money or the personnel to draft the plan at that time. But,

Energy Consultants, through Mr. Ron Deck, came and offered
7.

| their assistance,and we began to work with Mr. Deck in
84

developing a plan.
,

.
O I believe you stated that you had been involved at

: 10

least in some way since the beginning. Do you generally

recall the point in time that you referred to as the beginning?

A .I would assume -- I would say three yearg ago.-

O ''
t

Q I believe you testified that Mr. Deck had offered'

< 14
' J .

assistance and had worked with you in beginning to develop
,

15 |;
plans for the Township. j

16 ;'

ICouldpu inform us through what drafts of the i
17 i

proposed plan for your Township you continued to work with
, Mr. Deck, and what was the nature of your involvement as'

| 19 .

i Chairman of the Board of Supervisors was in that process.
20

A We reviewed a Draft 1, and rejected the draft
: 21

because it was incomplete. It did not show how we were

going to finance the blanks that were on the draft and

how we were going to receive the equipment needed to provide

" " " " ' ' " * ' a safe plan.
25
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(4
I Q I believe you stated that you rejected Draft 1.

2 What was Mr. Deck's response, if you informed him

3 of that decision?

O 4 A Mr. Deck said that he would try to work with

5 Philadelphia Electric Company and with the other agencies in

6 trying to solve some of the problems that we addressed.

7 And we received the Draft 2 that was slightly

8 improved, but still too many blanks, too many unknowns for

9 us to approve.

10 0 Did you inform Mr. Deck 6f that?

II A Yes, ma'am.

I2 Q. What was his response?

13 A He was continuing t'o work on it.- *

Id Q And subsequent to that were you provided a copy

'f
1

15 i of the Draft 3 of the proposed plan for your township?
I

I0 A Yes. |

I7 Q And did the Board of Supervisors, or you individually,

18 review Draft 3 when you were provided it?

I9 A Yes. We reviewed the Draft 3 with Mr. Deck.

20 And again many of the same unknowns were not answered. I

21 believe at that time there was also supposed to have been a

22 study done to provide us, the County and whoever else

'23 needed, with the number of people who would need assistance j

24 to get out of our Township.
Am-Feieral Reportees, Inc.

25 We objected to that because it was not a true
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mm5
I survey taken. It was taken from, I believe, the 1980 Census.

2 And at that time we requested that we would provide the

3 personnel to do a door-to-door survey of the municipality

O 4 in getting the needs of the people who would need to be

5 evacuated from South Coventry Township.

6 Mr. Deck then said he would go to his employers

7 and see if they would provide the necessary funds for us to

8 complete this, because we didn't see that it was the

9 responsiblity of the taxpayers to pay for this type of

cnd T1 10 endeavor.

|11

12 .

13
,

14

'
i

15 j
,

16 |

17 ,

; 18

19

!
20 [

:

21 |'
I

/"} (,)\ 22,

23 1<

24
Am-Federd f.eporters, Inc.

25

|

|
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1 g I believe you stated you thought that the 1980

2 Census data was used, at least in some part, to determine

3 tne number of people needing assistance. Were you referring
,

(_) 4 to people who might need medical --

5 A Hard of hearing, people who were handicapped, _ u.

6 would need assistance getting out. Also, you also have to

7 take into account people who do not have transportation.

8 G Have you at any time reviewed draft four of the

9 South Coventry proposed Radiological Emergency Response Plan?

10 A We received draft four and we have not officially

11 reviewed it. I have looked at it.

12 At the time that we received dr. aft four, the survey

es 13 was supposed to have been completed and new' data was
w/

14 supposed to have been supplied. The day that I received

15 draft four from Mr. Deck was the same day that the survey

16 was in my mailbox for me to answer and send back.

17 I questioned Mr. Deck on that and he said a new

18 survey was being done and there had been problems with it

19 and that's when he said that an in-depth survey within the

20 township itself would certainly be a more adequate way of

21 determining the needs of the people to be evacuated.

~

/ 'j 22 In the meantime we have drafted a survey of our
a

23 own to do on our own and we are now trying to find the

24 individuals to do it. I hope I don't have to do it myself.
Am-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 MS. ZITZER: I would like to tender to the witness

- -
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I a copy of a form that has previously been received into

2 evidence as LEA Exhibit E-44.
,

3 (Document handed to the witness.)
f

- 4 BY MS. ZITZER:~

5 g Mr. Whitlock, I would like to ask you to take a

6 moment to review the form I just presented to you. I would

7 like to ask if you have scen that before.

8 A It looks like the same survey that was sent to

9 the households.

10 I also received one for Montgomery County also.

11 G But you live in Chester County, is that correct?
.

12 A Yes, Ma'am.

("'' 13 G Do you have any knowledge why you also
*

\

14 received a form for Montgomery County?

15 A Only because I guess we have an RD Pottstown

16 number,.you know, a rural route number.

17 MR. RADER: For the record, I don't think we are

18 going.to be very clear on the record reviewing this because

19 Ms. Zitzer simply said the form which I handed you and I

20 don't believe she identified the exhibit for the record,

21 what she provided the witness.

k) 22 MS. ZITZER: I was about to. I wanted to make

23 sure I wasn't leading the witness.
.

24 JUDGE HOYT: She gave it as Exhibit 44.
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 MR. RADER: I beg your pardon.
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I BY MS. ZITZER:

2 G Mr. Wnitlock, is that the form that you received

3 at your nousehold, to the best of your knowledge?

bv 4 A To the best of my knowledge.

5 0 In your previous testimony where you have referred

6 to the fact that a survey was being conducted, to the best

7 of your knowledge, is that survey form part of the survey

8 which you have referred to in your testimony?

9 A The survey that Energy Consultants or the PE

10 Corporation was going to send out?

II G Yes.

- I2 A I believe it is,

p 13 O Did you ' discuss with anyone from Eile'rgy ' Consultants
wJ

I4 or Cnester County Department of Emergency Services any

15 concerns relating to.the fact that you had received a

16 survey form sent out by Montgomery County as opposed to

17 Chester County?
,

18 A Not about Montgomery County, no.

19 G Do you know whether or not you received a copy

| 20 of the survey form at your household that was from Chester

21 County?

(..s) 22 A. I received one, yes, the same day that I picked

f- 23 up draft four from Mr. Deck.
i

24 Many of the. residents of our municipality did not
, Ace Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 receive a survey form.
i
!

'

- - - . - . ., - - _ _ _ _
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1 0 How do you know that, Mr. Whitlock?

2 A Because we asked at the primary election. As

3 people came in, we asked if they had received and if they

4 had sent back their survey form and a number of people

5 said they did not receive them.

6 Mr. Deck confirmed that there was a problem with

7 mailing and that they were going to do it again. Mr. Deck,

8 I believe, has been quite cooperative with us and has
4

9 tried to....

10 0 When you stated that you talked to residents of

11 your township at the polls, when did you do that?

At hhe primary election of that year.12 A

- 13- G That would have been in the spring of 1984?
"
-

.

14 A Yes, Ma'am.,

15 In sending out surveys, one of the problems that

16 we addressed to this is that when you ever send out a

17 mail-out of a survey -- and we've done this a number of

18 times in other activities within the municipality and

19 northern.Chester County, if you get a 10 percent return

20 you have a good return on your mail-out, you figure you

21 have a successful return for the criteria that you are

(~] 22 trying to study. If you have a 13 to 15 percent return,v

23 you have an excellent return.

24 I think in a survey of this magnitude, where the
' Am-Federot Reporters, Inc.

25 concern:is getting somebody out in a disaster, I don't think

-
-

. - _ _ . . _ - - . . - , , . . _ . - .-.
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1 a 15 percent or a 10 percent return is too low to use that

2 as a criteria for making a plan. This is why that we felt

3 and we still believe and we are going to do it a door-to-

/".)%(. 4 coor survey would be more correct and have a truer nature

5 in trying to evacuate these people.

6 MR. RADER: Objection. Your Honor, may I ask
,

7 that that portion of the witness' testimony following his

8 statement that he had spoken to the voters in the spring

9 of 1984 be stricken. The remainder was totally unresponsive

10 to the question which was simply when did you talk to the

II voters.

12 In addition, I don't be,lieve.the witness has
,

- -

r- 13

\S demonstrated any qualifications in'statistica1 methodology
) -

14 or compilation of such information.

15 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I believe that the

16 witness is trying to verify for the record the efforts

17 that are being made by the township to resolve this problem

18 and I think that the testimony --

19 JUDGE HOYT: Well Ms. Zitzer, that's not the

20 objection, the objection goes to the responsiveness of

21 the witness and the fact that he has not responded to the

{} question but he is also giving additional information22

23 that is not related to the question as propounded by you

24 or anyone else.
Ace 4ederal Reporters, Inc.

25 Therefore we will not strike it, Mr. Rader, but

.
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1 the witness is cautioned to be responsive only to the

2 questions he is asked by the representative of LEA, Ms. Zitzer,

3 or any of the counsel here who subsequently wish to ask

4 you questions.

5 MS. ZITZER: Thank you.

6 BY MS. ZITZER:

7 G Mr. Whitlock, do you recall whether or not the

8 survey form that you received at your household had any

9 kind of a return address or any markings on the envelope

10 to indicate who had sent out the survey form?

11 A I believe it came from the Chester County

12 Emergen,cy Management Coordinator, just as the one from
.

-
.

(~s 13 Montgomery County did. *

(_) ,

14 G I believe you stated that there was a cover letter

15 with the survey form, is that correct?
,

16 A. I don't recall that.

17 4 You said that when you spoke to Mr. Deck, he
!
l 18 confirmed that I believe a survey would be sent out again.

| 19 Approximately when did you discuss that with

20 Mr. Deck and do you know whether any action has been taken

| 21 since you.had that discussion?

(~h 22 A I first spoke to Mr. Deck about it the next day.,

U
23 I told him on the phone when I went home and checked my

24
! mail and found the survey and had this data that was already
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 printed. I again spoke to Mr. Deck after the primary election

|
.

w
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1 and I believe there had been or there was supposed to have

2 been three different mailings to try to solve the problem

3 of getting them to all of the residents.

O
s/ 4 I don't know if all the residents ever received

5 them, I only received one survey.

6 g Since you spoke with township residents at the

7 polls cn1 election day, have you had any further conversations

- 8 with any township residents to determine whether or not

9 they di'd indeed receive a survey subsequent to the discussions

10 that took place on election day? .

11 A A few have come to me and said they have
'

12 received them. .

"

r~s 13 g Have y6u spoken with any individuals who'have *

L)
14 still informed.you that they have not received them?

15 A Yes.

16 0 I believe you testified that although you received

17 draft four and that you had reviewed it personally, that it

18 had not officially been reviewed by the township, is that

19 correct?

20 A That's correct.

21 g Could you describe what you meant by that

n 22 statement?
v

23 A In the early part of 1984 Philadelphia Electric

24 Company took the South Coventry Township to court, sued
Ace Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 South Coventry Township. 'And the Board of Supervisors,

. _ _ - _ __ _ ._ _. _ -_, . . _ . _ _ . - _ _ - __ _- ._ _
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1 in their April meeting, stated that they would not

2 participate in drafting a plan until the suit with

3 Pni1adelphia Electric Company was resolved.

} 4 O And what was the nature of the legal action that

5 Philadelphia Electric took against South Coventry Township?

6 A They took a suit against South Coventry Township

7 because we had cited the Philadelphia Electric Company and

8 residents with violation of our zoning ordinance.

9 G Has that suit been settled at this time?

10 A No, it hasn't.

11 G What was Mr. Deck's response when you informed
.

12 nim of the township's decision?

13 A He said he woul'd stop working and would get back'

14 with us at intervals to see when we would be willing to

15 start again.

16 0 And since that time, have you also received a

17 copy of draft five of the proposed Radiological Emert,ency
. .

18 Response Plan for South Coventry Township?

19 A Yes, Ma'am.
.

20 G Do you recall when you received that approximately?
,

21 A I believe there's a date on it.,

(~) 22.

j \s/

r 23

; 24
Aap4esoral Reporters, Inc.

i
25

t

!

|

|

,. ... ,_



REE 18,388
=Tcka 3
Pcga 1

1 FiS . ZITZER: Your Honor, for the record, I

2 would like to note that the draft 5 has been received
3 into evidence as Applicant's Exhibit E-35. It is dated

4 April 1984.

I 5 BY MS. ZITZER:

6 0 Mr. Whitlock, are vou aware of the fact that

7 Philadelphia Electric Company has submitted draft 5 of your

8 township plan in this proceeding as an exhibit?

9 A Yes, I am.

10
.

0 Have you had any discussions with Pir. Deck or

II any representative of Energy Consultants regarding this

12 fact?

y A 'Yes.13

Id I spoke to Mr. Deck about it. He assured me

15 that he did not submit our plan for review becuuse

16 we had instructed him not to.

17 0 I believe you stated that Mr. Deck had assur'ed

18 you he had not submitted your plan for review.

" Are you referring to anything in particular

20 when you use the phrase " review"?

21 A Whoever would review the olan would be doing it

22 without the authorization of South Coventrv Township. It

23 would not have any credence as being a plan reviewed or

24 being part of South Coventry's business.
A.4mswei neponen, Inc.

25
O Do vou recall what draft of the plan the board

.
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~

I of supervisors was vow',.ing on at the time that the vote

2 was taken not to particinated any further until the

3 litigation with Philadelphia Electric Company was resolved?

U 4 A Draft 3.
,

5 Q Has Energy Consultants been authorized bv the

6 township to produce any subsecuent drafts to draft 3 by

7 the board of supervisors?

8 A No, ma'an.

9 Q Have you discussed this matter with Mr. Deck

10 or any other representative of Energy Consultants?

II A I have discussed it with Mr. Deck.

12 /Q Are thev aware.of vour concerns? "
.

) 13 A Yes.

I4 Q I believe you stated that when the township

15 reviewed drafts 1 and 2 in particular, that there were a

16 number of problems identified.

17 I would like to know whether or not you feel,

18 based on the subseauent drafts you have reviewed, first

'9* of all, whether or not those problems have been resolved

20 and, if not, I would like you.to identify snecifically

21 what problems vou and the board of supervisors are still

'
\s> 22 concerned about?

23 A First of all, the number one concern is the cost.

# Our nunicipality does not have the revenue to
wF. ewe noo,wn inc.

25
provide the equipnent, to maintain the eauipment for an

.
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I accurate plan in the evacuation of a radiological disaster.

2 We do not have the manpower to see that it is

3 innlemented.

O
4 Furthermore, the evacuation plan or the route

5 is totally unacceptable to South Coventry Township.

6 The ones that we received had South Coventry Township

7 split, and part of South Coventry Township going in one

8 direction and the other part of South Coventrv Township

9 going in another direction.

10 The majority of South Coventrv Township's

Il residents and the three schools located in South Coventry

12 Township would go to a trailer manufacturing
~

-

. . .

O cemganzfaraho1dinen1 ace. That is certain1x noe''

Id a conducive place as an evacuation center-for a municipality

15 of 1500 people and approximately 1500 to 2,000 students.

I6 The other part of South Coventry Township would

17 go approximately 30 miles, give or take five or six

18 miles, from that distribution center, and it would be

virtually impossible for them to be reconnected with

20 their families.

21 We discussed this with Mr. Deck and with

22 Mr. McNamara of Chester County Energency Management Agencv,

23 or whatever it is called, and with Mr. Hippert of PEMA,.

24 and nv understanding is that this has been resolved.
-

m,s neown,,, Inc.

25
Mr. Deck had inforned me that the evacuation route
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I from South Coventrv Township had been revised and all of

2 South Coventry Townshin would be going west to a location

3 to the west.
(

4 our reauest is for the residents of South

5 Coventry Township to be deposited at Twin Valley High
6 School, and if that is too close to the disaster area,

7 to move then on west to Garden Spot Hich School where there

8 are. facilities to house, feed that number of people.

9 You would have cafeteria facilities, lavatory

10 facilitie's, and roon to house people and to get people

II in and out as thev come and pick up their loved ones.

12 - Mr. Deck had informed me that the evacuation nap.
,

(] and plans had been changed, bt$t it was. printed in the* 13
' '

I4 Pottstown Mercury as still having a split route.

15 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I would like to

16
distribute to the parties and the witness a copy of a

,

I7
letter which I would like to have identified as

18 LEA Exhibit E-53..

I' It is a November 16, 1983 letter from

20 Fir. Belser of the Pennsylvania Emergency Management

21 Agency to Mr. Canpbell.
t - m

22 MR. HASSELL: Should this be 54?

! 23 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, 54.
t

24
( Am Feeleret Reporters, Inc. ftS. ZITZER: I appreciate the correction. This

would be LEA E-54.
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1 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

2 That letter of November 16, 1983, addressed

3 to a Mr. Timothv Campbell, director Chester County
(
' 4 Denartment of Emergency Services, and signed by

5 Adolph L. Belzer, Director, Office of Plans and

6 Preparedness of the Pennsylvania Emergency Manaaement

7 Agency, will be marked as LEA E-54 for identification.

.XXXXXXX 8 (The document referred to was

9 marked LEA Exhibit E-54 for

10 identification.)

II BY MS. ZITZER:
_

12 O Mr, Whitlock, I have just handed you d letter

j 13 from PEMA addressed to Mr. Campbell which states that

14 in. reviewing the municipal plans compared with the county
15 plan, it is noted that the South Coventry plan is not

16 in consonance with it.

I7 It goes on to discuss the evacuation. route

18 designated in the township plan and at

I9
the third paranraph it states that, "The South Coventry

20 Township plan, which should be brought in like with yours,

21 shows all of the municinality evacuating via route 23 west

,Q
t, j 22 with a reception center at the Morgan Corporation.

23 " Hopefully, you will be able to convince South

24
Coventry to make the neecssary change in their plan."

Ace-Fede,el Repo,ters, Inc.

25
I would like to innuire whether or not you have

\



1

!

REE'3/6 18,393

!
I ever seen this letter before? |

,

2 A No, ma'am.

3 0 I would like to inquire, when you stated that you

O 4 had discussed this matter with Mr. Hippert, whether or not

5 he indicated to you whether it would be appropriate to change
6 the evacuation route to have all of your township evacuating

7 on route 23 west?

8 A When we discussed it, Mr. Hippert said he would

9 look into it and look into our concerns. And Mr. McNamara

10 at the same time said they would review it. And we

II
suggested a way to resolve the problem which thev thought

12 was the problem at the corner of route 23 and route 100 which
'

13 they thought would be a problem in trying to evacitate
Id South Coventry Township to the west because of the

15 deviding line of route 23 and route 100.

16 It looks like that since our discussion that they

17 did work on it, and it looks like it is resolved, even

18 though we have not received any official notification of

I9
it or have seen a map showing the new direction.

20
0 When you say that you believe it has

21 been resolved, who has informed you that it has been

22 resolved?

23 A Mr. Deck. When I confronted Mr. Deck about

24
the map that was produced in the Pottstown Mercury, you

Aes Feder'$ Reporters, Inc.

25 know, how I saw that it hadn't been resolved at that time,
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1

I he said that a new man had been drafted and that it had

2 been sent to the appropriate agencies to show that we were

3 now being evacuated to the west on route 23, that that was

O 4 an old map and it wasn't a map up to date.

5 0 How recently did you have this discussion with

6 Mr. Deck, if you recall?.

7 A Months ago.

8 0 Have you had any discussions with any representative

9 of the Chester County Department of Emergency Services

10 regarding the designated evacuation route for your

II township?
.

12 A Yes..

-.. .

O '' o oia ther i=aic ee * vou ** e taev 1 o ereea

Id that this matter could be resolved to your satisfaction?

15 A They said they would, at the same time I talked

I0 to Mr. Hippert about it, I talked to Mr. McNamara, and

I7 that is when they said they would try to resolve it and

18 they would look into it.

I'
O Have they gotten back to you since the time they

20 told you they would look into it?

2I A No, na'an.

22
Q Has anvone from PEMA had any subsegent contact

23 with you to inform you the results of their looking into

24
it?

A .Feneres m.ooriers, Inc.

25 A No, na'am.

.

. . _ _ . _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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I Q But it is your understanding at this time,

2 based on your conversation with Mr. Deck, that the

3 evacuation route concerns you had have been resolved

4 as long as the designated evacuation route for your

5 township indicates that the entire township would be

0 evacuating on route 23 west?

7 A Yes, but we haven't seen it or seen how they

8 have set it up.

9 0 I believe you stated that at least you were of

10 the opinion, and I believe you also referred to others

II you discussed this matter with who were also of the

12 opinion, that there would be'a problem at route 23'and 100;
. . .

13(Q is that correct?
v

Id ,A Yes, ma'am.

15 0 I would specifically like to know the basis

16 for your opinion along that regard and, if you have had

I7 any discussions with the people you mentioned that you had

18 discussed this matter with, I.would like to know anything

I'
specific that they informed you of?

20 MR. RADER: I object to that as irrelevant.

21 The witness has clearly testified that under the

(A) revised plan, the entire township would exit by means of22

23 route 23 west.

24
Therefore, those other considerations are no longer

Ase Festeral Reporters, Inc.
,

25
relevant.--
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I MS. ZITZER: Your Honor --

2 MR. RADER: -- with regard to what the plan used

3 to say.

4 JUDGE HOYT: I think we have gone past that point,

5 Miss Zitzer.

6 MS.'ZITZER: There are portions of the township

7 that are further east than route 100. It would still --

8 .it is possible that whatever the concern he identified.

9 may still apply.

10 I am simoly trying to determine what his

II concern was. It may have been resolved.

I2 JUDGE HOYT: Miss Zitzer,'we have enough

) I3 to conc'ern ourselves with'. Let's get down to what the

I4 plans are now. I think that is not relevant.

15 The objection is sustained.

10 BY MS. ZITZER:

I7 0 Mr. Whitlock, I believe vou stated that there -

18 are three schools within your township?

I9 A Yes, ma'am.

20 0 Could you identify those?

2I A Owen J. Roberts High School, Owen J. Roberts

[)3 22 Middle School, and French Creek Elementary School.

23

'

24

| Ase Federet Reporters, Inc.

25

. - - .- . . ._ , -- - . ,-- ... - _- - _ .- -. - - - - -
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I Q Are those schools all part of the Owen J. Roberts

T4 MM/mm1
2 School District?

3 A Yes.

4 Q According to the plans that you are familiar with,

5 what responsibilities does the Township have regarding

6 traffic control?

7 A I think ultimately the Township has all the

8 responisibility in all the control.

9 This is why we are so concerned.

10 Q Could you be more specific what you meant by that

II statement?
|>

12 .A It is our responsibility as elected officials to |
I

.

!13 be responsible for the health and welfare of the' people that
,

Id we represent. Therefore, it is our ultimate responsibility
|

15 to see that we have a workable pliable plan. And this is

16 our main concern, that we do not have a paper plan. One that

17 will work, one that we are able to live with, one that we can !

18 afford, and one that will satisfy the needs of the people of

39 our municipality. i

!

Ibelieveyoustatedaselectedofficialsyoufelt|20 Q

|
21 that you were responsible for the people in the Township. l

O 22 Are you relying on any particular statutes as the
v

23 source of that opinion?
|

24 A I believe it is the oath th e you take when you
Am Feder3 Meporters, Inc.

25 take office as an elected official for the municipality.

-
.
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I Q At lpage 1, under Item C,which is entitled Purpose

2 of the proposed Township plan, it' states that:

3 "The intent of this document is to provide

4 for the maximum protection of those persons who

5 live, work or transit South Coventry Township in

6 the event of an incident at the Limerick Generating
*

7 Station.".

8 Would you agree that that is the purpose of the

9 proposed Radiological Emergency Response. Plan?

10 A I bel.ieve that is what the intended purpose is.

II Q And do you believe that the plans that you have

12 reviewed comply with that stated purpose? -
,

,

'
*

13 A No . * *

Id Q ARe there any reasons, other than ones you have
c .

15 already explained to us here today, why you have that |
|

opinion? I16

17 A Yes. Because we of the municipality have not

18 really been informed of what our needs would be, what

39 equipment we would totally need, how many personnel we would

20 need to try to implement this plan. -

21 Do we need personnel for traffic control,

22 personnel to evacuate people, personnel for the protection of

I23 private property and welfare of the property in South
||

24 Coventry Township.
, Am-Federse Reporters, Inc.

25 We would need equipment to facilitate the plan.
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mm3 I We would have to have vehicles to evacuate people who

2 needed to be evacuated, we would need ambulances to evacuate

3 the nursing home, which we have not seen any evidence of

O 4 any kind of a plan to evacuate the nursing home.

5 We have two preschools in South conventry Township

6 that have not been addressed.

7 We have a senior citizen center that operates a

8 couple of days a' week in a local church,where the senior

9 citizens are brought and left there for a number of hours.

10 And if something would happen at that time they would have to

II be provided with transportation to leave.

12 We also would need equipment to make sure that the

'
-

13 routes would remain open in case of an emergency, and Route

Id 100, according to the draft was one of the major evacuation
i
'15 routes for evacuating of the area. And, of course, 23 is.

i
16 And Route 100 through South Coventry Township is one of the !

e

most accident prone sections of highways in Southeastern f17

I

18 Pennsylvania. The corner of Route 23 and Route 100 is a hazard'
!

IU at any time, let alone in time of emergency.

20 We would have to make sure that we have the type

21 of equipment and personnel to keep that flowing smoothly.

22 In our own working of the draft we would see that

23 we need at least four tow trucks, a piece of equipment, a

24 large loader of some type that we could be able to remove
Aes Federal Reportees, Inc.

25 vehicles that would be stranded along the route to provide
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mm4 I a free flow of traffic.

2 We do not have this equipment. We would have to

3 hire the tow trucks. We do have them available in our,

4 Township. But again, we can't go and ask somebody to do

5 something when it is an unknown of if they are going to be

6 reimbursed, how they are going to be reimbursed, and if

7 their vehicles are impounded because of being contaminated,

8 will they be replaced or how they will be compensated for the*

9 loss of that vehicle.

10
1 Q Mr. Whitlock, does South Cove'ntry Township have

Il an Emergency Operations Center designated at this time?

.
- 'l2 A No, we don't.

.

'' '

13 We do not have a Township facility.
'

Id Q Has this matter been discussed with Philadelphia
,

15 Electric Company, or Mr. Deck?

16 A Yes.

17 0 What was the nature of the discussion that took
.

18 place?
.

A In our discussions with Mr. Deck, we asked how |
19

20 this would be provided, and if we provided it, who would pay

21 the cost of settiner up an emergency, whatever you call it,
,

O 22 roo e=a greviae zor, it we a a e re=e it, the re e 1 or it,

23 the maintaining of the equipment, the buying of the equipment,

24 et cetera.
> m Federal Moooriers, Inc.

25 Q Has Philadelphia Electric offered to provide you

.-. , . . - - . _ -- .- - _. . . _ - , - _ , - - - . . . - - . . . - _ _ . . . _ _ - - . -
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1 any equipment?

2 A officially Philadelphia Electric has not offered

3 to buy us any equipment, because they have not attended a

'O 4 public meeting to do so.

5 Philadelphia Electric Company, through Mr. Suzenski.

*

6 has offered to me personally to provide the Township with

7 $5000 worth of radio equipment and $1000 -- X number of

8 dollars to help in any other areas that we would need.

9 I was not able to accept that because it was

10 done privately, not at a public meeting. I don' t think

i
II that we can, under the Sunshine Law of the State of Pennsylvania,

I2 agree to anything of that nature without having it done at a

'' rea11c *1=er a xe ea t ree e e te 11 earee suvervi or F
'

O
Id at that time.

15 It has not been done. !

! -

16 0 You specifically requested someone to inform i

17 Philadelphia Electric that you would like them to attend a j

t

18 public meeting to discuss this, is that correct? !
!

19xx A Mr. Suzenski.

20 0 Did Mr. Suz,enski indicate to you any reasons..

21 why no one responded to your request?

-O
() 22 A Yes.

23 Q What were the reasons he gave you?

24 A He did not want to attend a public meeting and
Am Federst Reporters, Inc.

25 be harassed. Philadelphia Electric Company did not want to

.-_____ _ ____________-_- __-_-________-_-_ - ______ _ -____- _ ___ _
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mm6 I be harassed at a public meeting. And, I would not permit that,

2 and I told Mr. Suzenski I would not permit that...

3 Q Once you told him that, what was his response?

O 4 A We did set up a meeting to attend a meeting

5 pertaining not particularly to this, but to the problem of

6 our suit. And, he did not attend. .

7 Q Did any representative of Philadelphia Electric

8 Company attend?

9 A Philadelphia Electric Company attended our

10 Supervisors meeting on March 4th or 5th of last year pertainin'g
II ~to the problem with the sirens. But no other action.

12 And they were going to get back to us and they .

'

O '' have not. Instead, they took us to court.
*

Id Q What representative, if you recall, of Philadelphia

IS Electric Company attended your March 4th or 5th meeting?
,

D A Mr. Eckman, Mr. Suzenski and two other gentlemen...

17 who I do not recall their names.

18 Q I would like to ask you to turn in Draft 5, of

I9 the South Coventry Township Radjological Plan -- and that has

20 been submitted by Philadelphia Electric Company as Applicant's

21 Exhibit E-35 -- to page P-1.

22 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, the witness has a copy of

23 something before him. However, given some of the difficulty

24 we have had with other exhibits, I would lika for that
Asafederal Reporters, Inc.

25 copy thatthe witness will use in his testimony, to be

.
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1 examined by all counsel.,
2 MS. ZITZER: Certainly..

3 BY MS. ZITZER:

4 0 Do you have with you a copy of Draft 5,

5 Mr. Whitlock?

6 A Yes, I do. *

7 (All counsel approaching witness table and

8 examining document.)

9 THE WITNESS: What page would you like me to look

10 at?

II BY MS. ZITZER:

12 Q P-1. It is near the back.
.,.

! 13 (Witness examining document.)
*

,

Id JUDGE HOYT: I would like for the record to reflect
,

15 that all counsel did have that opportunity to examine the

16 record -- the document that is before the witness.

I7
! Go ahead, Ms. Zitzer.

18 Ti!E WITNESS: Do you know what page it is on? !
1

19 BY MS. ZITZER:-

'

20 Q P-1. The numbers are on the bottom.

21 It will be at the very back.

O 22 ^ ox v.
23 Q Do you have that attachment P7

24 3 y,,,
Am pasers noserwes, Inc.

I 25 Municipal Police, Fire and Ambulance Resources at

. _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ - _ _ - _ - _ - _ - _ _ _ _ - - - _ _ _ _ - - - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _
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1 Q Yes. Under the heading Ambulance, it lists,

2 none in Township. Coverage by Goodwill Fire Company

3 ambulance.

' 4 Do you see that?

5 A Yes, ma'am.

6 O I believe you previously testified that you were

7 concerned about the availability of ambulances.

8 I would like to know<if the Goodwill Fire Company

9 routinely provides service to South Coventry Township, and

10 whether or not you were aware that they are listed here as

II providing coverage in the Radiological Emergency Response
.

I2 Plan? -

-m' '

( ) 13 A They do provide servic'e in South Coventry
~,

~_-

Id Township when it is needed, to our contract with Ridge Fire

15 Company. We have a contract with the Ridge Fire Company of

16 East Coventry for providing fire service to South Coventry

17 Township. In that contract, also through their relationship,
,

18 Goodwill Ambulance provides the service for emergencies in

19 our Township.

20 We also have at times received services from the

21 Elverson -- I guess it in Fire Company, their ambulance corps,I
|

I 22 and from the Spring City rescue unit.

23 Q Is there any reson why you have roccived f
i

24 assistance from the other ambulance squads as opposed to
Ace Federet Reporters. Inc.

25 Goodwill?
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I A Because of the availability, the need and the

2 extent of the incident that occurred.

3 g y 3,,,

4 Do you know how many ambulances the Goodwill Fire

5 Company has available?

0 A I do not.

7 Q Do you have any reason to believe that they

8 couldn't provide you with the number of ambulances that you

9 might require?

10 g 3.m sorry, that they could or could not?

i II MR. RADER: Objection.

12 There has been no testimony as to what those needs..

O
''' wou1a de- ra w'ie a 1 o e t a a ao ao* v a x ow

I' how many ambulances Goodwill has. .

15 JUDGE HOYT: Lay your foundation, Ms. Zitzer, if you,

16 wish to pursue that question.

17 BY MS. ZITZER:

18 Q I beliew you previously testified you were
f

I9 concerned whether or not there would be enoug.h ambulances

20 aviallable in the ovent of a radiological emergency to provide
|

21
|

assistance in South Coventry Township.

C) 22(, Is that correct?'

| 23 A Yes, ma'am.
!

| 24
Q When you made that statement, what were you

! A..Peseem no.,we., Inc.

25 relying upon as the basis for your concern about the need
i

_ . _ _ ___ - - - - _ _ - _ - - _ - _
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mml0 I for ambulances in South Coventry Township?

2 MR. RADER: I still don't think that's a proper

question.
,_

x> 4 I thinkihe witness must establish that he has

5 determined the number of ambulances which would be needed,

6 and the number of ambulances which were available from the

7 companies which were identified in this plan.

8 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, that was the question I

9 was asking; what was the basis for his determination that any

10 ambulances would be available.

II JUDGE HOYT: Let's see if we can get the answer.

12 I will overrule your objection, Mr. Rader.

* *

13
( }) However, Ms. Zitzdr, see if'you can't get the

Id information without having to have these objections.

15 MS. ZITZER: Certainly.

16 BY MS. ZITZER:

37 Q Do you understand my question?

18 A Yes, ma'am.
|

19 Q Can you provide me with an answer?

20 A I would think at a minimum we would need two
'

21 ambulances for services for unknown needs. For example, any

22 accidents that would occur on Route 100 and Route 23.
I

23 I also think that we would need between eight and

24 ten ambulances, or some type of an emergency vehicle to
w F.o.ree n po,ters, ene.

25 provide the evacuation of the nursing home. Now, that might

-
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1 be provided in another draft or something like that, but we

2 have not received any communication to indicate -- or indica _

3 tion on how we would get the nursing home evacuated, exceptO
V

4 read in some publication of a time period for evacuating the

5 nursing home, which is in conflict with what we believe it

6 would take to evacuate the nursing home, or South Coventry

7 Township.

8 I would think at a minimum -- I think they

9 average between 33 and 44 occupied beds in that nursing

10 home, and I would assume -- and I'm not an expert, but an

II ambulance I assume would hold three people, so we would have

12 to, you know, divide that to.come up with it. *

-
.

.

[] 13 Q What' nursing home were you referring to?

Id A Coventry Manor Nursing Home on Chestnut Hill Road

i
15 in South Coventry Township. j

16 0 Have you had any discussions with either Mr. Deck
I

or Chester County Depart rent of Emergency Services regarding fI7

18 your needs for ambulances or any proposed evacuation plans
|

I9 for the Coventry Manor Nursing Home? |

|
20 A No, we haven't gotten that far, before our

~

cnd T4 21 communications stopped.

O 22

23

24
Am Fede,el Repo,ters, Inc.

25

.
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I g Do you have any reason to believe that the

2 Goodwill ambulance squad could not provide the numbers of

3 ambulances which you just identified?

4 MR. RADER: Objection, same point. The witness

5 stated he didn't know how many ambulances they had.

6 Tnerefore there's no foundation.

7 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Ms. Zitzer, lay your

8 foundation.

9 BY MS. ZITZER:

10 g I believe you previously testified that there

Il nave been a number of occasions when you have received

12 ambulance assistance for South Coventry Township from *

'

13 the Elverson fire company ambulance.

14 A. Yes, we have. But I believe they,are committed

15 to the Warwick and Elverson plan.

16 g My question, though, at'the time you needed

17 ambulance assistance, are you aware of the reason why the

18 Goodwill fire company ambulance did not respond to your

19 request?

20 MR. RADER: Objection, there's been no foundation

21 that they were called.

22 THE WITNESS: No, I don't --
'

23 JUDGE HOYT: Just a moment, sir. You have been

24 asked not to be responsive to questions that are not before
: Ass-Federet Reportets, Inc.

25 you. I will have to repeat the caution to you. The question

.- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _



AGB/cgb2 18,409

I has not been ruled upon, you heard the objection. I would

2 like for that not to happen again.

3 Ms. Zitzer, there is an objection. Do you wish to
q
b 4 make any argument on that?

5 MS. ZITZER: I will rephrase the question, your

6 Honor.

7 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

8 BY MS. ZITZER:

9 G I believe you stated that the township has some

10 kind of a contract either with the Ridge fire company or
11 tne Goodwill ambulance company for routine ambulance

12 service, is that correct?
.

13 A. We have a contract with the Ridge fire company
*-

- *
.

14 and they call the ambulance service when it's needed. We

15 do not call the ambulance service. Our contract is with

16 the Ridge fire company for their services, and I don't know

17 what the method is that they respond but Ridge, and through

18 our contract, tnat is how the ambulance arrives at the

19 scene.

20 4 Have you had any discussions with any representative

21 of the Ridge fire company regarding emergency-planning

Q 22 related arrangements for ambulance service in your townshipb
23 in the event of a radiological emergency?

24 A. No,-we. haven't.
A..pasnm nepw=s, Inc.

25 4 Are you aware of the use of route alerting in your
!

___- _ _-_- _____-____- - - - _ _ - _ _ . ___ _ _ - _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . ---__ -_-__-- ___ _ __-_ _ ____,
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I plan?

2 A I don't know what route alerting is.

3 g Has Mr. Deck at any time discussed with you any

() '

4 procedures that would be used to provide notification to

5 hearing impaired residents of your municipality in the

6 event of a radiological emergency at Limerick?

7 A No, we haven't.

*
8 0 What has been the nature of Mr. McIntyre's

9 participation in developing or providing input in drafts

10 one through three of the proposed evacuation plan for your

II township?
.

12 A He has reviewed them and we discussed it and
.

.

(} 13 tnat's about what our review of the plan has been., He has

14 gone to; training sessions and that kind of stuff.

15 g Has there been a training session held for any

16 residents of South _Coventry Township?

17 A- No, Ma'am.

18 0 . The training session that you referred that

19 Mr. McIntyre attended, can you provide us any more information

20 ' about it?

21 A He is a member of a fire company and in that

() 22 capacity he went to the training session.

23 0 What fire company-is he a member of?

I 24 A- Valley Forge fire company,_I believe it's called.

%Feseres neoorms ine..

25 g Does Mr. McIntyre reside within South.Coventry

(
, ,
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1 Townsnip?

2 A Yes, he does. He resides at Franklin Drive,

3 Star Route, Pottstown.

{^lT 4 g Did he make any comments to you about the trainings-

5 session that he had attended?

6 A No.
;

7 MS. ZITZER: I would like to provide to the

8 witness a copy of a letter which has previously been

9 received into evidence, it is LEA Exhibit E-35.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Which letter is that, Ms. Zitzer?

II Just briefly describe it to me.

12 MS. ZITZER: It is a' letter from Energy Consultants

*43 signed by Mr. Deck dated August 31st,,1983 addressed to

14 Mr. Richard Whitlock.

15 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

16 MS. ZITZER: This was previously distributed

17 but I do have additional copies here if it would help.

18 (Distributing documents.)

19 BY MS. ZITZER:

20 g Have you had a moment to review that letter,

21 Mr. Whitlock?

22 A. Yes.. v)
23 g Do you recall receiving a copy of that letter?

24 A Yes.
. Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 g I would like to ask you to refer to the last

--
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I sentence of the second paragraph where it states: |

2 "It is important to note this review

3 is initiated with the expressed understanding

- 4 that the plan is in draft form, subject to

5 further development, and in no way implies

6 that the document under review represents
,

7 official policy of your municipality."

8 Do you see that part of the letter?

9 A. Yes.

10 9 I would like to know whether or not you have

11 discussed this matter subsequently with Mr. Deck and whether

12 or not, in your opinion, the part of the sentence referring,

( 13 to the fact that the document in no way implies -- I'm

14 sorry, strike that.

15 I would like to know whether or not you discussed

16 the matter referred to in the last sentence of paragraph

17 two which I just referred to with Mr. Deck since you

18 received this letter which is dated August 31st, 1983.

19 A. Yes. We met with Mr. Deck in August when we

20 reviewed draft three and, when we rejected the draft as

21 being acceptable to South Coventry Township, he requested

O tnet he com1d de whet is teced in this 1etter for gurgo e-

23 of wnatever it is and we said yes, and that it must be

24 stated in there that it was not an official document of
( Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 South Coventry Township and would not show that we approved

, .

.- .- -. , ,. ,,- . , . - . . ,



18,413SAGB/cgb6

1 or whatever and he -- as it's stated what they had to do,

2 we said that it would be all right for him to do that with

3 draft three as long as it was indicated that we did not
-

4 approve of the draft or accept the draft because we had

5 found many discrepancies in the draft. And this was,

6 I believe, a follow-up letter to our discussion when we

i

7 met with him, the supervisors met with him, some time in
'

8 August of that year to discuss draft three. It was, I guess,

9 confirming our meeting and that he was complying with our

| 10 request.

II O Have you had any discussions with Mr. Deck

12 regarding his use of draft four of draft five for similar.

| q 13' purposes?
" ~

| %J
t

i 14 A We discussed with Mr. Deck that we were not
!

*

!
15 permitting the thing to go on after we were sued by the

;

16 Pniladelphia Electric Company and Mr. Deck understood

f 17 and has confirmed to me that he would not and has not

18 submitted any other draf ts for review.

l
19 Q Did Mr. Deck at any time inform you of the reasons

20 for Energy Consultants producing draft four and draft five

21 after you had instructed them that you would not continue

| (} 22 working on the plan until the litigation had been resolved?

23 A Recently I had communications with Mr. Deck and

24 we discussed this and he said he had been working on with
| Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

| 25 our emergency plan on his own to be prepared to continue

_ _ .
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1 our work when the problem was resolved. And I can under-

2 stand him doing that to keep himself abreast and be up

3 with whatever is going on, any changes.
r
t
\ 4 But he assured me that it was a working thing of

5 nis own and it was not for review.

6 G Have the supervisors at any time subsequent to

7 the decision not to continue participating in developing

8 -he plan because of the litigation, had any discussions

9 regarding that decision and whether or not the decision

10 should be changed?

Il MR. RADER: I object unless there is clarification

12 as to what is meant by "that decision." .

(~N 13
*

JUDGE HOYT: I'm confused, Ms. 'Zitzer.-

%-)'

Id MS. ZITZER: I'll clarify.

15 JUDGE HOYT: If you will.

16 BY MS. ZITZER:

17 G Mr. Whitlock, I believe you testified that the
i

j 18 supervisors had made a decision at some point while they

| 19 were working on draft three not to participate further at
,

'

20 that time in developing a plan and I believe it was

| 21 because of the fact that the township had been sued by

() 22 Philadelphia Electric Company.

23 Is that correct?, ,

|

24 A That's correct.
: A .Fessoral Reporters, Inc.

25 G And do you recall approximately when that was?

1
!

- . - - - . _ - _ _ . . . _ . - - , _ . _ , . _ - , . . . - - . - . ,
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1 A That would be in April of 1984. We were sued

2 in March of 1984.

3 G And since that time, have the supervisors had

4 any further discussions regarding the status of their

5 involvement and participation in developing a plan for

6 the township?

7 A Yes.

8 G And when would these discussions or this particular

9 discussion you are referring to have taken place?

10 A We have had a number of discussions almost

11 every township meeting pertaining to the situation, but
.

12 just recently in our January meeting--I had received a

{} letter and a telephone call from Mr. Deck previous to13

14 our January meeting asking what the situation was, the

15 status of the suit, which I didn't know, and would we be

16 willing to start up again and I told him that I would bring
17 it forth to the Board in our January meeting -- which I

i

18 believe was the 7th, the first Monday of January, which
.

19 *
was the 7th of January -- I asked the Board of Supervisors

20 if they would want, or if we would want to start up and

21 work with the plan. The decision was that we would wait

() 22 until we had a decision before we started up again.

23 0 Would you inform us what decision you're referring

24 to?
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A The decision to start working with Energy
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1 Consultants in working with the drafting of a plan.

2 We have done a number of things on our own

3
. pertaining to it: one, as I mentioned before, drafting a

4 survey to be taken by ourselves door-to-door in the

5 township.

6 G What is the status of the litigation that you

7 referred to previously?

8 A I don't know.

9 G I'm a little confused. When you said you would

10 be waiting for a decision until you decided to begin

II working again on the plan, when I asked you what you were
,

12 referring to, I think you said you were waiting for'some-

() 13 thing back from Energy Consultants, is that correct?
'

14 A No, I don't believe so.

15 g Okay.

16 A Energy Consultants, Mr. Deck, called and asked

17 what the situation was with our problem with the suit
,

18 from Philadelphia Electric Cmapany and I said I didn't know,

19 that we had filed the papers, our solicitor has, and I

20 don't know what's happening and that I would present to

21 the Board his question of whether the Board would want

I 22 to start to work with Mr. Deck again and work on the plan.

23 The decision that was made by the Board on the

24 7th was that they would wait until we had a decision from
be.e.,e n po,ws, Inc.

25 the court on the plan, until it was resolved.

- _ __ _ _ . . _- , _ . _ , _ . -_ _ _.__._.-- . _ .. . ._. _ . _ _ _ - , , _ _
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1 % You testified that you had a number of equipment

2 needs and that you were concerned about being able to

3 undertake the door-to-door survey to identify people in
r~3
(/ 4 need of transportation assistance, I believe, without

5 some kind of financial assistance.

6 Do you believe that Philadelphia Electric Company

7 is fully aware of your needs as you have described today?

8 A I believe so; through Energy Consultants they should

9 be aware of our needs and of our financial situation.
10 0 And has Mr. Deck gotten back to you to discuss

11 these needs further since you have identified them to him?

12 A When we were working on the plans and as far

*

! 'd
- 13 as draft three, he had negotiated with Philadelphia Electr,1c(~s

14 back and forth on. some of the items that we had requested

15 at that time.

16 The problem that I see in our plan, and I don't

! 17 know about other plans, is that I would like to know exactly
t'

! 18 what is needed, what is required and what is needed and I

t

i 19 think we have to get the foundation first and then go on
i

| 20 to tne other things.

21 And I understand that counsel is saying how many

' ('N 22 ambulances -- do we know how many ambulances there are? I
L

m)
23 don't know, all I'm doing is assuming from the activities

24 that happen in our township what we would need.
' Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 I think we would have to have some foundation

i

_ . . . . . _ . . . _ . . . . _ . _ . . _ _ . _ _ . . , _ . , , _ . _ . - - _
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1 statistics to be able to evaluate this properly and get

2 the proper frame to get a good evacuation plan.

3 I'd like to see a list of exactly everything we
A
(~) 4 need. I'm told we need X number of radios. You know, you

5 say you need X number of radios and that's what I get.

6 Tnere's blanks. You need so many ambulances. It's blanks

7 to be filled in before -- even on this. There was a map

8 to be filled in before. The headquarters will be filled in.

~

9 This person will be filled in.

10 I'd like to see exactly what we need and then *

II we will go find it. And then the problem is how do you pay

12 for it? And our contention is that we do not pay for.this

~
13

}
with the taxpayers' money. *

14 0 I believe you testified that it was Mr. Suzenski

15 who had, in some way, informally informed you that

16 Philadelphia Electric Company might be willing to provide

17 $5,000 worth of equipment and I believe you specifically

18 mentionea radio equipment and that it might also be able

19 to make $1,000 available to you for other needs.

20 My question is that if you were provided that

21 specific assistance, would that be sufficient to resolve

([ } 22 the needs which you have identified.

23 A That would solve one need, one need which would be

24 radios. That solves one need.
Ace Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 0 Are you able to provide any specific estimate of

_ _ . _ _
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1 the other needs which you have identified?

2 A Again I haven't seen anything in concrete of what

3 you need, just what I have read in papers and heard from

()'

,
4 otner people to be able to provide the evacuation plan and

5 to provide access out, you would have to have.

6 In reading some pamphlets -- I've got so many

7 of them -- that you have to have a command center of a

8 certain size that has a generator, it is able to operate

9 24 hours a day for 14 days or X number of days plur have

10 certain facilities: food, water, et cetera, et cetera,

11 et cetera, and that is another area that has to be addressed.
.

12 I *hink those are tangible things that have to be resolved.
'

s 13 What type of rhdios*are they? What type of
*

,

14 generators do we need to have? We have to have fuel for

15 14 days, we have to have a place to keep it. We do not

16 have a place in South Coventry Township. We are a small

17 municipality.

18 But I think the concerns that I want to address

19 and want to be concerned about: if, pray tell, we don',t
20 have an accident or incident, whatever you want to call it,

21 that we are prepared to provide the safety of the people

22
(~} while they're there in getting them out; that we don't

23 have a bottleneck, that we have the equipment -- which we

24 do not have -- to get them out.
4.-seewee n conm. inc.

25 One of the problem is our township is four hillsides
t

- -, , . - . . . - . . . , .. . - . . . - . - , , . , , , . . . . , , . . - . - . . . - . , - .- - ,
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1 and one flood ;> lain; you're either going uphill or downhill

2 or through the valley. And when it snows, in bad weather,

3 we have a problem.

() 4 We have two pieces of equipment, it takes us

5 five and one-half hours to make one revolution of our
6 township to plow the snow with two pieces of equipment,

7 if they're running.

8 I would like to be able to have equipment avail-

9 able to cut that time at least two-thirds to provide a

10 safe evacuation. Therefore, somebody has to provide the

11 financial foundation for us to be able to acquire the

* 12 equipment by lease or contract that would provide this

13 capability. *-f-q *-

U
14 Those are questions that must be answered. And

15 I don't think that the people in the township should pay

16 for this. And we couldn't pay for it, we couldn't afford

17 to pay for it.
|

i 18 We just this year for the first time went over

!
19 $30,000 in tax revenue. It would be impossible for us to

20 do this, we just don't have the crevenue and the manpower.

| 21 But we could provide it, and I think this has
1

i 22(-} been the crux of our whole premise from the beginning, the
! x-

23 financial responsibility of this and to provide a safe plan
!

i 24 -- I think we can provide a safe plan if we know that we are
Ace-Federst Esporters, Inc.

25 going to be able to pay for it and then to maintain whatever

|
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I whatever equipment we have to have.

2 I'm sorry to sound so evasive, but I do not know

3 what we need. I keep hearing what we need but I don't know.

() 4 I understand -- and again it's conjecture -- that you need

5 so many tons of anti'-skid material, so many tons of another

6 material for something else, you need so many geiger counters,

7 you need -- these things I understand will be provided, but

8 I haven't seen this, I don't know how many we need. I don't

9 know who's going to maintain them, et cetera. And if we

10 had something like this, maybe we could go on.

11

12
.

13
-

*

g

|
15 e

i

16

17

| 18

[ 19

|

20
|

| 21

i 22

|
'

23

| 24

| Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.
| 25

|
! .
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1 Q Did the township participate in either the July 25th
2 or November 20th exercises?

3 A We did not participate in the July 25th exercise

4 because at that time we were again in court with the

5 Philadelphia Electric Company and also at that time, before

6 we went into that, at that time we were, in April of that

7 year, the Board decided they would stop all operations.

8 But previous to that we were trying to work

9 out and again, those of us being emploved, we wanted

10 to know who was going to compensate the neople who were

II going to be involved in that day's exercise.

12
. And we could not get confirmation that thev .

. .

. . 13 would be compensated. ",

' Id After the exercise was completed, I did receive

15 a letter from the Philadelphia Electric Company stated

16 any expenses that were incurred, salaries, overtime,

I7 et cetera, et cetera, would be provided by the Philadelphia

II Electric Comn.anv_.

But previous to the exercise and previously

20 to our problem with the suit, I could not get a commitment
i

! 21 for that.
1

I-(O 22 O You have referred several times to this particularw),

23 suit. Could you provide some information regarding the

24 nature of the litigation that has been going on or the
j Am-FederW Reporms, Inc.

25 subject matter of the litigation?

|
|

_ _ . . . . .- _,, _, - . . __. _ , _ _ --- ,
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I A Philadelphia Electric Company constructed

2 two sirens in South Coventry Township that were in

3 violation of our zoning ordinance.
q

4 The citizens of South Coventry Township came

5 to the board of supervisors with a petition and an

6 objection to the location of said sirens.

7 We pursued the problem, checked with the PUC,

8 checked with FEMA, PEMA, about the sirens and got no

9 direct answer from any of the agencies.

10 PUC had told''us that they had no jurisdiction

' over it because they had not applied for it to be a

12
facilit?. Thbrefore, we sent our ::oning officer to '

-
-. , ,

13
(] inform t' hem that we were going to cite then for violation

Id of our -- the residents who had it on their procerty --

15 for violations of our zoning ordinance.

I0 After that, the Philadelphia Electric Comoany

I7 met with us on March 3, or 5, whatever day it was of

18 that month,,to discuss the situation. And we discussed it.

39 Thev said thev would get back to us within 15 days, and

20 we said, Make it 30 days before we pursue it.

21 Within that week we were taken to court by

22 Philadelphia Electric Company, sued.

23 0 You stated that there was a violation of your

24
local zoning- ordinance.

Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
A Yes, na'am.

.



REE 6/3 18,424

I O What was the nature of the violation?

2 A The violation of our zoning ordinance was

3 setback and height violations.

O 4 0 What do you meen b seeseck 2

5 A Setback from the right-of-way of.the road.

6 Q When you had the neeting with Philadelphia

7 Electrid Company, did you attempt to discuss these

8 violations with the representative that you met with?

9 A We discussed -- the whole meeting was for

10 that discussion, and we saw the scheme of the sirens.

11
And at that time they told us that the sirens could not

12 be moved because of the plot p.an of the. sirens. .

13.r"N . And we gave them some alternate sites that
U

Id would not be in violation except for one violation. An

15 we said if they went to the zoning hearing board, it

16 might be able to be resolved by special exception.

17 They said that they would get back to us, and

18 then we were sued.

" Since then they have noved the sirens. The
,

20
i one siren in particular, we question its location because

21 of the topography of the area and what their experts

22
had stated that was needed for sound distance of the siren

23 and the plan that they showed us, the plot olan for it was a

24
g.w %,, %, flat map, not a topography map.

| And in moving that siren, we thought also it would

!

w:
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1 be more advantageous for hearing throughout that area
'

2 because it was about one-third of the way up a hill
:

3 which happe.ns to be the highest point in northern

- 4 Chester Countv.-

5 And there was a 20 percent or greater -- I would

6 say a steep slope immediate to its west. And I am

! 7 not an expert on sound, but I think sound would bounce

8 back off of a slope of that nature and not be heard on.

9 But that is moot at this time because nothing has been done.

10 Q Do you believe that draft 5 of the proposed

Il radiological emergency response plan for South Coventrv
I

12 Township is a workable plan?,

*I I have not reviewed the plan to" be able to13 . -

I4
! make that comment because, as the Board has instructed,

15 we were supposed to stop activities on it.

16 Q In the event that the board reviewed draft 5
.

17 or some other draft as the planning progresses, if you

18
; felt that you had a workable plan, is there any reason

I' why you wouldn't adopt the plan at that point in time? -

20 A Absolutely not.

21 I believe that it is imperative ~ that we are able

22] to get.a saf,e, workable plan for South Coventry Township.
23 0 .Do vou believe you have such a plan at this time?

24 A No.
Ase-hders nosonen. Inc.

25 ?tR. ZITZER: I have no further questions. *
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I JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

2 We can take a brief recess, perhaps ten minutes.

3 (Recess.)xxxxxxx

4 JUDGE HOYT: The hearing will come to order.

'5 All the parties to the hearing who were present

6 when the hearing recessed are again present. Just as soon,

7 as we'get the witness, we will go ahead.

8 (Pause.)

9 JUDGE HOYT: The witness has taken his place

10 on the witness stand.

II Mr. Whitlock, earlier this morning in this

12 hearing room you took an oath. I will remind you that
. -

..

13-

you are still under that oath.

14 All right, Mr. Rader, you ahve cross-examination

15 first this morning. You have 60 minutes.

I0 MR. RADER: Thank you, Judge Hoyt.

I7XXXXXXX- CROSS-EXAMINATION,

18 BY MR. RADER:

O Mr. Whitlock, I would like to return to

20 what I think you described as the beginning of emergencv

21 planning in your township with regard to Limerick.

; 22 Do you recall the date upon which the township
!

23 received a copy of the initial draft of the emergency
.

24 -plan for South Coventry?
| AmeJederst Reporters, Inc.

25 A Would that be draft 17

.

L.
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I Q Yes, sir. )
2 A I thought I brought draft 1 with me.

i
3 No, I don't.

rs

4 MR. RADER: Your Honor, you had previously

5
'

stated with regard to other witnesses that you would take

6 into account the logistics of having to show the

7 witness a large number of documents, if it becomes necessarv.

8 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. If your time exceeds or

9 rather your questioning exceeds the alloted time, if that

10 does become a problem, then it will be taken into

Il consideration, Mr. Rader.

12 MR. RADER: Thank you, Judgd Hoyt.

', 13 BY MR. RADER:
'

Id Q I am going to show you a letter, dated

15 March 17, 1983, from Mr. Deck to Mr. Gritte.

16 Would you identify Mr. Gritte and state whether

17 vou have ever seen the letter before and then tell us

18 what the letter means?

I' A I don't recall the letter.

20 Mr. Gritte was a member of the board of

21 supervisors at that time, and he was vice-chairman of

22 the board of supervisors. And when we began the drafting

23 of our plan, Mr. Gritte was designated by the board of

24 supervisors to be the liaison person between the board
Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

'~ "

25 and Mr. Deck.

__ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ . - . - . _ . _ _ ,,-. - .
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.

l Q Did Mr. Gritte show you the draft plan which

2 accompanied the cover letter?,

3 A I reviewed draft -- we reviewed draft 1, all of us,
'

4 yes.

5 O Do you recall receiving that approximately,

; 6 at the time of the date of the letter which is March 17, 1983?

7 A I would assume that it came -- if that was the
-

; 8 cover letter, it came with it, yes, I think.
!

{ .9 0 And did Mr. Gritte tell you or was it your

10[ understanding that you were to review the plan in
"

II accordance with the terms of the letter and determine
,

:

| 12 whether or not there would be any revisions of th'e plan
. -

.

'
.

*
. I3 reauested by South Coventry?

[ I4 A That is what we did, yes.
'

'

13 Q And were there any revisions to draft 1 as

16 indicated in the letter of March 17, 198'3 which were

I7 provided by South Coventry to Energy Consultants to be

18 . incorporated in subseauent drafts?;

A I believe_the same questions that'I have
|

20 stated before were basically the original cuestions for

21 draft l'. . It was' basically a document of blank spaces

22 where we needed answers for.,-

l'
23 Q What were those blank spaces?' .Were thev

24 to identify particular individuals who would perform-
4 p sers mesormes. Inc.

'25 certain jobs? Was it to identify resources that would be

, _ _ _ _ . _ _ - . . _ . _ , _ - _ _ . _ _ - . _ _ _ _ . . _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ , _ _ _ . _ . _ . _ , _ . _ _ . _ _ _ . . _
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I used to meet particular functions?

2 What kind of blank spaces were they, sir?

3 A Those that you have mentioned.

4 O Any others?

5 A Again, as I stated, there were many things

0 that we could not answer and it did not answer. Going

7 back again, first of all, the cost of us to try to

8 implement i.t. And again, in there is stated, as you

9 said, blank, who were these people, what their positions

10 would be.

-
I

At that time it said a map. There wasn't

12
,

any map. I keep forgetting'the name -- the command-

13
t center, if'you want to call it that word, we didn't have

I4 those things.

15
Q And did you receive a subseciuent draf t which was

16
provided to Mr. Gritte by letter dated June 6, 1983?

I7 A Would that be draft 2?
.

18
Q Yes, sir.

I9
<

. A Yes, we looked at a draft 2. And the one

20
j that we really got into was draft 3, when we had some

21 more concrete things to work with, which wasn't many.

22
Q And I believe you were shown what was identified

1

23 as LEA Exhibit E-35 which is a letter, dated August 31, 1983;

24
is that the letter you are referring to?

A e.s res noperwr . Inc.

2
A That was the letter that came after we reviewed

_ _ . . . . . __ ___ . _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ . . . . . _ _ _ ___ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ . _ , _ . _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ . . _



REE.6/9 18,430

I the draft 3 because we reviewed, if I recall, we reviewed

2 draft 3, if I recall, in August.

3 I night be ahead of myself or behind myself.
p

' 4 Q Do you have the letter with you, sir?

5 A I have the letter right here.

' 6 I see here it says here, " Enclosed for

7 your review, comments are four copies of basic plan

8 draft 3."

9 Q So would it be your recollection that

10 you received draft 3 at that time with that letter?

II A You are right.

12 Q And following your review of that draft, did -

,

13( you provide any comments or s'uggestions to Energy
'

Id Consultants for incorporation in subsecuent drafts?

15 A Yes.

16 0 What were those, sir?

I7 A I believe the same ones, many that we still

18 are asking -- what do we need? How is it going to be

I' financed?

20 And the main concern at that time and from there

2I was at that tine the survey form and the evacuation route.

O 22 o 1 em e bie confused es to whet vou meen as to
23 what we would need,

Was it your understanding that Energy Consultants
4 -F e.,e nepo,wrs, Inc.

25
was going to tell you, the township, what you needed in

s
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.

I South Coventry to make your plan function properly?

2 A I think what we needed to know and what we
3 still need to know, what are the basic things that you

4 need to operate this plan.

5 And I~think that is what you have consultants

6 for, to be able to tell you what your needs are when you

7 go into a project.

8 When we get a consultant, for example, to helo
.

9 us draft a water and sediment control plan or a

10 redoing of a road, they do the foundation work and tell

II vou what you need, how many yards of material. And give

- 12 you the basic thing that you then have to address it
<

(] yourself.13

Id' These are the questions that we needed,

15 exactly what do we need for the plan.

16
Q What I an asking, sir, is, were there any

,

I7 particular provisions in the plan that you looked at

18 where you went back to Energy Consultants and said,
i ,

I'
i please change this to something else because we want it

20 the way we want it?

21 A Well, one --
n

b- 22
O Or did you just simply ask a lot of questions

j 23 as to what you needed?

24
A Number one, we are talking about draft 3, the,

main one is this map at the bottom of draf t 3. That is when
|

|

'
-
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I we said that that was unacceptable.

2 O Okay. I understand your statement with regard

3 to the routing out of the EPZ.

4'

Were there any other changes in the plan itself

5 which you said that you wanted to be made as a result

6 of the comments provided by the board of supervisors?

7 A I can't recall specifically at this time.

8 0 With regard to your resource needs, I think

9 you stated that you wanted Energy Consultants to identify
10 what would be needed to implement the plan; is that

II correct?

12 A' That is correct.
. -

.

13 Q Did they tell you that you would need a

Id municipal emergency operations center?,

15 A Yes, we knew that then, yes.

16
Q And what have you done since the initial

17 planning stages to identifv what could he utilized as an

18 emergency operations center for your township?
I' A We don't have a township building.

20 0 Is there any other building in the township

21 which you rent for your township meetings or working
c

( 22 sessions?

23 A We rent a facility to keep our eauipment which,

24 one is a barn, had a barn on it, which is not conducive
, Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.i

25
to anything. It even leaks.
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1 We rent a space where we keep our documents

2 that are not current documents.

3 We would be willing to locate, and we have
'
'

4 stated an area, and we still are that we could use for

5 a command center, but we wanted to know, again, who was

0 going to pay for it.

7 Q Did you explore the possibility of using

8 any state, county, or school building within your

9 jurisdiction?

10 A We don't have a state or county building

II
in our jurisdiction.

,

- 12 We dd have a school building.
-

.
"

13
O I believe you stated that there are --

A We have three of them.

15 0 -- three school buildings within your jurisdiction.

I' Have vou explored the possibility of using

I7 any of the buildings of the Owen J. Roberts School District?

18 A We have not explored the possibility because

'

we have not been told how it is going to be financed.

20 0 Well, that is a publicly-available building, is

21 it not? Could it not be made available as a public

(g~N
'

22 courtesy from the school district?,

23 Are you assuming that they would ask you to

2
pay for that facility?,, , ,

25
A I certainly think that they are entitled to

,
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I reimbursement for an activity that is not conducive to

2 the education.

3 0 Well, now, sir, do you thinkithat any education

O' 4 would be ongoing at the time of a radiological emergency

5 if you had to utilize that facility?

6 A It might be, when it started.

7 0 I'm sorry?

8 A It might be when it started.

9 Q I see.

10 And at the time the municipal operations center

II*

had to be manned, do you think that the school children

12.

would still be involved with their learning procedures?
~

O ''
~

^ wo- === eber co=1a be trvioe to see oue
Id and we would be trying to get in.

15
Q Don't you think -- are you trying to solve

16 this problem, sir, or are you trying to make problems?

I7 A No. We are trying to solve the problem. But

18 I don't think that the school would be a conducive olace

I'
to do it because of the activities of trying to get out.

20 I think we should have a place other than
1

21 the shool. If you know the location of the school, in

22 order to evacuate the school and to get to the school,
:

23
we have to use the famous Buck Town intersection.

i 24
M.%, n ,,,,,, inc. O Now, sir --

25
A And to operate out of there, it would be a very

I
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I
l

I hard situation.

2 O So vou are assuming that there would be
'

3 an evacuation in progress where people would be trying
a

4 to get to the municipal operations center; is that your
5 understanding?

END 6 6 A Yes.

'

7

i

8

9
i
i

10

11
,

f 12 .

' ~

:O ''
.

( la

15

:

16

17'

l

18'

i

19

|
20

:

! 21
i

LO 22
_

23
1

24
- neponen,Inc.

,

| 25

.

,
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!7 MM/mm1 1 Q Is that your understanding of emergency planning,

2 that people are going to be evacuating even before your

3 people report to their operations center, sir?

4 A Yes. Yes.

5 Some people would be working and if an emergency

6 came they would have to get to wherever the center was.

7 Now, for example, two of the three supervisors

8 worked at least 40 minutes away from the township; the

9 Emergency Coordinator works n half hour away from the

10 area.

II Q Where do you hold your monthly meetings, sir?

12 A At the Owen J. Roberts Middle School. .

-
.

13 Q I see. And do they'havd a separate room there
V(^g

Idj which is not -- well, do you use a room, a classroom, or do

l15 you use some kind of administrator's room?
|

16 A We use a classroom.

17 0 Do you know whether any administrative offices ;

18 could be set aside for the use of the municipal emergency

I9 operations center? Have you investigated that?

; 20 A No, I haven't investigated it.

21 0 Do you know anyone who is on the School Board?

() 22 A Yes, I know every member of the School Board.i

I 23 0 Your wife is a member of the School Board, isn't

24 she?
Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 A Right.

|
,

--s
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mm2 1 Q Could you talk to her about it?

2 A I could, but I don' t think that is the place to

3 have it. There are better locations to have it.

(> 4 Q What are the better locations?

5 A Well, I don' t want to divulge the locations until

6 we know who is going to pay for this.

7 The first thing is, you can't go ask somebody for

8 something unless you know how to reimburse them.

9 Q Do you know any other planning official within the

10 EPZ who seems to share your preoccupation with reimbursement

II for these kinds of expenses?e

I2 A Yes.

13 Q Have you personally talked to the other 43
*

Id municipal coordinators on the Board of Supervisors for each

15 of those townships?
;

16 A Not all 43, no. I

17 Q Do you know, sir, whether or not there are any

18 provisions under Commonwealth law, for the reimbursement of.

19 expenses associated with training, planning and implementation

20 of emergency plans in the Commonwealth?

; 21 A We had asked that when we started this, and we

!] 22
t nyer got an answer. And we were told that we would not get

23
| reimbursed for training, et cetera, et cetera.
I

2d
Q Who told you that?

Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 A Mr. Deck.

|
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mm3
I Q Did you check with your Township Solicitor?

2 A Not at that time, no.

3 0 Why not?

4 A I didn't think it was necessary.

5 Q Who do you regard as a proper legal advisor, your

6 Township Solicitor, or Energy Consultants?

7 A They were working as a coordinator and the

8 consultants on this thing. We didn't think it was necessary

9 to go to our Solicitor at that time. It would not be -- we

10 don't go to our Solicitor unless we need him.

11 We don't have the money to pay for lawyers' fees
.

12 for everything that goes on.

13 Q How much did*you pay your solicktor for the siren
'

14 litigation?

15 MS. ZITZER: Objection. It is irrelevant.

16 MR.RADER: I think it is obviously relevant at this

17 point.
,

!

18 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, this is cross examination.

19 This is obviously the witness --

20 THE WITNESS: We have --

'21 JUDGE HOYT: Would you mind, sir?

(}
22 THE WITNESS: I'm sorry.

23 JUDGE HOYT: I thip'- it is a proper question on

'2d cross.
( Am-Feded Reporters, Inc.

25 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I don' t understand what

|

|

L

_ . . . - . _ _ . - , _ . . -
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mm4 I that has to do with emergency planning procedures.

2 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, your objection was'just

3 overruled.

4 BY MR. RADER:

5 0 How much did you spend on the siren litigation,

6 sir? ,

7 A We have spent at the present time approximately

8 $8000,

9 Q So you spent $8000 regarding the location of the

10 three sirens, but you wouldn't go to your Township Solicitor

II to ask him whether or not you could get reimbursement for

12 all the money whi,ch you see you are going to have to spend -

'13 *

for emergency planning.,
,

Id Is that correct?

15 MS. ZITZER: Objection.

16 JUDGE HOYT: Objection overruled.

17 BY MR. RADER:

18 Q Is that your testimony, sir?

I9 A Pardon me? |

20 Q Is that your testimony, that you spent $8000 for

21 the siren litigation, but you didn't see fit to go to your

m' 22 Township Solicitor to ask advice regarding all of the moneyy)
23 which you see that your Township would have to spend regarding

24 emergency planning, and training and implementation.
Ace Feder*A Reporters, Inc.

25 Is that correct?

.

_y, , , ,. - - .<-, , - . - , - - - - - - - - - - , - . . - - - - -- - . . . - . .- - - _ ,



18,440

mm5 1 A We didn't spend $8000 at our initiative. We spent

2 the S8000 defending the ordinances of our municipality because

3 the PE Corporation took us to court.

4 We wouldn' t have had to spend the $8000 if the PE

5 Corporation did not take us to court, if they had came back

6 forthright like they said they would, and instead went and

7 took us to court.

8 We were waiting for them to come back to us to

9 try to resolve the problem, as they stated, and it is in our

10 minutes on March 5th of that year. And we waited. We did

11 not take PE Corporation to court to spend 'the $8000. We
.

12 wouldn't have spent $8000 if the PE Corporation.did not take

13 us to court.
*

,

14 Therefore, I don't understand how that is correlated

15 between the two. We wouldn't have sent the $8000 if you didn't
t

16 take us to court.

17 Q Do you think PE wanted to take you to court?
; i

18 A It looks that way.

19 Q Do you think they wanted to have the problem and
i

20 be cited for a zoning violation with regard to the sirens?

21 Or, do you think they just wanted to put up the

22 sirens in an effective manner so they could implement their

23 planning procedures?

|

; 24 A I don't know. I don't know what the answer is. I
Ace-Feder J Reporters, Inc.

25 don't know why they took us to court. I think they could have
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mm6 !
,

I solved the problem. They certainly did nove other sirens.

2 Q Did they move other sirens at your request?

3 A No.

O 4 O Did you ask them to?

5 Did you ask them to move them to any other location ,

6 sir?

7 A Yes, we asked to move the one siren particularly.

8 Q Did they move that siren?

*

9 A No, they haven't.

10 Q Did they tell you why?

II A They told us that they couldn't move the sirens

12 because it would interfere with the scheme of the plan.

13
*

*
Q You are not familiar with that, are y'u?o

Id A With what?

15 Q With the scheme by which the siren locations are

16 designated.

37 A I saw the scheme of the plan.

18 Q But you have no expertise in acoustics in deter-

19 mining whether or not the particular location was required

20 or not required, do you?

21 A No. But I think I have enough knowledge of topo-

22( .
graphy to know that it wouldn't work. And there is a better

23 facility for it.

24
Q I am going to show you a document which is known

Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 as Act 147, Radiation Protection Act. And in particular, I
,
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mm7
I am going to direct your attention to Section 503 of that

2 statute.

3 (Document handed to all counsel and examined by

4 them.)

5 JUDGE HARBOUR: What was the section, Mr. Rader?

6 MR. RADER: 503.

7 BY MR. RADER:

8 Q As I said, sir, I am going to show you Section 503

9 of what is known as the Radiation Protection Act, which is

10 Act No. 147 of the Commonwealth.

II I would ask you to look at provisions -- in

12 particular, in subsection B, and ask you whether that might

,Q 'l } ' provide you with any helpful information regarding reimburse-
V

Id ment for costs associated with planning, : raining and

15 implementation.

16 (Document handed to witness.)

17 (Witness examining document.)

18 MS. ZITZER: I must object if the witness is going

19 to be asked to ir.terpret,the law, which I am not sure he has

20 ever seen before.

f2I MR. RADER: I did jnot ask the witness to interpret

b 22 the law.
. w,-

23 I asked the witness whether that would provide

24 him with any helpful information regarding his question.
' Ace-Feder.1 Reporters, Inc.

25 MS. ZITZER: I have no objection to that.

. .-. - . - . _ . _ .- ,__- .
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mm8
1 BY MR. RADER:

2 Q Would that have provided you with any helpful

3 information, do you think, Mr. Whitlock, that you could discus a i

n
() 4 with your Solicitor regarding the provisions for obtaining

5 reimbursement for planning activities in your Township?

6 A There is one word in there that questions if it

would. It says "may."7

8 Q Is that something --

9 A It says "may."

10 0 Is that something you think you could discuss

11 with your Solicitor to determine whether or not those expenses --

12 A 1 don't think we have to discuss it with our

13 Soliciton until we.get down to the final draft of this, until-

O--
14 the final operation of it.

15 I think we have the intelligence,and we have the

16 ability to read and to decipher and to make our own decisions

17 until it ccmes to this area.

18 Also, in the civil Defense Act,the new one, it

19 provides money, equipment, et cetera, et cetera. But also

20 there, it says "may." There is limitations to all these if

21 you qualify.

- ('} 22 Now our question was, who is going to pay for it.
s_-

23 " Mays," don't answer the question. It says "may pay for it."

24 It says, "may reimburse you." You "may recoupe your
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 expenditures." Our question is the " mays," we might be

.
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mm9 I stuck holding the bag. We are not going to be stuck holding

2 the bag. There the question is "may." There is a possibility

3 there, but the question is "may."

N ' 4 Q I understand that, sir. You have stated that eight

5 times.

6 A All ri ght.
,

7 Q Okay.

8 Now do you think, however, in order to determine

9 whether or not these reimbursements would be available, it

10 would be helpful to discuss it with any officials from

Il Chester County, PEMA or any other officials with Commonwealth?

12 or, do you think you could resolve this best by
. ,

-
.

. .

- (^g 13 interpreting this yourself?
V

Id A- We would have oth er input. We have had other

15 input.. We have worked with Energy Consultants, who was

16 hired to help us draft the plan, and that is where we have'

17 been working. When we get down to it', then we will do it.

18 That is another one of these things we "may."

I9 MR. RADER: Could the witness be instructed to

20 answer my. question, please?

21 THE WITNESS: I did answer the question.

- () 22 JUDGE HOYT: The witness will be responsive to the

23 question.

24 BY MR. RADER:>

'Am Federal Caporters, Inc.

25 Q Sir, could you'tell me whehter you think it will

.

L-
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10

i be helpful to discuss with PEMA officials, or any other

2 officials of the Commonwealth, whether or not reimbursement

3 would be available for expenses incurred for planning
+

() purposes in your Township?4

A I think we would.5

6 Q Do you plan to do that, sir?

A We will.
7

8 Q When will you do that?

A When we get involved in working on the plan9

10 again.

11 Q I thought you stated that one of your initial

12 questions regarding the very first draft ygu received was

a matter o'f reimbursement. *

}i3

14 Now that you know that this provision exists, do

15 you intend to work on that to determine whether or not

16 expenses would be reimbursable? |

37 A I certainly do. I will work on the other areas

'

18
of reimbursement, too, that we have been checking.

I; in Q Could you tell me which particular expenses you

i

i 20 see as requiring reimbursement?

21 A I certainly think that all expenses involved in

22 this plan should be reimbursed teethe municipalities.
('_-)x

23 Q Are you referring to any personnel in particular,

! 24 sir? The activities performed by any particular personnel?

Ace-Federst Reporters, Inc.

25 For example, personnel in your emergency operations center?

!
t

I'
.
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mml1 1 A only if it is involved with an incident at

2 Limerick evacuation, not anything else.

3 Q Is it you.- understanding that emergency operations
.O,

*/ 4 center personnel would be voluntary or compensated with
s

5 regard .to planning or implementation of the emergency plan

6 for your Township in thearent of a radiolog' cal emergency at

7 Limerick?

8 A They call for volunteers.

9 Q Do you intend to use volunteers?

. 10 A We will have to use volunteers.

II Q So they wouldn't be paid, would they?4

12 A Well, it's funny that you mention that,that-.

(]
13 volunteers wouldn't be paid. But I understa'nd in*the July

Id 25th evacuation, when we were negotiating and working to do

15 that, that the volunteers wouldn't be paid. But I understand

16 volunteers were paid and I understand people were paid in

17 that plan. They told us when we were working at the beginning

18 that you wouldn't be paid.

I' O Is it your understanding, sir --

20 A They also said that they wouldn' t be paid for

21 training. I understand people were paid for training.

22 I understand people were trained on company time.

i 23 Q Do you have any knowledge as to whether or not

24 any official within your Township has received training?
. Aca-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A For this?

-

e
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mm12 I Q Yes, sir.

2 A Yes, our Emergency Coordinator.

3 Q How about your Township Supervisors, including

4 yourself?

5 A No, we haw not been trained.

6 Q Is there any reason? Have you been offered that

7 training?

8 A Not officially, no.

9 Q It is not your understanding the all officials of

10 the Township were offered training along with all other

II members of the Emergency Operations Center Staff?

12 A There has never been a meeting set for us to have

(O . 13 that. .v
Id Q I am not asking whether the meeting has been set.

15 I am asking whether or not it is your understanding Energy

16 Consultants offered to provide that plan to the municipal

17 Supervisors?
I

18 A Yes.

19 0 They did, didn't they? I
.

20 A Yes.

21 Q Did you accept that?

i 22 A We haven't. We were getting ready to when you took

23 us to court, when everything stopped.

24
Q When you say everything stcpped, PECO didn't

' Am-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 stop it, did they? Energy Consultants didn't stop it?

,



_ ._

18,448

mm13 1 Your Township stopped it, isn't that correct?

2 A PECO took us to court.
.

3 Q Answer my question, sir. Your Township stopped

4 it, not PECO?

5 A The decision of the Board.

6 0 Yes, sir. The reason you don' t have training, and

7 the reason you have certain unresolved questions regarding

8 the status of your plan and the contents of your plan, at

9 least to a large extent can be traced to,the fact that your

10 Supervisors haven't yet accepted training.

II Isn't that correct?

12 A That's correct. .

'*
. .

13 Q Sir, how do you view your plan in terms of'the(]}
Id status of its development with relation to other townships

15 in the Limerick EPZ?

16 Do you have any idea about that?

I7 A No.

18 Q Do you know whether any other municipality within

I' the EPZ has failed to designate.an Emergency Operations

20 Center?

2I A No.

( )' 22 Q Do you know.anyone that has failed to designate

23 an Emergency Operations Center?#

24 A No.
Ass-Fedstel Reporters, Inc.

25 Q Do you know whether there is any other municipality
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mm14 I within the EPZ which has failed to designate any Staff Emprgency

2 Operat . ions Center for its Emergency Operations Center?

3 A No.

O ,

4 0 As far as you know, sir, South Coventry is the '

5 only Township within the Limerick EPZ which has as yet not
,

6 even designated an Emergency Operations Center, or an
,

7 Emergency Operations Center Staff, isn't that correct.

8 A I know we haven't.
.

9 0 And the reason that you haven't done that is

10 because of the siren litigation, is that correct?

II A That's one of them.
;

.

12 The main reason is we haven't been told who is

O
~

'' eei=e to ver for it ret-

) Id Q And is it also a fact that South Coventry is the

15 only Township within theEPZ which has failed to participate
i

16 in either the July 25th or November 20th drills?

II A We were rot invited to participate in the 20th
7

18 drill. I never received any communications to participate in

I9 the November 20th drill.

20 0 If you had been invited to attend -- and assuming

21 that your response is accurate, if you had been invited to

. 22 attend, wou11tyou have participated?

23 A I woulrhave had to ask the other two members of
24 the Board.

Ase-Feneres naso,wes, Inc.

25
Q Could your Township physically have participated

;
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mm15 I in that exercise without the designation of an EOC or an

2 EOC Staff?

3 A I don't know.
O
V 4 O Could you tell me how it would be possible for

5 Township to participate in an exercise for emergencyyour

6 planning when it doesn't even have an Emergency Operations

7 Center or staff to man the center?

8 A I don't know if one would be needed.

9 0 Is it your understanding for emergency planning,

10 sir, that you can implement an emergency plan for your

II Township with regard toan emergency at Linerick, without

12 the existence'and operation of an Emergency Operations Center?
'

G 13 A I don't know.V
Id O Do you think you might know if'you attended the

,

15 training sessions which were offered by Energy Consultants?

16 A No.

17 O That wouldn't help?

18 A I don't know.
,

19 O I see.

20 A It .might prove that you wouldn' t need one.

21 Q Now you were asked with regard to certain Census

h *

22 data that was included in the -- I believe you testified

23 Draft 3. Was there any indication in Draft 3 that the

24 census data there was temporary, or did it indicate that that
Aas. Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 was a perm aient figure which would be utilized in planning?



. - - -- - ..- .-. _-- - . . - - -, - -

_

18,451
i4

I-
t

mm16 I A It'said that you could see -- is it Draft 3? What,

i- 2 page is that on? I don't recall.

3 Q Why don't you look at attachment G.

~ ( 4 A It says here that it is an estimate of the 1980[

5 Census and a survey will be conducted to verify these-numbers.
.

|
4 And we went through that.

.

7 Q I understand. I didn't mean to take you :through

i 8 it again. It is just that it is your understanding -- or

9 was it your understanding when you reviewed Draft 3 that a

10 survey would be taken?

II A Would be taken, yes.;

12 Q With regard to the survey which you indicated the

(}
* 13 . Township wished to take, have you requested Philadelphia

Id Electric to provide assistance in that survey?
.

15
i ., A We had, yes.

.

16 Q And it --
.

I 17 A We had requested through Energy Consultants. Thats;
:

18 .who we were dealing with -- md that is back when we were dealin'g
l'

l' to provide us with the funds to take an in-Townshipwith --
; ,

20 survey.

21 0 Do.you have any idea, or did you provide at that;

() 22 time an estimate of how much that survey would cost?

23 A I souldn't know how much it would' cost, but our
1

24 estimate would be that we would take three or four people to,

A sessem nesee m s, sac.

25 do the Township. And we figured it would take two-to four
:
!
,

*
. - ,,, .- - - , - , - - . , _ , _ , _ , - - - . . - . . - , , - . - , _ . , , . _ . , , _ , - . _ . , . , . - . , ,-
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mm17 I evenings to do it. And pay them at what we pay our laborers,

2 at $4.15, or whatever it is an hour.

3 I don't think it would be that great of an

O 4 expenditure. It would probably be cheaper than mailing out

5 surveys three different times.

6 Q How many residents, and how many households do

7 you have in South Coventry?

8 A We have approximately 1526 residents. Somewhere

9 between 435 and 440 homes,

cnd T7 10

11

12 . ,

| {}
'

13
,

i 14

;

15

16

17
4

18
4

1

19

20

21

h1 22
v

23

24
Am-Fames neporwes. Inc.

25
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!

1 4 So you see no problem in compiling the survey

2 information if it were done in the manner you just
;

3 discussed?

4 A. Right.

5 g With regard to the survey conducted by Chester

6 County Department of Emergency Services, do you recall

7 if that survey was accompanied by a cover letter?

8 A. I don't recall.

9 % Do you recall -- Let me try and refresh your
,

10 recollection with this. I do not have a copy of the

II Chester County cover letter, but I'm going to show you one

12 from Montgomery County and ask you whether or not you had

received a similar dne from Chest [er County.13

14 This is from Montgomery County Office of

15 Emergency Preparedness and Medical Services, so this is.

16 not Chester County. But do you recall seeing something
.

17 like that from Chester County as a cover letter to the

18 survey form?;

19 A. I don't recall seeing the cover letter, but this

20 is the same form. I don't know if there was a cover

21 letter. But I received one from Montgomery County, too,

22 as I stated but I don't remember the letterhead.

23 g With regard to the second survey about which you

24 testified, do you recall whether there was any attempt by
4 p sers no ews. inc.

25 Energy Consultants or Chester County to obtain additional
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I addressees by consulting tax records?

2 A Yes. I had talked to the county to ask for tax

3 records, et cetera, you know, and also they asked if they

4 could use the schools, you know, mailing thing.

5 g was that permission granted?

6 A I don't think it was by the school.

7 g Did you provide tax records?

8 A No, we didn't.
'

9 We suggested that the'y use the county mail-out

10 wnere you can -- and we've done this to mail out to our

11 own municipalities, they have a computer that you punch in

12 the computer and they give you thu addresses of the residents
.

-
._ .

,

; -13 in your municipality on a label and you 3ust put the *1abel

14 right on the letter.

15 G And this was available from the County?

16 A Yes, sir.

17 0 Which county office, sir?

18 A Chester County.

19 0 Which county office in particular, do you know?

20 -A I don't know which office, when we always did

21 it we always contacted the county commissioner and said

( 22 what we needed and our secretary took care of it.

23 I don' t know the actual, you know, route of

24 lettering that was done; I don't know.
wpmere news,., ene.

25 O Could you provide clarification regarding the
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1 precise time at which, based upon the Board of Supervisors

2 vote, it was determined that your town would suspend its
3 planning efforts?

'

4 A The April meeting after -- I assume it was last

5 year.

6 0 April of 1984?

7 A Yes.

8 G Do you recall when in April of 19847

9 A It would be the first Monday.

10 0 The first Monday.

II And when did you receive draft five of the,

12 South Coventry plan? -

'

13 A I believe I received that 'afte'r because I had
,

14 received draft four and we had draft four and we had an
15 addendum to draft four when we suspended our operations.

16 S Did you provide any comments to Energy Consultants

17 on draft four?

18 A Yes.

19 0 What comments did you provide?
'

.

20 A The basic response in the beginning was again

j 21 the map that we again had requested was wrong and that the

22 survey was incomplete and that we wanted to know who was

23 going to provide the funds for us to continue to implement

24 this.
' Ase Federal Reporters. Inc.

25 0 Now with regard to the survey, if the survey were

- _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _-_- -
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1 conducted along the lines you previously described in your

2 testimony, would that satisfy your concerns?

3 A. Certainly. We are talking -- we're going to do

4 it ourselves, you know.

5 G Now with regard to the evacuation routing, where

6 the plan had previously split the township into two

7 divisions, would you be satisfied if the plans now reflect that

8 all residents will be evacuated --

9 A. I stated that earlier, yes.

10 4 -- according to a single route?

11 You have draft five in front of you, is that

12 correct?.

"' *O 13 A. Yes.
* ' *

G'
Id G Would you turn to page 13, please?

15 And at the bottom of that page under Subsection D,

16 Evacuation Routes, would you please read what is number one

17 in parentheses?

18 A. "When necessary South Coventry Township

19 will be evacuated via local roads to Route 23,

20 reference Attachment J, Attachment Q. 'Those

21 persons who require mass care should go to

.n
22() the reception center located at the Morgan

23 Corporation where they will be directed to

24 appropriate mass care centers."
4.-Feens neporwes, Inc.

25 0 Yes.
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I Now does that indicate to you that all of the

2 residents of your township would be evacuated along the
3 same route, Route 23-West?

4 A Yes. Mr. Deck had also indicated that to me.

5 Q Now does that satisfy your concern with regard

6 to routing?
,

7 A It certainly does.

8 G Now with regard to the reception center which

9 you also mentioned there, I think you stated in your

10 testimony that you did not regard the Morgan Corporation
11 as an appropriate point to house people temporarily or

12 something to that effect, docyou recall that?
,

. .

~q 13 A Right. *

.(v .

14 g Is it your understanding that the Morgan Center

15 would be where individuals residents would be h'oused
16 temporarily?

17 A Yes.

18 0 If you were given to understand that the reception

19 center designated in that paragraph one which you read

20 is merely an informational point at which residents could

21 pick up strip maps which would direct them to an appropriate

{} 22 mass care center where they in fact would be temporarily

23 housed, would that resolve that concern?

24 A I understand that now. Previously that was not
Aas Federal Reporte,s, Inc.

25 part of our information.

.
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I G You mean you undarstand it now that I have

2 explained it to you or did you previously understand that?

3 A I understand it now that you have -- well earlier

4 -

4 in the day -- because I was questioning about the Morgan

5 and it was explained to me the same way you have.

.6 g I see.

7 So that resolves that particular concern?

8 A I does, yes. We also want to know where the

9 mass care centers would be.,

; 10 g And is that something pu would expect to discuss

II with Mr. Deck?
i

-

12 A Yes, sir. .

13
*

G Now at any time did you ,tell Mr. Deck or any.

Id other individual of Energy Consultants that they were not
,

15 to produce any particular draft of your plan as an exhibit.

16 for an evidentiary hearing to show the status of the
T

17 development of plans in your school district -- excuse me,

18 in your township?

19 A Yes, we told Energy Consultants to stop all
.

20 activities.

21 0 Did you tell them that there was ---that the
'

] 22 township had some proprietary interest in its plans which

23 negated their being produced as an evidentiary exhibit?
,

24 A Repeat that.
i Ase Fessess noperwes, Inc.

25 MS. ZITZER: I must object to the phrase of the
i

L
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1 question regarding it being proprietary. I don't believe

2 that the witness has testified that he stated it was

3 proprietary.

4 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, this is cross-examination,

5 I think it is a fair question. Your objection is overruled.

6 BY MR. RADER:

7 0 Did you tell Mr. Deck or anyone from Energy

8 Consultants that the township had a certain proprietary

9' interest in the draft plan which precluded it being

10 presented as a document in evidence?

II A. We stated that nothing could be presented as a

12 part of South Coventry's plan. if we hadn' t reviewod it

f'} '' "

13 and they had no authorization to send anything.
x-

14 Draf t three we gave authorization but none
,

15 since then.

16 0 Well are you saying that you reccinded the

17 approval which you gave in your August 31, 1983 -- strike

18 that -- in the August 31, 1983 letter from Mr. Deck to

19 you?

20 A That's correct.

21 O In other words, you told Mr. Deck that the August

() 22 31, 1983 letter was no longer effective?

23 A We didn't say that that the August 31, 1983 letter

24 was effective.
4..ree.,w moorwei, lac.

25 g I said was no longer effective.
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1 A Was no longer effective, no.

2 4 You didn't say that.

,
3 A -- we didn't quote that, no.

'~'
4 G You just said that you were suspending planning

5 activities with regard to your township, didn't you?
6 A And nothing would be sent forward as part of the

7 township.

8 G Now with regard to the resources which you need

9 for your township, have you made any attempt to identify
10 which particular resources you feel you need to implement
11 your plan?

.

12 A Yes, I think I stated some of-them earlier.
m .

. .
,

13 4 Well I recall your mentioning radios and vehicles.
'

14 Were there any other particular resources which

15 you feel you need?

l
16 A Yes. As you have indicated we need a I

17 command center, we need equipment -- again vehicles of

18 some type of keep the thing going. I assume we need

19 geiger counters. . |
!

20 0 Why do you say that, sir?

21 A To monitor whatever the f allout is.

22 G Do ynu know what dosimetry is, sir?

23 A Well, dosimetry counters.

24 0 Do you know whether dosimetry is available from
Aas Federat Reporters. Inc.

25 the Commonwealth based upon an agreement by which Philadelphia
L
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1 Electric Company purchased that dosimetry?

2 A yes,

3 G So the dosimetry is available, do you understand
i

~

4 that?

5 A Right.

6 G Now with regard to other resources which you

7 might need, did you receive a letter from Mr. Boyer of

8 the Philadelphia Electric Ccmpany of fering to consider any
9 needs which you might have?

10 A Yes.

11 0 And what did Mr. Boyer say in that letter?

12 A I don't recall, I don't have the letter with me.
.,~ . .

) 13 0 Well did Mr. Boyer offer to provide certain;

14 resources and, as well, offer to consider any other

15 suggestions that your township might have?
;

i
16 A I don't recall the letter, the conten*.s of the |

17 ! letter.

18 0 Well you did receive a letter?

19 4 yes,

20 0 Did you attempt to discuss that --

,

21 A Yes, we did.

' '

22 0 -- with any Philadelphia Electric officials?

23 A No, not with Philadelphia -- I assume, if that's

24 pertaining to the sirens -- not the sirens, the radios
Ace Federal Repo,ters, Inc.

25 and stuff, I have discussed that with Mr. Suzinski and, again,
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1 I had asked Mr. Suzinski to present it to the Board of

2 Supervisors at a public meeting and we'd discuss it.

3 g Did Mr. Suzinski ask to meet with the supervisors

i 5 4 or any other officials or persons that you might feel

5 necessary to attend such a meeting at a working session of

6 the supervisors?

7 A At a public meeting, yes. We said it would be

8 a public meeting, a working session public meeting.

j 9 0 My question is a little different:

10 Did Mr. Suzinski offer to meet with you and the,

II other Board of Supervisors at a working session of the! ,

,12 supervisors? -
, ,

- .,

'

(). 13 A Yes, to meet but not publicly.-
,

14 G But he did offer to meet with you at a working

15 session, isn't that correct?

16 A But not publicly.

17 0 Is there any reason why you didn't meet with

18 Mr. Suzinski at that time?

'

39 A Yes, because we would not meet privately.

20 I don't think that, according to the Sunshine

21 Act and stuff,that you can meet to discuss going into any

() 22 agreement or accepting anything in private.

23 g Did your township solicitor tell you that?

24 A Yes, he said I was right.
'4 . passem n o e mes,iac.

25
: 0 And when did you have that discussion with your

,

S

_ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 township solicitor?

2 A A number of times.

3 0 And he said that 3ou couldn't meet in a working

O>'- 4 session with Mr. Suzinski to discuss whether or not such

5 an agreement could be reached -- not whether it should be

6 executed but whether or not it could be reached?

7 A He advised us not to meet in private.

8 I don't understand why you should meet in private.

9 We had nothing -- we were willing to meet in public, we

10 had nothing to hide. We didn't want to make any private

II deals, we wanted to make it all up-front and public.

12 g There was. no question pending to you, sir.. '
'

*

{} 13 A I was finishing answer the question you just4

,

'

14 gave me.
,

15 g Now have you made an estimates of costs that

16 would be associated with the implementation of your plan?

17 A I haven't made any estimate of the costs in

18 implementing our plan now, but back when we first received

39 the Act that we had to -- at that time it stated that you

20 nad to take inventory of all equipment. Remember, way back,

21 what was it, '79 or something?

(G) 22 We then sat down to think what we had to do

23 to just take an inventory of what our facilities were,

24 what equipment we had in our municipality. At that time
Ass Federal Reportets, Inc.

25 we thought it cost us around $10,000.

_ _ _ _ - _ _ _ . . _ - _ _ - . _ _ -. -
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i

1 At that time we had the schools involved, we

2 had to take inventory of what facilities they had, too,

3 but that has been taken away from us.

4 G And did you discuss that information with

5 Philadelphia Electric Company or anyone else?
,

6 A I believe originally when we first started

7 discussing it with Energy Consultants, we discussed what

8 our estimate was at the beginning of it, yes.

9 G And this was an estimate for inventory?

10 A For an inventory and starting up a general.+

II evacuation plan before we got involved in this. That's

12 when you -- you know, there was a whole list of things you -.

'

(G"T
13 had to do.

*' * *

Id G I guess I'm not clear as to what you mean by

15 starting up an evacuation plan.

16 You mean you would have expenses associated with

17 the plan development?

18 A Yes.
.

19 G And what expenses would those be?

20 A one is taking the inventory survey of what

21 equipment -- what things you had available, you know. You
7m( ,) 22 had to list the number of construction equipment, dump

23 trucks, four-wheel drive vehicles, loaders, the facilities

24 in the school. And all this -- you know, type of things
AmeJederst Reporters, Inc.

25 like that alone, you know, take manpower and time.
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1 g Well was it going to cost you $10,000 to inventory

2 your equipment?

3 A Not our equip 1.it alone but all of the equipment
.

4 in the municipality it stated.

5 g All of the equipment necessary for implementation

6 of an emergency plan?

7 A Yes.

8 g And would it cost you $10,000 to conduct such an

9 inventory?

10 A We thought at that time it would, yes.

II G You testified regarding your concerns for schools.

12 Do you recall that, sir? -

O 13 A yes, ,\J
14 g Is it your understanding that the Owen J. Roberts

15 would be evacuated or protected under the township plan or

16 would it have its own plan which it, itself, would have to

17 approve?

18 A The Owen J. Roberts has been working on a plan

19 of its own. But again the sole responsibility falls back
,

20 on the elected officials of the township. Even though

21 they have a plan, the sole responsibility falls back on

(D
I

22,j the elected officials of the township, because we are

23 responsible for those people when they're in our juris-

24 diction.
4..p s es norwes, Inc.

25 g Well are they within your jurisdiction? Because,
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1 as I understand it and correct me if I'm wrong, the school

2 districts in Pennsylvania have their own jurisdiction and

3 the operation of those schools are not within the

4 jurisdiction of the municipalities in which they lie. Is

5 that incorrect?

6 A For the educational purposes, but for the health

7 and welfare of all of the people within your municipality,t

8 it comes under our jurisdiction.

9 % Is it your understanding that the Owen J. Roberts

10 School District plan cannot be effective or adopted until

II you approve it?

12 A I thi'k they could adopt the plan, yes.n
.
.

'

{} * *

13 4 Well do you.have -- *

,

Id A My question I wonder -- and my question would be

15 that we would also have to agree to a plan that we think
,

16 would be, you know, operable.

17 I think that if the Owen J. Roberts School

18 District would draft a plan, then certainly the plan would

19 be sufficient and good enough for us to adopt it.

20 0 Well have you attempted to discuss this with anyone

21 from PEMA or Chester County to determine the extent of the

([ 22 responsibilities of your township with regard to school

23 children while they are in school?

24 A We do not have the responsibility while they are
' Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 in school.

- . . - . . - . - .- .. . - . .
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I G Oh I see. So in other words --

2 A -- because while they're in school, the education,

_
3 that com,es under the school district's code. But when the

V
4 emergency happens and there is something that happened, it's

5 then our responsibility. But the education and the welfare

6 of those within the school, it's their responsibility. But

7 wnen something outside of the school happens, it becomes

8 our responsibility.

9 0 So your responsibility with regard to school

10 children would not be related to their status in the

11 schools, it would simply be the fact that they are part of

12 the general public?
-.

. .

([] 13 A Yes.

14 0 Okay.

15 Now with regard to traffic control points, did

16 I hear you correctly to say that your township had responsi-

17 bility for all traffic control points within your munici-

18 pality?

19 A No, you didn't hear me say that.

20 g I see,

21 So you didn't -- you did not say that?
rn,

(_)' 22 A I don't believe you heard me say that.

23 0 Okay.

24 A But I think that you do have responsibility for
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 it because you have to be able to man it.

.

m , ww- v - , - ,- rw:-, ---- ,,- em--,< - -
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1 Q Okay.

2 Would you turn to --

3 A And you'd have to have the State Police because

O' 4 they're our police force.

5 G The State Police is your police force?

6 A That's correct.

7 G I see.

8 And is it your understanding that the State

9 Police would man traffic control points within your

10 jurisdiction?

11 A I understand they're supposed to have people

12 available, but-I think -- again it's going to -- we're,

V) going 'to have,to come up with people.(~' 13

14 Usually the fire companies, fire police, man
.

15 those things.

16 G You say "usually," you mean in some other non-

17 . emergency circumstances?

18 A In our emergency circumstances we have now,

19 most of the time it's the fire police that man the points.

20 Q I see.

21 A Usually the State Police aren't available.

( }) 22 G Well under your plan -- does your plan provide,

23 anything on that?

24 Could I refer you to page D-1 of draft five of the
Ace-Federd Reportees, Inc.

25 South Coventry plan? Perhaps that would assist you.

-. . - -
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I Does that give you to understand that certain

2 traffic control points would be manned by State Police

3 and others would be manned by the fire police of the

4 Ridge fire company?

5 A, I see that's what's written on here. Now I have

6 a question, all right?

7 It says two men -- four men from.the State

8 Police and three men from the fire police. Are they

)dAGB # 8 9 available?

10

11

12 ,

I* 13 o *
.

14

15|,

16

17

18

19

20

21
,

,

23

24
. Am-Federet Reporters, Inc.

25
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1 O Have you made any effort to determine for

2 yourself whether they would be available?

3
'

A This is the first time I have seen this. I
-

4 will make an effort now to find out if they are available.

5 Q If you are satisfied that thev would bei

6 available, would that resolve any concerns you have,

7 regarding traffic control points?

8 A Definitely. I think I would add a couple, sir,

9 I would add a few nore.

10 Q Is that something you could discuss with

II Chester County or PEMA?

12 -

A I would discuss it first with Energy Consultants. '

.

O '' o and to voor *oo 1edee, a ve oewer mooicin 11eie-

Id
suggested that traffic control points be added to those

; 15 already in the plan as a result of the PennDOT review?

16 A I hope they have.

I7 Q Do you know whether any of those traffic

18 control points have been added to the plan as a result

' of those suggestions?
.

20 A I don't have that'-knowledge. I have not seen

21 anybody else's plans.
'

22
O If I-represented to you that certain traffic

23 control points had been added as a result of such

24
suggestions, would that give you additional reassurance., ,,

that your review would be meaningful?,

|

!=
|
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I A Possiblv.

2 O You referred to your oath of office, sir,

3 I think in answer to a question regarding the protection

4 of the public health and safety under the Statement of

5 Purpose of your plan.

6 Does that oath of office require you to obev

7 state law and to act in accordance with state law?

8 A That is correct.

9 O Are you aware of Pamphlet Law 1332 which is

10 known as the Pennsylvania Emergencv Services Act?

II A That is correct.

12 Q Are you aware of any legal obligation under

' (G Pamphlet Law 1332 regarding the adoption and implementation~3 13

Id of emergency planning plans in your townshio?

15 A Yes.

I6 O Is it your understanding that Pamphlet Law 1332

17 imposes a mandatory obligation for all townshios and

18 counties in the Commonwealth to adopt such plans to

I9 protect their citizens -- to protect the public health

20 and safety of their citizens?

2I A Yes.

! 22 O Is it the intention of the South Coventry Township

23 to work towards the implementation and adoption of a

24
plan which meets the requirements of Pamphlet Law 13327

- Ass-Federet Reporters, Inc.

|. 25
. A That is correct.

t
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I Q I think you testified with regard to your

2 concerns that might exist for the nursing home. Did

3 you identify that nursing home?

h' 4 A At the time I did not.

5 Q What is the nursing home?

6 A' Coventry Manor.'

7 Q And are you aware of whether or not the

8 Coventry Manor Nurshing Home has its own plan?
,

'

9 A I understand that there was a plan being worked

10 on for it, but we have not received it and have not seen

it to review it.

12
,

I had had communications from the nursing

O he e xt=9 u to revie it- we a a='e ee= o#e-
' '

Id I think they have changed administrators again and have

15 no contact.

16
Q- Would the reason you haven't received that

I7 plan be the fact that you advised Energy Consultants

18 that you had tenporarily suspended your planning efforts?

I'
A Maybe.

20 0 Is it your understanding that when the plan is

21 adopted for the Coventry Manor Nursing Home that you will

( 22
get a copy of that plan?

23 A I would hope so.

24
O Turning to page R-1 of your plan, do you see. , %,, %,

25
any statement --

.-
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1 A Of my plan?

2 O Yes, sir.

"

3 A What plan is that?

4 Q The South Coventry, draft 5.

5 A You know, you are saying "our plan." This is

6 not our plan. We have not reviewed this plan. It is

7 not our plan. This is what you are saying again, it is

8 "our plan." It is not our plan.

9 This draft here is somebody else's plan.
10 Q Sir, we-understand your position with regard
Il to the olan. We also understand that no formal action
12 has been taken to adopt your plan.

13 Couid you turn to page R-1. Does that indicate
. . .-

14 to you, sir, that there are supporting plans which will

15 be separately adopted for the Owen J. Roberts School

16 District and the Coventry Manor Nursing Home?

17 A That states that there will be. It doesn't

18 state there is any.

U Q Does that'--
1-

20 A It says here, "On file in municipal EOC.",

21 Q' Does that indicate to you, sir, that when the
'

(f plan is adopted that it would be on file in the municipal EOC?22

23 A Yes.

:24 O And does that indicate to you, further,
4 p.e.,w n ,,,,, ine,

25 that any concerns regarding the evacuation or protective

'

. . - _ . . , - . _ . _. __ _ _ _. ._ ___ _. . .. .._, _ _... . _ _.,.._ _ . ._. -. _._... _ . _, _ _ ,
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1 actions for persons in the nursing home would be taken

2 care of under that planning process?

3 A Would you repeat that?
("s
N- 4 Q I said, would that indicate to you that

5 any particular concerns regarding the needs of individuals

6 in the nursing home at Coventry Manor would be addressed

7 and resolved in the context of that particular plan?

8 A I would hope so.

9 Q With regard to preschools, I think you mentioned,

10 is it your understanding that preschools would be listed

11 and on file also in the municipal EOC so that they corld

12 be notified at the early stages of an emergency'?.

(} 13 A We are reauesting that, ves. I understand they

14 will be now.

15 0 As you understand it, would that be part of

16 your plan, to noti-fy preschools at the early stages of an

17 emergency?

18 A It would have to be.

19 0 Do you have any other concerns regarding preschools

20 that you didn't identify?

21 A We only have two.

,) 22 g I see,

23 With regard to your concerns, I think you stated

24 that evacuation routes would remain open. Do you know
~ Ace-Federal Reporwes, Inc.

25 of any procedures to close particular routes, or were you

, ., _ - . - . - .- - . - - . - - - . -.
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I talking about something else?

2 A I was talking about if something would haopen.

3pg Q What was that?
J

4 A An accident or something like that, to keep

5 it open is what I an talking about.

0 Q Do you know that nlans exist under your plans -

7 as well as county plans to dispatch tow trucks to any

8 areas in which congestion arises as a result of an

9 accident or'a stalled vehicle?

10 A We talked about that. The two trucks that

11 we are going to use would be our local tow trucks that are

12-

there in the area. But they have not been coritracted,
'

13 and they have not been asked. And they have talked --

" we have talked to them about it.

15 And again, they said, you know, how are we

16 going to be reimbursed? What happens to our

17 equipment if it is, you know -- what's -- confiscated.

IO That's not the word but --

'
O Impounded?

0 A Impounded. I'm sorry. Confiscated, I shouldn't

21 use that word. The same way as our fire company is

'
22 concerned about their eauipment. You know, how would

23 they operate in here if their stuff is impounded.

24
O Are you aware of any plans under the Annex E,

.

y, , %,

25 the Disaster Operations Plan of the Commonwealth of

I
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D.EE 9/7
,

I Pennsylvania, which provides for the impoundment of

2 private vehicles in the event of a radiological emergency?

3 A I don't know about private vehicles. I

O
4 don't know -- I assume if they were contaminated, they

5 wouldn't be permitted to keep on going.
.,

6 O Do you know of any plan -- do you know of

7 any plan to do so under the Disaster Operations Plan for

8 Pennsylvania which I just described?

9 A Again, I am only telling you what I received

10 from our, again, fire company, and from another

II emergency coordinator who was at an Elverson Meeting

12 with it, stating that their concern was, what would

13
| happen l how would they operate if their ambulance [

.

Id and stuff were contaminated.
,

15
Q But you don't know of anything of your

16 own knowledge which, under state planning' principles

I7 or planning principles of Chester County, that recuires

i 18 or calls for the impoundment of private vehicles, do ycu?

A No. That is why we were asking the auestion.-

20
Q Is this again something you would exoect to

21>

discuss with Chester County or PEMA officials.--

-. 22 A Yes.
,

23
Q -- to resolve that concern?

24 A Yes,
h -Feneres Esporiers,Inc.

25i

Q With regard to the --
i

l
1

, , , - , - - n-r--- ---+-vn -,------------~n-va- e-w--me..~e- -.e-- w em, , , - - , , m m r,- -r
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.

1 (Tine signal sounding.)

2 JUDGE HOYT: Do you want to finish that

3 last one then, Mr. Rader?
,,

(')'

4 MR. RADER: Could I apply for an additional

5 five minutes, based upon the time I believe that counsel

6 required, a great deal --

7 JUDGE HOYT: I tolled the time on that,

8 Fir. Rader.

9 MR. RADER: I see.

10 JUDGE HOYT: We will give you approximately ..

II five extra minutes, assuming that you need it. If you

12 do not, then we will ask you to terminate your'

(f 13 ~

examination as quickly as possible. -

14 We will provide you with an eauivalent amount

15 of time, Miss Zitzer.

16 MS. ZITZER: Thank you.

I7 MR. RADER: I will be as quick as possible.

IO BY MR. RADER:

I9
O Sir, if you will turn to the first page

20 following the cover page of your plan.

21 A Which one, 5?

) 22
O The pronulgation page, yes, of draft 5.

23 Does that provide a page there which states

24
.

that the plan was approved by the board of supervisors?
. Am-FWwW Rgomn, lm.

j

25 A Yes.

. . - . - - . - - - - - _ _ . . - . - . - . - - . - . - . - _ . - . _ - . . - . - .
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I; Q Is your draft signed?

2 A No.

3 Q So if this draft were submitted to anyone

J 4 for review or submitted to this particular licensing

5 board, do you think there would be any confusion as to

6 whether or not your board of supervisors has adopted

7 the plan or agreed to it in any way?

8 A It might be construed that, if you are

9 saying it is your plan or it is South Coventrv's plan,

10 when it is actually not South Coventry's plan, whether it

II has been signed or not.
.

12 Q But you didn't say that. .That was in the form

s
13 of my question, wasn't it? -

-

I4 A No, you said it would not be.

15 Q Right. It was in my auestion. It wasn't

16 in anything you said.

I7 Is that correct?

18 A I assume, if I understand your question.

! O Could you tell us, do you see any relationship

20 between the siren litigation, the outcome of the siren

21 litigation, and the development of planning in your

.
township?

23 A I think it is two separate incidents. It is

24
a shame that it is tied to this.

Asm-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
Q If that --

1

i
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I A I don't think the sirens have anything to do

2 with the planning. The sirens are a warning avstem.

3 Q Is it your understanding that'your township

A
4 wouldn't have any responsibility for maintaining or

5 activating the sirens?

6 A I understand that now. In the beginning, we didn't.

7 O I see.

8 And may I ask, if that is the case, why did

9 the Board of Supervisors , determine in April of 1984 that
10 planning should be discontinued because of the siren

II litigation if, in fact, on the basis of your testimony
.

I2 now, they are two distinct items?

A That was'the' decision of tl$b board of' supervisors.13

Id O Well, you are on the board of supervisors, sir,

15 and you discussed this.

16 Can you tell us why that decision was made

I2 if the two things are separate?

IO A Yes. We weren't going to be involved in

two things at one time.'

20 MR. RADER: I have no further ouestions.

2I JUDGE HOYT: All right, the Commonwealth of

22 Pennsylvania, Mr. Goodwin, you have 30 ninutes.

23XXXXXX CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MP. GOODWIN:
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
O Mr. Whitlock, you said you planned to conduct'

|

|
'

_._ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ .-.__ . , _, . - . . _ _ . . _ _ _ . _ _ _. . . - .
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1 your door-to-door survey.

2 Could you tell us when you plan to do this, when

3 yot) plan to do this?

4 A I was hoping that I had it done this month.

5 We had -- when we set up the format for doing it, we
6 got the thing out. Then we said that we would take

,

7 volunteers and hire those in the township who were

8 unemployed who knew t' tat route .

9 We did not get any. I don't know. We have

10 a number of peonle unemployed, but they did not
II volunteer.

12 We, are now in the process of getting sonebodv .

*/,
.

.

13 or getting three or four people to do it. I hope

14 to have it done fairly soon.

15 Q By fairly soon, would vou say within the next

16 month?

I7 A I would hope so. I would say in two months.

18 Q You stated that besides doing this survey,

I9 you also had a number of other things that you olanned to
20 do on your own as a township.

21 Would you explain what you neant by that, these

Vp 22 other things?

23 A Well, we had and we have said the ground work of

24
feeling out people for providing services to us, once

Am-Federst Reporters, Inc.

25 we find out how they are going to be compensated

.
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I In other words, we are looking at -- we

2 figure we need four tow trucks. We have contacted the

3 people who have the tow truck and asked if they would

4 be, you know, tentatively willing to be involved with

5 providing this service.

'

6 And, of course, they want to know if they

7 are going to be reimbursed. And I -- that is as far

8 as we have gone.

9 We are looking for and we have been looking for,

10 and I thought we had a place, an emergency center. But it

Il fell through. We were hoping to provide a good one.
.

. 12 And I think we are working on something. - -

p -
.

d "

13-

We haven't be.en standing still on our own.

Id Again, to provide things, I have to reall.v --

15 I sound, talking to you, that I am verv ignorant of

16 what is going on. I am sorry I an, but we haven't

I7 been given that much data.

18 I think we need to provide people within --

I' and I want to say block leaders or stun like that, to
20 communicate. Because when the sirend did work, people

21 did not hear them.

I fs'l: 22
So we still have to have another method of

23 communicating with people. I think we will have to go,

i

I 24
Q, back to the same way we had to do before when we

% ,

25 had to evacuate people for highway accidents it use the

r

.
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I bull horn on the trucks to get the people out.

2 O other than the compensation question, you
3

(G
have stated that you are making inquiries about differentm

4 resources such as snow plows and so forth.

5 How far along are you as a township as far as-

6 identifying the possible resources, discounting the

7 question about the compensation?

8 A Well, we have -- I know of five trucks with

'

9 plows on that we possibly could use. We have a

10 construction, one major construction company in our

II township that has big enough loader in case of

12 emergency to, you know, clear big drifts and stuff.

- (vD
' *

I3
- *.

We have used them before, and I think we could

I4 get their cooperation.

15 The problem might be is to have the personnel

16
: to use it. I am worried about personnel. Whether, you

'
17 know, they say ves, we will go in with you. When the

18 times comes, the guy says, I am getting out of here.

I' You know, we_have to have some commitment,

20 I think, find some way to get a commitment that when the

2I times comes, we will have the personnel to operate.
Q

22 Q Would this personnel also apply to staff for

23 an EOC, should you identify a location for it, an EOC?

24 A I think, ves, we would have to get staff, yes.
-' Am-Federd Reporters, Inc.

Q You stated, in answer to a question from Mr. Rader,

_ _. _ _ .. _ _ _ _ _ . . _ - _ _ . _ . _ _ _ . _ _ . _ . _-
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I that you didn't feel the Owen J. Roberts School would be

2 a suitable location?

3 A Yes.

4 Q But you stated in your next sentence that you

5 thought there were some other locations that could be

6 explored.

7 Could you tell us what these other locations are?.

8 A I wouldn't want to give them unless I had

9 their permission.

10 0 Are you saying there is more than one under

II consideration at this time?
.

12 A Yes. I have some -- the ideal one would
*

'

.( '13
*

be one on top of a grade where you could hav'e good

Id communications,.on top of one of our hills. Because

I0
down in the -- you know, you don't get good communications.

16
I know of one temporary one we could probably

I7 use because we have contacted the person to help.us
.

18 ~

with other emergency situations, who has a radio, a

I'
radio room and all that kind of stuff.|

20 But again, I wouldn't want to reveal the

21 person's name without his permission.

Cx-!
22

i 7,m sorry. I know you are asking -- the problem

23 there, it is a handicapped person, and we have used him

24
! because he is always there, you know. He is always there.
;4.-Feewei neoman, inc.
i 25
| And the question is, if we might lose him because he might

L-
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|.

I be one of the ones we would have to evacuate first

END 9- 2 being a handicapped individual.

'

i O
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|

610 MM/mm1 1 Q What type of location or facility does Mr. McIntyre

2 have at the present time to fulfill his functions as Township --

3 A Where does he -- his home location?

O-s
4 Are you talking about his home location?

5 O That's my question.

6 A Yes. He lives in the west centeral part of the

7 Township.

8 Q And you say he does use this for any emergency

9 management matters at the present time?

10 A We haven't had any where we had to use his facility,

11 Q Who has taken up theburden of trying to find this

12 EOC,7 Is it you or the Board of Supervisors --

( - 13 A It is the Board of Supervisors.

14 Q Does Mr. McIntyre have any suggestions or ideas

15 of his own that he has conveyed to the Board of Supervisors?

16 Not at the present time, no.

17 I think we might be getting a new one,because I
i

18 understand he might be moving.

19 Q You were asked one or two questions by Mr. RAder

20 about Act 1332, and the different requirements under that Act.

I
21 And in particular, one of his questions had to do with

.

N 22 whether or not you understood that each political subdivision
.

23 had to have an emergency management plan.

24 Is that correct?
Am Faseres Repon.e., Inc.

25 A Yes, a general emergency management plan. Yes, sir.

.

- . - - - . - - , , . - -. ,,__m. - - , .--.,,,,...--c..m.. - . ~ - . - , . - - - . . . , , . , , _ . . , - - - , . - - - _ r-
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mm2 1 Q Are you also aware that under Act 1332, there

2 was also a requirement that each political subdivision

3rw prepare, maintain and equip and establish and staff
U

4 an Emergency. Operations Center?

5 A Yes.

6 O And are you aware that this Emergency Operations

7 Center would apply to all disasters and emergencies, not
.

8 just the radiological?

9 A Yes. Right.

10 May I answer that in further detail? May I?

' JUDGE HOYT: Yes.

I think that a c'nter for generalI2 THE WITNESS: -e-

', 13 emergency does not have to be of the magnitude that there

I4 is for this. We can use it just with our base radio that

15 we use for communications with our own vehicles. And we

16 have had to do that for emergencies of accidents, et cetera,

I7 et cetera, by doing that.

18 I don't think that it has to be of the magnitude

19 that we have to do for something like this. I think we

20 have to -- you know, it is the higher tier of the problem.

21 Q Taking into consideration, then, the population of
p
', 22 the Township -- and I believe you said it was roughly 1500

23 plus residents?

24 A 26.
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
Q How large of an EOC do you think you need to have

,
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mm3 1 in order to handle 1500 people, and how large a staff do

2 you feel your need?

3 A Well, I thought it could just be a room.

4 But then reading another regulation, it has to be

5 a certain size, it has to be away from -- separate from

6 any other activities. It has to be, like, a special room.

7 It must provide its own generating, you know, its

8 own electric facilities, it must have this, that and the

9 other thing. It is a large -- I thought you could just go

10 in a corner and put the radio and stuff in the corner ofo

II a room.

12 I think maybe you can do that for a regular

p) '13 EOC. But', in reading the information o'n it for radiological(
,

|

| Id disaster, it must be moreccomoplicated. It has to be

15 separate, it has to provide ventilation, lavatory facilities,
1

16 'water,et cetera, et cetera.

17 Q Where did you receive this kind of information, |

18 what you have just described as rerluired?
i

19 A From the Federal Emergency Management Agency
|

20
| . pamphlet put out by them,

i 21 MR. RADER: Could counsel inspect the document if

|
- 22 the witness has it there?

!

| 23 JUDGE HOYT: Yes.

24 If the witness is referring to something --
[ Acs Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 THE WITNESS: Federal Assistance Handbook,

, . _ . _ _ . . - . , _ -.. -_ . - _ _.- __- __.-
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mm4 I Emergency Management Direction and Control Program.

2 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Cassidy, I particularly want you

3 over there.s

4 (All counsel examining document at witness table.)

5 JUDGE HOYT: If the witness is referring to any

6 document in the future to refresh his recollection to testify

7 from, we would like to know that in advance, Mr. Whitlock.

8 THE WITNESS: I intended --

9 JUDGE HOYT: Just tell us if you have a document,-

10 and th& you are referring to it. Because the record will

lI be silent on it.
_

;12 I would like for the persons attending here, to
'

/~)
\_/ 13 realize this is a very small room. We have enough noise from,

|
Id the mechanisms going on that we ask you to honor'the need to'

15 be as quiet as possible.

16 All right. During the interval, counsel for all

17 parties examined the document referred to by the witness.
i

18 All right, Mr. Goodwin?

19
i

. BY MR. GOODWIN:

20 0 Have you realized that such a facility would also

-21 be used for other purposes?

,/ %;

22 Not just radiological incidents?'

23 A Are you talking about for other disasters?

24 Q Yes.
i Am-Feder) Reporters, Inc.

25 A I would hope it would.

.

-
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mm5 I Q Have you examined that document before, that you

2 just pointed out to counsel?

rs 3 A Not in great detail. Reading things on how to
T

4 get reimbursement, I was reading this to see what we needed,

5 and the ways that we can be reimbursed by the Federal

6 Government. And then the limitations on it and what you have

7 to do.

8 And I am wondering, when you said it could be used

9 for other activities, I am wondering, according to this, to

10 get Federal money back, if you could use it for other

II activities.

12 They talk about a number of ways of being reimborsed.

() 13 It looks like you can be reimbursed for a lot of things. But

Id again it says " limitations," it says "may." You know, things

15 if you used it for something else, I wonder if you would get !
!

16 it. I

17 Q Are you aware that the primary purpose or background

18 behind that pamphlet is -- I'm talking about the FEMA document

19 now -- is Civil Defense in case of an actual nuclear attack?

20 Are you aware of that fact?

21 A I believe this was created after they did away
l'),

/ 22 with Civil Defense, to supercede what it is called now. But

23 it says now -- it takes it in both realms. It says, of a

24 nuclear attack, and also for a radiological disaster, which
. Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 I assume is two different things.

. - - . .- _- -- _ . _ ._... . - . - _ _ _ _ - - -
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mm6 I Q But you are aware of the fact that it specifically

2 discussed nuclear --

3 A Yes, nuclear attacks, yes.

4 Q Concerning this litigation between the Township and

5 PECO, you have said you have had numerous discussions

6 with your Solicitor on this, of course.

7 Has your Solicitor recently discussed with you the

8 present status of this litigation, and where it is headed?

9 A The' last time I talked to him was the first week'
10 of January. And he said he hadn't heard anything.

II
Q What do you mean by "hadn' t heard anything"?

12 A That's exactly what he said, 'I haven't heard a.

13 thing. Haven't heard anything about where it is or wh'at is

Id happening.

15 0 Have you asked or inquired from him as to the

16 progress of this suit, or are you saying --
:

I7 A He has filed the necessary papers to be filed. j

18 It is in somebody else's hands, I guess.

II ; Q Has he ever discussed with you a date as to when

20 he thinks this matter might be completed or settled?

21 A No.

; 22 O You have identified in your earlier testimony,
,

23 some of these unmet needs that you feel are outstanding in

24
. the Township. And you have named off some of these unmet
: Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 needs.

L
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mm7 I I don' t want to get into the particulars of these

2 needs again since it has already been covered, but I would

3 like to know, have you passed any of these unmet needs on,,

4 to the Chester County to make them aware of what you feel you

5 do need?

6 A We had in discussions, and through Energy Consultan is

7 and talking with Mr. McNamara and Mr.Hippert, we discussed the

8 needs at that time, that we knew and could identify at that

9 time. And it looks like one of the needs,through Mr. Hippert

10 and Mr. McNamara and Mr. Deck, a couple of them have been

11 solved. One is, you know we discussed it here in testimony,

12 that th'e main one was the evacuation. You know, tie route
n .

U 13 which was, you know, take a step at a time.
'

*

14
.

Q Do you realize that as an elected official it is

15 in fact your responsibility to pass these unmet needs on to

16 the County if the Township itself, in its limited resources,

17 can't meet them?

18 A That's correct.

I' O You have discussed the fact that the Township

20 didn' t participate in either the July or November exercises.

21 Do you believe that if the Township had, in fact,
n

22 participated in these exercises, that that migit have assisted

23 you in identifying the particular needs and requirements of

24 the Township?
Ass-Federet Reporters, Inc.

25 A At the point that we were in our planning, I think
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1

mm7 1 it would have satisfied one need; whether the sirens operated

2 and could be heard.

3 I don't know if it would have answered our needs

4 for transportation problems, evacuation problems and other

5 things. I think it is two separate ballgames.

6 We were not invited to participate in November.

7 Q Well, getting beyond the fact that you say you

8 weren't invited, my question gets more down to, don't you

9 feel there is a legitimate purpose behind these exercises to

10 identify problems or lack of equipment or whatever else the

II situation might be?

I2 A Certainly. Right. That's correct.

O - - -

>> Q eesed upon your enswer yeu sust eave me now, ehen,-

Id would you be willing to participate in a future exercise, when;

15 that comes up, whether or not -- at what stage your plan is

16 at? The mere fact that there is an exercise, would you be

17 willing to participate?

18 A I can only speak for myself.

I9 Q What is your answer then?

20 A I believe I would if I had the proper -- if we

21 had the proper -- what word do I want to use -- if we had
r>

22 the proper data within the plan that would facilitate it.

23 For the sake of hearing the sirens, I don't know.

24 I think we know the siren -- but I think to work the communica-
Ace-Fetterd Reporters, Inc.

25 tions out, if we had the proper, you know, setup, the

. . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ . _ _ _ _ __ . . _ . , ., .__ _ . . _ _ . _ ._ .
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mm8 I foundation, I know we would. We have to participate in it.

2 There is no question about it. We have to have a plan that

3 works. And this has been my premise from the beginning, that,

g)(
4 we are going to have to have a plan, and we are going to have

5 a plan. But, we are going to have a good plan. We are not

0 going to have a paper plan.

7 7nd I think this is the crux of the whole thing.

8 That what I have seen is a paper plan. And what I have seen,

9 you know, did not work.

10 I understand from reading here and sitting here

H today, that some things had been solved, and we have to

12 digest these things.-
,

13
~

Q That's what I'm getting at in my question about -

Id participating in exercises.

15 A There are --

16 0 -- are you going to have to exercise --

I7
| JUDGE HOYT: Just a moment. The witness will
|

18 let the question be asked.

U BY MR. GOODWIN:

20
| Q As I said, in an actual exercise, you have the

21 benefit of determining what the nees or requirements are
n

-
22 of the Township, and you have also stated in all your

23 testimony you are very much concerned about the investment,

24 costs of equipment and so on and so forth.
; Aa-Federd Coporters, Inc.

25 Well, don't you believe then that participating
;

|

,- -. -,. . . . - , _ _ . . _ _ . - - _. - - . - - - - __
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mm9 I in an exercise would also help you to get a handle on, or

2 establish some actual costs required to meet these needs?

3 A Yes. I think ultimately, before we even -- at
\J

4 the final point, I think we have to have a working exercise

5 to make sure what we put on paper works. Definitely.

6 I think before -- before I would sign a plan, I

7 want to see that it works. I want to see a test to see that

i 8 it works. To see that if we drafted this, we again st).11

9 don' t have --- we jttst have a plan that is on paper. .

10 I think we have to attempt to evacuate South

II Coventry Township, and especially the school district. Because

12 we have a very poor area to get the kids out. And I believe
,

, .
'

J - 13 it is our responsibility tha't the ultimate in this is to .

Id protect the youth. You know, we have to make sure, and the

15 only way to do it is with an exercise.

16 And I will demand myself, that we have an exercise
|

| 17 to show that the plan will work. I don't see any other way,

18 before you adopt it. You don't know if it is going to work.
,

e ' I9
Q So then your answer is --

20 A Yes.

21 Q It is absolutely necessary.
,

- 22 And then, as you said, in order to test and so
'

23 forth. Do I take your answer to be then, that the Township

24
| Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

will be willing to participate in the next scheduled
,

25
- exercise?

-- _ _ _. _ _ , . _ - . . ._-,-.--._ _ _ _ _ _ .



! l

18,495

mm10 1 A I'm not saying the Township. I can't answer for

2 two other gentlemen.

3
_ Q Your own position?

4 A I'd say it is a good possibility.

5 Q Taking into consideration the present status of

6 the plan, and the Township's position, going back to this

7 January 7th meeting thatyou had, what do you feel that PECO

8 should do, or Energy Consultants should do, or could do at

9 this present time to get'this matter moving along towards a
10 resolution? -

II A I think what has to be done is communications.
'

12 The only way you can have communications is to.

O
'

' -is sit down and have communicatiens. and we haven,e had thae.

14 We have not had yet a meeting.

15 I think it all would have'been resolved if we had
16 t.had the second meeting originally. I don' t want to go back on.

17 it.

18 We are willing to meet, I am willing to meet -- I

I9 shouldn't say we are willing to meet now, because I don't

20 know if I have accord with other gentlemen -- publicly to

21 work and resolve the problem.

I')k/ 22 O When you say " meet," who are you' talking about

23 meeting with?

24 A Oh, who is ever necessary to meet with to resolve
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 _the problem. If we can meet with PEMA, Energy Consultants,
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mml1 I the County, Philadelphia Electric Company, whoever it is to

2 resolve and get the thing going?

3 Q Is this your position, or the entire Board of

_O
4 Supervisors?

5 A I'm speaking for myself right now.

6 Q Do you have any idea at all at this point in time,

7 as to the cost or the amount of funds that would be needed

8 to meet your outstanding requirements?

9 I would like to know, have some idea. I have

end Tld0 asked this question.

11

12

Q '

13
'

- -
-

14

15

16

17
,

18

19
.

20

21

Gl ,/ - 22s

23

24
Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25
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1 g Is this one matter you think that should definitely

2 be brought up in this meeting that you're talking about?

3 A Definitely. I've heard some astronomical figureses
/\

V
-4 that other municipalities have stated it would cost them

5 to implement the plan and keep it running. If that's true,

6 we couldn't operate.

7 MR. GOODWIN: No other questions, your Honor.

8 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.
,

9 We are getting towards the latter part of the

10 lunch hour. How much do you have, Mr. Cassidy?.

Il MR. CASSIDY: I think I have about 15 minutes
.

12 or so, depending on how long it takes to clear up the

() '

13 document that was referred to before.

14 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, I realize you have that problem.

15 MR. CASSIDY: If the Board is considering taking

16 a break, it would be -- I think it might expedite things

17 if we did break for lunch now and I could review the

18 particular sections of the document that I'm going to be

l9 looking for during the break.

20 JUDGE HOYT: How much do you have, Mr. Hassell?

21 MR. HASSELL: Approximately 10 minutes.

bx/ 22 JUDGE HOYT: And you will need your full time

23 for redirect, Ms. Zitzer?

24 MR. ZITZER: I don't expect I need the full time,
' Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 no.

t.
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1 JUDGE HOYT: All right. |
|

2 I still think, though, Mr. Cassidy's evaluation ,

l
'

3 that this is a good time to break will be appropriate. We

4 will reconvene then at 1:15.

5 (Whereupon, at 12:17 p.m., the hearing in the

6 above-entitled matter was recessed,,to reconvene at 1:15

7 p.m., this same day.)

8 s

9

10

11

12
,

,

- .

h-< 13

14

-15

16

17

:

18

19

20

21

(m_) 22

23

-24
Ass. Federal Reporters, Inc.
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I AFTERNOON SESSION

2 (1:21 p.m.)

.
3 JUDGE HOYT: The hearing will come to order.-

O
4 Let the record reflect that all the parties to

5 the hearing who were present when the hearing recessed are

6 again present in the hearing room, that the witness,

7 Mr. Whitlock, has taken his place on the witness stand.

8 And once again, Mr. Whitlock, I will remind you that you

9 have taken an oath here in this courtroon and we will expect

10 you to adhere to that oath,

11 Whereupon,

.
12 W. RICHARD WHITLOCK .

) 13 was recalled as a witness any, having been previously
14 duly sworn, testified further as follows.

,

15 JUDGE HOYT: I believe , Mr. Cassidy, you are

16 ready to begin your cross-examination. You have 30 minutes.

17 MR. CASSIDY: Thank you, your Honor.
I

18 CROSS-EXAMINATION

19 BY MR. CASSIDY:

20 0 Mr. Whitlock, my name is Brian Cassidy, I am

21 Counsel for the Federal Emergency Management Agency.

. 22 First, I'd like to ask you some questions abcut

23 the document that you had refer.ad to in response to

24 some questioning by Mr. Goodwin from the Commonwealth..

Aso-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 The document that you referred to with regard

_ - - . ,. .. ._-. , _ . .. . - - . . . _ . _ _ -
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'

1 to emergency operations center requirements you identified

2 as a document that you had received -- or that was prepared

3
.

by _ the Federal Emergency Management Agency, is that correct?

- 4 A That's correct.

5 g And I have the document that you had in front

6 of you when you were testifying, that I will identify

7 as CPG -- which stands for Civil Preparedness Guidance --

8 1-3, Federal Assistance Handbook, Emergency Management

9 ' Direction and Control Programs, prepared by the Federal-

10 Emergency Management Agency, Washington, D.C.
.

II And is that the document you were referring to

12 previously?
,

~

() I} A Yes, sir. *
- - .

,

14 g And that is the document that you said listed

15 certain requirements that you testified to with regard

16 to emergency operating centers, is that correct?

17 A And other things, yes.
"

18 0 Yes.

19 And specifically you were concerned, I believe,

20 with the requiremens of the emergency operating systems --

21 excuse me, the emergency operating centers because you

() -22 were interested in seeing whether or not you could receive

23 funding from the Federal Emergency Management Agency for

24 setting up an EOC in your community, is that correct?
Ae-Feeerm namorises. Inc.

- 25 A That's correct.

m
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1 g And I believe you said, when we were talking

2 briefly, that you weren't totally f amiliar with the document

3 but you were basically looking from the perspective of

4 obtaining funding, is that correct?

5 A And what we needed, yes.

6 0 Yes.

7 And with regard to the document, is it your

8 testimony that you are not familiar with the scope of the

9 document and what the overall aims are with regard to --

10 or overall conditions with regard to funding by the

II Emergency Management Agency, is that correct?
.

12 A. Yes.

() * 10'

I didn't read it, you know, in complete detail*

14 to digest it, to start the procedure to grant money, I

15 was looking at ways to prepare an EOC and a way to be

16 funded.

17 g So now looking at that document that I referred to

18 as Civil Preparedness Guidance 1-3, specifically page 1-2

19 under the heading of Policy, subparagraph b, which states

20 and I quote:

21 " Civil defense is defined in the Act
,-

(,)\ 22 to mean activities and measures designed or

23 undertaken to minimize the effect upon

24 civilian populations of the United States
Am Federal Reporters. Inc.

25 and to deal with the immediate emergency
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1 conditions created by an attack or by a natural

2 disaster or man-made catastrophe (50 United

3 States Code, Appendix section 2252, sub-

'
4 paragraph A)."

5 Was it your understanding when you were reading

6 this document that some of the conditions that it was

7 setting up for emergency operating centers was to be

8 prepared for a nuclear attack and to meet the contingencies

9 with regard to survivability that would have to be present

10 in an EOC in the case of a nuclear attack?
11 A Yes, I think it addresses both issues.

12 O Okay.

() - 13 - But you're not familiar with regard'to which of*

14 these conditions that were described in the section under
15 emergency operating center related -- or were necessary

16 for attack as opposed to those that might be necessary for

17 an EOC to deal with a nuclear p'ower plant licensing

18 accident?

19 JUDGE COLE: Did you mean to say licensing

20 accident?

21 MR. CASSIDY: Excuse me, I'm sorry. It must

() 22 have been Freudian.

23 BY MR. CASSIDY:

24 0 Excuse me, a nuclear power plant .icensing
Ass.Feder) Reportees, Inc.

25 incident -- excuse me, I did it again, didn't it - . nuclear

_ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ , -
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1 power plant incident.

2 Do you want me to repeat that?

3 A If I understand what you're saying, do I

4 understand that there could be two criterias, one for a

5 nuclear attack and one for a disaster, is that what you're

6 saying?

7 S That's correct.

8 A I didn't interpret it that way when I read it.

9 G If I, as a representative of the agency who

10 prepared this report, indicated to you that the require-
11 ments that you were discussing earlier in your testimony

12 were designed primarily to meet the attack-related aspects

{} ,13 of an EOC, woul'd'you accept that as correct?.*

14 A- I would like to read it also to see the difference.
15 I think it could be hard for me to -- my township being
16 within five miles of the plant and also being within the

' 1,' plume area of a nuclear attack, I would think that_the

18 proximity of both would be about the same.

19 I wonder if we-would have an atomic attack that
20 would land within five miles of my municipality, if I

21 would not need theusame materials for an EOC'as I would for
.

22 a plant having an accident.
s .

23 g The bottom line is that you don't know which one

24 of these elements that appear in the FEMA document CPG 1-3
Ass pederal Reporters, ins.

25 'would be. required for one type of incident as opposed to

-

O
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1 another, is that correct? |
1

1

2 A. No, I was looking as to what the needs were and j

9nd AGBil 3 the way I could be reimbursed.

4

5
|

6 |

7

8

9

10

11

12
.

-
.

9- . 13 -
-.

! 14

.

15
,

16
.

~

17
;

| 18

4

i 19
.

| -

*

20

21;
;

- 22

4

23
,

24
|

Ass.Federd Reporters, Inc.

25
4 -

k

!

|
. _ . . . . . - . - . . . _ . . _ , . . . . . . . _ , _ , . _ . , . . . . ~ . _ _ . _ , . . . . . _ _ _ . , _ , _ _ _ . . , - _ . _ , _ _ _ - _ _ _ . _ . _ . _ _ _ _ . . , _ . _ _ . _ . . _ _ .



REE 18,505
Tcka 12
Pcga 1

1 Q Mr. Whitlock, in response to direct examination

2 from Miss Zitzer on the survey forms, you had expressed
3 a concern about the return rate or the percentage of

4 return on surveys that had been done by the township
5 in the past.

6 In your conversations with Mr. Deck regarding the

7 surveys, did he advise you as to what the percentage
8 of return was on the survey forms that had been sent out

9 by Energy Consultants, Inc?

., 10
A For our municipality?

II
Q Yes.

12 A He said they hadn't gotten them all back *

I 13 and there was'a problem ift the mailing.
~

~

I4
Q Did he indicate a specific percentage of the --

15 A No, sir.

16 Q I believe you identified the energency
I7 management coordinator for South Coventry Township as
18 Mr. McIntire.

I' A That is correct.

20 0 In the course of your direct examination, I think,

21 you also mentioned that Mr. McIntire was a member of the

O'' 22 Valley Forge Fire Company.

23 A That is correct.

24
Q Is that a full-time position, or is that a

Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 volunteer position?

_
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1 A Volunteer company.

2 O Do you know if Mr. McIntire, as a volunteer

3 menber of the Valley Forge Fire Ccmpany, has any
O 4 responsibilities under that community's plan?

5 Excuse me. Strike that.

6 Where is the Valley Forge Fire Company located,

7 if you know?

8 A Valley Forge, Pennsylvania.

' Q Are they within the ten-mile energency planning

10 zone for Limerick?

II A I wouldn't -- it might be. It is down towards

12 Valley Forge Park. .

O '' o ===vauao='t*=owror re?
.

Id A I don't know where the line is, no.

15 He was involved --

16
Q That answers my question. Thank you.

17 You had testified that in your meetings with

18 Philadelphia Electric Company, prior to their initiating,

I'

.

the suit, that there'had been discussions about the locations

20
of the sirens and that the community had suggested

21 alternative sites for the sirens located in South Coventry

i 22 '

Township.
I

j 23 Is that correct?

A We had one meeting, sir.
, ,

25
0 Okay. One meeting.

!

l
;

L
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1 And was -- did you recommend alternative

2 locations for those sirens at that meeting?
3 A We recommended a location, yes.

'

4 0 A location or -- you were concerned about the

5 location of --

6 A one siren.

7 Q One siren.

8 But there were two sirens that had been placed

9 in your community that you indicated were in violation

10 of your zoning ordinance?

II A That is correct.

12 O But vour testimony is that you were only -

,
,

13 concerned about the location of ohe of those?
"

14 A I believe that the other siren could be --

15 the zoning violations could have been resolved within the

16 site itself.

17 Q Co that the issue on that particular siren

18 was not so much the location but the procedure or the --

I9 A It would be location. One part of the location

20 would be to have a setback line. It would be a setback.

21 0 So are we talking with that particular siren

(q -

22> a matter of setting it back so many feet as opposed

23 to a major change of location?

24
A Yes, sir.

4..p sww neoomn, Inc.

25 0 I believe you also testified, correct me if I an

_ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ - - _ _ _ - - _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ - - . _ - - _ . _ _ --_ _ ._. __ _-
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1 wrong, that since the litigation had been filed, that

2 either one or both of the sirens had been moved?

3 A
.

Neither of the sirens have been moved.

4 Q Neither of the sirens.

5 And you did not testify that either one of the

6 sirens had been moved since the litigation started?

7 A They have not been moved.

8 0 I'm sorrv. I misunderstood your orevious testimony
.

9 then.

10 JUDGE HARBOUR: How many sirens are there

II altogether in South Coventry Township?
.

12 THE WITNESS: There are now three.

() 13 ' JUDGE HARBOUR: Did you testify that any
'

14 of them have been moved?

15 THE WITNESS: None have been moved.

I6 BY MS. CASSIDY:

17 0 If I might followtp on Judge Harbour's cuestions,

18 there are three sirens located in South Coventry

l9 Township?

20 A Yes, sir.

21 Q And only two are involved in the litigation?

22 A The third one was just put up in the last

23 short period of time.

24 O And that was put up in accordance with your
Aen-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 zoning ordinances and there is no problem with that particular
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1 location?

2 A I believe it is -- all except one.,

3rs Q I am sorry. I don't understand your response.
t

4 A I think it would qualify of not violating our

5 zoning ordinances except one.

6 Q The one does not violate your zoning ordinances?

7 A No. The third siren that has been put up

8 I think would satisfy our zoning ordinance except for

9 one incident in the zoning ordinance or one part of the

10 zoning ordinance.

II Q So there is one criteria in your zoning

I2 orrdinande --
*

(p1 . . .

.) 13 A That it still violates.

Id Q Okay. Fine..

15 You have testified extensively that one of

16 your major concerns is that you haven't been provided

I7 with information as -- specific information with regard

18 to the resources that your community needs to carry out

I' its resnonsibilities under the radiological emergency

20 response plan that is being prepared.

2I At any time have you or -- strike that. I don't

\ '')/'

22 mean you personally.-

23 Have the board of supervisors instructed

24 Mr. McIntire, your emergency management coordinator, to
( Ase re nesonen, Inc.

25 prepare such a list for you?

!

. _ . _ - . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ . _ . _ .
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I A No, sir.

2 O In regard to other -- planning for other kinds

3 of emergencies, is that something that Mr. McIntire would
d

4 ordinarily do?

5 A We have discussed it and we have a plan. We

6 haven't written a plan ss such, but we have had a nlan to

7 provide for emergencies because we have had to provide

8 for emergencies because we have had chenical spills,

9 oil spills within our township where we had to evacuate

10 a certain number of our people.

II
Q And in planning for those tynes of incidents

12 that you.have described, is it the normal course of,

'

13*' *operation that Mr. McIntire, as you emergency-
I4 management coordinator, would provide you with the

15 information that --

16 A We h' ave done that years ago, ves.

17 0 But he hasn't done that as far as planning

18 for a radiological emergency?

I' A We haven't gone into that. No, sir.

20 0 Mr. Rader, in his cross-examination, showed

2I you a Pennsylvania State statute that was identified
,

| O
J 22 as Session Line 1984-147 which was apparently, as I am

23 reading the document, approved by the legielature on

24; July 10, 1984 and took effect 15 days thereafter which
| Am-Federst Reporters, Inc.

25
would make it July 25, 1984,

f

{
. - _ - _ _ _ _

. . . ._ ._- . _ _ _ _ _ . . _- -
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I That provided, among other things, for

2 reimbursement to municipalities for participating in

3 planning for emergencies at fixed nuclear facilities.OV
4 Do you recall seeing that statute that Mr. Rader

5 showed you?

6 A I am familiar with it now.

7 0 You weren't familiar with that prior to

8 Mr. Rader's showing that to vou?

9 A Not by that terminology. I remember the act.

10 The legislator for our district and the

"
legislator for Pottstown district are the two legislators

I2 that initiated that act. *

,

I i 13's/ Q So you were aware that they -- in fact,

Id had you recommended to the legislators in your district

15 that this was something that would be necessary?

16 A Yes. We -- that came out of, part of that

II came out of our meeting on March the -- whenever, I forget

18 the date now -- in March that we had concerning evervthing.

Q The March '84 meeting that you mentioned

20 earlier in your testimony?

2I A Yes.

22
O So that the legislation that Mr. Rader showed

23 you was in response to at least in nart the concerns

that South Coventry
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc. - had?

25
A Yes.

______-____-__ _-_ _ . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ - _ _ ______ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ .___ __. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _
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I Q Is it your intention or have you, since this

2 legislation was enacted and took effect on July 25, 1984,

3 made application to the council that is set up under

O
4 this act for funding?

5 A We certainly will.

6 0 You have not, though, to date?

7 A No, sir.,

8 Q Is the reason you haven't, as you have

9 testified earlier, that you are still not sure what it is i
,

10 going to cost you to respond and what all the resources

II you need are?

I2 A That's part of it, yes.
,

A 's) 13i Q What's the other part of it?
-

Id A We are at a standstill from doing anything.

15 0 Because of the action of the board of

16 supervisors with regard to the litigation?

II A Yes.

'18 Q Is it a fair statement that with regard to

I9 South Coventry's nonparticipation in the July 25th, 1984

20 exercise, that but for the fact of the litigation that

21 the community would have participated in that exercise?

22 A I think we would have. We had asked for

23 some things, and it became moot because of what had

happened.
m.Fe n.oo,s.,3, i .

Q You are now aware, at least as of today, based on
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1 having at least looked at some portions of draft 5 of'

2 the South Coventry plan, that some of the concerns

3 that you had, which you previously expressed, have beenO
V

4 addressed in that plan; is that correct?

5 A Have been solved, yes.

6 0 You stated several times in the course of your

7 testimony that prior to terminating your activities with

8 Energy Consultants, Inc. that you had provided comments4

a

9 on draft plans 1 through 3; is that correct?

10 A Yes.

11 Q Were any of those comments that you provided

12 in written form or were they oral?

( 13 A They were done at a meeting and notes were'

14 taken. And I believe that either Mr. Gritte, who is

15 no longer a supervisor, and Mr. Deck took notes to take

16 back to work on.

17 O But the board of supervisors never made any

18 formal written comments to Energy Consultants?
,

19 A No, sir.

20 0 I got the sense from your testimony earlier

21 today that your relationship with - "your" meaning
f'\,

(/ 22 the township -- Energy Consultants, Inc. had been a_

23 fairly productive one prior to the institution of

24 litigation.
' 4 4.e rm neo ,wr , inc.

25 Would that be a fair assessment of your testimony?

_ __ -. . _ _ _ ,_, _ . _ __- . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ ,
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I A I think with their representative, with

2
Mr. Deck, we had a -- I think Mr. Deck was trying to

3 work out solutions to our questions.
(3%j

4 0 And in the course of the drafts that the
5 board of supervisors reviewed, drafts 1 through 3, had
6 you seen progress in some of the concerns that you had.
7 raised being resolved by the -- as the drafts were

8 progressing?

9 A I could say we saw some progress, but I don?.t

10 think the progress that we had -- we're addressing
II

came until looking now at the draft 4 and, of course,

12 now that we just looked at draft 5.

O
'

'' o so ae 1 ease to the 11 ite'd extene thae vom
~

Id
have looked at those documents today, vou see further .

15
progress in the planning and the concerns that were

I' raised by the board of supervisors being addressed in those
I7 drafts?

18 A Yes, sir.

I'
Q Do you have any reason to believe that once .

20 the litigation issue is resolved that the remainder of

21
your concerns will be addressed in future drafts of the plan?

I 22V A Are you saying do I believe they would be?

23[ Q Yes.
,

24
A I think with the help of Energy Consultants,, ,

25
your agencv, and the state agencv and the county agency, thev
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I can be resolved.

2 MR. CASSIDY: If I may have a moment.

3 (Pause.)O
Q

4 MR. CASSIDY: I have nothing further.

5 CTUDGE HOYT: Very well.

6 Mr. Hassell of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission

7- Staff.

8 MR. HASSELL: Good afternoon, Mr. Whitlock.

XXXXXXX 9 CROSS-EXAMINATION

10 BY MR. HASSELL:

II
O I have a few questions for you.

I2 With respect to the requirements for an-

.. .

13
.

g emergency or>erations center for South Coventry Township.
I4 I believe you referred to this FEMA document, CPG 1-3,

15 as the regulation that you had looked at or the information

16 you had looked at for those requirenents; is that correct?

17 A That is one of the areas he went through.

18 Q Well, let me ask you this: With respect to

I' the requirements for an EOC for South Coventry Township,
20 are you familiar with the Nuclear Regulatory Commission's
21 Emergency Planning regulations that are at Title 10 of

G
V 22 the Code of Federal Regulations at Section 5047?

23 A No, sir.

24
O So -- does that mean that you have not eitherAm-Federot Reporters, Inc.

25
read or reviewed those regulations?
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1 A. I don't have any idea what you are talking about

2 by giving me that nomenclature.

3 Q Have you read or reviewed NUREG 0654, the

4 FEMA Rep 1, Revision 1, entitled Criteria for Preparation

5 and Evaluation of Radiological Emergency Response Plans

6 and Preparedness in Support of Nuclear'Ppwer Plants?

7 A I don't believe so.

8 What does it look like? You know, you

9 give me a title --

10 (Counsel for NRC approaches the witness.)

II JUDGE HOYT: Let the record reflect that the

12 document, NUREG 0654, has been handed to the witness.

() 13 THE WITNESS: I am not f'miliar with thisa,

14 document as such.

15 BY MR. HASSELL:

16 Q I believe you testified, Mr. Whitlock, that

I7 with respect to the zoning violations for the sirens that

18 some of the zoning violations or one of them could have

19 been resolved within the site itself.

20 I think the example you used was a setback

2I violation. Is that correct?

('l 22_/ A That is correct.

23 Q Do you know whether South Coventry Township.

24
issued citations to those residents who had the sirens

4 .r.s.,e n.po,=s,Inc.

25 on their property?

.



REE 12/13 18,517

1 A We issued the citations to the townships after

2 we were taken to court.

3 JUDGE HOYT: May I have that answer again, sir?

O
4 I don't know what I heard for sure.

5 THE WITNESS: We --

6 JUDGE HOYT: Just answer the question just

7 as you did before.

8 THE WITNESS: We issued the citations --

9 if that is the word you are talking about -- we

10 turned them in after Philadelphia Electric Company took

II us to court. We said we wouldn't do anything at our

1.2 March meeting because they said we were going to try to
.

.

13 resolve the situation. ',

14 And within that week, they took us to court. .

15 So then we went on with our, you know --

16 JUDGE HOYT: You mean that prior to all this,

17 the citations had never been issued?

i
18 THE WITNESS: That is correct.

I9'

JUDGE HOYT: Your witness, Mr. Hassell.

20 JUDGE COLE: To whom did you issue the citations,

21 Mr.'Whitlock?
/~T
(,) 22 THE WITNESS: The citations were issued, if

23 I can recall, they were issued to the two property owners

24
that owned the property -- or to one property owner --

A ..F.ensi n o on m inc.

25
let me review it.;

L
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1 Thev were I am talking off -- this has been

2 over a year. Citations were issued to one property owner

3 and PE Corporation on that site, and they were issued
()

'

4 to the PE Corporation on the other site because the property

5 owner's lawyer had contacted us and was trying to negotiate

6 and resolve the problem with the PE Corporation.

7 JUDGE COLE: Thank you.

8 BY MR. IIASSELL:

9 0 Do you think the issuance of the citations in

10 any way affected the township's ability to attempt

11 to resolve sone of the zoning violations?

12 A I think that the PE Corporation taking us to

* ' *13 court made us follow procedures with our citations,,

14 and I think that the whole thing muddied up the waters.

15 0 My question was specifically with reference

16 to the citations. Is it your opinion that the issuance

17 of the citations, that act in and of itself, would have

18 affected the township's ability to resolve the zoning

19 violations?

20 A I don't think so at that time.

21 0 I believe it was your testimony, in response to

22 Mr. Rader's examination of you, that the township has

23 not designated an EOC or any EOC staff. Is that correct?

24 A That is correct.
Ase Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 0 I also believe that subsecuent to that testimony



REE 12/15 18,519

I that you testified that you didn't know whether an EOC

2 would be needed for an emergency; is that correct?

3 A I said that could be a possibility, yes.

O 4 I mean, an EOC, as I was looking in that book

5 and a couple other things, I wondered if you needed an

0 EOC center to handle it. It might be handled another

7 way. I don't know. I just threw that out.

8 0 The reason I asked the cuestion, there was

9 a preliminary question to try and clarify something, and I

10 am still not sure of what your testimony is.

II
Is it your testimony that an EOC would be necessary

12 for an emergency?

'* '

( 13 A I think it depends on what the emergency is.

Id I think the EOC, the necessity of an EOC is a reauirement

15 that is asked for by sone other agencies, stating that you

16 will have an EOC.

I7 I don't know if the necessity of it is there,

18 but the requirement that you have one is there.

I'
O I believe further on in Mr. Rader's examination,

20 he asked you to identify those resources needed. And if,

II I an not mistaken, it was your testinonv that a command
/

U 22 center -- I believe that was the first item you mentioned --

23 was needed.

Am I correct?
Am-rede,el Reporte,s, Inc.

25
A That is correct.
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I Q Would you explain what I believe is an

2 apparent inconsistency?

3 g y,,,

O
4 Q Please.

5 A You asked what was needed. According to what

6 we are told we have to have, one of the things is that

7 we have to have an EOC. Now, if it is necessary is

8 another question. But, therefore, we have to have one.

9 That is one of the needs that we-need, a command center.

10 0 I have a few questions about the -- your concerns

raised regarding the meeting in public as opposed to

12 private with respect to planning for the South coventry
~

L O ' I' I'be11 eve it was your eeseimony that the
'

- ~

Township.

i Id solicitor had informed you that the-Sunshine Act for

15 the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania precluded from meeting

- I' in private.

II Is that essentially correct?-

18 A To make a decision, the Sunshine Act does that.

I' Any activities you have where you are going to make;

20
; a decision pertaining to something towards the township,

21 you have to meet =in public.
22 Also he stated that he advised us in our

23 working sessions or any sessions that we had to have
'

24
.them in public. And we want to have them in public.

, , ,
~

25 We don't see any need to have a orivate session.

.
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I I don't understand why there would need to be a nrivate

2 session.

- 3 0 So is it your testimony that you were advised

4 that the Sunshine Act requires you to meet in public,

5 if they are just discussion sessions, as opposed to

6 decisi,on sessions?

7 A No. I didn't say-that. I said he advised

8 us that there might be a violation. It depends what you

9 get into. When you sit down and talk, you don't know

10 what you are going to get into.

II
Q Given your tenure as chairman of the board

12 of supervisors, has there ever been a time when the.

; 13 board of supervisors has, consistent with the Sunshine

Id Act for the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, met in

15 private to discuss matters concerning the township?
I0 A No, sir. Not as long as I have been chairman.

I7
O So to your knowledge, the Sunshine Act --

18 you haven't been advised as to whether the Sunshine Act

I'
concerns any exceptions for meeting in public?

20
A Yes. There are exceptions. There are a list

21 of exceptions. I can't quote you the law of how

I) 22
't.- you, you know, why you would meet in private and why you

23 wouldn't.

24
I think to discuss personnel is one them.A ..pa w s n.porwes.inc.

25
Firing would be another thing. I don't know.

.
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I Q I believe you testified, and I believe it

2 was in response to the Commonwealth's examination, but

3 I am not sure, but I believe you testified that you,

4 were concerned about the sounding of the sirens

5 and the movement of people during -- let me begin again.
6 I believe you testified that you were

7 concerned about whether the sirens would sound and
8 whether there would be the movement of people during an
9 energency planning exercise.

10 Is that correct?

II A I don't follow that question. I think I --

12 he asked me if we would participate in another exerc'ise.
T *

13 ,And I said, yes. And I said, I think one of the criteria

14 before we would sign a plan,to make sure we had a

15 viable, workable plan would be to have an exercise to

16 make sure that the plan would work and that we could

17 evacuate efficiently and safely.

18 Is that the area you are talking about?

O I believe so. I would like to pursue that a

20 little further.

21 Is it your understanding that or are you -- is
O
4 22 it your testimony that you would require the actual

23 movement of people and the sounding of sirens for such

24
an exercise?

Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

A I couldn't answer that question right. It could
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$
1 be a possiblity.

2 If there is a way that you could tell it would

3 work without doing it, but I don't know if there is.

4 Q Do you know whether there is any federal

5 guidance on the question as to whether the sounding

6 of sirens and the movement of people is reauired for such an

7 exercise?

8 A I don't know that.

9 Q Are you aware of whether those particular

10 matters are simulated during exercises?'

II A Pardon me?

12 Q Are you aware of whether the sounding.of *.

13 sirens and the move'ent of people is simulated during *-

m

Id an emergency planning exercise?

15 A I assume they could be.

I0 MR. HASSELL: If I may have one moment

i I7 to review my notes?

18 JUDGE HOYT: Yes.
,

| (Pause.)
:

20 BY MR. HASSELL:

21
Q Would it be fair to say, Mr. Whitlock, that

0x_.
'

22 you have learned several new things for the first time today

23 with respect to emergency planning for the South Coventry

- 24
y,% ,,, %, Township?

25 A Yes, sir.

L
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I O Sir, do you believe the additional insight you'

2 have gained regarding emergency planning will be helpful to

3 you in any future planning for the South Coventry Township

O.
4 Emergency Plan?

5 A Yes, sir.

6; Q I have one further question concerning the siren
,

7 case that you testified about.;

8 I believe you indicated -- well you obviously i

9 indicated that PECO is involved.
i

10 To your knowledge, are any other Parties that

i II are here at this hearing today, have they in any way been
I .

12 invo.lved with res' ect to this case? -p

13
., . A You mean at the table?

,

14 Q Any of the Parties in the room today?
,

15 A Yes, sir. j,

16 Q Which Parties are they?

I7 A Mr.'Eckman, Mr. Suzenski, who I know by name.

J 18 g yem sorry. Excuse'me for interrupting you. Let

I9
,

me be more specific.

20 We have the Commonwealth here, we have Limerick

2I Ecology Action, we have FEMA, we have the NRC Staff and we

22 have PECO. With respect to those Parties, have any of

23 those Parties, aside from PECO, as you have testified with

24 respect to those, been involved in any way with the siren
: As -7.esrei nepo,mes, inc.

25 . case, to your knowledge?
,

~

..:.- . _ _ - - ,. - . - . .. - . - - . - _ - - . . , - . . , _ - . . - - . . - . . . _ ,. - , .
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|

1 A Yes.

2 I believe both FEMA and PEMA have been involved

3 with testimony in the case. I believe that there was -- I

4 don't know about FEMA. PEMA sent a document to the original
|

5 second hearing, or whatever it was.
'

6 MR. HASSELL: I have no further questions.

7 JUDGE HOYT: Do you have any redirect, Ms. Zitzer?

8 MS. ZITZER: Just very briefly.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

10xxx REDIRECT EXAMINATION

II BY MS. ZITZER:

12 0 Mr.Whitlock, in the time that you have been

13
'

endeavoring to identify and designate an emergency operations.

Id center, have you had any discussions with any representatives

15 of Energy Consultants or the Chester County Department of

16 Emergency Services regarding this matter?
,

17 A Specifically with Energy Consultants. And, ,

18 casually with the Chester County Emergency Management.

19 0 And did they provide you with any guidance or

20 any information that would help you in determining if you

21 did require a particular type of facility, specifically for

p) 22(, the implementation of a Radiological Emergency Response Plan?

23 A It hadn't got that far.

24 0 The document which you have been asked a number
A. F.e.r s n port e , inc. -

25 of questions about, the FEMA document, do you recall where

_ _ _ . _ , _ . - . . _ . _ . _ _ __ _.
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mm3 1 you obtained that document?

2 A No, ma'am.

3 I have --they come in the mail. I must have a
f

4 stack like this of different things that we get.

5 Q But to the best of your knowledge you received that

6 in the mail?

7 A I would believe so, yes.,

8 Q Are you aware of whethe- or not you reIuested that

9 document from someone?

10 A I don't recall.

II Q Despite the information which you say you have

12
'

,obtained today that you have stated you believe will be

! Oi 13 very useful in your efforts to develop a workable plan for
jU
; Id South Coventry Township, do you still believe that the

15 concerns which you have stated here today are still not

16 ress ved to your satisfaction?
l
' I7 MR. RADER: I object to the leading form of the

18 question.

JUDGE HOYT: Yes, Ms. Zitzer. That is leading.

20 The objection is sustained.
! 3

2I BY MS. ZITZER:

22 Q Does the information which you have become

23 aware of while being here at the hearing, in any way change
t

j 24 your opinion regarding the workability of the proposed
( Ace-Feder) Reporters, Inc.

25 South Coventry Township Radiological Emergency Response Plan?
;

!

I
L-

.
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mm4 I MR. RADER: I object to the form of the question.

2 I don't think the witness was asked by Ms. Zitzer

3 anything about the workability ot the plan. I think sha7s3
V

4 identified certain aspects which the witness testified to.

5 But I don't recall him saying anything about workability, per,

6 se.

7 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, my closing question, when

8 I concluded my examination was to ask Mr. Whitlock if he

9 believed that the Township currently had a workable evacuation

10 plan in place. And he answered no.

II JUDGE HOYT: We will permit the question.

12 The ob'jection is overruled.-

-() '

13 MS. ZITZER: Thank you.
!

Id BY MS. ZITZER:
,

15 Q Go ahead and answer.
I

9 16 A If I understand the question, I think a number of I

| 17 questions are answered here today. But I don' t think it
i

18 solves the problem of getting a workable plan at this moment.

19 I think we have a long,way to go in order to come

|
20 up with a good, sound, workable evacuation plan.

21 MS. ZITZER: I have no further questions.

(~')!

22 JUDGE HOYT: Dr. Cole has some questions.'''

:

23 BOARD EXAMINATION
'

24XXX BY JUDGE COLE:
,- Am-Federj Reporters, Inc.

25 Q I just have one or two questions, Mr. Whitlock.



18,528

mm5 I The sirens issue, were sirens set up for the July

2 25th exercise?

3 A The sirens were put in our Township either at the

4 end of December of last year, or -- two of them -- or the

5 beginning of January.

0 Q You mean December of '83?

:7 A Yes. I don't exactly remember the date. Either

8 in the very beginning of J&nuary, or the end of December of

9 that year. Two of them were placed in our Township.

10 0 So they were in place, at least two of them were

II in place on July 25th, 1984, and November 20th, 1984?

12 A Yes, sir. .

I3 Q Were they operated on those' days?

I' A I don't believe -- I'm not sure. I don't think

15 they were hooked up in July. But, they were, I believe,
,

l
16 hooked up by November. !

I7 Q Have they ever been tested?

18 A I have never heard them. I have been told that

I' one has been shut off -- related to me as being shut off

20 once or twice. Maybe or.ce by accident, and once on purpose.

21 The second one, I don',t know for sure. I'm
.

rm
'J 22 saying, nobody -- they said they had a siren, but they

23 didn't say it was that particular siren.

24 ~

0 Now, the zoning ordinance, or zoning ordinances in
.Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 South Coventry Township, which at least two of the sirens
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mm6 I were found to be violating, were these relatively new ordinanc es,

2 or were these in place?

3 A They had been in place. We did not enact them. Yes,
O_

4 they had been in place.

5 0 All right, sir.

6 Now a third siren was installed -- I guess, are

7 all three sirens presently in violation of at least one aspect

8 of the zoning ordinances?

'9 A I would say so.

10 0 Were building permits issued prior to the

II installation of the sirens?

12 A No, sir, they did not apply for building permits..
.

f] 13 They did not apply for the bui,1 ding permit.
Id Q Is it a requirement that they get a building

. 15 permit to install a siren?1_

I6 A That was one of our contentions.

{ 17 (Laughter.)
! >

18 0 What defense was used for not getting a building
t

I. 19 permit, sir, do you know?
t

| 20 A Defense to our Township, or defense in court?

21 I don't follow what you mean. They just didn' t get a building; -
X iV 22 permit, and then they took us to court. You know, they never

23 did try to solve that problem. Just took us to court.

24

|4 wasere rworwr . inc.
Q In their discussions with you, sir, what defense

25 did they use, in..their discussions with you concerning the

L
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mm7 I sirens?

2 A At the Township meeting?

3 0 Yes.,

~ O 4 A Off the top I don't exactly recall, but one thing

5 we did know, they needed a building permit.

6 0 All right, sir.
>

7 Is it fair to say that there are a lot of people

8 in South Coventry Township that are opposed to the Limerick

9 plant?

10 A Really, if I would take from what I read in the

Il paper, from the problems they have in other township meetings

i 12 about which you said, we have not flad that onslaught of people
'

O '' at'oor township meetines. f 1 may u e the ord and I de: t
' -

t

I4 want to use it, antinukes, we have not had this oroblem at

i
15 our township meetings.

16
;

,

I think our citizens have been wanting us -- and

|- 17 how we got into this -- to enact the laws that were put on

18 our books.and that if they had to apply for building permits,

f and follow the rules,-that they had to do it.19
-

20 And, as-far as you know, anti -- I hear both

21 sides of-it, and I don't think that what we are talking about
,

22 here is an anti-Limerick or anti-nuclear situation. I
*

L 23 think it is, if you are talking about the sirens,- I think
|

i' 24 it is just that the people who came to us, number one, thought
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

- 25 one location was poor; number two, that they were -- that

!
.
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mm8 I it could have been another location -- number two, that

2 it was in violation of our zoning ordinance.

3 I think the third thing is that the people want us

O 4 to make sure that we are doing our duty that they elected

5 us for, to make sure that we have a workable plan.

6 Q I guess the reason for my question, sir, was --

7 and I get to the bottom line of the question -- that whatever

8 opposition to the Limerick Power Plant that exists in South

9 Coventry Township, has this in your opinion affected any

10 communications or cooperation with respect to the preparation

II of the South Coventry Radiological Emergency Response Plan,

12 in your opinion?
*

'mQ 13 A You ask me if their cbjectioni; to"the plant itself
Id as a nuclear plant -- I'm trying to -- in other words, are

15 you saying, do I think a wave of anti-nuclear, anti-Limerick

16 Nuclear Plant feeling is involved in the working of us

17 towards this plan?

18 Q Yes.

I9 A I don' t believe so, sir, because I don' t believe

20 we have felt this as Supervisors, as such. It has been more
s

21 making sure we have the plan, and this thing of them applying

22 for regulations and abiding by the rules as everybody else.

23 Q All right, sir.

24 I believe you testified that you have had occasion
- Ace-Feder:J Reporters, Inc.

25 to respond to certain types of emergencies, and you have used
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j certain facilities during emergencies in the past in South

Coventry Township.
2

3
Do you recall that, sir?

O
A Well, the one that I remember the most is that-

4

we had a chemical truck go over and we had to evacuate. And5

this is eight years ago, nine years ago, I can't remember. We6

had to evacuate and remove the people to one of the elementary
7

schools.
8

And we have plans -- and we have, if you are not
9

familiar, as I say, a very dangerous section of Route 100.
10

,

11 It has one of the high-kill rates. And we have trucks and

12
accidents going on there all the time. And we have set up

,

(G'l
that we would evacuate to the nearest school building that

13

would be away from -- in other words, we have set up that we14
.

15
g to one school building to the east of our Township, the

:

16 people on the east side of Route 100;to the French Creek '

|
School to the west of our Township. And if that was too

| 17
,

{ 18
close, we would go to Warwick. And we would go north to the

39 North Coventry School to the north of this area. >

In ther words, if they have to go out for a short20

period of time.
21

() 0 Did you have occasion to use this plan?
22

A One time we had to have an extended period of time
23

| 24 out. And at this time I don't remember the length of time.

' Ace-FederJ Reporters, Inc.

25 Another time we just had to have the people leave.

__ _ _ . _ . .- __ _ _ . . _ _ _ . _ . _ _ __ - . _ .
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mml0 1 And it was only like three hours. They just went up and

2 stood around meanwhile, and we got the things solved. At that

o 3 time we didn't know what was in the tanker that went over, andU
4 af ter -- you know, there was only like 20, 25 people at that

5 time.
,

6 Q How did the plan work?

7 A We did it. But that was before we had -- excuse

8 me, sir, I'm sorry. That was before we had this act, whatever

9 it is. That was before 1979.

10 0 Public Law 1332.

II A Before that number. When we were still operating

12 with the Civil Defense Director, *. hat's what he was called,.

fh .
. .,

V 13 who handled it.

'

Id Q All right, sir.

15 Thank you.

16 JUDGE HOYT: Dr. Harbour has some questions for you.1
,

17 BY JUDGE HARBOUR:xxxx
I

-I B Q Will you explain to me how the Board of Supervisors

19 relies on Mr. McIntyre f cr emergency planning duties?

20 A At this time we haven't had very ':.uch to do

21 because of the problem we are in. I think one reason why we

'# 22 selected Mr. McIntyre was his involvement in -- when we'

,

23 lost our other -- our Civil Defense Coordinator.

24 0 When was that?
Am-Federet Reporters, Inc.

25 A He passed away in the late '70s.
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mmll 1 Mr. McIntyre was involved with the Valley Forge

2 Fire company. Also in the TMI incident, Mr. McIntyre was

,
3 involved in the proposed evacuation and he was up and had

4 the part when they were going to have -- I don't know, I

5 am sorry I can't give you details because I wasn't involved

6 in it,when they were going to evacuate down 2,3. And at

7 one time they were going to use, I believe -- infact, the

8 Owen J. Roberts School has a center,and he was involved

9 in that through working with us ard with that.

10 That is why we selected him. He is knowledgeable

II and we -- the thing is, we understand the situation.

I2 Q What I am trying to get at is the extent to which
'

'

O
~

'3 voe re1r on him, or heve re11ed on himi 1ee's ser, before
-

.

'd your suspension of emergency planning work. How did the

15 Board.of Supervisors rely on his expertise?

A We hadn't relied on his expertise per se. But k16

17 we were relying on his expertise when we were getting ready - ,
18 we were getting started getting ready, because he had the

19 knowledge. He had been going to the training sessions. He

20 is trained. He has been going to the training sessions

21 that were held. You know, those things. I can't quite, from

22 the top of my head, which ones they were.
,

23 I think that he is and would be a valuable EOC
,

24 person because he had previous training,and he is trained
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 in it at the present time, other than taking one of us.

.

, , , , . _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ . - . . _ . _ . . . _ . - . _ _ _ , _ . _ _ , . . _ . _ . . _
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1 O In the decisions that you ham made regarding

2 emergency planning, have you ever relied on Mr. McIntyre's

3 specific recommendations?

'
4 A We haven't got to those areas to rely on it.,

5 We have been in the formulation stage.
4

6 Q That's what I'm talking about, in decisions that

7 you have made in the formulation stage, have you relied cn1

8 Mr. McIntyre --

9 A Not at this time.

10 Q Did I understand you to say, or did I infer from

it what you testified, that you have some kind of a township

12 radio transmitter at the present time?
. .

|
'

Is that correct?
-

13 .
.

.

14 A We have a CB base station.

15 Q And what sort of a facility is it in? Is it in

16 some person's house?

4

17 A Yes.
,

18 And-that person we have already asked, refuses to

19 have an EOC there.

20 0 I was confused about some of your testimony that

21 I am not rure that Iheard correctly, or.maybe I don't

([ ) 22 remember correctly.

23 But I understood you to say that you had had

24 discussions with Mr. Deck about providing or obtaining
Acefesterol Reporsors, Inc.

25 financial assistance or compensation, and that Mr. Deck had
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mm13 I said that funding, at least in addition to what had been

2 offered by PECO was not possible.

3 Was that your testimony?. , ,

4 A At the time that we were discussing some items,

5 he said that PECO would not reimburse some items. And one

6 item that it was, was the surveys that they were going to

7 mail it. And we thought it would be -- and I testified why.

8 0 My question then is, in that discussion was he

9 tialking about funding from any source, or was he talking

10 about funding only from PECO? .-

II A I think at that point in time he was talking about

12 PECO, at that time..,

'

13 * I think more -- we found more furiding since then.
Id I find all kinds of funding now.

15 0 Now you were. asked about Public Law 1332.
,

i
16 To your knowledge does Public Law 1332 require the

17 Township to establish an emergency operations center?
i

18 A Yes.

I'
| O Then is your action of suspending emergency
:

20 planning and your failure to set up an emergency operations

21 center, consistent with Public Law 1332?

22 A I don't know.

23 JUDGE HARBOUR:Thank you. That is all I have.

2# JUDGE HOYT: I have no questions.,

Aar Federst Reportees, Inc.

| 25 The witness is excused.

;

L.
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mml4 1 THE WITNESS: May I get my document back, please?

2 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, if you can pull it away from

3 Mr. Cassidy.3

Q
4 THE WITNESS: Thank you. There might be some money

5 in that document.

6 (Document handed to witness by FEMA counsel.)

7 (Witness excused.)

8 MS. ZITZER: Mr. Hugh Kelly is the next witness.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Kelly?

10 Whereupon,

11 HUGH KELLY

. 12 was called as a witness on behalf of the Intervenors,

' ("\ LimerickEcologyAction,a.dhavingbeenhirstdulysworn,13 n,) -
,_

/

14 was examined and testified as f ollows:
.

15 JUDGE HOYT: There is no direct testimony from

16 this witness either, so that you will have 90 minutes for

17 examination.

18 However, I must warn you, Ms. Zitzer, that at 3:30

19 we.have made a commitment to take the testimony of

20 Commissioner Bartle.

21 Also, I believe Mr. Hipped has indicated that he

O
\_/ 22 had obtained a document that was the subject of yesterday's

23 hearing, in part at least, and has obtained copies of

24 this for everyone.
Am-Federst Reporters, Inc.

25 I believe, also, Mr. Hippert, you have indicated
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mm15 I that that document had been distributed only to the counties.

2 MR. ':HIPPE RT : That's right.

3 JUDGE HOYT: Can you further identify it for me?,._

4 MR. HIPPERT: As I mentioned yesterday, they

5 report of the November 20th exercise was an informal report.

6 It was not an evaluation, but something we provided to the

7 three Risk Counties, Berks, Chester and Montgomery, and

8 Bucks County. It is no different than any report that we

9 have put out on an exercise for TMI, Susquehanna or Beaver

10 Valley.

II We did not send a copy to PEMA or to the -- FEMA

12 or to the NRC or to PECO or to EC. Strictly in house. And,

() 13 I do have copies, yes.

14 JUDGE HOYT: And I believe you did not send that,

15 also, to the Nuclear Regulatory Commission Staff or to the
.

16 service list of this proceeding?

'
17 MR.HIPPERT: No, we did not.

18 JUDGE HOYT: If you will, Mr. Hippert, distribute,

19 those copies to any of the p'ersons who may wish to have one.

cnd T1320 (Document distributed to Board and Parties.)
~

21

m
(J 22

23

24
Ace Federal Reporters, Inc.

25

L*
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:

|
1 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, your time will begin

i

2 now.

3 MS. ZITZER: Thank you.O'd
4 DIRECT EXAMINATION

5 BY MS. ZITZER:

6 g Mr. Kelly, could you state for the record your

7 name, your address and your relationship to the Board of

8 Supervisors of Douglas Township, Montgomery County?

9 A Yes. My name is Hugh Kelly and I am the

10 Chairman of the Douglas Township Board of Supervisors,

11 and my address is 1348 Grosser Road, Gilbertsville,

12 Pennsylvania 19525. -

() ' ~ 13 g- And how long have you been Chairman of the
*

14 Board of Supervisors for Douglas Township?

15 A I have been Chairman of the Board for one

16 year.

|
| 17 G And how long prior to that time had you served

18 as a member of the Board of Supervisors?

19 A Prior to that,I had served ten years.

20 0 And during the course of your duties as a

21 supervisor in the township, could you please inform us
,-,
(j 22 what the nature of your involvement has been in reviewing

23 the progress of the development of a proposed Radiological

24 Emergency Response Plan for Douglas Township?
, Am Federal Reporters, Inc.

I 25 A Okay. A number of years ago one of our supervisors

I
__
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1 attending a supervisors' convention came back and he was

2 concerned that the board had not done anything on emergency

3 planning.

4 At that time -- I don't remember the gentleman

5 who attended the meeting for us, but there was a gentleman

6 from the Pennsylvania agency who came in and explained what

i 7 qur responsibilities were. This was actually prior to the

8 development of any Limerick plan. So we are aware of the,

9 fact that we are responsible for emergency plans in the

10 township.

11 As far as the Limerick plan is concerned, our

I
12 involvement with that and our knowledge of' that,' I can't

()* ~

13 recall specifically about the various preliminary. drafts,

14 the _ first drafts -- I mean, we're up to draft six right now.

15 What the Board of Supervisors did, when we first

16 became aware of having to make some progress on this, we

17 appointed our Civil Defense director at that time as

F

| 18 Emergency Coordinator. His name is Russell Hummel, and he
i .

19 served as the coordinator up until the beginning of this year

20 and we relied on him to fill us in on specifically what was

21 happening.

I. r
(_) 22 0 You said that he served up until the beginning oft

i 23 this year.
!

| 24 Is he present your Emergency Management Coordinator?
I AseI ederal Reporme. Inc.F

25 A No, he is not. Effective the beginning of the year

!
u
L
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I when we made our new township appointments, weidid appoint

2 another gentleman as the emergency coordinator, and his

3 name is William Zern.

O
4 G I believe you stated that Mr. Hummel had kept

5 you informed during the development of the plan, at least;

6 ,during the time that he was the Emergency Management
|

| 7 Coordinator,
i

8 Could you be more specific as to the nature of

i 9 any discussions that you, as the Chairman. of the Board of
r

10 Supervisors, or that the Board as a whole, had with

|
Il Mr. Hummel regarding the status of the development of

!

12 the township plan?
.

.

"( ')
'

13 A Okay. Perhaps my statement as f&r as him keeping

14 us informed was not the proper way of phrasing that.

15 One of the reasons why we appointed a new person

16 was so that we would have better communication and actually

17 have the emergency coordinator reporting more directly to
|

18 the Board.
I

l 19 Mr. Hummel worked with the Pennsylvania Emergency

; 20 Management Agency and he also work with the people that
|

21 Philadelphia Electric had hired to get a plan implemented

) 22 in the township.
I.

23 But we did not receive regular timely reports

24 from Mr. Hummel. We did attend several meetings on a
,4.-Fenerei neporwes, Inc.

| 25 number of occasions -- I know I attended two or three

\'
,

]
+

.
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1 meetings, whereby we did meet -- I think I met a Mr. Deck

2 at one of those meetings and we could see, you know, the

3 progress that was being made on the plan at that time.
(,)i%

4 G You re %:ed to, I believe, some consultants

5 that had been hired by Philadelphia Electric Company.

6 Were you specifically referring to Energy

7 Consultants?

8 A Yes, I believe that's the name of the firm.

9 0 I believe you stated that you did not feel.that

10 the Board was receiving at least regular reports from

Il Mr. Hummel.

12 Did he at any time discuss with you'any concerns

() '

13 that he had regarding the workability of.the proposed township
*

t

14 plan?
.

15 A No, I don't believe he did.

16 G Have you had any discussions with Mr. Ze rn , the

17 newly designated emergency coordinator, regarding the

18 status of the proposed township plan?

19 A Yes, we had a regularly scheduled meeting last

20 evening, a regular township meeting, and at that meeting

21 I requested of Mr. Zern and also of Mr. Fred Zigler, our
,,

(,) 22 Chief of Police, to advise us and bring us up to date on what

23 the status was as of last evening

24 Now of course Mr. Zern has just been appointed to
6.w n n-.. inc.

25 this job but he is not coming into the job completely cold,

L
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I

I

I
he has been involved in the planning steps as they have

,

related to the Gilbertsville Fire Company, so he is anxious

(] to get moving and try to tie together a number of the loose
s_e

ends that he sees.

5
0 Has he indicated to you what those loose ends

6
that he sees are?

7 A There were a number of items. One of them, of

8
course, is the listing of people who may require assistance

9
within the township.

"
We have had two sources -- I believe that there

11
was some effort made from the county, at least, as well --

,

12.

I didn't see these forms, but'there was some sort of 'a

-O ,a .. . .

survey sent out by Montgomery County and those results

14 . .

were received.
'

15
And then we also had a private agency that was

16
setting up an emergency notification system for all homes

17
in the township, it's known as HELP, and when they went

18
around and solicited from the people to update their

i

19
stickers, et cetera, they did have a questionnaire forms

20
that were given to the people at that time.

21 Those things have all come back in -- at least

O)(. 22
the ones that were returned and have been -- they haven't

23
been put together completely and that was one of his

24
conccrns, he doesn't have a complete working list to his, , , ,

25
satisfaction and that's one of the things he wants to work on.

. _ . -- _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ , _ ___ . , _ _ . _ _,. _ _ . . . . . . _
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1 G Did he indicate to you any other areas that he

2 was concerned about?

3 A One other area that he was concerned about was7-
V

4 the notifying of people who might be hearing impaired

5 because he felt that the equipment he had at his disposal

6 was sufficient to go out into the various areas, you know,

7 with a loudspeaker, et cetera, but he didn't have specific
8 individuals on a list that he could go to actually knock

9 on the door, look them in the eye and lead them away, because

10 he just doesn't have that information at this time.

Il Now the police chief had some concerns also and

12 I think that the -- Let me back up a little bit here:

() 13 Mr. Zern did menti.on that he was concerned .

14 about the school system, because he knows that the school

15 system is working on plans but he is not aware as to what

16 those plans are and he feels that as emergency coordinator

17 he wants to take charge and he wants to know what those

18 plans are and dovetail them in with the township plans.

19
, 4 What school system are you referring to?

~

20 A. I'm referring to the Boyerstown area school

21 system, which actually is located in Berks County and a
O
C' 22 portion of Montgomery County.

23 The school that we have physically located in

24 our township would be the Gilbertsville Elementary School.
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 G Do you know whether or not any representative of

. . . . - . - - - - _ . -- --.- .. -- - - - -
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1 your township has had any contact with the Gilbertsville

2 Elementary School regarding emergency planning procedures?

3 A I don't know.

O 4 % I believe you started to say that the police

5 chief had some other concerns and I just want to make sure

6 that we're talking about the same Mr. Zern, is that Bill Zern,

7 who, in the plan, on page -- strike that.

8 When you were referring to the police chief,

9 were you referring to Bill Zern or William Zern?

10 A No, I was referring to Fred Zigler who is the

Il police chief.
.

12 g Have you been provided with a copy of draft six

13
.

of the proposed Radiological Emergency Response Plan ~ for*

14 Douglas County for incidents at the Limerick Nuclear

15 Generating Station?

16 A Yes, I have.

17 g Do you recall when you received a copy of that

18 plan approximately?

19 A I think it was some time in December.

20 MS. ZITZER: For the record, I would like to note

21 that this has been received into evidence as Applicant's

) 22 Exhibit E-7.

23 JUDGE HOYT: Are you going to ask any questions

24 of this witness concerning that plan?
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 'MS . ZITZER: Yes, your Honor.
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1 JUDGE HOYT: The witness will give this plan to

2 all counsel for the parties who may inspect the document

3
.

prior to any testimony from him.

4 That includes yoa, Mr. Goodwin.
''

5 MR. GOODWIN: I'm looking at one.

6 JUDGE HOYT: I want you to see that one.

7 (Pause.)

8 BY MS. ZITZER:

9 G Have you had an opportunity to review draft

10 six of the proposed Douglas Township Radiological Emergency
II Response Plan?

12
.

A Yes, in general I have looked through it.
'

(}
13 g Have the Board of Supervisors had any discussions

14 regarding the status of development of the plan?
15 A Would you repeat your question, please?

16 @ Certainly.

17 Have the Board of Supervisors had any discussions

18 regarding the status of development of the township plan?
19 A Simply in general. The fact that -- you know, so

!
20 many different drafts, et cetera.

'

21 Q Did the township participate in the November 20th

/~T
22 exercise?( ,)-

23 A Yes. I did not attend the exercise but emergency
24 workers in the township and most of the people who were --

| Ace-Federst Reporters, Inc.

i 25 you know, filled in the various blanks at the emergency

,

.
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1 center did participate, yes.

2 G And are you aware of whether or not, based on

3 the conduct of the exercise, any recommendations were made
n
kJ 4 either by the emergency coordinator or any members of the

5 Emergency Operations Center staff regarding the implementation

6 of the plan?

7 A No, I'm not aware of any information, you know,

8 as far as a critique on how that went from those individuals

9 who participated.

10 Q Did anybody who participated in the exercise on

11 November 20th provide any comments to you or the supervisors?

12 A. I believe the police chi.ef, Fred Zigler, did
,

{} 13 * comment that, you know,'the stations werk manned and the

14 communications went according to the scenario.
.

15 0 Are you aware of whether or not any route alerting

16 was conducted during the exercise?

17 A I am not.
I

18 G Are you aware of what route alerting is?

19 A Well I would assume it means -- now maybe I'm

20 wrong, but I would assume it means that you have a certain

21 area that you have to notify people that there is a problem

/D 22 and you would go out and make sure that you have notified
\_)

23 all of those people in that particular route area.

24 Is that correct? I don't know.
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 g Given the fact that I believe you stated the
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I emergency coordinator did not feel that he had a complete

2 working list of people requiring transportation assistance,

3 are you aware of whether or no' during the exercise there
Cs
V 4 was any determination made whether or not the required

5 transportation for transport-dependent members of the public,

6 could be provided?

7 A I don't know.

8 g Have you had any discussions with the emergency

9 coordinator regarding transportation requirements. And

10 I specifically refer you to Attachment O, which is on page
11 0-1 of the plan which is entitled " Consolidated Resource

12 List."
,

, ,

13 A. Nhat is your question about this page? *
- ',

14 g This page indicates an unmet need of two buses

15 and one ambulance under the column Vehicles as an unmet

16 need.

|- 17 My question is whether or not you have had any

18 discussions with the emergency coordinator or any other
19 members of the emergency operations center staff regarding

20 the transportation needs?

21 MR. RADER: I must object to the question until

22
.

we have clarification of what draft Ms. Zitzer is reading

23 from. Our Attachment 0 indicates a total requirement of one

24
, bus and three ambulances.
; Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

| 25 JUDGE HOYT: Then you are using the -- which draft?

, __ _ _ . _ - . _ _ __ _._ __ _ . . _ _ _ _ _
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~I MR. RADER: Draft six.

2 JUDGE HOYT: How about yours, Ms. Zitzer, what

3 are you using?
>

4 MS. ZITZER: I've got draft six and it's stapled

'

5 together as I got it from Energy Consultants.

6 JUDGE HOYT: Let counsel compare these, you and

7 Mr. Rader, Ms. Zitzer.'

8 (Pause.)

9 MR. RADER: I beg the Board's indulgence,

10 apparently we had the wrong plan out here.

II JUDGE HOYT: All right.
.

12 The witness' I would like for you to examine,.

(') 13 Ms. Zitzer, and see what, copy he' has.

14

)ndAGBT14 15

16

17

18

.

19

20

21

(w,)
-

22

23

24
: Aes Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
,

.,% , _7. _ . . . _- ,_ --er .w.. w -
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1 MR. RADER: If I may explain, apparently
,

t

2 there are two Douglass Townships. One in Berks and one 1

3 in Montgomerv.

4 JUDGE HOYT: I want to be sure that this

5 witness has got Montgomery County's. I am not going

6 to take anymore chances.

7 (Representative for LEA approaches the witness.)

8 JUDGE HOYT: Now, go ahead. I think the

9 matter is settled.

10 BY MS. ZITZER:

U'

Q My question is, have you had any conversations

12 with the energency coordinator or any other member of
,

G I - the EOC staff regarding the unmet transportation needs(,j

I4 as indicated at Attachment 0, specifically there it

15 states two buses'and one ambulance have been identified

16 as an unmet need?

I7 No. I have not had any discussion with them,A -

18 and I have not had discussion with the past emergency
,

I9 coordinator or the new emergency coordinator.

20 The first meeting we have had with the emergency

21 coordinator, the new gentleman, Mr. William Zern, was
('i
kf 22 last evening. And this particular page was not

23 discussed at that meeting.

24
Q Have you identified whether or not there are

As -senerer neporws. Inc.

25 'any daycare nursery, or preschool facilities located within,

,!

t
/

n - .. - . - --, n. , - , , , - . n -
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1 your township?
!

2 A There was some comment last night at the meeting
|

3,,m about some centers, but they were not discussed
( )

j4

4 speci: Mally. -

5 0 At any point in time have either of the

6 emergency coordinators indicated to you that this is

7 something that they would be looking into or had

8 already investigated?

9 A Well, I didn't -- we haven't had any

10 discussion directly with the past energency coordinator
"

II concerning that topic. The new emergency coordinator

12 may have mentioned that last night, but I am really not
-o

L) 13
,

~

sure.

14 0 If there are any daycare, preschool, and

15 nursery centers located within the township, would you

M believe it would be the township's responsibility to

I7 insure that appropriate planning measures were implemented

18 to insure the safe evacuation of those children?

I9 A Yes. I would assume that it would be the

20 responsibility of the local government to insure the

21 safety of anybody located within our township.

22 O Have the supervisors set any kind of deadline

23 to discuss the workability of the proposed radiological

2d emergency response plan for your township or to consider
. Ace-Federal Repor*ers, Inc.

25 adoption, once they are satisfied that they have a workable
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I plan?

2 A No. We have not. I know that the new

3 emergency coordinator is anxious to tie up some of

4 the loose ends that he has identified at this time.

5 But he also anticipates that there will be,

6 as many things as he corrects, he probably will discover

7 other things that need doing, too.

8 We have not set a time schedule though.

9 Q Well, are you satisfied, Mr. Kelly, at this

10 time that you have a workable radiological emergency

II response plan for your township?

12 A No.

13 O Could you provide us the reasons why you have

I4 that opinion?

15 A Well, one of our local problems was the fact

16 that we did not~have enough continuing communication

I7 between the energency coordinator and the board of

18 supervisors. And this particular situation we have, I

I' believe, solved, you know, by appointing a different

20 gentleman as emergency coordinator.

21 The ex-emergency coordinator has been kept in
;%
\'~'l 22 an advisory capacity. He is an assistant to the new

23 coordinator. So we will have the continuity.

24
O Are there any other concerns that you have?

Am peswei neoorwre, Inc.

25 A Well, I have a lot of concerns. The location of

- _ _ . - - . - - - _ . -



REE 15/4 18,553

I our township, of course, we are sort of in the path of

2 other people who are trying to leave the nuclear center.

3
. So as a result, we will have a tremendous traffic flow ,

s
4 through our township.

5 I believe that in the event that we would

6 ever get to any particular evacuation, we would have a

7 very difficult time convincing some people to leave.

8 And we have industries, et cetera, located in the township

9 that operate with hazardous chemicals, et cetera.

10 They, you know, their operating procedures preclude then

II just simply throwing a switch and turning things off

12 and walking away.
.

Q ,3

*- -.

So unless we would have a very slow movingv

I# escalation of a problem, obviously we would have a problem,

I3 a difficult time evacuating.

16 0 Have you had any discussions with regard to

I7 traffic control measures with either the police chief

18 or any -- either of the emergency coordinators?

I9 A With the police chief, the police chief stated

20 he does have sufficient men to put them at the key

2I intersections that were identified on the plan that
A

22 was prepared for us by the PE consultants.

23 I asked him last nigb*. you know, do you think

24 if there was an accident or a blockag*e at those intersections
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
that you would have sufficient men for it? And he said,
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I Well, we would be manning the station, but whether or not

2 they would be actually physically control the traffic,

3 that was a different question.
q,(~/

4 I raised the question that I felt the township

~5 would have to develop something much more complete than

6 what we have for an evacuation flow nap at the present

7 time.

8 I personally envision every household having

9 a notification posted as to which way they should turn

10 when they leave their driveway and what route thev are

Il to follow. I think that what we have at present is just

12 a rough schene of how the traffic would -flow through the
*

,

f^) -( 13 township.
.

,

14 I mean, when you go into public buildings, such

15 as school systems, for example, in every classroom,

16 you know, for an accident or a fire, the room has an

17 emergency exit plan. And I think each individual home

18 in the township should have some sort of an emergency

19 route planned ahead of time.

20 That, I realize we would have to do that locally.

21 0 Do you believe that the identified transportation
/

k/ 22 unmet needs, specifically the need for two busses and

23 one snbulance, affect the workability of your township

24 plan?
Au - . r iord Reporters, Inc.

25 MR. RADER: I must object to that question

*
.
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1 as without any foundation.
!
1

2 JUDGE HOYT: Lay your foundation on that,

3 Miss Zitzer.n
''

4 BY MS. ZITZER:

5 Q Referring to page O-1 of the township plan,

6 it indicates an unmet vehicle need of two buses and>

7 one ambulance.

8 Would you agree with those figures?

9 MR, RADER: I object to that without

10 foundation. The witness hasn't stated that he hhs
11 reviewed anything pertaining to those needs to determine

12 whether or not they are or are not reliable. -

-( ) -
~

'

13 JUDGE HOYT: I think the nuestion was just

14 referring to the plan though, Mr. Rader.
.

15 MR. RADER: No. The question was -- unless

16 I misunderstood, I thought she said, do you agree that
17 those numbers are adequate.

18 JUDGE HOYT: Was that your question, Miss Zitzer?

19 MS. ZITZER: I asked the witness if he

20 agreed that those figures were stated in his township plan.
21 JUDGE HOYT: All right.

\,

(_) 22 What was your objection, Mr. Rader?

- 23 MR. RADER: My objection was that the question

24 was without foundation because the witness had not
Ace-Federet Reporters, Irw ,

25 demonstrated any familiarity with the resources or the

.__ _ _ . _ _ _ __



,

REE 15/7 18,556

1 needs fron which the figures were compiled.

2 JUDGE HOYT: All right, Miss Zitzer. That

3 is a fair objection. It is sustained.O
4 BY MS. ZITZER:

5 Q Could I ask you to refer to page 0-1 of your
6 township plan where it indicates there are no buses

7 locally available for transportation..

8 Do you see that?

'9 A Yes, I see that.
-

10 Q Based on your knowled'ge of the planning that
II has been undertaken by your designated emergency

12 coordinator and Energy Consultants, would you agree with
.

() 13 the information contained there that there are no buses
14 locally available?

15 A I don't know if I can personally agree or not.
.

16 I really don't know if there are any.

17 O Assuming that that were the case, do you have
18 a concern about the availability of identified

19
; transporation need3 -- specifically bus transportation --

20 affecting the implementability of your township plan?
21 MR. RADER: Again, I object to that as without

22 foundation and also a leading question.

23 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I am simply trying

24
to determine if the witness believes that having the

Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 transportation required, whatever it might be, is a factor

.- . . _ _ . - . - . - -_ -- . - . - . - - . - - . - . - . . _ - - . . . . . - .
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1 that affects the workability of the township plan.

2 Mr. Rader has posed all kinds of

3
g hypothetical questions to some of the witnesses.
J,

4 JUDGE HOYT: Miss Zitzer, we have been through

5 this several times. Mr. Rader's opportunity to question
'

6 the witnesses is in a cross-examination caoacity.

7 It is somewhat different -- as a matter of,

d fact, considerably different than direct examination

9 questions.

10
I think that is the last time I really want

II to get into that particular discussion,or have to have the
12 need for it arise.

* *

13 Th'e objection you have heard is a sound

Id'

objection. It is sustained.

15 (Pause.)

16 BY MS. ZITZER:

17 'O According to the designated emergency operations
18

center staff, which is indicated on page I-1 of your

I'
township plan, there is also-a chart at page B-1.

,

20
Can you inform us of whether or not any

21
designated individual or officer has responsibility for

22
the coordination of any necessary transportation

23
arrangements required for the implementation of your

#
municipal plan?

h-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A I want to check the page. This is I-1,

i
1

,y- , - - - - - - . - _ __
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1 Emergency Notification List?

2 O There is a notification list at page I-1, and,

3 there is a chart also on page B-1.

4 A Is that the page before that or after it?

5 0 It is -- the pages are alphabetical. It

6 is quite a number of pages before that.

7 A B-17

8 Q Yes.

9 A B-1 is a flow chart, recponsibility.

10 0 Richt.

II A Yes?

12 Q Can you inform us whether or not there

r) *

.
. ._ (j 13 has been any designation of an individual resnonsible

Id for coordinating transporation arrangements that might

15 be necessary in the event of a radiological emergencv?

I0 A I do not know.

I7
- 0 Is this responsibility something that you

18 believe would affect the workability of your township

I' plan?

20 MR. RADER: Again, I object to the leading

21 nature of tko question. The witness has already testified

22 twice that his only concerns relate to very specific'

23 areas. I think he mentioned listing the people who

24 would have to be notified who are tearing impaired or who
Am Federet Reporters, Inc.

25 recuire transportation. And, again, he expressed certain

, _ . _ - ~ . - _ . .
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I concerns regarding evacuating traffic.

2 Miss Zitzer asked him twice, under those

3 circumstances, if he had any concerns.
(\s)

4 Now Miss Zitzer is attempting to lead the-

5 witness into other areas. I object to that.

6 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I believe it is,

7 the same area. The reason I believe the witness is

8 concerned about identifying individuals that need

9 transporation is so that it can be assured that that

10 will be provided. And that is the specific area which

Il my question relates to.

12 JUDGE HOYT: He did testify that he had no.

() 13 ' knowledge about that notification chart, Miss Zitzer,
14 that was my understanding of the auestion.

15 If he doesn't have any knowledge, then what

16 can we get with a continuing question in this area?

17 MS. ZITZER: The last question that I asked,

10 your Honor, was not specifically related to the chart

l'
but whether or not the fact that he was uncertain

20 who, if anyone, had been designated the responsibility for

21 coordinating transportation was a factor that would affect
n
k- 22 the workability of the plan.

23 That wasithe question.

24 JUDGE HOYT: Let's see if he can answer it,
. Am.pese,et neoo,w,e, Inc.

25 Miss Zitzer. That is a leading question and that is the

-
.

, .. -.. , ,. , . - - - - - - - ,, . . - . _ - .-
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1 last one of those I want you to ask.

2 MS. ZITZER: Certainly.

3 JUDGE HOYT: Do you know, sir?
V

4 Can you answer the nuestion?

5 THE WITNESS: Well, I would like to comment

6 on this. The original --

7 JUDGE HOYT: I don't want a comment, sir.

8 I want an answer.

9 THE WITNESS: Well, then you ask the question

10 to me.

11 JUDGE HOYT: Then, Miss Zitzer, move over to

12 your next area. The witness doesn't know.
"

,

-

13 ', MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I don't.think the

Id witness understood the question.

15 JUDGE HOYT: Well, that is beside the point,
'

16 Miss Zitzer. Move on.

17 BY MS. ZITZER:
i

18 Q
.

Mr. Kelly, do you intend to discuss with the

I9; emergency management coordinator whether or not anyone
20 has been designated to coordinate any necessary transportation,

21 that is required to implement your township plan?,

224 A Yes.

23 .0 Is that something you would consider necessary
24 to discuss before you would consider adootion of an

m noon n, Inc. '
~

25 implementable plan?
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I MR. RADER: Again, I object to the leading

2 nature of these questions.

1 3 JUDGE HOYT: Miss Zitzer, would you please
O
END 15 4 rephrase it.
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T16 MM/mm1 1 BY MS. ZITZER:

2 0 Why would you intend to discuss this with the

3 Emergency Coordinator?

O''
4 A Because it appears to be an unmet need.

5 Q Since you stated you believe it appears to be an

6 unmet need, do you have any particular concerns along that

7 line?

8 A Yes. In looking at the other page, where we

9 have the number of buses, et cetera, I would say the Township

10 will definitely have to review those numbers in light of the

11 fact that the sheets that came back to the Township have not

'

12 been completely evaluated. They did, not know specifically

13 how many people are going to require transportation at this)
14 date.

15 And that is something that is going to have to be

16 checked into closely, and it is something that will have to

17 be upgraded, I would think, on a quarterly basis forever'.

18 0 can you inform us why, if you have any particular

19 knowledge, there hasn't yet been a date set for consideration
.

20 of adoption of a Radiological Emergency Response Plan for

21 the Township?

$) 22 A For most of the -- I haven't felt personally

23 comfortable with the method of development, because most of

24 the' development has been through the consulting agency hired
,

. Am-Federet Reporters, Inc.

25 by PE. They have been the driving force in pr'odding the

4
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!

mm2 I Township into having an emergency evacuation plan. I do
!

2 not feel that the Township has been prodded in any way
,

3 by FEMA or PEMA.<

O-

4 MS. ZITZER: I have no further questions.

! 5. JUDGE HOYT: All r ight, Mr. Rader, you have one

6 hour. However, I will warn you that we are going to stop

7 the proceedings as to this witness at 3:20, take a ten-minute

8 recess and reconvene at 3:30 to take the testimony of

9 Commissioner Bartle, since that had been a prearranged point

10 with this Board."

II MR. RADER: Very well.

12 JdDGE HOYT: All right, proceed.
'

*

13 CROSS-EXAMINATION *
' '

Id' BY MR. RADER:

15
~Q Mr. Kelly, did you testify at the beginning that,

.

I6 someone had come to you or your Township to explain emergency
,

17 planning requirements in general for your Township under

18 Commonwealth law?

I' A Yes, sir.
.

20 Q Do you recall what agency that person represented?

21 A I think he represented the Pennsylvania Emergency,
,

22 Management Agency.

23 .Q And did he refer you to any specific legal ;
-

24
i requirements regarding emergency planning in your Township?
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A Yes, I believe he did, sir.

! . . - , . . , .
_, _ - , . _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . - _ , _ , _ _ , . . . , _ , _ _ _ . . - . _ , _ . _ _ . - . _ , . . - , _ . . . _ _ , _ _ . . . _ _ _ . . . . , , , __..
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mm3 I Q Do you recall what statute or law he referred to?

2 A I don't remember the numbers, et cetera, of the

3 documents. But, what I am saying to you is that I am awareO
4 that the Township does have a responsibility for emergency

5 planning.

6 0 would it refresh your recollection if I said that<

7 that was the Pennsylvania Emergency Services Act which is

8 known as Pamphlet Law 1332?

9 A Not actually back to that particular incident,

10 because I haw been hearing that number at various times, you

II know, during the day earlier. And I wouldn't have known that
.

12 number at all until today.

13 g well, you wouldn' t have known that then based upon
'

Id your present knowledge, other than what you heard today, is

15 that what you are saying?

I6 A No, not those numbers, sir. Not at all.

I7 Q But you are aware that there is a statute in
!

18 Pennsylvania which requires municipalities such as yours,

19 to engage in emergency planning, to have an implementable

20 emergency plan and to have certain emergency planning

21 resources available.
.A
V 22 Is that correct?

-23 A Yes, sir.,

2d
Q So, it would be correct to say that that statute,

Ass Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 rather than any particular consultant or agency, is the

- . . - . - . - . . - - _ - . - _ - - - . - _ . . . - - - _ .
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1 driving force behind your work to develop an implementable

2 plan?

3

..O'_
A No, I think that is incorrect, sir.

4 I think the main drive to make us implement a

5 plan has been the presence of the nuclear power plant at

6 Limerick.

7 Q Is it your understanding that you will be required,

8 to have an emergency plan for your Township, even if Limerick

9 were never operated?

10 A Yes, sir. But I previously stated that we had not

II been prodded by anybody from Pennsylvania or the Federal

12 level ot impleme'nt.that plan. .
.

h *

13 ,The only prodding that we have had, and the '|

Id assistance, et cetera, have been through the Philadelphia
.

15 Electric Company and their hired consultants.

16 g- I had the impression from your description of

I7 Mr. Zern, your new coordinator, that you regard him as a

18 particularly enthusiastic and competent individual.

Is that a fair characterization?

20 A Yes, that's why we appointed him.

21 Q Are you aware of any requirement under state law

22 for the appointment of a local coordinator?

23 A Yes. I realize that he has to be actually

24 appointed by the Governor of the State of Pennsylvania, and
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 we have recommended his name for appointment by the Governor.
,

,
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I Q Has the Governor made the appointment?

2 A No. Actually I was not aware of this until

3 yesterday af tecnoon. And our Township Secretary informed me

O
4 that -- gee, I'm not sure exactly how she determined this,

5 ~ but anyway she informed me that this is a requirement. And

6 she had checked the files and found that our other emergency

7 coordinator had been approved by the Governor.

8 (Document shown to counsel and handed to witness.)

9 0 In particular, sir, I am going to refer.you to

10 Section 7502 of that Statute, if you could just look at

II that.

12 Does that represent your understanding of the.

~

- J3 appointment process for'your emergency coordinator, particularly
~

Id in the sections discussed in paragraph C regarding the

15 appointment of a local coordinator?
|

,

16 (Witness reading docum ent.) |

I7 A Okay, I am aware of the specifics now.

18 0 Is it your understanding that that is the process

I9 that you are pursuing for Mr. Zern?

20 A Yes.

21 Q In referring to subparagraph B of that section,

O
V 22 if you could turn to that you will see that it states

23 qualifications for the coordinator.

24 Could you read that, sir, to yourself and tell
Ace Federal Repotiers, Inc.

25 us whether or not in your opinion Mr. Zern meets those standar :Is?
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I A Yes. His qualifications are proper.

2 O Do I understand you to say that the Board of

3 Supervisors has, at least up to this time, essentially

V
4 delegated responsibility to its emergency management coordinat ar

5 for the review and development of the various draft plans

6 which had been submitted by Energy Consultants for review?

7 A Primarily with the exception of a number of meeting s

8 that various Board members attended from time to time

9 the main position was that we delegated the respor.=;ibility

10 until they had a plan that was fairly close to completion,

II and then we would work more closely with him.

12 Q Now, prior to the time that you appointed -- or .-

(h 13
*

tj at least nominated for appointment -- Mr.Zern as your

Id emergency coordinator, did he have any input into the planning

15 process?
,

16 A Yes, he did.

17 Q And did Mr. Zern at any time tell you or any

18 other member of the Board of Supervisors that there was

19 some problem with the plan which required correction, some
i

20 change in the plan which was required?

21 A No specific items on the plan were discussed with

! 22 Mr. Zern, at least not by me.U

23 Q So Mr. Zern --'first, had Mr. Zern reviewed any

24 earlier drafts of the plan, to your knowledge?
Ame-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A Oh, I am sure he had, because if you look at

l-
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1 the organizational chart, he was in this chart under fire

2 services. So he was attending the various planning meetings.

3 Q And at the time of those planning meetings, or at

O
4 any other time, did Mr. Zern provide you or any other member

5 of the Board of Supervisors, with any information of any

6 changes which he felt should be made to the plan in order to

'7 make it more workable?
.

8 A No, he .did not sir. But he was not the coordinator

9 ' and the Board was relying on the coordinator to keep us filled

10 in as to how progress was being made.

II Q I understand that his responsibilities may have

12 been more limited or different at.that time.

() *
13 I am trying'to determine, within the scope of his.

Id particular reponsibilities, did he provide you with any

I15 comments of any charges that should be made in the plan?

16 A Okay. There were some problems as far as radio

17 equipment, et cetera. There was specifically, if you are
,

I8 interestsiin that, the coordination center was originally

I9
| going to be located on the second floor of the township

20 building.

2I The Fire Department personnel thought that it

O)(_ 22 would be better located at the actual Fire Department where

23 they had room to build a special center for the communications

24 center.
Am Federst Reporters, Inc.

25 And they have done that. And he was one of the'
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1 persons who did suggest this.

2 Q So, has that been accomplished?

3 A Yes, the room is basically completed.

4 Q Do you recall whether you received any comments

5 from PEMA at the time of your participation in the July 25th

6 exercise?

7 A Well, we did not participate in the July 25th

8 exercise. The Board took a vote on that and we decided we

9 weren't ready to participate at that time, so we didn't.

10 Q I see. I'm sorry. I meant the November 20th

11 exercise.
'

12 A The November one we participated without any --'

(') 13 the Board did not take any official act' ion "aus to whether or

14 not we were going to participate or not.

#

15 The consultants assumed that we were going to

16 paticipate and the Board didn't take any official action

17 one way or the other.

18 As a matter of fact, two of the Supervisors did

19 attend that particular drill, I believe. I did not. I was

20 not present at the time.

21 Q I.am going to show you a document which is the

(O,
.

report of a Supplemental RERP Exercise at the Limerick22

23 Generating Station on November 20th, 1984.

24 (Counsel scowing document to counsel.)
' Am-Federst Reporters, Inc.

25 I am going to ask you whether or not you are

-- - . - ___._,__. - _ . . . _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ , _ _ _
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mm9 I familiar with that document.

2 (Document handed to witness.)

3 (Witness reading document. ),

4 A No, I am not.

5 Q Have you received any comments from your municipal

6 coordinator regarding the operation of the EOC with regard

7 to staff needing communications at the November 20th

8 exercises?

9 A No, we did not.

10 Q Did you ask for any?
.

II A We were having communication problems with the

12 past emergency coordinator, and we were really not getting
' '

13
'

any information.

Id Q Do you intend to request such information from .

15 Mr. Zern?

16 A Yes, that was the purpose of our meeting last

I7 night.

18 Q Do you me anything in the FEMA report which

I9 indicates the effectiveness of communications within the EOC

20 at the time of the November 20th exercise?

2I A Yes. If you are referring to the sentence that
^
r \
k/ 22 says communications were both effective within and external

23 of the EOC.

2#
Q Thank you, sir.

Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Now, with regard to Pamphlet Law 1332, which I
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mm10 I believe you still have in front of you there, sir.

2 Is it your understanding that that statute -- or

3 do you see anything specifically in Section 7501 A, which,
?

4 directs counties and municipalities to maintain emergency

5 plans which are in accordance with the plan and program of

6 PEMA?

7 (Witness examining document.)

8 A Yes.

9 0 What is your understanding of that provision, sir?

10 A It simply says that we have to have an emergency

II organization in place.

12 Q And what is your understanding of what of that.

~
'

t 13 emergency organization is required?
* ' ~

Id A We have to be able to handle an emergency within

15 our territorial limits.

Would that include a radiological as well as a non !16 0

17 radiological emergency, sir?
,

,

18 A It would include all emergencies.

19 Q I will ask you now to turn to.the following page

20 on Section 7503, sir, if you will do that.

21 Now, with regard to subsection 1, how do you

!D
V 22 interpret that provision with regard to your Township?

23 A It says that we are supposed to keep an up-to-

24 date plan.
Ase-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 Q Does that require you to have a disaster emergency

.. . _ - - ._ __ - _ _ _ _ . - _ . - . _ _ _ _ . . _ - - _ . _ _ . _ _ _ - _ - _ _._
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mmll plan for your Township in place?

A Yes.
2

Q Do you intend to comply with that requirement?
3

A That's what we have beeldoing.
4

Q Would that compliance include the preparation and

maintenance of a plan for radiological as well as nonradiologi -

6
.

cal accidents or disasters?
7

A Yes.
8

Q Do I assume from your answer, sir, that the
9

Limerick Plan would or could be utilized with regard to non-

radiological diasters, which require an emergency response?

A Perhaps.

We actually intend to utilize the groundwork that

has been done for the radiological response, and modify it

somewhat to make it a more general workable plan.

Q Do you think that the requirement under State law
g

which you referred to, regarding the maintenance of plans

and support operations for nonradiological disasters, provides

you with an additional incentive to pursue planning for

radiological emergencies, since you are going to use that as

a basis for those other plans?

A Well, yes, it does.

I mean the fact is that we may have been moving

slowly, but we have been moving. And we do have a team, we

" " " " ' * ~ do have a center, et cetera.
25

'

.
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1 The thing is that at some point in this process,

2 there probably are going to be a number of locally imposed

3
f.q activities within a drill. That is one of the things that we

(.J
4 are somewhat concerned about.

5 Canned scenarios are one thing. But, if we are goin ;

6 to have a local plan that works, we are going to be able to

7 impose things on top of anything that the consultants for

8 PE would run through in a scenario.

9 Q Is it your understanding, sir, that you do or do

10 not have the right to insist that particular change be made

II in the plan if you want it in your plan?

12 A Oh, I think we have the right to insist on any-

13 plaw. ',
-

Id Q So you could make any change in your plan that
,

15 you want to with regard to your local situation, couldn't

I' you?

17 A I would say consistent with, you know, state, local

18 and federal law.

I9
Q And the fact that it must be consistent with

20 state law, is that a requirement under Section 7501 of the

21 Pamphlet Law 1332 where it states that municipalities are
,

V 22 directed and authorized to establish local emergency,

23 management organization in accordance with the plan and

24 program of PEMA.
Ass-Federal Aspersees, Inc.

25 Is that what you meant?
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I A Yes. The problem we have is we don't see, let's

2 say, a state plan and then a county plan and then a township

3 plan. What we have is, we are working from the bottom up.

4 We are working from the township plan and.we are being

5 shown documents saying we must work within the framework of

6 the county and the state. And it is a little bit difficult to

7 know exactly where you stand.

8 Q Have you discussed with any PEMA or Chester County --

'

9 excuse me, Montgomery County representative, any problems you

10 see in making your plan so that it would be both workable

II and in accordance with the county and Conmonwealth plan?

A The Board of S$2pervisors, particularly myself,12

13' '

might have not done t' hat.

Id Whether or not the past emergency coordinator

15 spoke to somebody about that, I don't know.

I6 0 I think you testified, Mr. Kelly, regarding the

I7 list of transportation-dependent individuals that you wanted

18 to complete.

Do you recall that?

20 A Yes, I do.

21 0 Did you discuss that with Mr. Zern? Was that one

22 of his concerns?

23 A Yes, that was discussed with Mr. Zern last night.

24
Q Did Mr. Zern tell you that he saw any impediment

- noe,=., inc.

25 .to the successful completion of that task?

i

|

i
-
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I A The problem was, he did not have the sheet s that

2 we were referring to. So, he was surprised and concerned by

3,- the fact that he did not have the information available.
'\_,'

4 Q So his concern -- if I understand you, he

5 wasn't certain whether an additional survey had to be under-

6 taken. He simply didn't now whether he had all the informa-

7 tion he needed?

8 A That's correct. He didn' t know if he had all the

9 information and he wasn't sure where the information was
10 located.

"
Q Is that rouy hly the same concern that Mr. Zern

12 has with regard to their list of hearing-impaired individuals

13
~

. in d'etermining whether or not all the names have been given
Id to him?

15 A I would say in general, you are correct, sir.

But it is a question of not knowing whether or f
16

|
cnd T16 I7 not the data we have and the estimation we have is actually |

| \

18 complete.

19 ;
.

20

21

, ~x

) 22

23

24
Aco-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25

|
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1 G Now I think that you also referred to a concern

2 or some expression of concern with regard to school plans.
3

.

Do you recall your saying that?

\ 4 A Yes.

5 G Now did I understand you to say you wanted to

6 make sure that the school plan dovetailed into the local

7 plan, is that correct, sir?

8 A That's correct.

9 G Do I understand then that the schools, and

10 particularly the Boyerstown School District, has its own
Il plan which will be separately approved and adopted by the
12 school district, is that correct? -

13 A That's khat I understand. But we are concerned
-

.

14 because we feel that we should be more closely consulted,

:

15 and know what's going on at the same time - while they

16 develop their plan.

17 G Do you havq any idea as to particular responsibilities

18 that your municipality would have to pursue in an emergency
19 with regard to any children at the Gilbertsville Elementary
20 School?

21 A I would presume it would be like any emergency,

( ) 22 that the local rescue facilities, et cetera, would be

23 responsible for responding. And if there were a problem

24 in evacuating people, we would have to meet that need
4..r e.e.i n.coci e . Inc.

25 locally, whether or not the school system has done the job.

.
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1 4 If I were to reprdsent to you, sir, that various

2 knowledgeable planning experts have testified previously

3 in this proceeding that those needs had been covered

4 separately under school plans and thht transportation and
>

5 notification requirements for schools had been covered

6 under those plans, and if you knew that to be true, would
,

7 that provide you with any reassurance as to those particular

8 concerns?

9 A If I knew that to be true, I probably could

10 swallow some of that. The only problem is that I am

II familiar with the school system and I am f amiliar with their

12 present transportation system and I know how many buses,

o( )
~

13 they have, et cetera, and, you know, things just don't

14 add up to be an easy task.
t

15 g And do you know whether the school district is

16 obtaining any buses by means of agreements from other

17 providers or school districts outside the EPZ through

18 the coordinating services of the Montgomery County Office

19 of Emergency Preparedness?

20 A I'm not really sure, sir, and the fact that most

21 of the buses in our school system are located in Berks

(A_) 22 county would require coordination with Berks County as

23 well, and I am not aware of either of those facts.

24 4 Is that the kind of coordination responsibility,
Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 sir, that would be the function of your county coordinator,

.
.
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1 Mr. Bigelow?
i

2 A I would assume so, yes,

i 3 G And do you feel that you could obtain adequate
.

4 assurances from Mr. Bigelow in that regard? I

'

5 Could Mr. Bigelow provide you with sufficient

6 information to assure you that it was not necessary for your

7 . municipality to take additional steps to protect the health

8 'and safety of school children in the event of an emergency?

9 A Well sir, I don't kt.ow Mr. Bigelow and, you know,

10 I can't really answer that without knowing the gentleman.

11 G I'm sorry, I didn't realize you didn't know
'

'l2 Mr. Bigelow. .
,

^

Would yot$r answer be any different if it.were13 /
*

Id' just in respect to thE responsible emergency planning

15 official designated by Montgomery County?

|
16 A I would say that if the responsible individual-

'

17 said things were okay, I would-say Okay show me the papers

18 that prove what you're saying. And at that particular.poin't
19 we would have to make a local decision as.to whether or not-

!

20 we would accept the word of the individual. t

21 9- And would you also consult with the school

( 22 district superintendent to determine whether or not, he is
.

23 satisfied that the plan which' has been made for the Boyers-

24 town School District adequately protects the Gilbertsville
, m nosonm. inc.

25 Elementary Schoo1~ children?-
.,

. --.. __ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ , . ~ _ _ _ _ , .._,,__-.. _ _ - _ _ ___ _ , - ~ ~ _
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1 A We would have to consult with him, yes.

2 G And if, based upon that consultation, heowere

3 satisfied, wc_id you be satisfied as well?

4 A Just like I said before, I would want to see the
;

5 actual working plan in order to satisfy for myself and for

6 the other members on the emergency team.

7 G Are you aware of whether day care facilities

8 within your municipality are subject to any special

9 notification requirements at the time of an emergency?'

10 A I'm not really sure. I do know that there was,,

11 some sort of a listing in one of these publications that

12 did identify various places within the township and phone .

(). *
13 numbers to call. *- * .

14 G Was that in your implementing procedures, sir?

15 A I'm not sure which one it was. It was in one

16 of these booklets. There'are two white booklets that are
,

17 current, two volume sixes, and I'm not sure which one it

18 is.
.

19 JUDGE HOYT: We have reached a little past 3:20.

20 And in fact, Mr. Rader -- Is Mr. Bartle here yet?

21 MS. ERCOLE: Judge Hoyt, I don't believe that he

(~b
(_) 22 has arrived yet. I spoke to the solicitor, Mr. Wentz,

23 about five minutes ago and he indicated Mr. Bartle would

24 be here promptly at 3:30.
i Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. I think we will still

- _- , . . - - - - -_ . _ . . _ . _ . - - . - . . . - . .
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I adhere to our plan and recess at this time for approximately

2 ten minutes. !

(Witness temporarily excused.)
3

() (Recess.)
4 JUDGE HOYT: The hearing will come to order.

5 All the counsel and parties to this hearing that

6 were present when the hearing recessed are again present

7 in the hearing room.

8 As we indicated to Counsel for the Applicant,

9 we would interrupt the hearing at this time in order.to-

10 take the testimony of Chairman Paul Bartle, Montgomery

II County Commissioner.

12 Chairman Bartle, would you please rise and let
. .

-(') 13 me swear you in at this time?

14 MR. BARTLE: Certainly.

15 Whereupon,

16 PAUL BARTLE

17 was called as a witness and, having first been duly sworn,

18 was examined and testified as follows.

19 MS. ERCOLE: May I proceed, Judge Hoyt? I
,

20 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, please, Ms. Ercole.
I

21 MS. ERCOLE: Thank you.

(~
(_/ 22 . DIRECT EXAMINATION

23 BY MS. ERCOLE:

2d G Mr. Bartle, my name is Suzanne Ercole,: I'm here
Am-Feseres Reporwes, Inc.

25 on behalf of the Intervenor and I will be asking you a

. . . . .. -- ---.- ,. . . . _. , .-
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1 series of questions.

2 A Thank you.

3 g Mr. Bartle, you are currently County Commissioner

4 for Montgomery County, is that correct?

5 A I am chairman of the County Board of Commissioners

6 in Montgomery County.

7 g And how long have you maintained that position?

8 A I have been a County Commissioner since 1980,

9 I have been Chairman of the County Commissioners since

10 February of 1983.

Il G During the course of your duties as the Chairman

12 of the Montgomery County Commissioners and as a Commissioner,
., p *

. .

(_j 13 have you been aware of the functions of thd Montgomery
14 County's Office of Emergency Preparedness?

15 A Yes,-I am aware.

16 g And were you, as a Commissioner, one of the

17 individuals who recommended the appointment of A. Lindley

18 Bigelow as Emergency Management Coordinator for Montgomery

19 County?

20 A I voted for his appointment.

21 g During the course of your duties as Commissioner,
.x

N-). 22 have you had occasion to meet or discuss with Mr. Bigelow

23 about the status of emergency planning in Montgomery County?
24 A Emergency planning generally, yes.

Aes-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 g Have you had occasion during the course of your

. _ _ _ . _ _ - _ _ -_- ___-
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1 duties as a County Commissioner to meet with or discuss

2 with Mr. Bigelow about the status of emergency planning in
3 Montgomery County as it pertains to planning for the

O,
4 Limerick Generating Station?

5 A Let me give you a little bit of background on

6 that, Counselor.

7 His predecessor was a man named Samuel Eley.

8 Mr. Eley died approximately, I think, a year ago, maybe

9 a little less than that. Mr. Eley did give us a briefing

10 on one of the earlier drafts of the evacuation plan, it

II was a briefing only.

12 Mr. Bigelow has not given us any extensive briefing-
,

O~ la as ret en the emereencv evacuatien e1an becaese 1 have
14 instructed him until we get basically a final form, we

15 were not going to go through a long, tortured briefing on

16 a draft plan.

17 g You have indicated by your answer that you have

18 not had extensive briefing by Mr. Bigelow at your request.

19 Is it fair to say that you have had some briefing --

20 A We'vc t:1ked.

21 g And is it fair to say -- Strike that.
,.-

(s- 22 Have you received as the commissioner any reports

23 from Mr. Bigelow with regard to emergency planning on the

24 Limerick Generating Station?
Am. Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A I have received a copy of draft seven which sits

. - .-,. . . . - - _ - - - -_. - - _- _ _ - - . _ - - -
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1 on my desk and I have reports -- I think more or less it

2 was basically conversations we've had. There may have been

, 3 reports, I can't really off the top of my head indicate

4 any specific reports that I can refer to at this time.

5 0 And when I say " reports," I mean any written

6 reports or documents from Mr. Bigelow, if you recall them.

7 A There could be, but I couldn't specifically refer

8 to them.

9 - 0 Can you indicate for the Board, sir, whether any

10 of the contacts that you have had with Mr. Bigelow with

Il regard to planning for the Limerick Generating Station

12 have been with regularity; have they been once a week,,

() 13 once a month?

14 A Oh we have just talked and urually I would initiate

15 the conversation with him, just to talk about what's going

16 on.

17 For example, when we had the drill, if you will,

18 back in July, we talked about that and he gave me reports,

19 mostly verbal.

20 MS. ERCOLE: With the Board's permission, I would

21 ask that the following item be marked as LEA Exhibit E,

22 Number 55, I believe, is the next in the series. I believe

23 a copy of this document has already been predistributed.

24 It is a copy of a letter signed and drafted by
. Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Mr. Bartle as Chairman of the Montgomery County Commissioners

.. . - . . - - . - . _ - .- - . - - -
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1 and dated October the 25th, 1984.

2 MR. RADER: Your Honor, I recall from the previous

3 rulings from the Board that we had encountered problems
O 4 with identifications and that we were going to have items

5 marked for identification once they had in fact been

6 identified by the witness.

7 JUDGE HOYT: I think, if I understood Counsel

8 correctly, this is a letter however from Mr. Bartle'

9 as Chairman of the Montgomery County Commissioners,

10 so I don't think --

Il MR. RADER: I don't think --

12 JUDGE HOYT: -- 4.dentification is going to be

(}. 13' a problem on this one, unless Mr. Bartle can't recognize

14 his own signature.

15 THE WITNESS: I haven't so far in my life,

16 Judge.

17 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.
I

18 THE WITNESS: I recognize my signature.

I 19 JUDGE HOYT:. All right.

20 The letter described by Counsel as a letter

21 from Mr. Paul Baker Bartle, Chairman, Montgomery County

22 Commissioners on Montgomery County stationery and

23 addressed to Mr. Robert L. Anthony will be marked as

24 LEA Exhibit E-55 for identification. The referred to
- Ace.8ederal Reporters, Inc.

25 document should be identified as a letter dated October 25,

. .._ , . . _ . . . . - _.__ . _ .. . _ _ _ - . . .
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il 1984.

2 (Wheraupon, the document

3 previously referred to was

4 marked as LEA Exhibit E-55

5 for identification.)

6 JUDGE HOYT: Go ahead, Counsel.

7 MS. ERCOLE: Thank you, Judge Hoyt.

8 BY MS. ERCOLE:

9 G Commissioner Bartle, you have the item E-4 --

10 A I have the paper in front of me, yes, Ma'am.
,

i 11 G And it has been marked for identification as
12 LEA Exhibit E-55.

.

{} 13 Do you see that document? It's a two-page letter.
,

14 A Yes, Na'am.

15 G Have you had occasion to review-that letter?,

16 A Yes, Ma'am.

17 G I ask you to turn to page two.

1 18 A I'm there.

19 0 Is the signature that appears on page two your

20 signature?

21 A Yes, it is.

() 22 O There is an indication that there is a cc or a

23 carbon copy sent to Mr. Arthur Loden.

24 A Correct.
' Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 G Can you indicate who that gentleman is?
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I A He is the Executive Director of our Montgomery

2 County Planning Commission.

3 G And can you indicate, sir, whether that was

O
4 sent to Mr. Loden at your direction?

5 A Yes.

6 G Mr. Bartle, I would like you to look at page two

7 of the letter, above the signature area of the letter.

8 I ask you, sir, whether you in fact stated:

9 "As to emergency procedures, I have

10 stated publicly several times that I have

11 little faith in the effective implementation

- 12 of any evacuation plan. I believe, however,

13 that the county must do"everything possible

14 to effectuate as good an evacuation plan

-15 as possible and we will continue to work

16 toward that end."

17 Was that in fact your statement, sir?

18 A Yes, Ma'am.

19 0 .And do you stand by that statement?

20 A Yes, within the following context, if I may.

21 G Please, sir.

O
L/ 22 A Numerous times I was questioned by individuals who

23 come to our weekly board raeetings -- if you are familiar

24 with the way we conduct our meetings in the County Board
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 of Commissioners in Montgomery County, we have a business

.-- . . . _ ._ __ _ , _ . _ _ _ _ . _..-___ _ _. .-- .- . _ _ __
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I session at 10:00 on Thursdays and, subsequent to that time,
.

2 any individual who comes to our meetings has a right to

3
g-. speak whether they are county residents or non-county
v)

4 residents, if they have something to speak on, no matter

5 what tne issue may be we try to accomodate them, having

6 a firm belief in our First Amendment rights.

7 Many times I was questioned by individuals as
'

8 to -- about the evacuation plan. The context in which

9 this comes up is many times I have been asked what would

10 happen at 3:00 on a cold, snowy December day, 3:00 in
;

11- the evening -- 3 : 00 a.m. , let's make it 3:00 a.m. -- as

.

12 to whether an evacuation could be effectuated if' you

() 13 had.a -- quote, unquote -- a general emergency. Juul I
'

14 believe that's the most severe emergency situation as

15 described by the evacuation plan.
1

16 My feeling is to evacuate 60,000 people safely,

; 17 and effectively at 3:00 on a cold, snowy December morning

18 would be very, very difficult and I have little faith that.
.

19 all of those people would get'out effectively and cleared

20 from the area. And that's the context.

21 Now as the situation improves, in my judgment,
. ,- .

( /. 22 common sense says that if you have more time, you may

23 only have an unusual event and you have to evacuate --

24 maybe it's a site emergency, maybe.it's an alert. If it's
Ase Federst Caporters, Inc.

,

- 25 a nice, warm summer day you are going to get more people

- . _ _
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i
'1

1
1 out safely, you are going to have a better situation to j

1

2 effectuate an evacuation.

3 0 Does the letter of October the 25th,1984,

%
4 accurately reflect your position as Chairman of the

5 Montgomery County Commissioners as it stands today?

6 MR. RADER: Objection, asked and answered. The

7 witness said it did and he explained it in the proper

8 context.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, I think he did, Ms. Ercole.

ld#17 10 That question has been answered.

11

. . -
-

12
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1 Q With regard to page 1 of that document, |,

2 you have indicated that you have had an opportunity to |

3 review it.

v
4 A Yes, ma'am.

5 0 Does that accurately state your position as

6 Chairman of the --
|

7 A The letter states --

I
8 MR. RADER: Objection. Just a minute, Mr. Bartle. '

9 Objection. The cuestion is irrelevant.

10 JUDGE HOYT: I am not certain of what is

11 irrelevant, Mr. Rader.

.12 Do you want to explain to me?

MR. RADER: Yes. Thenuesth.onwent, I presume*13.

Id to the entire first page. And the first page discussed

15 the county's position with regard to the licensing of

16 Limerick and with regard to matters before the PUC and

17 other matters back in the 1970s pertaining to the

18 construction permit which was issued by the then AEC.

I9 And I think all of those matters are
,

20 irrelevant with regard to the consideration of

2I Montgomery County at this juncture in adopting
22 the emergency plan which would be appropriate for its'

23 county.

24 JUDGE HOYT: Miss Erccle, within the context

25 that some of this is not pertinent to any issue before

_ -
_ .. . - .. .. - - . . - _ - .. , . _ , - - - - - ,.
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I this Board, certainly all the construction permit

2 matters are long since past and dead issues. I think

3 that is contained in what is number four paragraph.

' 4 Number five merely tells us -- number five

5 paragraph merely tells us what actions they took

6 into matters long since past and not before this Board.

7 In other words, I am trving to find where on

8 here there may be some information that would be pertinent

9 to an issue that this Board has relevant testimony.

10 MS. ERCOLE: I understand, Judge Hoyt. The

II reason why the cuestion was asked is, one, because I

I2 wanted to authenticate the letter as.it stands, not only,
.

O e to eue-nortioo euee r 2uotea eo "r sere 1e due to''
~

14 the integrity of the whole document.

15 Second of all, since the letter is attached

16 to page 1 and page 2, I asked him whether what was

I7 stated on page 1 accurately reflects the position of

18 Mr. Bartle when he wrote it on October 25th and what,

19 in fact, is his testimony today.

20 I do not intend to question him on the

21 further paragraphs --

/) 22( JUDGE HOYT: I think the letter speaks for

23 itself, Miss Ercole, and he has identif.ed the entire

24
*

' Ase-Faserel Reporters, Inc.

The objection'is sustained.

.
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1 BY MS. ERCOLE:

2 O Mr. Bartle, you have indicated in your

3 testimony that there were -- if there was a scenario

O |

4 that required a general emergency, that you would be

5 concerned about the efficacy of any evacuation plan.

6 Is that a fair statement of your testimony?

7 MR. RADER: I object. The witness has answered

8 the question. He stated in the context that he had

9 certain concerns regarding a mid-morning, verv snowy,

10 wintry morning evacuation. And he testified as to his

Il concerns.

12 He also stated that with regard to other, ,

~
'

O '' co aitto ni co=cer -o=1a de e 1evietea-
.

Id The witness has answered the question.

15 JUDGE HOYT: Miss Ercole, would you like to

- 16 - go ahead and ask your next question. I understand what

I7 you are doing, but I would like for you just to ask

18 your next question.

BY MS. ERCOLE:

20
Q Mr. Bartle, what concerns do you have with

21 regard to the implementation of an evacuation plan

O.
22y under the scenario that you have described?

,

23 A Let me back up a second and say to you --

24
let me take the last sentence here of this letter --

| Aae-Fessrei neporwes, Inc.

25 pardon me, the next-to-the-last sentence in the letter --

_. _ . .. _ _ _ _ __ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ . . . _ _ . . _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . , _ _ _ _ . . . ._. ._
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1 the next-to-the-last paragraph, and say to you that
2 I believe that we are trying in the county to work with

3 all of the emergency authorities -- i.e., volunteerG
O

4 firemen and energency medical individuals, school

5 districts -- to try to be in e position to carry out

6 an evacuation plan.

7 We will continue to do so. As I have said

8 publicly, we have opposed the plan, which is said

9 in the beginning, and the county did oppose, early on,
10 the erection of Limerick. It has been approved by the

II regulatory agencies. And if that is the position of
'

12 the regulatory agencies who hav'e approval over this,

( ) 13 then it is 'our * position that this county will cooperate '

14 in every way possible to have the best plan possible.
15 As I say, when you come to the oractical

16 implementation of such a plan, I had some reservations.

17 In my judgment, common sense dictates you should have

18 some reservations. On a snowy morning in December,

19 to evacuate 60,000 people and to specifically pinpoint
20 those, I think I would be overstepping my bounds because

21 I think it is nore of just a common sense reaction of

(~r
(_) 22 an individual who is elected to protect and assist and

23 help the many constituents who I serve.

24
Q In what way, sir, as the Montgomery County

Am-Fessersi Repo,ts,s, Inc.

25
commissioner charged with the responsibility to review and

. -. .-- . . - _ . - - . _.. .. - . - . _ _ - - _
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I adopt the plan, if you believe that it is implementable,

2 do you believe that you would be overstepping your bounds

3 to so state those concerns?

O 4 A I really don't want to get into those because

5 I haven't seen the final draft of the plan yet. And I

6 am just telling you what I have heard and seen so far to

7 date. I try to stay consistent with my position, and

8 that is my position.

9 Until I have a final plan that is presented

10 to the county commissioners and we have had a full

II
briefing on it, I think that is where I would stop.

I2 MS. ERCOLE: I would show the witness

/]m( 13 draft No'. *7 of the Montgomery County plan which has
I4 been marked as Applicant's Exhibit.E-3 and it has

15 already been received into evidence.

16 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. E-3 has been received into

I7 evidence, Miss Ercole.

18 Do you have a copy --

THE WITNESS: No, ma'am. Do,not, Judge.

20 JUDGE HOYT: Let's see, do vou have a copy

21 that you can make available to the witness?
p

Q 22 MS. ERCOLE: I have my own copy, Judge Hoyt.

23
If there are no other copies of the county plan, I

24
assumed that those that were adma.tted into evidence would, ,

25
have remained as exhibits to tender --

. . .- - _ - . . _ . - . - . . - . . _ - - .
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I JUDGE HOYT: I think the witness wants a

2 copy.

3 MS. ERCOLE: Then what I will do, Judge Hoyt,s

4 is give hin mine.

5 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

6 Mr. Goodwin, I wonder if, as counsel nearest

7 to Miss Ercole, you could retrieve your copy of that

8 plan and have it on the table there.

9 MR. HASSELL: I was going to give him mine.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Hassell to the rescue.

"'

Thank you.

I2 MS. ERCOLE: Judge, sometimes if you wait
r

to
'

'' 1ene ensueh, uoed ehines hangem.'

I4 MR. HASSELL: I was trying to check to see if

15 I had a full copy.

I0 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Do you want to

I7 examine -- you don't have any notes or anything on that,

18 have you, Mr. Hassell?

MS. ERCOLE: Miss Mulligan?

20 -JUDGE HOYT: Miss Mulligan, just give

21 Miss Ercole that onehback,

r)'(._ 22 Mr. Hassell will give the witness --

23 MR. HASSELL: I do not have any notes on

#
this draft 7.

Am Federd Reporters, Inc.

JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

. - _. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - . . . ._ - - - , . _ , _ - _ . _ ,_ . . , - _ _ _ , , _ _ _ _ _ _
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I MS. WRIGHT: Wait, just a moment. Would

2 you ask Mr. Hassell to look on page G-1 of that plan?

2 JUDGE HOYT: Thank you, Miss Wright.n
b

4 MS. WRIGHT: Or G-25.

5 MS. ERCOLE: I am not going to refer to that,

6 if that is any consolation.
,

7 I will not be referring to page G.

8 MS. WRIGHT: It is just a matter --

9 THE WITNESS: I probably couldn't understand

10 it anyway. s

II MS. ERCOLE: I will not be referring to that

12
. page. If there is no pbjection by Applicant, we can

13 just move' forward in that regard.

I4 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

15 BY MS. ERCOLE:

16
Q Mr. Bartle, do you have draft 7?

I7 A Yes, ma'am.

18 0 I ask you to turn to page small i.
_

A That's right. My name is on it?

20 0 That is correct. It says Montgomery

2I County Board of Commissioners, Chairnan Paul B. Bartle.

22 A Correct.

23
O Mr. Bartle, this particular draft plan, is it

24
fair to say that is the draft that has been given to

; Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
you or is in your possession?

.

.
-

.



, .-_ - _ = . - - _. - ...- - - _ _

:REE 18/8' 18,596

I A Yes.

2 g- And is it fair to say it has been distributed
;

3 to you by Mr. Bigelow?

4 A Yes.

5 0 And have you had an opportunity to review this

6 plan? ,.

7 A %ot in detail.*

8 0 Have you reviewed it at all?

9 A I did do one thing. I wanted to nake sure

10 I had the right categories for the type of emergencies.

II I did memorize -- I believe there was unusual event,

12 '

alert, site emergency, and general emergency. I think I-

13
did very, well.

Id
O Was that for purposes of t,oday?

15 A Yes. Just so I would make sure I had

16 them straight in my mind. I knew there were differences,

i
I7 I read the definitions, too, but I can't repeat them.'

. 18 O Is it fair to say that that was done in

19
preparation for today's testimony?

20 A Correct.
,

2I MR. RADER: I object to the leading nature

22
.

of Miss Ercole's examination. She keeps asking the

23 witness if'it is fair to say something. I think she

24
should just ask. direct questions.

Ae-Feesem neseners. Inc.

25
JUDGE HOYT: Ask direct questions, Miss Ercole.

|

. . . _ , . __ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ . . . . _ _ _ _ . _ _ . , . _ . _ _ _ - _ . . _ _ _ _
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I BY MS. ERCOLE:.

2 Q Mr. Bartle, is it fair to say that -- strike that.

3 (Laughter.)g

4 THE WITNESS: We are all creatures of habit,
'

5 Judge.

0 BY MS. ERCOLE:

7 Q You have not signed this document?

8 A No, ma'am.

9 Q Have you and the board of commissioners for

10 Montgomery County set a date for a review and a vote

II
on the adoption of the plan?

I2' A No, ma'am.

13 '

_ O Can you indicate w'hy you have*not?. *

" A Because we don't know whether this is the

15 final plan or not.

16
Q And when will you find out whether it is, in

17 fact, the final plan?

18 A When they tell me.

I'
Q When you say "they," you are referring to whom?

20 A Well, when-Mr. Bigelow indicates to me that

21 he has a final plan and wants to make a presentation to the
rm
b commissioners.

23
Q Have you indicated to Mr. Bigelow or the

24
office of emergency preparedness for Montgomery Countyw-Fm nes, W.

25
that you reauest a report by a certain date?
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I A No.

2 Q Why not, sir?

3 A I think that is a policy decision of the county.

4 0 Can you indicate for the Boarn, sir, whether

5 you have any, not necessarily specific time, but

6 framework in which you hope to have a review and

7 adoption of the plan?

8 A No, I don't. But I have said, and it is

9 public knowledge that I have said that I want to see

10 the final plan. And at that time we will make a

"
determination as to how we are going to proceed.

12
. O As ghairman of the county commissioners,

O ao vou v1eu e a ve rud11o i=9ue meetia9 o= the 1 ue-''

Id regarding the radiological emergency resw nse plan for

15 Montgomery County?

16 A It is certainly under consideration.

I7 0 When you say it is under consideration, are

18 you saying you haven't made a final decision on whether

l' there will be public input' hearings?

20 A It is under consideration.

21
Q So it is fair to say you have mad'e no final

22 decision in that regard?

23 A It is fair to say it is under consideration.

24
Q Do you consider public input important

. Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

5
to your review process for the feasibility and implementability

. . - . .. . .- - - . -- .- .- . - . . - . - - .
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(

I of the Montgomery County Plan?

2 A As you know, we hold a public hearing

3 every week. We commissioners, we are subject to

O 4 public input every week. And it is of the highest

5 importance to the commissioners of Montgomery County

6 to hear from the public, and we take very seriously

7 the input that we receive.

8 Q Do you believe that one of the matters of
,

9 highest importance in the county would be the

10 approval of adequate plans for the evacuation in the

"
event of an incident at the Limerick Generating Station?

I2 A -We believe that the evacuation plan in any

13*

emergency in Montgomery C'ounty is of highest importan<:e,*.

I4 and an evacuation plan is an emergency plan of our

15 . office of energency preparedness to provide the best

16
for our citizens. And that is the charge thatDhas been

II given to Mr. Bigelow.
,

18 Q Mr. Bartle, given your state of knowledge of

I9 the emergency planning procedures for the Limerick
|

20 Generating Station and the review that you have described

21 you have undertaken, can you indicate for the Board

whether you have raised any questions regarding the

23 workability of the plan as it relates to the identification,

24
of transportation-dependent individuals?,

25
A I haven't reviewed that plan significantly in my

. - . _ . . _ _ _ _. ._ -. - . _ _ _ _ . . _ . _ _ . . _ _ _ _ , , - -_
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1

I mind to make a comment on that.

2 I would continue to say that I believe
1-

! 3 that we have received good ccoperation, generally
.

-

4: speaking, from the various -- with some exception --

'
5 from the various municipalities and from the citizens of

6 .our county with the realization that the chances of
*

7 Limerick not being built are small and that we are

8 receiving the cooperation of the people of the county to
,

9 have an effective evacuation plan.

10 0 Given you state of knowledge regarding the,

II emergency planning procedures for Montgomery County
.

12
,

for an incident at the Limerick Generating Station, do

13 you have any-concerns or issues or questions with

Id regard to the workability of the plan as it pertains

15 to the availability of sufficient vehicles for

I0 transportation?

II MR. RADER: Objection.- The witness just said he had

18 limited knowlddge in that area because he hasn't

- yet had an opportunity to review the plan, and he
,

20 expressed the view that sufficient cooperation at this

21 point had been obtained from the responsible individuals.

22
.

I don't think he can say any more than that.

23 MS, ERCOLE: Judge Hoyt, my first question

24
went to the issue of the identification of transportation-,

dependent individuals.

.

| .
<
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I This question goes to the availability of

2 sufficient vchicles for transportation.

3 MR. RADER: I believe that is the sameq
4 question. It is just the other side of the coin.

5 JUDGE HOYT: We will see what that reveals then,

0 It . Rader.

I Objection overruled.

8 THE WITNESS: Same answer as previously.

9 BY MS. ERCOLE:

10 0 Can you indicate whether vou have raised

II
any concerns with regard to the workability of the

12
Montgomery Coun.ty plan. as. it pertains to special -,

13 facilities within your jurisdiction such as the Greaterford,

i Id Prison and the prison that is to be built in Lower

15 Providence Township?

I0 A We have had a briefing on that from the PEMA

17 and -- I am trving to think of the gentleman's name
!

18 who is in charge of our correctional facilities -- and

the Commonwealth about evacuation of the Greaterford
!

20 prisoners and our own prisoners.

2I I cannot comment on that because of the

! 'D 22
i) confidential nature of that.'

s

23
0 It is fair to say, however, you have been

|
'

24
apprised of that?h rm m

| 25
A Yes, ma'am.

?

.-_ _ _ _ - - . . , _ , _ _ _ - - __ - -_ -. -. . - - . _ , . _ . -- .
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I Q Can you state, as a county commissioner,

2 whether your review and vote on the adequacy of the
3 plan will take -- will depend soley upon fir. Bigelow's

O 4 recommendation?

5 A We will have a lot of input before we make

6 a decision, ma'am.

7 Q When you say a lot of input, what do you.

|

8 mean by that?

; 9 A There will be many sources that we will

10
,

receive input from. We have already had some of it.

II
Mr. Bigelow will be part of it. What you are saying today

12 is part of it. What Miss Mulligan has said,

l() I3~
~' Miss titzer has said, Mr. Romano has said, Miss' Hoover,

Id Miss Muscoralo (phonetic) are all there every week, all
15 important parts of our consideration and determination.

9

16
Q Can you indicate, sir, whether you will

I7 ask Mr. Bigelow for a recommendation on whether the plan
18

is workable or not?

A Will I ask him?

20
Q Yes.

2I A I don't know yet what I am going to ask
,

kJ 22
Mr. Bigelow. You are asking me a hypothetical cuestion, I

- 23
think. I try not to answer hypothetical questions. -

- 24
Q Would you recommend the adoption of awees,s neoonen,Inc.

25
radiological emergency response plan for Montgomery

'

.

- , -w--- , , . . , , , ~,,.w...._,. ,y-, _ - , - - - - _ , _ . - , , - - , . . , y,.,-.e- , - er y...ro.,_,-y. ,.,,,.- - ,.,, , . , , , ~
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,

|
1

I County where vou were not provided with an opportunity

2 to review the plans for Greaterford Prison and the

3 facility in Lower Providence Township.

4 MR. RADER: I object to that as being

5 speculative. The ' witness said that he had been briefed
6 on the matter. He didn't say he had been denied any

7 information.

8 JUDGE HOYT: That is correct, Ms. Ercole.

-9 BY HS. ERCOLE:

10 0 Did you believe that the knowledge that you

II have obtained with regard to the status of planning

12 for.Greaterford and the new prison facility in

Q<~s
13 Montgomery County was adequate as of this stage'?

14 A The knowledge I obtained?

15 0 Yes.

16 A I thought it was a very good briefing.

17 0 Did it give you sufficient knowledge to form

18 a judgment on the workability of the county plan as it

I9 pertains to those two facilities?

20 A That is a question which I have to put

21 into context with everything else in the final plan.
n
(_) 22 So I can't answer that'. It is a speculative question.

23 0 As a county commissioner and as chairman

24
of same, would you recommend adoption of the county plan

,

25 without adoption by the municipalities within the county?
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I A Again, that is a hypothetical cuestion.

2 O If the county commissioners were to review

3 and to vote upon the county plan, would the county adopt

O 4 a plan if municipalities did not adopt theirs?

5 MR. RADER: Objection. I think Mr. Bartle

6 can certainly speak for himself, but I don't know that

7 he can speak for the other commissioners.

8 MS. ERCOLE: I would only ask for what he

9 would do as commissioner then.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

'
With the limitation that the commissioner

12 will only speak for himself. -

13 TbEWITNESS: Thank you", Judge. What Vas your()
Id caveat there? What was your hypothetical, if what

4

15END 18 happened?

16

17

18

19 |

20

21
'

n
\_

23

24
Am-Feserse neoorma, Inc.

25

|

..

_ - - - _ _ - - _ _ - - - - - _ - - - _ _ - - - _ - - - - - -_ - -
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IT19 MM/mm BY MS. ERCOLE:

2 Q As a County Commissioner, at the time you do

3 set a date for review and vote on the Montgomery County

O
4 Radiological Emergency Plan, if there are municipalities

5 within Montgomery County that have not approved your plan

6 to recommend adoption, would you vote for adoption?

7 A It is the same situation. You are asking me if

8 they approvalthe plan, would I recommend adoption. I don't

9 know whet ler.they approved it or not.

10
-Q No, my question is that at the time that

,

II'

Montgomery County sets a date for review and a vote on the
j . .

12 adoption of the Montgomery County Plan, if there are,

,

b,, ~

'13 municipalities and townships within Monrgomery County that

Id have not approved their plans, would you vote for recommenda-

15 tion for the Montgomery County Plan?
,

* 16 A I'd really have to wait and see until the time, to

I7 see what the situation was., You are asking me to answer a

18 hypothetical again, and I can't do that.

I' The press will kill me. .
,

20 (Laughter.)

2I JUDGE HOYT: Not in here they won't.
l j.s
(, 22 (Laughter.);

23
.

THE WITNESS: They have done it before on

'E# hypotheticals,
wee.<er noorum anc.

(Laughter.)
,

.

"
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I BY MS. ERCOLE:

2 Q As Chairman of the Montgomery County Commissioners,

3 can you indicate whether the municipalities in the county,

d
4 whether the adoption of their plans are critical to the

5 adoption of the County plan?

6 A All 627
.

7 Q That's correct.

8 A We try to cooperate with them, and we have

9 cooperated with them. We will continue to cooperate.with.

10 them.

II
Q Can you state -- are you stating, therefore, that

12
-

if those 22 municipalities do not -- have not approved their.

O.
'

'' emereencv resgenee v1ans, that es Couner Cheirm'an vett wou1d

Id not vote to adopt the plan?

15 A You are again trying --

I0 MR. RADER: Just a minute, Mr. Bartle. I object

I7 to the question as leading.

|IO BY MS. ERCOLE:
|

19 0 Can you state, if any, what would be your position

20 in that regard?

21 A You are asking me to make a policy decision today

22
'

on hypothetical questions. It is a very serious policy

23 decision we must make. We haven't reached that situation at

24 this point and I am reluctant to make a policy decision,first
.4.-Feners n.porars. Inc.

25 of all,without discussing it with our other Commissioners, as

_ _ _ _ . _ ~ . . . _ . . _ . _ _ . _ . - . . _ _ _ _
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mm3 I is my normal procedure. And then to make a public position

2 on it.

3 I just am unable to give you an answer, and I am

s
4 sorry.

.5 0- Have you received any input from any of the

6 municipalities within Montgomery County that are within the

7 emergency planning zone regarding their concerns for an

8 einergency response plan?

9 A I think most of that has come to Mr. Bigelow, their,

10 It hasn't really resched our level in any quantityconcerns.

Il at all.

12 Q Has it reached your level at all?

**

13 g I am trying to remember whether we have had any
'

14 discussion on it.

15 I think the concerns --like Skippack Township, I
,

i

16 don't think they participated in it. I have forgotten which i

17 townships did and didn't participate. That certainly reached

18 my level and I knew about that.

I9 But, about those that did cooperate and participate,
I

20 most of that -- I.can't think of anything right off the top '

21 of my head down here, as to concerns they expressed through
(3
V '22 Mr. Bigelow to me.

23 0 Will you request input from the various supervisors

24 from the municipalities with regard to the concerns they have
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 about the workability of their plans?

I
, , - _ , - __ . _ ._ . . _ _ . ._ - . _ _
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1 A I don't --

2 MR. RADER: Objection. I see no foundation laid

3 regarding any concerns of municipalities regarding their
O
\>

4 plans from this w.itness.

5 MS. ERCOLE: I am asking him whether he has

6 indicated that there have been some concerns, some data passed

7 on to Mr. Bigelow, which has trickled to Mr. Bartle. And

8 I was asking him that, given his liaison with Mr. Bigelow,

9 whether he, Mr. Bartle, would request input from the

10 municipalities on the implementability of their local plans.

11 MR. RADER: That was the basis of my objection.

12 , I think Mr. Bartle has said he recieved very,

(') 13 little, if anything, directly that has gone on to Mr. Bigelow.
'

'

14 Everything has gone to Mr. Bigelow.

15 JUDGE HOYT: I believe that has been the testimony.

16 Also, I recall it being part of Mr. Bigelow's

i
! 17 testimony, too.

18 MS. ERCOLE: It is just that I was requesting of

19 Mr.BArtle, as Chairman of the Commission as whether the

'

20 Commissioners would seek input from the municipalities.

21 THE WITNESS: It is a very simple answer.

l'';

\m/ 22 Oh, I'm sorry, your Honor.

23 JUDGE HOYT: The objection is sustained.

24 BY MS. ERCOLE:
4.a.ews neo.mn, Inc.

25 Q Given your knowledge of the Montgomery County

* =
.
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mm5 I Plan, can you indicate whether you are familiar with any

2 of the traffic control arrangements in the plan as it pertains

3 to Upper Merion Township?,-~

(v)
4 A I am not.

5 Q Can you inaicate whether you will request such

6 information from Mr. Bigelow before you consider and review

7 the plan for a vote?

8 A we ll reviewthe entire plan before the vote.e

9 Q When you say, Mr. Bartle,. that you will review

10 the entire plan, are you also including in that any provisions

Il for towing, snow removal, fuel supplies as far as traffic

12 and access control points? -

m .
.

. Q 13 A We will review the entire plan.
,

I4
Q Can you indic, ate for the Board when you intend to

I3 read Draft No. 7?

16 A You are asking me a question I can't answer. I

17 probably will not read it'in full. It is not my custom to do

18 that. It is my custom to be briefed on it.

II MS. ERCOLE: Thank you. I have no further questions'.

20 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Mr. Rader --

2I THE WITNESS: I have one other comment on that, if

22 I could, Judge.

23 JUDGE HOYT: I don't believe we have a question

#
before you.

ww menerwes,Inc.

25 THE WITNESS: I just wanted, on that last question,

l - - i -
- ._ .. . . . . . . .. : _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _
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mm6 I your Honor, I just wanted to finish up on one point which

2 my counsel just mentioned to me.

3
,- JUDGE HOYT: As long as it relates to the facts.

wJ
4 THE WITNESS: Yes, it does.

5 JUDGE HOYT: All right.

6 THE WITNESS: Just one moment.

7 (Witness conferring with his counsel.)

8 On Draft 7 that that counsel is asking me, again

9 that may not be the last plan, and if it isn't the last plan

10 I will not read it.

II When I get to the last plan, I wi.'.1 do my best to

12 go through it and be briefed on it. -

O '

ia Thet e the goin< I wented to meke. -

I4 JUDGE HOYT: Very good. Thank you for that.

15 MS. ERCOLE: Thank you.

I0 JUDGE HOYT: Do you have anything else?

I7 MS. ERCOLE: No, I do not.

18 Thank'you, Mr. Bartle.

I9 JUDGE HOYT: The witness is passed to you,

20 Mr. Rader.

2I.XXX CROSS-EXAMINATION

C\
% _/ 22 BY MR. RADER:

23 Q Mr. Bartle, you stated tha t you nominated

24 Mr. Bigelow for appointment to his position as Emergency
Asm-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 Coordinator for Montgomery County.

. - .
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mm7 I Is that correct?

2 A Yes, sir.

3 0 Would you please describe the process by which |O
V

4 Mr. Bigelow was appointed in the context of the requirements
l

5 of state law as you understand them?

6 A I am not sure what your question is.

7 Q Okay.

8 Is it your understanding that you appoint your

9 county coordinator, or do you nominate someone to be officiall.y
10 appointed by the Governor?

' A What we do is that we appoint him. My under-

12 s.tanding is that the Governor then makes some sort of a

O
~

'' confirmeeien of that.
.

14 0 I see.

15 A Again, I am not familiar with that. I know he has

I0 to work with our PEMA,has to have a relationship with them.

I7
|_ Q Are you aware of any requirements under state ;

18 law that the coordinator be professionally competent?

I9
,

A I don't know what the state law is.

! 20 Q Do you regard Mr. Bigelow as professionally

2I competent?

10~V 22
,

A Yes, I do.

23 Q Do you have an opinion as to the competency of

4
|As.-Feens n corwr., Inc.

the Montgomery County Public Safety and Office of Emergency

25 Preparedness Staff?

- . _ _ ___ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _
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1 A Do I have a statement as to them?

2 Q Do you have an opinion as to the competency --

3 A I do, very competent.
D
\_/

Q Is that staff recognized throughout the state or*

5 even nationally as being particularly professional and

|- 6 competent in their capacity?

7 MS. ERCOLE: I will object, sir. I will object
,

8 on the grounds of what any national or any other state
,

, . 9 recognition is concerned.

10 MR. RADER: I believe the witness can render an

11 opinion, if he is aware of it, as to whet ter or not based upon

12 the knowledge that he has of his officers throughout thei

'.() 13 Comm nwerlth'or otherwise, whether they are prominent and

14 recognized as such for having particularly professional

15 abilities.

16 MS. ERCOLE: I think the question of relevance

17 comes in.. I think the question of foundation comes in. And

18 I-think that what would be relevant would be.as it pertains

19 to the Limerick Generating-Station, if at all.

20 And I would renew my objection on all those

21 grounds.

) 22 JUDGE HOYT: I think it is a fair. question,

23 Ms.-Ercole. He can answer that.

24 THE WITNESS: First of all, I just want to give a
Am-Fesseret Reporsors, Inc.

25 little plug for Montgomery County. I think we have national
.
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I recognition just as a county itself. We are one of the _lfew

2 counties that has a triple A bond rating in the entire country ,

3 so'I feel plug for our county. That is number one.

<

4 Number two is, I think Mr. Bigelow and our staff,

5 although I don't think they have received national citations,

0 I think that their efforts here to try to cooperate and to

7 try to effectuate a plan that is workable is something that I

8 think has received certainly statewide recognition.

9 BY MR. RADER:

10 Q Mr. Bartle, you testified that you had some

II discussion with Mr. Bigelow regarding the participation of

12 Montgomery County staff in the July 25th exercise.
.

i 13 Is that correct, sir?
'

Id A That's correct.

15 Q Did Mr. Bigelow at that time provide you with any

16 comment as to any problem or inadequacies which he had

I7 observed at the time of the exercise?

18 A Not of any significance.

39
Q Do you recall if you received any such comment

,

20 from any official at either the Pennsylvania Emergency

2I Management Agency, the Federal Emergency Management Agency,
'

\, 22 or any county official?.

23 A I did not receive it.

#
Q With regard to your letter tolir. Antony,which

Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 has been marked for identificatior. as LEA Exhibit 55, I

-. -. - . . . _ . . . _ ._ _ _ _ _ ,_._ _ __ -- , ._. _ . -
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I think you tated that you meant that letter in the context

2 of a possible e'vacuation which could occur on a very cold

3 and snowy, wintry morning at 3:00 a.m.

4 Do you recall that, sir?
4

5 A That's correct.

0 0 Under those circumstances, sir, is it your

7 understanding that one of the options which would be

8 available to persons recommending protective actions to the
. .

9 Governor, might be that there be no evacuation of emergency

10 planning zone?

II A Under a general emergency situation?

12 Q 'Yes, sir.
'

; 13 A I am not aware that that is one of the recommenda-

I4 tions..

. 15 Q If you were advised,and if you were to accept as

16 a fact, that one of the options during such a situation

I7 would be to shelter individuals in their existing residences,

- 18 ratler than to attempt an evacuation, would that alleviate

39 the limited concern that you had expressed in the letter

20 regarding the feasibility of evacuation under those'very rigid

21 conditions?

O; -b 22 MS. ERCOLE: Objection. On the basis of' inadequate

23 foundation, as Mr. Rader had objected to my questions.

And also, on the grounds of the witness's feelings
, ,

5 on hypothetical questionc.

4

v,--- i 7+.=-*.n.ee-g- , . , , ,--=,e- , -= e -y=.. -in.-- -%e-m 9 ,-.y< -9- .e w -- w y v yevww, --yv
_
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1 MR. RADER: There has been ample foundation laid in

2 this case. I appreciate that Ms. Ercole has not been here

3 throughout most of the case, but there has been ample
$

4 foundation laid for the fact that sheltering is an available

5 option under the plans and could be utilized by emergency

6 planners as a protective action recommendation to the

7 Governor. So, I believe that is without merit.

8 MS. ERCOLE: With all due respect to the Board,

9 the question was not a general question on the sheltering

10 provisions of the plan. It had to do with a hypothetical

II situation which Mr. Rader had posited, and that is the basis

12 for my objection. --

p -
.

d * 13 -

I have no objection if t'here is a question on

Id sheltering, and what, if any, Mr. Bartle's knowledge of same

15 is.

16 JUDGE HOYT: All right. I will overrule the objec-

I7 tion. The question may be answered.
i

18 THE WITNESS: First of all, I don' t consider

I9 sheltering an evacuation, so I can't answer your question.

20 I really cannot.

21 I am talking about trying to move 60,000 people
O
V 22 out of an area, move them out of our -- that's where I think

23 . common sense dictates on a December night that I am referring

24 to it is going to be a difficult situation.
Am-Federst Reporters, Inc.

25 Sheltering is not evacuation.
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I BY MR. RADER:

2 O Well, if persons were sheltered as opposed to

3 being evacuated under those circumstances, would that
O
V- 4 alleviate your concern with regard to the hypothetical

5 situation which you posed regarding very snowy conditions

6 on a wintry morning at 3:00 a.m.?

7 A But that's not an evacuation.

8 Q Yes, sir. What I am saying is --

9 A -- in my judgment.

10 0 I agree. What I am saying is, if in effect there

U were an option not to evacuate the persons, but rather to

12 shelter them in their residences, wouldn't that eliminate.

o
13ij that kind of problem associated with that evacuation under

Id those circu astances?

15 A I really don' t have enough knowledge to answer

I0 that question.

I7 I had a specific hypothetical which we really

I8 discussed in my public meetings, and I just want to stay

" with that.

20 0 Is my perception correct that in public meetings

21 you generally get comments from anti-nuclear, anti-Limerick

22 commenters, who are attempting to pose the worst kind ofx

23 situation for what we might call the worst-case scenarios

24 involvinn a possible evacuation?
"

Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 MS. ERCOLE: Objection. Objection on the grounds

. .. .. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ - - _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ 1
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I of relevance.

2 I can't see what relevance it has that there are

3 people who come to County Commissioners' meetings that

4 Mr. Rader has characterized as anti-nuclear.

5 MR. EDER: Are the pro-nuclear? Maybe I misunderstood

6 them.

7 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Ercole, Commissioner Bartle

8 had spoken about the importance he placed on the comments

9 he had in those public meetings. And I think he is perfectly

10 able to tell us what kind of comments they are.

II I would be interested to know myself, at this

12
'

point.

13 The objection is overrul5d. Go ahead and answer
-

Id the question, Commissioner Bartle.

15 THE WITNESS: Yes, your Honor.

16 I don' t know. The labels that you put on them,

17 sir, are labels that I am not familiar with in the sense

I0 that I try to listen to everyone who comes into our

I' meetings, and I thin): we are posed with touch questions.

20 I think that is part of the turf. It is.like a press

21 conference to a certain degree. The press asks the most

/')C' 22 difficult questions, and they want to see how well you can

23 handle yourself and whetler you are giving them answers

24
that are credible.

Aae Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 I think that is part of my job.

._ __ - _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ .
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I BY MR. RADER:

2 O Certainly, sir.

3 Is it your understanding that the worst-case

w/
4 scenarios which might be posed by commenters are the situation s

5 which planners address themselves to exclusively, or do

6 planners try to make reasonable assessments and judgments

7 as to situations which are more likely to occur?

8 MS. ERCOLE: Objection.

9
~

JUDGE HOYT: Just plain overruled, Ms. Ercole.

10 Let's let the witness answer.

II THE WITNESS: I am not quite sure of your question,

I2 Mr. Rader. Maybe I can answer it this way, and that is,

IO 13
. s.,y we have always received and 'hearmanhrdi5ferentopti6ns,

Id concerns. And being a lawyer myself, in your settlement

15 negotiations you always weigh risks versus benefits.

16 And I think I have said on many occasions -- I

I7 said this publicly -- that I think that the risks of the

18 problems of evacuation and of building Limerick probably in

I' the long run are outweighed by some of the benefits that

20 come with the Limerick plant.

21 And even though that may be a close question, that

22 is the position that I take in public.

23 0 What is your understanding, sir, with regard

24 to decisionmaking for a possible evacuation in the event of
,

25
an accident at Limerick?
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l Would that be made on the basis of local planning,

2 or would that be made on the basis of input from a state

3 agency. Do you know that, sir?

_O'

4 A I think that depends on the situation. Again I

5 am not familiar with it enough to really answer that question.

6 Mr. Bigelow has advised us, and he would advise

7 us at the appropriate time as to what type of emergency was

8 declared, and what our responsibilities are.

9 He has mentioned it to me and I have actually

10 forgotten whether an unusual event under a site emergency

II or a general emergency, what our responsibilities are.

12 Q Let me see if I can refresh your recollection.-

-Q
*

13 Is it your understanding' tihat 'the Bure'au of

I4 Radiation Protection of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania ,

15 would provide input along with PEMA to the Governor in

l' determining what protective action should be taken?

I7 Do you have any knowledge along those lines?

18 A I don't have any knowledge --

I'
O Assuming for the purposes of my question that |

20 that is true, wouldyou expect those individuals to. utilize the kiid

21 ofs common sense to which you previously referred in your

22 testimony?

23 A I.can't speak for them.

24 0 I think you testified, Mr. Bartle, that you expect
me-ressrs noenm,inc.

25 Mr. Bigelow to_give you, the Commissioners, what he regards
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I as the final plan, which could be adopted by the

.2 Commissioners.

3 Is that correct?

'_O
4 A That's correct.

5 Q Does that mean : n your judgment that you expect

6 Mr. Bigelow to be able to determine, based upon all the

7 information available to him, what is appropriate for

8 adoption by the Commissioners as a final plan?

9 A You are saying Mr. Bigelow is going to make a

10 r'ecommendation to us?

II He will make a recommendation to us, that's

12 correct, and we will then listen to him and to all the other.

1nputwhichwehavereceivedfromt.hevariouspehplewho-

~ ~

13
~

.

N have given us.

15
Q Yes, sir. And the fact that you are going to

l' receive a final plan from Mr. Bigelow when he regards it as

I7 a final workable plan, doesn'.t that indicate, sir, that you

18 place considerable reliance upon Mr. Bigelow's judgment as

I' to the adequacy of the emergency planning measures?

20 -A Mr. Bigelow is an employee of Montgomery County.

21 Mr. Bigelow is in a position where he is making recommenda-

22 tions to the Commissioners.

21 I will use my own good common. sense and judgment in

2
the end to determine what I do.

,

25
Q You were asked certain questions as to whether,

. . , .
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mm17

| 1 .or not you had received any concerns from the municipalities.

2 Is it your understanding under the planning

3 procedures in Montgomery County, that any unmet needs of,.

b'' 4 the municipalities regmtling their emergency planning would

5 be sent to the Commissioners of Montgomery County?

~4j Or, would it ordinarily be sent,to Mr. Bigelow in
.

', 7 -his capacity as a coordinator for the Office of Emergency
i

8 Preparedness?

9 A To Mr. Bigelow.

10 Q Has Mr. Bigelow, or anyone else from the Montgomery.

II County Office of Emergency Preparedness identified to the

12 Commissioners any particular provision of the draft which

() 13 you now have, which is Draft 7 or an'y previous draft, which
,

Id would preclude the Montgomery County Plan from being a

15 workable and implementable plan?

16 A I cannot recall him indicating that his recommenda-,

I7 tion to us would be other than it would be a workable plan.-

t
,

18 He has not given us any information to the contra ry.

II Q Assuming that during your review, you see something

20 which you think requires a revision in your plan, is it your

21 understanding that you have the right to insist upon.that

O 22(._/ change, sir, for your plan?
4 .

23 A Again, so that people understand, we at the County

24 Board of Ccumissioners are responsible for the policy of
wesere noorwr , inc.

25 this County.

.
.

_ _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . . . . _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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I
'

mm18 I On numerous occasions in the past, and in other

2 areas, from a small memo to a major report,we must put our

3 final input into it. And, that will be done.

N-,)
4 Q So you would insist that any provision of the

5 Montgomery County Plan as now drafted would be changed in

6 order to meet any requirement that you see is necessary to

7 make the plan more workable.

8 Is that correct, sir?

9 A I would always put my input in the end, that's

10 correct, if I feel it appropriate.

"
Q And is it the intention of Montgomery County to

12 develop a workable implementable plan which is capable.of.

_ ()- 13 being adopted by the Commissioners?',

Id A Let me put it this way:
,

15 We want a workable capable plan, and I am going

I'1d t19 to stop there. .

1

17

18

19

20

21

/m

(_) 22

23

24
Am Feens neponm, Inc.

25

i
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I G And is it the intention of the commissioners to

2 continue working toward the development of such a plan,

3
_ working through any particular concerns that may develop?

U 4 A Absolutely.

5 MR. RADER: I have no further questions.

6 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

7 The Counsel for the Governor's Energy Council,

8 Mr. Goodwin, has some questions for you now, sir.

9 THE WITNESS: Yes, Ma'am.
-

10 JUDGE HOYT: He has 30 minutes.

II MR. GOODWIN: I have just two questions,

12 Mr. Bartle.
~

/x .
.

.

13 THE WITNESS: Will they take 30 minutes?
*( ,)

14 JUDGE HOYT: One never knows.

15 CROSS-EXAMINATION

16 BY MR. GOODWIN:

17 4 Between now and when the Board of Commissioners

18 sit down to look at the final plan that you have talked

19 about, do you plan to continue to have informal discussions

20 and periodic updates with Mr. Bigelow concerning the

21 status of the plan?
rs

1._) 22 A I am in constant communication, I mean, with

23 Mr. Bigelow. Constant doesn't mean daily, but on an

24 as-needed basis I will talk with Mr. Bigelow when there's
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 a problem or a concern comes up or in the plan there is a
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1 certain development that happened or maybe draft eight

2 comes out, I will be in communication with him.

3 But we will continue to talk with Mr. Bigelow

4 and ask his input.
'-

5 g Do you plan to hold any formal or informal meetings

6 with the other Commissioners to discuss the status of the

7 Montgomery County plan before your final meeting to go over

8 the final draft?

9 A The Commissioners meet -- this is our standard

10 procedure, we -- usually the day before our BoarC meeting,
4

II which is on Thursdays at 10:00 to discuss administrative

12 matters and to discuss informally among ourselves various

('N 13 issues that happen to be of a pressing moment at thatV;
14 time, that is always an appropriate time for the Commissioners

15 and we have talked about this on many occasions in
!

16 the past. And we will in the future, too.

17 G Thank you.

18 A Thank you, sir.
i

19 JUDGE HOYT: All right,.

20 Now the Counsel for the Federal Emergency

21 Management Agency has an opportunity to ask some questions

() 22 up to 30 minutes.

23 MR. CASSIDY: Thank you, your Honor.

24 CROSS-EXAMINATION
Ase-Fede,el Reporte,s, Inc.

25 BY MR. CASSIDY:
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1 G Mr. Bartle, my name is Brian Cassidy and I

2 represent the Federal Emergency Management Agency.

_ 3 A Yes, sir.

\
4 G Do you know Rita C. Banning?

5 A Mrs. Banning is one of my fellow commissioners.

6 She is the loyal minority.

7 0 Are you aware that Ms. Banning had testified

8 previously in this hearing?

9 A Yes, sir..

10 G Have you at any time ever seen a copy of the
11 written testimony that she prefiled in this hearing?
12 A No.

() 13' 0 One oh the conce'rns that Commissioner Banning
'

' -

14 expressed was with regard to the responsiveness of school

15 bus drivers.
'

16 Were you aware that she had a concern about

17 _that? .

,

i
18 MR. RADER: Objection. I hate to interrupt f

i
19 Counsel for FEMA, but I must state that the matter of

20 Ms. Banning's testimony was not a subject of direct

21 examination and is therefore beyond the scope of cross.
D.
(_) 22 MR. CASSIDY: Your Honor --

23 JUDGE HOYT: Go ahead, Mr. Cassidy.

24 MR. CASSIDY: I was going to say under the
AmeJederal Reporters, Inc.

25 circumstances here where this witness had no prefiled
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1 testimony, I wasn't aware that we were limited in our scope.

2 JUDGE HOYT: Well we have been limiting it to

3 the scope of the direct.

O 4 However, in ,this case, Mr. Rader, that testimony

5 was a very prolonged one tha+. was given by Commissioner

6 Banning., I think that in fairness to the Board, we would

7 like to hear the other side of the coin.

8 MR. RADER: Certainly. I understand.

9 JUDGE HOYT: And I am going to overrule the

10 objection.

II BY MR. CASSIDY:

12 4 Do you recall the question?.

'

(] 13 A. Give it back to me.*

14 g Were you. aware that Commissioner Banning had

15 concerns with regard to the responsiveness of school bus

16 drivers in the event of an emergency at Limerick?

17 A. I believe that we had talked about it at one

18 of our previous meetings, but it wasn't a significant

19 part of our discussion.

20 g Were you aware of the fact that Commissioner

21 Banning had sent out letters to various school districts

O 2 to e11cie resgense from them es to wuether or nee des

23 drivers under their control would respond in the event of an

2d accident at Limerick?
Aas Federal Repo,te,s, Inc.

25 A. No.

*
.
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I Could I interject a comment here? It's my belief --

2 .g If.it's responsive to the question. '

1

3 A I believe that in an emergency people in
-

4 Montgomery County would respond and I think we have good '

5 volunteers in our county,the Perciuman Creek floods,

6 a fire, we have responsiveness. I think it's a good trait,

7 good quality.

8 g You indicated that you weren't aware that

9 Commissioner Banning had sent out letters.

10 I assume then you are also not aware that a

II number of school districts and either superintendents or

12 directors of transportation have responded.to the letter
I

.
.

'{} 13 that she sent out? .

Id A I am not privy to that information.

15 g Were you aware that as part of the planning

16 process for Montgomery County that Mr. Bigelow had sought

17 letters of agreement from various school districts with ,

18 regard to the provision of school buses and bus drivers?

19 A Yes, sir, I am.

20 g Are you familiar with the letter -- specific form

21 letter of agreement that he had sent out to the various

() 22 school districts?

23 A -I have seen it. I can't remember the details of

24 it,'but I have seen it.
As.4eseres mesenses, Inc.

25 O Had Mr. Bigelow ever reported to you in any of

.

%. .__________._._-_____m. - _ _ _ - _ - - - - - - - - --



-20AGB/cgb6 18,628
|-

1

the discussions.that you have indicated you have had with
2

him with regard to the response of the various school
3

u(]) districts to provide buses and drivers in the event of an

accident or an emergency at Limerick?
5

A I think the response generally was good. I can't
6

give you specifics.
7

4 And are you aware of any contrary response that
8

the school districts gave to Commissioner Banning in response
9

to her inquiry?
10 ,,

A I am not.
11

G If I indicated to you that there had been
*

12 -. c
testimony from Commissioner Banning that several school

,(;y n - -- -

districts, in response to her inquiry, had indicated that
-14

they had either misinterpreted'or misunderstood the letters
15

of agreement that Mr. Bigelow had solicited from them to
16

commit.them to provide resources,'would that be of concern
17

to you?
-18

A You're asking me a question which -- you're asking-

19

me almost a hypothetical question and I would rather not
20

answer that.
21

MR. CASSIDY:. If I could direct the Board --
.22

since hypothetical questions are legitimate, if I could
23 '

direct through the_Cnairman the gentleman to answer the
24

Ase-ressee mesenm inc. -question, if that would --
25

JUDGE HOYT: Do you understand, Mr. --
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I THE WITNESS: If you're asking me whether I

2 have a problem about a letter that came back, I haven't

3 seen tne letter to Mrs. Banning from the school districts

4 and I can't respond unless I know what you're talking

5 about.

6 JUDGE HOYT: You would have to represent to him,

7 Mr. Cassidy, what it is that is in the letter that was

8 returned to Commissioner Banning. I think in that context

9 you may be able to get an answer.

10 MR. CASSIDY: Fine. Thank you, your Honor.

II BY MR. CASSIDY:

I2 G Mr. Bartle, is the Lower Maripn School District

'

gn 13 within Montgomery County?
%)

Id A Yes.
.

15 0 And do you know if Mr. C.A. Matson is the

16 director of transportation of the Lower Marion School

17 District?

18 A I don't know.

19 G I would like to read to you a portion of a

20 letter that I believe has been testified to earlier by

21 Commissioner Banning-as received from C.A. Matson,

.( 22 director of transportation for the Lower Marion School

23 District, and which Mr. Matson states:

24 "On March 13th, 1984, Mr. A. Lindley
Ass Febel Repo,te,s, Inc.

25 Bigelow and Mr. John Cunnington met with me
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1 to discuss what vehicle assets would be available

2 for possible use in the event that the Governor

3 determined an evacuation was necessary from

) -

4 the area surrounding the Limerick Generating

5 Station.

6 "On April 2nd, 1984, Mr. Bigelow

7 forwarded a ' letter of understanding' and

8 requested that the Board of School Directors

9 execute same, thereby agreeing to ' provide

10 buses and drivers to the maximum extent possible,

11 et cetera.'

12 "On Apri1 30, 1984, Dr. James B. Pugh
.

'() *
13 Superintendent of Schools, in a letter addressed. *

14 to Mr. Bigelow, indicated that: 'At its

15 meeting on April 23rd, 1984, the Lower Marion

16 Board of School Directors took action and

17 indicated its willingness to cooperate with

18 the Montgomery County office of Emergency

I9 Preparedness in the event of a man-made or

20 natural disasters. Specifically, the Board of

21 School Directors agreed to provide school buses

r^
(s) 22 and drivers to the degree possible for'use

23 during an emergency.'

24 "Dr. Pugh's letter also indicated that
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 the ' Board of School Directors did not, however,

.. . . .
.

__ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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I find the letter of understanding acceptable and

2 therefore did not approve it.'"

3 The fact that the Lower Marion School District had

O 4 not committed a resource to provide school buses and school

5 bus drivers to respond to a plan, is that a concern
t

6 to you?
t

7 A I'm going to say what I've said in the past, and

8 that is that we have an emergency preparedness operation

9 here in the county, a coordinator, each township has their

10 own emergency management, so to speak, office -- it may

Il not be called that in every municipality and that there

12 are resources in our county that will be called upon at

f']~ 13 the appropriate time, including school buses if' we should
v

Id have that type of an emergency and I believe that they

15 have been on notice and that they will be responsive.

16 0 And what's the basis for trat opinion?

17 A My living in this county for the:most part of
i

18 my adult life and my dealing in government and being an

19 elected official for nine years and being in charge-of

20 volunteers in this county.

21 That's my judgment, just like my judgment about

( ); 22 the common sense about that mid-December snowstorm 3:00 a.m.

23 evacuation. My judgment.

24 g I believe you testified that you have not looked
Ase Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 at the specifics with regard to the draft seven of the plan,

- _ _ _ - - - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _
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1 particularly as they relate to transportation, is that

2 correct?

3 A That's correct.

4 G And am I correct also that you have not reviewed

5 any of the letters of agreement as they may appear in

6 that draft of the plan?
.

7 A That's correct.

~ 8 0 So you're not familiar with the language that is

9 included in those letters of agreement?

10 A To the extent that I have read it once and what

11 you've read here, that's my familiarizatica.

12 0 Okay.-.

O
'

is 2R. CASS1DY: I have nothine further.

14 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.
,

15 The last of the cross-examining counsel,
,

16 Commissioner Bartle, is Mr. Hassell of the Nuclear

17 Regulatory Commission Staff.

18 CROSS-EXAMINATION

19 BY MR. HASSELL:

20 0 Good afternoon, Mr. Bartle.

21 A Mr. Hassell, good afternoon.

/~}(/ 22 O I just have a few questions.

23 I believe it is your testimony that no date has

24 been set for final adoption of the plan because a final
Ace-Feder:J Reporters, Inc.

25 plan has not been presented yet,'is that correct?

- .- - - - - - - . - . ..
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1 A Yes, sir.

2 g I believe you have also testified in response

3 to examination by FEMA counsel that if there were an

O
4 emergency Montgomery County would respond, is that correct?

5 A Yes, sir.

6 g You are undoubtedly conce'rned about the protection

7 of the health and safety of the citizens of Montgomery

8 County during a radiological emergency at Limerick, is

9 that correct?

10 A That's one of my charges, I believe, as a

Il County Commissioner to work through our Office of Emergency

12 Preparedness to protect our. citizens.

('-
'

) I3 g Now with that in mind, and unde'rstanding your*

I4 reluctance to answer hypothetical questions, but notwith-

15 standing that I think it is a very important question:,

16 If between now and the time of adoption of a

17 final plan, if there were a radiological emergency at
> o

18 Limerick, and recognizing that draft seven is available,

19 would you expect Montgomery County to rely upon draft seven

20 in responding to that radiological emergency?,

21 A Mr. Bigelow is the individual who has worked with

' tO
(_/ 22 this, that's the draft we have, it would be my thought that

23 we would implement the latest plan we have if that were

24 to occur and we would do our best to carry out the
Ace-Fee Reporters, Inc.

25 provisions of that.

_ _ __ -_ . _ _ , __ - _ . .. _ - - _ _ _ _ ..
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1 MR. HASSELL: I have no further questions.

2 MR. RADER: Judge Hoyt, if I may, given the fact

3 that FEMA counsel was given an opportunity to explore
O

4 the previous testimony of Commissioner Banning with

5 Commissioner Bartle, I wonder if I might make application

6 to the Board for a very, very brief examination period on
7 ' thatpoint since I did not anticipate that that would be

8 permitted, given the fact that it was not on direct

9 testimony.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, we'll give you that opportunity.

]
II And Ms. Ercole, if you wish to ask some questions,
12 we will permit you to do that also with an additional .

() 13 extension of your ordinary time f,or redirect examination.
14 FURTHER CROSS-EXAMINATION

IS BY MR. RADER:

16 Q Commissioner Bartle, with respect to Commissioner

17 Banning's testimony before this Licensing Board --

18 A . I'm sorry, I was talking to my counsel. Go ahead.,

19 G I'll start over.

20 With respect to the testimony by Commissioner

21 Banning before this Licensing Board last week, Commissioner

'( 22 Banning pointed out that she was the minority commissioner

23 and I want to read to you a statement which she made with

24 respect to her duties as a minority commissioner, particularly
Am-Federd Reporters. Inc.

25 with respect to her review of emergency planning in

. _ __- _ _ - _ . , ~ . . _ _ _ . . _ , _ _ _ _ , . . _ . _ . ._ . - _ . , . . _ _ . _ . _ _.
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1 Montgomery County.

2 At page 17,558 of the transcript,'Ms. Banning

3 stated:

O
4 "You asked me about minority commissioner.

5 Well, yes, there have been a few times when the

6 majority have left an opening about well if

7 you want to call a meeting go ahead and do it

8 and I have and they have been mortally offended,

9 so I really do have to work with them as best

10 I can."

11 Question by Mr. Conner:

- 12 "If you were a majority-commissioner - "

O '

'2 Answer: ih, then that wou1d he a-

14 whole different story; that is such an iffy

15
.

question I don'.t really think it is worth
!

16 going into although I would love to."

17 '
A. She doesn't answer hypotheticals either.

18 (Laughter.)

I9
Q. Apparently not.

j 20 Then on the next page, at the end of her answer

21 Ms. Banning stated:

22
| "Sure, if I were the majority there

23 would be many issues that I would have been

24 carrying on much more forcibly."
, Aes-Feder-J Reporters, Inc.

25 Sir, do you know whether.the majority commissioners
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I in your opinion have done anything which would have precluded

2 Ms. Banning from reviewing the plan or discussing any

3 concerns she might have with responsible county planning_,

4 authorities?

5 MS. ERCOLE: I would object, and I would object on

6 the grounds that the questions that were framed by the

7 representative from FEMA, Judge Hoyt, had to do with buses.

8 JUDGE HOYT: Well I think, Ms. Ercole, you have

9 to recall, too, that Mr. Cassidy was in the role of a

10 cross-examiner at that point and as I indicated to you,

11 you are going to have an opportunity to explore these same

12 concerns on redirect if you wish. I'll give you a lot more

() 13 latitude on your questioning than would be normblly *

14 permitted for redirect.

15 All right. Do you want to try your question again,

16 Mr. Rader.

17 MR. RADER: Certainly.

|18 BY MR. RADER:
(
i

19 G Commissioner Bartle --

20 A I think I understand the question.

21 Can I answer it this way?
A

. /(,) 22 g Certainly.

23 A It's my policy as a county commissioner that all

24 major decisions that are going to be made in this county,
Am-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 every one of the commissioners will have a significant
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I opportunity to review the information available and to

2 discuss it among ourselves and then also be in a position

3 to answer to the public.

O
4 That has been my policy since day one as

5 chairman and that has been my policy since day one as a

6 county commissioner in 1980. And I don't believe there is
.

7 one.sincie issue in this county that we have not had full

8 opportunity for all information to be given to Mrs. Banning

9 and, in addition, it is my instructions to every county.

10 department head that any information Mrs. Banning wants

II they are to give it-to her as she is a commissioner and she

12 is entitled to any information that any other commissioner
-

h 13 is entitled to.' '
' '

14 G In particular, did you at any time direct

15 *Mr.-Bigelow not to have any discussions with Commissioner.

16
; Banning or did you tell Commissioner Banning that she was

|
| 17 not to discuss emergency planning with Mr. Digelow?
!
'

18 A. There was no time that I ever told Mr. Bigelow

19 not to have discussion with Mrs. Banning about emergency

20 planning. If she wants to call Mr. Bigelow, he is to

f

21
|

.give her best answers that he can with the knowledge that

22 he has.

f
23 G And sir, how would you evaluate your leadership

|

|
24 with regard to emergency planning in Montgomery County

j A -Feders neporiers, Inc.
25 with regard to Ms. Banning's statement that she would have

t-

I. - . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ . . _ . _ , . . _ _ . _ , _ , _ _ , . _ _ , , _ . , _ . _ _ . . . , _ _ . . _ _ , _ _ , _ _ _ _ _ . . , . . _ _ _ , _ . , _ , _ _ _ . _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ , ,,
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i
!

I been carried on much more forcibly?

2 Do you believe that you have not shown forcible '

3 leadership in the area --

O
enc 20 4 A I would respectfully disagree with Mrs. Banning.

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

,
12
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24
= Ace-Feder:# Reporters, Inc.
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Page 1
1 MR. RADER: No further questions.

2 JUDGE HOYT: Now, Mrs. Ercole, you may
.

3 have not only the time necessary to develop-your,

O
4 red'irect ordinarily, but in view of the fact that the

5 Banning issue is now in here, you will be permitted an

6 opportunity to examine on that.'
.

7 MS. ERCOLE: Thank you, Judge Hoyt.
!

XXXXXXXX 8 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

9 BY MS. ERCOLE:

10 Q Mr. Bartle, has Commissioner Banning had any,

Il discussions with you or the board with regard to the
.

12 scheduling or the listing on the agenda of the discussion

j ) 13 , of the bus agreements as it pertains to a'. radiological

14 emergency response plan for Limerick?
,

15 A She has an opportunity everv Wednesday afternoon

16 '

to discuss it.

I7'

O But has she so discussed that with you?

18 A No.

I9
Q Do you know whether it has been placed on

20 the agenda by her for future meetings?,

2I A Not to my knowledge.

22 MS. ERCOLE: Thank you.

; 23 I have no further questions.

! 24 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.
Am-pasers neporwes Inc.

25 I have no questions and neither do either of my

.

.,,..,...._,,..m. _ , , . _,....,_-,,,_...._,_r_,,...,-._.m m -m,_.-- , ,m._,,m- , -- _ . - . -- y. - - - - - - - . -y._,- --~
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I colleagues.

2 Corunissioner Bartle, I wish to thank you
3 on this record for the consideration that you extended,

4 to this Board in contacting my office for arranging this
5 testimony in view of the fact that you were not

6 available at the time that the subpoena directed by
7 the Board to you would have otherwise directed you to

8 attend.

9 These have been long hearings, and those

10 considerations are always very gratefully received
II by the Board, particularly after seven weeks.

I2 THE WITNESS: Your Honor, I just want to *

thank you, firstofall,forthecourteshthatyouextended13
*

N to me.

15 Secondly, I wanted to thank Supervisor

16
Kelly from Douglass Township for taking your time, sir.

17 I am sorry to interrupt you. You know we have, besides

18 Limerick, we have prisons, landfills, and sewers to

I9 worry about in Montgomery County.

20 I wanted to thank LEA, too, for inviting me

21 down here. Mr. Wentz will return your check to you.
A
V 22 He has it. I want to thank you for the check on the

23 subpoena, but I will not accept that check. And I

#
wanted to thank the other individuals here -- PECO, PEMA,i

' Am-Federet Reporters, Inc.

25
NRC, for their interest in this verv serious problem we have

_ -.- . - - . . . _ - _ . - _ - _ _ _ _ - -- - . - ---. _ - . - - .
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1 in Montgomery County.

2 JUDGE HOYT: Please don't forget FEMA as well.

3,s THE WITNESS: I forgot FEMA.
| )
v

4 Thank you very much.

5 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Cassidy is sensitive about that.

6 (Laughter.)

7 THE WITNESS: Thank you, Judge.,

8 JUDGE HOYT: You did get PEMA in?

9 THE WITNESS: I think I got --

10 10DGE HOYT: It was the sewer' problem that

Il really was very persuasive. '

.

12 Thank you again, sir.
r's ' *

And'we do wish *to also extend to Chairman Kelly(_) 13

14 our thanks also for the way in which he verv kindly
15 relinquished his time. I am certain that it has

16 extended your visit here in the city.

17 I didn't hear that this Board was in recess.
18 I have already broken one of these this hearing. Let's

I9
not have to go through another one.

20 (The witness stood down.)
2I JUDGE HOYT: All right.

r^s,
() 22 Chairnan Kelly, would you please take your

23 place on the witness stand.

24 WITNESS KELLY: Gladly.
Am-Federet Floporters, Inc.

25
JUDGE HOYT: Whatever.

t
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I Thank you, again, sir. I appreciate that

2 very much.

3 WITNESS KELLY: I live in fear of coming backO
4 tomorrow.

5 JUDGE HOYT: I thought that would probably
'

0 persuade you.

7 At the conclusion of the testimony

8 previously, Mr. Rader, you had 36 minutes and 30 seconds

9 left for your examination.

10 I will pick that up at this point. Your

II time is now running.

12 MR. RADER: May I have just one moment to get

13 my papers together, Judge? *

Id JUDGE HOYT: Yes. I probably started this

15 a little bit too quick.

16
If you wish a brief recess -- very well.

I7 I think -- give us five minutes, and-if

18
counsel would remain pretty close to the hearing.

XXXXX (Recess.) .

20 JUDGE HOYT: The hearing will come to order.

21
Let the record reflect that coonsel for all

,o
Q 22

parties are present, that the witness, Mr. Kelly, has

23 taken his place on the witness stand.

24
Chairman Kelly, you had previously taken an,,, %,, %,

25 -

oath here with us. I will renind you, sir, that you are
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I still under that oath here with us.

2 Again, I thank you for the courtesy that

3 you extended to the Board in permitting us to interrupt
.

4 your testimony to take on the appointed witness for

5 that hour.

4 Thank you very much.

7 WITNESS KELLY: You are welcome.

8 JUDGE HOYT: All right, Mr. Rader, I

9 indicated to you earlier at the time that you left

10 off in the testimony of this witness you had 36

" minutes and 30 seconds and counting.
I2 MR. RADER: Thank you, Judge Hoyt.

13 Nereunon,

Id HUGH KELLY

15 resumed the stand and, having been previously duly sworn,
I6 was examined and testified further as follows:
II

CROSS-EXAMINATION

18XXXXXXX BY MR. RADER: (Resuming)

I'
O Mr. Kelly, I think you will recall earlier

20
I asked you questions regarding the participation of the

21 Douglass County staff in the municipal EOC at the time

22 of the November 20th exercise, Do you recall that?

23
A Yes, I do.

O Do you know how many people were available at, , ,

the time of the exercise as volunteers to man:the positions
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I which were filled?

2 A I personally do not know the exact number.

3 And since.I was not there, I did not have the opportunity
O

4 to count how many people were present.

5 0 Do you know how many individuals have volunteered

6 for assignments in the event of an emergency in your

7 township?

8 A No, I do not, sir. I probably could, you

9 know, try to think about how many. different positions .
10 there are and take a stab at an estimate. But I really

11 don't know.

12 0 Do you know whether training has been offered by,

() 13 Energy Consultants at various times for your
14 emergency staff?

15 A Yes. It has been offered.
16 Q Do you know whether it has been received by
17 your emergency staff?

18 .A Yes. I know from attending one of the .- .

19 meetings myself. There were several members of --
20 several of the volunteers were there and the training
21 people were also there. So I did witness that.

) 22 0 Do you know whether the number of people

23 trained exceeds the number required to man the positions
24 in your EOC at the time of an emergency?

Ass Feelsest Reporters, Inc.

25 A I have no idea.

.
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1 Q I think you testified previously on the

2 situation regarding daycare facilities in Douglass
3 Township.

V
4 Are there any daycare facilities there, sir?

5 A I believe there are, but I could not name them.

6 Q Do you have your plan in front of you? By

7 that I mean draft 6 of the Douglass Township plan.
8 A Yes.

9 Q Could you turn to page 20, please, sir.

10 A I am on page 20.

II
Q At the top of the page, do you see where it says

12 " alert"? ~

.

- -

13
*

A, Yes.

14 0 Which relates to the congept of operations at
15 the alcrt stage; is that correct, sir?

I6 A Yes.

17 O Going to item F, would you please read item F
18 to yourself, sir?

I' (Pause.)

20 Based upon your understanding of the. plan, would
21 daycare facilities be the kind of what is identified here

O
V 22 as public and private institutions / facilities which would

23 be notified by your EMC at the alert stage of an emergency?
24

A Yes, I believe they would.
Ase Festerol Reporters, Irtc.

25
Q And is it your understanding under paragraph F that
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1 the names of those facilities would be naintained in your

2 township EOC?

D 21 3 A Yes, they should be.

4

5

6

7

8

9

10 ,

11

12

:j/%
e

13 '*- -

14

15

1
16 |

17

18

19

20

21

,~\
\ _, 22

23

24
Am-Federst Reporters, Inc.

25

_
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IT22 MM/mm1 Q You also testified as to a certain chemical

2 plant which is located, I believe, in your Township, is that

3 '

correct?

4 A Yes, sir.

5 0 What chemical is manufactured there, do you know?

6 A I couldn't testify as to exactly what chemicals

7 are manufactured there.

8 I know thef deal in the manufacture of different
9 types of metals.

,

10 The name of the company is KDI. It is a division

II of Qabot Industries.

12 Q Do you know, : sir, whether the - do you know

13 anything about the shutting down of operations at that

I4 facility, or how shutting down of the operations at that

15 facility would interface with evacuation in the event that-

I0 that were required?

37 A I have a limited knowledge, yes.

18 Q Could you share that with us, please?

I' A One of the other members of the Board of.

20 Supervisors is an employee of Cabot Industries, and just in

21 a casual discussion he mantioned that shutdown of an

- 22 operation such as theirs would probably be a -- you know,

23 take some time.
24

Q Did he indicate how much time it would take?
Am-Fespetel Reporters, Inc.

25 A No, he did not.

..

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - __ _ - - - _ __ _ - __-_ - -_____ _ _ _ _ _ _ - -. __ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ . - - .
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|

) 1 O Would the KDI plant be the kind of private

2 institution or facility which could receive advance notifica-

3 tion under subparagraph F which you just read?

4 A Yes, I believe they would have to receive that

5 notification.

6 Q And would that satisfy your concern with regard

7 to that particular industry?

e A It would certainly satisfy my concern if the

9 degree of emergency escalated at a slow enough pace so that

10 everything could be met as the situation developed.

11 Q Is this something you feel you can work out with

12 KDI to work out a plan 4th them for determining the length

( )>
*

13' of time necessary to shut down any operations which they !

14 have so as not to endanger the public health and safety?

15 A Well, I feel that the new emergency coordinator

16 that we have appointed will probably address that particular

17 fact. I did not discuss it particularly with him, though.

It We just had our first discussion last evening, and

19 that was'not one of the particular topics.

20 Q Do you recall testifying regarding traffic

21 control measures in your Township?

() 22 .A Briefly, yes.

23 .Q Did you participate, or did anyone in your

24 Township review the designation of the traffic control
Ase-Pederal Reporters, Inc.

25 points which are listed at page D-1 of your plan?
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MM# I A The Chief of Police is aware of those locations,

2 and I am vaguely familiar with them.

3 Q Did anyone in your Township suggest, including your

V
4 Police Chief, that there should be additional locations?

5 A I don't recall that suggestion. Hdwevever, I did

6 previously testify that I felt that each individual home

7 should have some sort of direction for them to head when they

8 pull out of their driveway.

9 Q Sticking with the traffic control points if you

10 will for just a second, rather than the general evacuation
II planning, did I understand you to say that you had some

,

12 concern regarding whether or not the officers assigned to
,

'13 those traffic control points could perform their function

Id in directing traffic flows?

15 A Yes.

16 Q What is your concern tiere, sir?

II A Well, my concern is that I don't know that there

18 have been figures generated -- perhaps they are available.

I' I have not seen them--on what sort of a flow rate you are

20 going to have past each of these given points.

21 I presume -- maybe I am wrong in presuming this --

22 but I would think-that possibly somebody in setting up this

plan and this flow chart, would have anticipated how many23

cars, trucks, bicycles, what have you are going to pass
..,%,,,,,, ,

25 each one of these points over a given period of time when the
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m4 I word is go for some sort of an evacuation.

2 I don't know what those numbers might be, and I

3q don't know if they are availab.e

V
4 '

0 I want you to focus specifically, sir, on the

5 officers assigned to those traffic control points.

6 Do you have any concern as to whether the officers

7 will be able to control traffic at those points?

8 A Yes, I do.

9 Q What is the basis of that concern, sir?

10 A The fact that I think the volume of traffic is

U going to be so high that the officer basically is just

12 going to simply observe.what happens in that intersection..

13 0 You think the traffic would not obey the police

Id , officer?

15 A I think that may be very questionable.

16
Q Have you talked to your Police Chief about this?

I7 A Yes. ;

18 Q Has he indicated to you that he has some

" apprehension as to whether or not citizens will follow

20 the lawful orders of a police officer in directing traffic?

21 A I don't think it was put to him exactly in that

22 context, but I think that in our discussions last evening

23 I got the feeling that he felt in the event of an actual

24 emergency when there was a steady stream of traffic, and these
,

25 people were listening to the radio, et cetera, that they
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i I possibly might have a problem in controlling traffic at

2 this point.

3 Q Do you think people might disobey the police,

O
4 sir?

5 A That's a possibility.

6 Q Do you think emergency planning should be based

7 upon the possibility that people will not want to obey the

8 law?

9 Or, do you think a more reasonable assumption

10 should be made that people will obey responsible law enforcement

II authorities?

12 A I don't know if I can answer that question. I.

O~
~

'' eri d on the grevious ene. But I ehink you are some ef eoine -
-

Id little far on this,and I think maybe it is getting a little

15 too hypothetical, as I have heard other people say.

16 0 Do you think that concern that you have that

I7 people might violate the orders of the police officers there

18 is a speculative and hypothetical concern?

I9 A Yes, it is. But it is mine.

20 0 Do you know of any situation involving other

21 emergencies such as a flood, where people have had to

22 reroute traffic where individual drivers have not obeyed

23 the traffic signals of police officials?

24 A Well, not that particular --well, I guess I
A -F o.r.i n. pori .. anc.

25 should say I have, yes. I remember when there was the
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I;

mm6
i Pottstown flood, and I particularly remember watching a

-2 driver who was -- you know,the policeman whistled and |

3 directed the driver, and he totally ignored the policeman

O
4 and drove right into the flood waters.

5 So, I have personally witnessed somebody doing
;

6 something like this.
.,

7 Q But he drive into the flood waters. He didn't

! take another route, did he?
8

i

A The policeman was trying to tell him not to drive9

10 into the flood waters, and the individual did.
I

11 That wasn't one of our policemen in our Township,

! however.12 ,

|() 13 (Laughter.)
.

34 Q I am sure your police officers would have stopped

15 him.

16 Now with regard to your concerns thatindividuals

:

37 be personally notifed as tothe evacuation routes that they

18 are to follow. Is it your knowledge that a public brochure

i 19 will be provided to each individual resident which will
;

20 include the designated evacuation route for that resident?

21 A That is not my knowledge. Possibly this has

|() 22 been decided, but this was just simply my suggestin last

23 evening, and I didn't read this anywhere. I just happened
i

! 24 to think it was a good idea.

Ase-Federd Reporters, Iric,

25 Q If that were, in fact, the case, would that

4

---m-, .w , w-
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4

mm7 I satisfy your concern in that regard?

2 A Yes, it would in the sense if it would fit into

3n the general flow of evacuation of the Township.
b)

4 Q Yes. In other words, I want you to assume that

3 each individual resident in your Township would be provided

6 with individual routes and destinations for evacuation which
7 would reflect the overall planning for your Township'and

8 for the remainder of the emergency planning zone.
>

9 Would that address that concern?

10 A Yes, that would help address that concern on

II traffic flow.

I2 Q Now with regard to transportation officer, you

13 were asked some questions of whether or not you believe that

I4 should be part of the plan, the basic plan should designate

15 a transportation officer.

16 Do you recall that?

I7 A I'm not quite sure. I remember that word being

18 used before, but I am not sure I understand tha t particular

I9 term, transportation officer.

20 0 Well, do you recatl being questioned as to whether

21 or not you felt it was important in your plan for someone
O
D' 22 to be designated to addr,ess transportation needs at the

23 time of an emergency.

24 A Oh, yes. Transportation. You mean like bus
Am Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 transportation or something like that?

_ . _ _ _ _ _ - _ . . _ _ _. __ _ _
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-nun 8 1 Q That's right.

2 A Yes.

3
. . Q Would you please turn to page 10 of your plan?

4 (Witness complying.)

5 Do you have that now?

6 A Yes.

7 0 Under number 7 on page 10 in parentheses, do you

8 see the reference to transportation?

9 A Yes, I do.
~

10 Q Docs that indicate whether or not the transporta-

tion needs function has been assigned to anyone under your |11

.

, 12 plan?
~

O '' ^ Yes, accoraiae to this draft it sars'1t >ias-

-

Id been assigned to the medical ambulance services.

15 Q Would it be your understanding then that your

16 medical ambulance officer would handle transportation needs?

17 A Yes.

18 Q Now, with regard to those needs, have you discussed
|

19 them with Mr. Zern, understanding of course that he just

20 came on board? But, have you had a chance to discuss that?

21 A No, we have not had a chance.

Q And would it be your intention to report any'22

23 additional unmet needs regarding the transportation vehicles

24 to the county so that those could be provided to your
Asesseerm neporwes, one.

25 Township?

_.
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4

mm9 I A Yes.

2 I would like to say that since we just met with

3 Mr. Zern last evening, and we really had only a brief period3

4 of time to go over his concerns of different unmet needs,

5 the feeling -- actually the direction that we sent him when

6 we left that meeting was for him to come back tothe Board

7 of Supervisors with his list of problems and tell us in more

8 detail where he needed help, et cetera.

9 I mean, I don't think the Board is going to pick

10 apart the plan piece by piece. I think that we are going to

II give Mr.Zern the authority md the opportunity to try to

12
-

pick up these pieces and make some sense out of it.-

'O '
- -Is o Se, if I understand you correce1y, are you

I4 stating that you are not aware right now that you have a

15 problem in that area and you want a report from Mr. Zern

16 to determine whether or not you do have a problem?

17 A Okay. I am aware that we may have a problem
i

18 there because of the fact that Mr. Zern relayed to us the

I9 idea that he did not have all the information on handicapped

20 persons et cetera, who may need transportation.

21 The fact that the information was not all compiled.

]U 22 So, I am aware that there may be a problem in that sense.

23 IIow big the problem is, I do not know at this time.
24 O Do you know, sir, whether it is the intention of

Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 the Montgomery County Office of Emergency Preparedness to
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Imml0 update the survey information for handicapped individuals

2 or transportation-dependent individuals on an annual basis?

3 A I don' t know that fact, no.

O
4 Q If that were, indeed, the fact, would that give

5 you further reassurance as to the adequacy of the provisions

6 in your plan, assuming that those figures could be added

7 annually to update your plan?

8 A That would give me some assurance,yes.

9 I might feel that it would have to be done more. '

10 frequently. That depends on the situa tion.

II
Q Are there any township services that you are aware

'
'

|. . ,

of, that are rendered to hearing-impaired or nonambulatory'-
-

' ~
I3'

persons whi'h would assist your township in identifying'
~* c

"
those~ individuals without any formal survey?:

" A Well, I suppose there are different organizations

D that could be questioned about this. For example, there is

I7 | Multi-service, which is located in Boyertown in Berks County,

18 and they do -- they run a lot of programs for elderly people,.

39 and they would probably be aware of some of these people.

20 We also have several visiting nurse associations

21 that come into the township and treat various people. So,-I

22 . imagine the they could give us information on the whereabouts

23 of these people.

!*
Am-Federst Reporters, Inc.

avenues of information, to develop thu plan? |
i
'
.

i

s
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i

mall 1 A I would think that Mr. Zern would probab3y discuss

2 this with the other membe.rs of his staff, and would certainly
i

3jc~}T22 try to explore these different avenues, yes,
b

4

; 5
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1 0 Did I understand you to say in an early part of

2 your testimony that you were concerned about the possibility
3 that some persons would need convincing to leave the

G
4 Emergency Planning Zone at the time of an emergency if that

5 were recommended?

6 A Yes, that's true.

7 g Do you have any basis for that particular concern

8 or do you regard that as somewhat speculative as well?

9 A. That may be speculative to a degree. However,

10 I know that at one of our supervisors' meetings one of-

II the farmers in the area was concerned and, you know, he

12 was simply stating Well if I walk away from my dairy herd, *

-

O
.

'

i3 who is eeine ee m11k my cows ane what have you.2

14 % Do you know, sir, whether special provisions

15 exist under the county plans to treat farmers, including
16 dairy farmers, as emergency workers who would be able to

17 return to the Emergency Planning Zone, that is, to return

18 to their residences to attend to their farms and farm
19 animals?

20 A. Well I understand that they'are supposedly to

21 swallow the magic potion and go back and take care of their

22 cows, et cetera. Phether or not an individual is going

23 to do that, I don't know. A lot of these various farms

24 are family operations and they rely on their children,
Am Federal Repo,ters, Inc.

25 et cetera, to help them with their chores.
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{ l As a matter of fact, I think there is some sort .

2 of age criteria for people to even operate in that
i

_

3 particular capacity.

LC )
4 0 You mean as an emergency worker returning to the

! 5 -EPZ?
,

6 A -Yes,and actually, you know, as I said, taking

7 some sort of a chemical that may absorb radiation, et

. 8 cetera, to partially protect'you. And I think that there
i
' ^

9 are certain age restrictions on that, I may be wrong.
10 g Well is that what you meant though when you said

4

| 11 difficulty in convincing people to leave the EPZ, you
4

12j were referring to farmers who might want to remain with

([
^

13 their' farms and farm animals? *

,

j 14 A Well on my own part I think that there may be

} 15 some individuals in any community who are just simply out.

16 and out not going to go. There are people who are concerned

17 about who's going to protect their property after they're
i

18 gone. And if you had asked me whether I was concerned

j - 19 about who's going to protect my property, yes, I would be.

20 g Well let me ask you this:4

i.

21 What would-you do if you could wave a magic
,

() 22
.

wand and put anything into any one of the plans,the county

23 plan, . state plan or your . local plan that you wanted to, 'l

f. 24 what would you put in the plan to make it more likely that
i m e p o w s n o o n m . ire. ~

,

! 25 people would be convinced that it is necessary to leave if
:

'

|
f

----n- -. .- , .n- . . . - - , , . .,,,-m,.,,,m . m,.wnm,.,,ww.,,,n_,m-__nym,_,,,m-,.m-. . w ,m e. .w, w n e m w . n- n g.,
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I in fact that were recommended by the Governor? Is there

2 any way that you could change the plan to make it a better

3 plan?

4 A. I think that's a rather difficult question.

5 I think, you know, specifically if your question is

6 specifically what would cause people to evacuate if they

7 were told to evacuate, then I could answer thatJfor you:

8 If there were a disaster somewhere and there was

9 a lot of suffering, et cetera, I think people would certainly
'

10 be more prone to leave.

II g Well let's assume that we're at the point where

12 certainly there is no suffering and let us further assume

Q.m 13 that there h'as noti even be'en a substantial release of
Id radiation from the Limerick plant.

15 Is there anything in your plan or in at:y other

16 plan which you think could be added which would make

17 people more likely to follow the recommendation of the

18 Governor that they evacuate?

I9 A. I don't know what would be the best course of
20 action there; I really don't know what particular thing

21 would be the most meaningful.
m

22 G Do you think that most of the people of your

23 township would evacuate it if the Governor of the

24 Commonwealth advised them over the media that there was
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 an emergency situation and that the health and safety
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1 of themselves and their families would be best served by

2 evacuating the EPZ?

3 A I think thatmost people would evacuate, yes.

A g Do you think that the availability of public

5 brochures which would explain why evacuation is necessary

6 and further explain why it is in the best interest of those

7 individuals to evacuate if told to do so would also assist
8 in achieving a greater degree of participation in the

9 evacuation?

10 A It probably would. .

11 G Now sir, I'm going to show you a document which

12 contains the testimony of a Mr. Thomas Urbanic,'who has

(}
.

13 provided the testimony ~to 'this Licensing Board. Mr. Urbanic

14 is an employee of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission, and

15 I want to show you this testimony with regard to

16 Mr. Urbanic's statement as to evacuations and the purpose

17 for which evacuations are -- the purpose, rather, _for

18 evacuation time estimates which form the basis of decisions
19 to evacuate.

20 MS. ZITZER: Objection. I believe if Mr. Rader

21 has a question he can pose it to the witness, I see no

() 22 need to rely upon some other piece of testimony which has

23 not been presented in this proceeding at this time. Certainly

24 the witness is not familiar with it and I think that it
Ace-Federsi Reporters, Inc.

25 would be much more efficient for Mr. Rader to simply pose

_ . . _ . _ . - . . . . . , . . . _ . . _ _ _ . _ _ _ ~ . ._ - . _ _ . _ _ . _ _ . ~ _ .___
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I his question.

2 MR. RADER: On the contrary, it would be much

3 more efficient if I simply let him read the two paragraphs

4 and ask him if he agrees or disagrees with it.

5 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Goodwin, do you have something?

6 MR. GOODWIN: I just nanted to join inathe
,

7 objection. Recalling direct, I think that this is beyond

8 direct. a

9 MS. ZITZER: Yes, I would also agree.with that.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Anybody want to add anything?

11 Mr. Hassell?

12 MR. HASSELL: I have nothing to add. Until I.

() 13 know what the question is, it's kind of difficult for me

14 respond.

15 JUDGE HOYT: Well it's the procedure that we've

16 got a problem with.

17 I would prefer not to have this document--which

18 is the prefiled testimony, I take it, is that correct?

19 MR. RADER: Yes, Ma'am.

20 JUDGE HOYT: -- brought into the hearing.

21 Now the alternative, Ms. Zitzer, may be less
r^s
(_) 22 desirable in that if that is pertinent to the examination

23 of this witness by Mr. Rader it may possibly be necessary
24 to call this witness back in to testify. The document

Ace Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 will subsequently come into evidence.

.
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1 So that's the problem of the cart before the

2 horse and then have the horse finally get the cart in

3 back of it and we can all proceed very merrily down the

O
4 highway.

5 So what would you like to do, would you like

6 to bring this witness back?

7 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I believe he said he

8 just wanted to read a statement to the witness and ask

9 the witness if he agreed. I think that he can do that.

10 JUDGE HOYT: That's all --

II MS. ZITZER: I don't think it's relevant whose

12 statement it is. The witness doesn't know who Mr. Urbanic -
^

13 is and I dori't think he should be expected to. I think

14 that --
;- .

15 JUDGE HOYT: I think he identified him in some

16 fashion, I have forgotten myself now.

17 As an employee of the NRC?

18 MR. RADER: Well for the purposes of my question

19 it doesn't matter whether or not this witness understands

20 who Mr. Urbanic is, and I should state that he is a

21 consultant to the NRC not an employee.

22 But with regard to my question that I plan to

23 pose to the witness, the witness made certain statements,

24 regarding traffic flow which he anticipated in his township;
, Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 I simply want to show him-Mr. Urbanic's statement and ask

f

I
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I him whether he agrees or disagrees with that statement as

2 to his understanding as to traffic flow which would likely
.-

3 occur in an emergency and the basis for evacuation time
- .

\J 4 estimates associated with that anticipated traffic flow.

5 Now if Mr. Urbanic testifies that this is

6 correct and this is good testimony, then my question has

'7 meaning in terms of this record. If Mr. Urbanic should

8 reject this statement and say that he doesn't agree with it

9 and he withdraws that statement, then fine then my question

10 becomes mea,ningless. But I assume that Mr. Urbanic is

11 going to swear to this.

12 JUDGE HOYT: And it would also give you an

(} opportunity to strike that testimony or 'that response of13 -

14 this witness.

15 MS. ZITZER: I would like to review the

i
16 document since I did not know that this would --

17 JUDGE HOYT: You have already had the prefiled --

18 MS. ZITZER: I do not have it with me here, it

19 was not part of my direct examination and I had no knowledge

20 this would be part of Mr. Rader's cross-examination.

21 (Document handed to Counsel.)

{( ) 22 MR. RADER: I'll accomodate you, Ms. Zitzer.-

23 MS. ZITZER: Can you show me the portions you

24 intend to refer to?
. Am-Federaf Reporters, Inc.

25 MR. RADER: I'll be happy to do that if I may

._. - - - , ______ ._-- _ _ _ _ . , _ . - _ _ - _ _ _ _
_
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1 proceed.

2 JUDGE HOYT: What paragraphs is it that you're

3 talking about?

4 MR. RADER: On page three, question and answer

5 eight.

6 (Pause.)

7 MS. ZITZER: I would further like to object that

8 this testimony refers to the purposes of evacuation time

9 estimate studies and I don't believe it has been established

10 that the witness even has knowledge of the particular

11 document that this testimony refers to.

12 JUDGE HONT: I'm not certain what the question

13 'is going to'be yet, Ms. Zitzer, but before we get into it,)..

14 I want to get the procedure established.

I15 If you are going to object to this prefiled j

|
16 testimony, then I would like to have your statement on I

17 the record that you have in fact received this copy of
.

18 the prefiled testimony.

i
19 MS. ZITZER: I have, your Honor, I just didn't

'

;

20 have.it with me today.'

21 JUDGE HOYT: But you had received it and you have

'~

i . ID' 22 had an opportunity to read it, haven't you?

| 23 MS. ZITZER: Briefly. It's a page and a half.

24 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, can we have a response
( Aa-Federst Reporters, Inc.

| 25 to my question? You have had it and you have nad an

! -

L
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1 opportunity to see it?

2 MS. ZITZER: Yes, I have. I may need to rereview

3 it following Mr. Rader's posing the question, however.

4 JUDGE HOYT: Well I'll give you the opportunity

; 5 to strike the testimony of this witness -- the question
i

6 and the response if Dr. Urbanic, when he does come here

l'
7 and testifies and you have had an opportunity to cross-

8 examine him disavows those portions of the testimony on

9 which Mr. Rader wishes to examine this witness.

10 It's unfortunate that it will have to appear

11 that way but otherwise the witness would have to come back

'

12 if the question is important to the Applicant's case.

I} . 13 MS. ZITZER: I cert'ainly' don't want to have to-

14 bring the witness back if that can be avoided.
'

i15 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, I don't want to either and I
|
'
t

16 think the- best method would be to permit Mr. Rader to use I

17 it, to give you the opportunity to examine on it on youri
j
t-

18 redirect, if you wish.

19 Then again, to reiterate, that if.when Dr. Urbanic I

! 20 'is called and his testimony comes into this record, if-

21 he disavows those portions on which Mr. Rader is going to

( }. 22 base his examination of this witness, then you will be<

23 granted a motion to strike, and I can assure you that one;.

24 of those motions is very.probably going to be granted,
! Ace-Federaf Reporters, Inc.

25 so that the witness would not have to come back to testify
i

.

, , , . , . . , . . . . , - - _ , , , , , , , _ . , , , , , , . _ - _ - . , , - . - - . . . , - _ - - - , - . _ , . , , . . , _ - _ - _ - . , . - , . _ . - . . - - . _ . . ..
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1 after Dr. Urbanic has come in and his testimony is then

2 fully recorded in this record.

3 MS. ZITZER: I appreciate that, your Honor. I

.O.
4 'would just still like to reiterate I fail to understand

5 why Mr. Rader can't simply ask the question rather than *

6 have to rely upon someone 'else's testimony.
.

7 JUDGE HOYT: Well Ms. Zitzer, neither I nor any

8 other counsel here can dictate to anyone else how they may

9 try their case. If that's what counsel has determined.
10 is the methodology he wishes to use, then I certainly am

,

11 not going to comment on it fairly or unfairly or in any;

5 .

12 other fashion, for that matter.
.

'

13 .All right. Mr. Rader, whatever this very important. .

! 14 question is, ask it.
:
115 BY MR. RADER: !

16 G Mr. Kelly, I would ask you to take a look at the
,

17 document which is entitled "NRC Staff Testimony of
|

!

~18 _ Thomas Urbanic, II, Concerning Limerick Contention LEA

19 24/FO-1."|

_20 And in particular, I would ask you to read what;

21 is indicated on page three as question eight and the<

.

_

-22 answer which ensues in paragraphs one and three. I'm not

23 concerned with paragraph two.
|

24 (Document handed to the witness.)
Ace-Federet Reporters. Inc.

25 (Witness reviewing document.)

.,
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1 A I'm ready.

2 G Now with regard to the last paragraph, the

3 paragraph beginning: "The projected evacuation time

O ;

4 for the Limerick EPZ...," is your understanding the same

5 as Mr. Urbanic expresses here with regard to the significance

6 of traffic queueing in an evacuation, or is your understanding

7 different?

8 A I really have no -- you know, it's kind of

9 difficult for me to answer questions on this because I

10 probably should have read all of the questions, because we

11 are just pcking a question here in the middle of this thing

12, and I'm trying to 1.ook at en .adswer to this. And thi.s man

()' 13 says that the evac'uation . time for Limerick is five hours, ~

! 14 I don't know if that's correct or incorrect or what, I

15 have no idea. !

i
16 0 Well I'm directing your attention specifically -- |

I
,

; 17 well let's look specifically at Mr. Urbanic's statement !

f

!

18 that "... traffic jams indicate a short-term capacity
i
'

19 deficiency, with time capacity catches

i 20 up to demand and all vehicles are accomodated;

21 accordingly the routine occurrence of traffic

22 jams is not an indication of the inability to

'

23 evacuate an area in a timely fashion."

24 Do you agree or disagree with that statement as
f Am-Federet Reporters, Inc.

| 25 regards Douglas Township?

. - -
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1 A I don't know if I can really answer that. I mean,

2 all this man is saying is that there are traffic jams and
3 eventually they solve themselves and, you know, I don't

O
4 know.

5 0 Well let me ask you this, sir:

6 With regard to your testimony about traffic flows

7 through Douglas Township, you did express certain concerns

8 regarding other traffic which would be coming from other

9 areas through Douglas, didn't you, do you recall that?

10 A. Right.
,

11 And we have a specific thing I did not mention;

12 we have a large auction--I'm sure there are people in the
! _q

'( ,) i3 room who have heard of it--lt's called' the Gilberteville
14 Auction or Zerns Auction. And this is in effect a large

15 farmers' market that is open on Fridays and Saturdays.
t

16 And I would say effectively it may double or triple or Ii

I
'

'

| 17 quadruple the population of the township during the time !
l
i

l 18 it's in operation.
!

(

L
19 At the present time on a Friday, I personally

|
L 20 never drive on Route 73 anywhere near the intersection of
f

( 21 Route 100 and 73, and I think that there are probably
.ex

k_) 22 many local citizens who would tell you the same thing,

i 23 because on those particular afternoons on those days it
;

| 24 is--if you want to use the word queueing, they are
( Am-Federd Reporters, Inc.

|
25 queueing constantly all afternoon and, you know, you do have

|

!
1
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1 a jamup situation.

2 And I feel at that particular time, you know, if |

3 we're going to take a hypothetical situation, at that,

b
4 particular time of the weekend on a Friday or a Saturday, '

5 if you would have to evacuate at that particular time,

6 you would certainly have a lot more problems.

7 0 You would have more traffic congestion, is that

8 what you mean?

9 A Certainly. It's totally congested to begin with.

10 4 Is that somehow indicative of a deficiency in

11 the plan? That's what I'm trying to focus upon.
.

12 A Well probably it is in the sense that probably

#h 13uf the plan should have alternative flow patterns established(

14 for those particular peak time periods, I would say.
!

15 Just like in the streets of Philadelphia you i

|16 have no parking at certain times when the buses are leaving, '

17 possibly the plan should address this.

18 I have never thought of this before but you

19 brought it up and I'm giving you my thoughts right now. |
!

20 G I understand.

21 Do you think that would add any confusion to
r'
(_)s 22 the planning efforts by the planners and the evacuation by i

1

23 residents if you had different evacuation routes that were I

24 recommended for different times of the day or different
Ace-Federot Reporters,Inc.

25 days or different conditions?

,

- . - - ,
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1 A I don't think it would if they understood it.

2 The local people would certainly understand the need for

3 following an alternate plan on Fridays:and Saturdays.A
V

4 g Is it your understanding that people can only

5 evacuate along certain routes or is it your understanding

6 that they could use any route which would be available to

7 them?

8 A Well my understanding is that there is a proposed

9 evacuation route and that is the way. you want the traffic

10 to be flowing. I would presume thatyou wouldn't want the

11 people to be, you know, going different directions.

12 It would be a lot easier to have certain streets,

(( ) '13 I would think, one way, in an evacuatlon. -

14 g Do you know whether traffic will be maintained

15 in both directions during an evacuation under the county _ j

16 and state plans? l

17 A I don't know, the only knowledge I have at this
1

18 time is the fact that we have this map that has certain hours

19 drawn on it and certain control points shown. And I

20 previously testified that I~ felt that individuals should

21 know which way they should go and, you know, which direction

) 22 they should head.

23 I don't know, maybe it is totally open, maybe

every man is out for himself, maybe that's the plan. I
Am-Federal Repo ,Inc.

25 don't know.
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1 MR. RADER: I have no further questions.

2 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

3 Mr. Goodwin.
'

-

4 MR. GOODWIN: Commonwealth has no questions.

5 JUDGE HOYT: Very well.

6 Mr. Cassidy?

7 MR. CASSIDY: I just have a few, your Honor.

8 JUDGE HOYT: Ve ry well, you have 30 minutes.

'

9 CROSS-EXAMINATION

10 BY MR. CASSIDY:

11 g Mr. Kelly, if you remember way back when you

12 started this afternoon, Ms. Z tzer had asked you some

(_)~
- .

13 questions and you were testifying about last ' night's

14 meeting with -- was it Mr. Zaron?

I15 A Zern, Z-e-r-n, William,Zern.
|
.

16 % Z-u-r-n.

17 A "E' as in echo.
i

18 0 Thank you.

19 And I believe also Chief Zigler, who was there

20 -- present at the m'eeting last night?

21 A Yes, it was a general public meeting but I had

A
(,) 22 asked both of them to be present.

23 % You had -- in response to Ms. Zitzer, had

24 testified to concerns that Mr. Zern had expressed last
Ace-Federet Reporters, Inc.

25 night and you also said Chief Zigler had concerns but you

_. _ . _ _ .
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1 didn't enumerate what those were.

2 I would appreciate it if you could enumerate

3 what the concerns Chief Zigler had and expressed to yous
.

4 last night.

5 A Okay. I think we have actually discussed them,

6 his concerns were the traffic flow through the township.

7 0 That's all?

8 A And one other concern we also previously mentioned

9 and that was the school evacuation plan and how it would

10 fit into our traffic flow plan, et cetera.

Il MR. CASSIDY: I have nothing further.

- .12' JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Hassell?

$ 13 Mr. Hassell is with the Nuclear Regulatory
* '

'

la Commission Staff.;

15 CROSS-EXAMINATION
4

,

16 BY MR. HASSELL:
.

17 4 Good afternoon, Mr. Kelly, I just have one
i

18 or two questions for you.

i 19 I believe you testified on direct examination

20 by Ms. Zitzer that youwere not satisfied that you had a

| 21 workable plan and, as I recall your testimony, one of

, (A_) 22 the principal reasons you offered for that was that|

|

23 there had not been enough continuing communications between

24 the PASS emergency management coordinator and the Board of
Ace-Feded Reporters. Inc.

25 Supervisors.

i
i

.

L
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1 Is that correct?

2 A Yes, that is correct.

3 G Assuming that the current Emergency Management
O

4 Coordinator, Mr. Zern, does communicate to your satisfaction

5 with the Board of Supervisors, would that address that

6 particular concern of yours?

7 A Well I think that the -- we appointed Mr. Zern,

8 of course, in order to head in that direction, and I would

9 say that Mr. Zern will proceed to iron out some of these

10 problems.

11 Now when he brings that before the Board, hopefully

12 he vill make reports to us in a timely manner and we will

-( ])
"

13 . be able to give some feedback back to him and eventually, '

14 you know, maybe we will reach that position where something

15 could be adopted.
j

16 At this particular point, there is no time frame

!
sdAGB23 17 in my mind. I

18

19

20

21

22

23

24
Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25



REE 18,675
hoko24
)cgD 1

I Q Do you have any reason to believe that

2 Mr. Zern will not communicate in a satisfactory manner with

3 the Board of Supervisors regarding the emergency plans?,

4 A No. I think he will.

5 MR. HASSELL: I have no further questions.

6 JUDGE HOYT: Very well, Miss Zitzer, you .

7 have your redirect.

8 MS. ZITZER: I have no nuestions.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Dr. Cole?

10XXXXXXX BOARD EXAMINATION

II BY JUDGE COLE:

12 Q Just one question, Mr. Kelly, maybeJtwo. <

13 *

_ ,Early on in your testimony, sir, with

Id respect to the emergency. response plan, you stated

15 that you were prodded by a consultant to PECO EC about

16 moving.the preparation of the plan along, the development

I7 of the plan. And you were not prodded by the state or

18 federal emergency planning officials, PEMA or FEMA.

I9 I got the impression that you were not

20 necessarily disturbed but concerned that you weren't

21 being prodded by state and federal officials.

22 Do you see that as their responsibility, sir?

23 A Probably in light of the fact that a nuclear

24
power plant is being built in that area, I would think that

4 -pasersa n.poners. Inc.

25 maybe they would have a little bit more active role.

*
.
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.

~

l Maybe it is just simply my view that is

2 affecting my feeling here. But I, you know, I feel

3
it is difficult -- it is a difficult situation because

b
4 it seems if you look across the State of Pennsylvania,
5 it seems like we are working from the bottom up to solve

6 a problem which is supposedly on the state and federal

7 level, too.

8 Q I understand your position.

9 A Sometimes it is easier if you see the flow

10 chart from the top. And, you know, you can see who

U
you are answering to and -- you know, if they have

12 an overall plan, you can develop your plan to fit into

13 the overall scheme..

.

I4 Here, when you are starting at the bottom --

15 now, of course, maybe it is not exactly that situation

16 because you have consultant,s preparing many plans that
I7 are really just simply different names for different

18 municipalities with different numbers thrown into them.

|
U

So there is some coordination because of
i

20 the way it is being done. But if each municipality
I.

21 were just simply going out and developing their own
- A
' '1 22V plan on their own and it weren't just because of a power
'

23 plant being built, it would be a difficult thing to

24
ever get this thing to fit together with the overall plan.

25
0 With respect to that, sir, are you familiar with

|

|

1
-. . . - _ ._. ,_ .. . . - . - _ _ .- -.. . -.. - . . -
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I .any plans that the state of Pennsylvania has?

2 A No, I am not familiar with the plans.

3
g Q Are you familiar with the Montgomery County plan?
b

4 A No, I am not.

5 JUDGE COLE: All right, sir. Thank you.

6 JUDGE HOYT: Dr. Harbour has some questione.

XXXXXXXX 7 BOARD EXAMINATION

8 BY JUDGE HARBOUR:,

,

9 0 I jtist have a quick question for clarification.
10 I believe that you testified that the *

.

'
Boyertown School District came into your township.

2 Is that correct?

13 A es, it does," sir. Boyertown is in Berks

Id County, and, of course, we are in Montgomery County,

15 but the school district actually does cover both

16 counties, which is kind of unique.

f I7 0 I understand that the Gilbertsville Elementary

18 School is in your township?
,

,

'

19
.

A Yes, that is correct.
|

20 0 Is there any other public school, not

21
necessarily in the Boyertown School District, but any

' b'y 22
other public school in the township?

A Not public. There are some private church-related

| 24y schools. I am aware of that. And there is also a

25
training program that is being run, a rehabilitative type

I
:

L_



_ _

REE 24/4 18,678

I training progran in an old school that used to be

2 in the school district.

3 JUDGE HARBOUR: All right. Thank you very much.
O

4 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Kelly, I'have.no' questions.

5 Thank you for your testimony here today.

0 MR. HASSELL: Judge Hovt, before you dismiss

7 the witness, I do have one further question, if I

8 may be permitted to pursue it.

9 JUDGE HOYT: Is it a good one?

10 MR. HASSELL: Well, reasonable people can

II differ on what good questions are.
.

I2 JUDGE HOYT: All right, since the witness has*

,

'

13 -been this gracious,' I a'm sure you will bear one more.

I# MR. HASSELL: I have at least got to ask

15 one preliminary question to get to the ultimate question.

I0 JUDGE COLE: Two now?

I7 (Laughter.)

18 JUDGE HOYT: You have already doubled your

19
problem, Mr. Hassell. .

XXXXXI CROSS-EXAMINATION

21 BY MR. HASSELL: (Resuming)
(^s 22

O Mr. Kelly, I believe you testified with respect

23 to an observation you had made during the Pottstown flood

24
where it seas your testimony that a driver ignored a,

25
police officer's whistle and drove into the flood waters.
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I Is that correct?

2
~

A Yes. -

3,,s Q At that time, did you observe any general
is-) -

4 pattern of behavior on the part of drivers to disobey

5 the policemen?

6 A Most people obeyed.

7 MR. HASSELL: Thank you. I have no further

8 cuestions.

9 JUDGE HOYT: I don't think we are going to

10 have problems with that driver, Mr. Hassell.

II
Thank you very much, Mr. Kelly, again.

12 Appreciate your patience with us, too,
rm

. .
. *

(_) I3 .

It has been interesting.THE WITNESS:

I4 JUDGE HOYT: I am not going to ask you to define

15 that one any further, sir.

16 Thank you again.

17 (The witness stood down.)
IO MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, LEA would like to

I'
ask the Board to receive into evidence a previously-

20 identified exhibit, LEA E-55. It was the October 25, 1984

2I . letter that Commissioner -- Chairman Bartle had
(~%

1 225
N' sent to Mr. Anthony.

23 JUDGE HOYT: I hear no objections?

24
MR. RADER: I have no objection as to page 2Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

to be received into evidence for the truth of its contents

, -. . . _ . . . - . . . -- . .- . . . . . . - . - , . .. -,
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I 'as to Mr. Bartle's statement. I object to the remainder

2 on page one except to show that such a letter was

,e( 3 sent.
V

4 MS. ZITZER: And for such reason, LEA would

5 request that'the whole letter be received into evidence.

6 JUDGE HOYT: Miss Zitzer, the. ruling of the

-7 Board, I think, indicated to you earlier that the

8 first part of that letter had no value to this Board.

9 We are going to take the entire letter into

10 evidence. However, page 1, I think, clearly deals

II with matters not before this Board, and it.has no probative

12 value to us.

p
(j 13 However, you objection is noted. Your

Id considerations have been expressed on the record. But

15- the entire document-will come in, Mr. Rader.

I6 MR. RADER: Thank you, Judge Hoyt.

17 JUDGE HOYT: The document will be received

18 into evidence as LEA Exhibit 55.

39 (The document referred to
20 was received into evidence

2I.XXXXXXXX' as LEA Exhibit E-55.)

/~T 22(f JUDGE HOYT: Do we have Miss Lowery still with

23 us?

24 MS. ZITZER: Yes, your Honor.
. Ase-Federal Repo,sers, Inc.

2$ JUDGE HOYT: 'Does everyone want to finish with
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I this witness this evening?

2 Unfortunately, Miss Lowery, you don't get

3
3 to vote on this.c

),

a
4 MS, ZITZER: Your Honor, we did consult

5 with Miss Lowery to see if she was available any other

6 time this week.

7 Due to her case work, she really is not.

8 For that reason, if it is agreeable to the parties,

9 we would like to pursue this at this time.

10 JUDGE HOYT: Yes. I think the witness has

II certainly attended, and I have no wish to see

12 -- just sit down for a moment.

( 13 However, I wonder if we could have a very

Id brief recess. There will have to be some phone calls

15 made. I have to ascertain if this room is going to be

16 available for another two hours.

I7 We will recess for a very short time.

18END 24 (Recess.)

19

20

21

,m

) 22
Lj

23

24
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
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-I EVENING SESSION$25 MM/mml-
-6:10 p.m

2 6:10 p.m.

3,jg JUDGE HOYT: The witness has come forward.
V

4 Whereupon,
<

5 MARY CATHERINE LOWERY

6 was called as a witness on behalf of the Intervenors, i

7 Limerick Ecology Action, and having been first duly sworn

8 was examined and testified as follows:

9 MR..RADER: Preliminarily, your Honor, I would
.

;

!

10 note for the record that thisisthefirstwitnessproferred|
II

'

by LEA on the deferred contentions who has not been a

I2 Township Supervisor or County Commissioner.

13 It-is unclear to me whether the witness is authori ed
Id by her township to represent the views of her. township

i

15 regarding the adopting of the plan. Now I understand --, ,

I0 JUDGE HOYT: We areabout to discover that,
?

fI7 Mr. Rader.- I think you had noted earlier Ms. Lowery was
:

18 the emergency coordinator, and we-are about to discover f

I9 what this witness can testify on. ;

h
20 Counsel for LEA has 90 minutes.

!
2I MS. ZITZER: I would just like to add in response'j.

|

22 to Mr. Rader's concerns, we'did attempt to serve a subpoena
,

I23 on Mr. Gutekunst, the Chairman of the Supervisors --;

24 JUDGE IIOYT: That, too, was made a matter of record
, ActFederst Repcrter; inc.

25 this morning.

L
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I

mm2 1 MS. ZITZER: Thank you.

2 JUDGE HOYT: Let's proceed.

- 3 MS. ZITZER: Certainly.
v

XXXX 4 DIRECT EXAMINATION

5 BY MS. ZITZER:

6 Q Ms. Lowery, could you state for the record your !

|!7 name.and address and your relationship to the Board of
|

8 Supervisors of Union Township, Berks County? |
i

9 A My name is Mary Catherine Lowery. My address

10 !is Box 33, R.D. 1, Douglassville, Pennsylvania.

II I am the Emergency Management Coordinator for
i

12 Union Township. ;

) I3 Q When were you appointed Emergency Management,

!

Id Coordinator for Union Township?

15 A I don't remember the specific date. I believe

16 it would be 1979.

I7 Q And was your appointment approved by the Board

18 of Supervisors?

19 A Yes it was, and the Governor.

20 Q And in the course of your duties as Emergency

21 Management Coordinator, have you been involved in the |
;.--

._j 22 development of a Proposed Radiological Emergency Response

23 Plan for incidents at theLimerick Generating Station for
'

# Union Township?
Ac2-Federst Repcrters, Inc. j

A Yes, I have.I have worked with Energy Consultants !25

,

!

. - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _
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mm3 I in the. development of tha t plan.-

.

2 O Have you received and reviewed a series of

3f$ proposed draft plans which have been provided to you by
- %.)

4 Energy Consultants?

5 A Yes, I have.

6 Q Do you recall where in the process you began your

7 involvement with Energy Consultants? I specifically mean

8 which draft of the plan you started reviewing and provided

9 . input on?
,

10 A I was involved in planning prior to. Energy

Consultants being involved -- I was involved from Draft.1, -|II

!
12 but I was also involved with some of the County's planning

("s
' (-) I3 that existed prior to that time.

Id'

Q- Are you referring.to planning for othhr than

15 radiological emergencies?

16
*

:A No, I am talking about radiological emergencies.
i

I7 Q Do your duties as emergency management coordinator
i

cover other _ responsibilities othe r than those as the f-18

i

i coordinator for radiological incidents at the Limerick |
l

20 Generating Station? !

1

| A Yes, it covers all sorts of incidents that would- j2I

n() 22 . happen.

23
'

Q Could you describe the nature of the working

24 relationship which you have with Energy Consultants?
Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A I'm not clear what it is you want.

,. - . , - , . . . . - . . . - - . - - - - - , _ - ---
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mm4 I Q I will rephrase the question.

2 As Energy Consultants provided you various drafts

. 3 of the Union Township Plan for your review, what has been

4 the nature of your involvement in reviewing those plans

5 and providing comments back to Energy Consultants?

6 A Normally the process has been that as they

7 develop the draft, we later sit down after I have had a

8 chance to review the plan, and the Supervisors have, I sit

9 down and go over what kinds of concerns we have with that I

!

draft, what kinds cf suggestions we have for future drafts. |10

II So normally there is at least one meeting per

12
*

, draft, as'well as phone contacts.

) 13 Q When you say "we sit down," are you referring to i

|

youandtheSupervisorsoftheTownship,orareyoureferringf14

15 to something else?

16 A I am referring to.myself, and at all meetings at
i

17 least one Supervisor has been present, at least in the last

18 two years. At times the Fire Company was present earlier

in the planning process. They are no longer involved. f39

I
'

20 Q Are the meetings that you are referring to,

I21 meetings between representatives of the Township and

p
22Lj Energy Consultants?

'I
'23 -A A representative.

24 Q You stated that at all meetings a member of the
AaFedsral Reporters, Inc.

25 Board of Supervisors was present.

. _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _
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mms' The meetigs that you are referring to there,;

2
are y u referring to internal meetings within the township

3
to work on the plan, or are you referring to meetings where

:0-s ' you sat down with Energy Consultants and provided them
4

comments or feedback on the plans?
5

A In both cases, to my memory, members of the-6

Board of Supervisors were involved in those meetings.
7

Q Do you recall whether or not you have had some
8

type of a meeting to discuss each revision which you have,9

10 received of the draft plan with Energy Consultants?

i

11 A To my memory we have.
|
!
'

12
Draft 5, I believe we received after Draft 6,

("T so I don't think we met on Draft 5.
. \m,/ . j3

ja Q Has Energy Consultants been responsive to any
i

comments or concerns that either you or the Board of Supervisors
15

16 through you have presented to them? |

|

MR. RADER: Objection. I don' t think there is L17
i

any foundation regarding any comments or criticism. I
pg

19 didn't. hear that from the witness.
l

I think she just said she met with the Supervisors.'
20

MS. ZTTZER:.Your Honor,.my questions previously. ;
21

|
were with regard.to meetings to discuss comments and revisions('/S 22

L. |
e

to the plan, and basically in the context of any kind of a |23
!

24 review.

Acs-Federaf Reporters, Inc.

25 I am willing to rephrase the question --
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mm6 I JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Zitzer, I think.it is just the

2 comment and criticism, criticism is really what the counsel

3T '') is directing his objection to.
L..)

4 The question is perfectly proper if you can just

5 get that portion of it out.

6 MS. ZITZER: Certainly.

7 BY MS.ZITZER:

8 Q When you have been provided with a draft plan

9 by Energy Consultants, and you have viewed it with the

10 Township Supervisors, have you made any comments or additional:

II information or criticisms or requested changes which you

I2 have made known to Energy Consultants based on the review
,m

(j 13 of the drafts?'

Id A Yes, we have.
,

!

!15 Q And has Energy Consultants been receptive and

16 responsive to the concerns and criticisms which have been made
|

I7 known to them?
'

A They definitely listened to the criticisms we |18

19 have had and I think where it was in their power to make
>

20 changes they did so. There were times where those chang es j
.

were impossible. |21

i;-

j 22 Q Could you be more specific what you are referring j
i

23 to?

24 Two incidents that I can think of offhand.A
Acs-Federal Repcrters, Inc.

25 One was that the Supervisors had asked originally
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cmm7. I that the entire Township be planned for, not just the
..

2 segment of the Township.

Q''\_ 3 We were told by Energy Consultants that that is
X_) -

4 not-legally possible.

5 Q I think you said you recalled two instances.

6 Was there another one?

'

7 A The other had to do with the evacuation routing.

-8 0 And what was --
!

9- A I believe in that case it was a feasibility

10 -issue of, because of the way the roads are in the Township

there aren't other good options for an evacuation route. fII

!

12 Or, at-least those options would be extremely complex. !
,

rs
i) I3 People would have to keep making turns. ,

!

Q- Were you involved in any discussions with the f
Id

I15 Berks County Department of Emergency Services, or Energy
;

2

16
~

Consultants regarding the selection of the boundary for the

I7 emergency planning zone for the Limerick Generating Station?

A It has been an item of discussion between myself f18

19 and Energy Consultants and myself and the town.

2d Q DidEnergyConsultantsprovideyouwithanyspecifi;c
21 information with regard to how the boundary of the Limerick

(\
\J 22

-
emergency planning zone was selected?

i
-

|

A They told me that they picked landmarks and gave f23

the example of the Turnpike in Chester County. 'I am not
Ao-Fwferal Reporters, Inc.

25 sure what.the specific. landmark-was within my township.J
,

1

|
_ 1

->
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'

4

mm8 I Q Who is the ''they" that you just referred to?-

2 A Energy Consultants.
<

- 3
.

Q Were you at any point in time informed that the

4 '. township could have some say in'the decision whether or not

5 all or part of the township was included in the Limerick

6 emergency planning zone? .

-- 7 A At one point early on in planning I was told.that

-8 we could plan for the entire township.

9 Later I was told that that was not a legal

10 : possibility..

II Q And who provided youthis information?

12
[

A Energy Consultants.

:
-

I3 0 -Could you name the individual that provided this
!.

'I4 -information?-

15 =

I believe it was Ron Deck.g

16 ~ But I can't be sure of that. b

l.
I7

. Q Did you ever have any-discussions regarding this ;
.

18 matter with Mr. Reber or any other representative of the|

^ I9
i Berks County; Department of Emergency Services?-

.20 A- I did discuss with Mr. Reber our desire to'

21 include the whole township.|

22 I don' t think I discussed- it with him af ter hearing
~

23 that-- my understanding was the legality had to do with, if
i

24 y~ou' included part of the township ~that was beyond-ten miles,-
| :. Am-Federal Reporters, Inc. l

,

_

25
r. that there-would~be' liability issues as well as reimbursement

-

-!

!
'

- ~ . - . ,
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mm9 1 issues, as far as transportation and other costs incurred

2 by the township.
,

e 3 Q Who provided you with that inf ctma tion?
s

-)'

4 A Energy Consultants.

5 Q When you informed Mr. Reber of a desire to have

6 the entire municipality included in the emergency planning

7 zone, what was his response? |

8 A Initially he seemed willing to do that.

9 Q DoLyou have with you today a copy of Draft 6 j

!
k I

10 dated September 1984 of the Union Township Berks County ;

11 Radiological. Emergency Response Plan?

12 A Yes, I do.
-s ,

(_,) 13 MS.ZITZER: For the record, I would like to note that
_

14 this has been received into evidence as Applicant's Exhibit

I
15 E-47.

16 BY MS. ZITZER:

17 Q And are you familiar with this draft?

18 A Yes, I am.

19 Q Do you recall when you received a copy of ,

!

20 Draft 67
,

!

21 MR. RADER: May I first see what the witness

'< ^ . .
-

i 22 has before -- ;

|
!

23 JUDGE IIOYT: Yes, I would like all counsel to
I
;

24 have that opportunity.
Ac-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 (All counsel examining document at witness table.)

L.
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mml0 I MR. RADER: I am afraid it has happened again.

2 The witness has implementing procedures.

3
(~'} MS. ZITZER: Does the witness have any other
'j

4 documents with her today?

5 THE WITNESS: No, I don't.

6 MS. ZITZER: I don't think it will affect the

7 examination. I will keep my questions general. Since?.this j

8 is the emergency coordinator I believe she will have no --
|

9 JUDGE HOYT: We can get a copy of the plan. [
!
!

10 Mr. Hassell readily has it available.

II MS.ZITZER: It would be very much appreciated.

12 (Document handed to witness.)
em

) I3 JUDGE HOYT: Does counsel for anyone want to see'
;

i

I4 this before it is handed to the witness. !

!

15 MR. RADER: No, that is fine. Mr. Hassell knows

16 which it is.

I7 BY MS. ZITZER:

18 Q Have you had an opportunity to page through

19 Draft 6 of the township plan, Ms. Lowery?
i

20 A Yes.

21 0 Do you recall whether or not you received a copy |
!- s

22 '
of that plan from Energy Consultants?

23 A I believe I must have. I get confused sometimes ;

24 between the implementing procedures and the other .part of
Ac} Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 the plan.
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mmll I Q Do you regularly review the material sent to you

2 by Energy Consultants in the course of your duties as

3 emergency coordinator?

4 A Yes, I do.

5 Q Have you and the Supervisors had occasion, since

6 you received Draft 6 of the Union Township Plan, to have any
I
'

7 discussion regarding the status of the plan and its workability?

8 A Yes, we have.

9 Q What has been the nature of any discussions which !
!

you have personally be involved with with the Supervisors? |10

II A The nature of the discussions or the nature of

I2 the concerns?
'

.

-m

) I3 Q Both.
t

Id A I think our concerns with Draft 6 are the same

15 concerns we have had with previous drafts. The concerns have

16 to do with the number of volunteers that we currently have

|
I7 available to us; concern about traffic congestion on the

18 evacuation route; most recently a concern about the accuracy

I9 of some of these survey information data that was given to

20 us.

21 That is probably the major concerns.

( 22 Q Were these concerns that were discussed with the

23 Board of Supervisors?

24 A Yes.
Am Federj Reporters, Inc.

25 Q Do you recall whether all of the members of the



18,693

:

Im12; 1 Board of Supervisors were present when these matters were

2 discussed, or which individual members were?

3 A It has been on more than one occasion that the

4 matters have been discussed. Particularly the issue of

'5 volunteers has been discussed on numerous occasions both

0 with Don Gutekunst, the Chairman of the Supervisors, and

7 also with the full Board.

8 Q I believe you referred to having a concern about

9 the accuracy of survey information that had been provided to

10 you.

II MS. ZITZER: I would like to hand to the witness y

1

12 a copy of a form previously received into evidence, LEA

I3 Exhibit E-44.

I4 I would ask Ms. Mulligan to show it to other
!

D counsel.
.

16 (Document shown to all counsel and handed to
'

,

t

'II the witness.)
!

18 BY MS.ZITZER:

Q I would like. to ask you if you have seen trat i

i

20 form before? |-
t

21 A Yes, I have a file of all the forms from my ;

O
(] 22 township.

Q And when you referred to survey information, were23

I
24 you referring to responses, filling out the survey form

Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 which I just provided you a copy of?
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1 MR. RADER: I object to the leading question.
mm13

2 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Rader, we'will permit this one

3,q at this hour to hasten things.
%)

4 MR. RADER: Within the nature of a warning shot

5 across the bow, I think Ms. Zitzer understands my concern

6 regarding leading questions.

7 MS. ZITZER: Yes, I.do.

8 JUDGE HOYT: I think it was more like a pop shot

9 there.

10 (Laughter.) ,

JUDGE HOYT: All right, go ahead. |
II

I2 BY MS. ZITZER:

I3 Q When you referred to survey responses which you

I4 have received, were you specifically referring to responses

15 to that survey form?
5

16 A Yes, I was.
!

17 0 Couldyou be more specific, when you say you are |

18 concerned about the accuracy of the information that you

I9 have been'provided, could you first state who provided you j

i

f20 with the information and the nature of the concerns which

21 you have?
,r
(),/ - 22 A- The information was provided tome by Energy

23 Consultants.

24 The nature of my concerns are, I guess, twofold:
MFederaf Reporters, Inc.

25 One is, it seems that there were a number of residents within

_
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.mml4 the township that had trouble filling out the form; that therej

2 was a number of responses where people checked "no" and put ,

I

3 in "yes." Or, that they checked that they did not speakg-
j

4 English, and then wrote in that they speak American.

5 My sense was that people, for whatever reason, at

6 times had trouble answering the form.

My further concern, maybe a more important concern,
7

was that recently when I was given the original forms and
|8
!
'

was comparing them with the data sheet that I received on9
i

10 who would need transportation, who would need personal j

11 assistance, who has a hearing impairment problem, there

12 seemed to be quite a number of people that did not make it

13 onto the appropriate list.'

14 My concern about that is that our then count of !

15 how many people need specialized transportation, or how

16 many people need to be notified with hearing problems, may

|
37 be significantly off.'

18 0 How did you determine that there were some
!

differences between the survey responses and other information19
i

20 which you have been provided?

21 A Well, I have a list here that is supposed to be

-'l 22
the master list with the name of the person and the special

,

23 needs.

And then I have the individual survey results,24
|Am-FMw^ Reporters. Inc.j

25 where,for instance, this person says that they need an
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L

"
i ambulance, and they weren't put on the list for needing an

|
t 2 ambulance.

3 This person manages a personal care boarding home
7,

V
4 and says that he needs personal assistance for his

5 residents. He is not listed on the list.

'

6 This person I verified with,,it saus that they

need transporta tion for two people, but five people live7
I'

in the household.! 8
!

' 'ond T25
9

i- 10

.11 [
i

12

-(:). n
,

14
;.

i

15 ;
,

I

!- s

16 3

|

.17 ;

L
l 18

19

,

20
l

21
I
tr-

(_3 2 |
, )!

L
j 23

24
7

Aa-Feders: Reporters, Inc.
| 25

!
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|-
,

L 1 I'm not sure where the two people figure came up.
..

-2 This woman is not on the list, she says she has
L

|f3 3 artificial hips, walks with a cane and possibly needs
' V

4 personal assistance. She wrote in maybe next to personal

5 assistance. I would tend to err in caution and put her

6 on the list for personal assistance but she's not on the

7 list.

8 G How recently did you receive these survey responses

9 which you are referring to?

10 JUDGE HOYT: Just one moment, Ms. Lowery.

11 I would like for the record to reflect that the
12 witness, in the response to the previous question, was

()i 13 testifying from some papers which she had in a folder that

14 was before her which she had brought to the hearing room
,

15 with her.
,

1

16 And I take it those are the notes that you had
17 previously made.

,

18 All right. Sorry to have interrupted you,

19 Ms. Zitzer, thank you.

20 BY MS. ZITZER:

21 G How recently were you provided with copies of

| () 22 those survey responses?

23 A The copies of the survey responses were given
i. 24 to me at the township training which occurred which

Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 occurred either in late October or early November, I believe

- _ _ _ . _-______ - - - -_ ___ ___-_- - -_- _- _- - - _-____- - . _ _ . .
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1 it was October. Energy Consultants said they didn't need

2 them any longer.

3 G And since receiving them, have you had anf3

V
4 opportunity to discuss the concerns you have raised with

5 the supervisors or make any furtner investigation to confirm

6 whether or not the examples you referred to were indeed

7 real needs that needed to be provided for?

8 A I have discussed it briefly with the supervisors,

9 I have also discussed it with Bob Rober on a county level.

10 Now Bob Rober had told me that there was a plan to do a

11 whole new survey in the next few months because I had told

12 Bob that I thought we personally needed to contact each

(n) 13 of these people,v

14 Now t,he Philadelphia Electric representative

15 who calls me told me that that's not the case.

16 G Told you that what was not the case?

17 A That it was not the case that Philadelphia

18 Electric intends to redo this survey within the next few

19 months.

20 g Do you know if the county intends to redo the

21 survey within the next few months?

I 22 A The county didn't do the survey to begin with,;

23 it was a Philadelphia Electric survey or an Energy

24 Consultants survey.
Am Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 G Do you know whether or not, when the survey

_ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ - _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - - _ _ _ _ - - _ - - _ _ - .



2CAGB/cgb3 18,699

1 form was first sent out, that it contained any kind of a

2 cover letter?

f3 3 A This form?
O

4 G Yes.

5 A I'm quite sure it didn't contain any kind of

6 cover letter, from my memory of getting one at my own home.

7 JUDGE HOYT: And that was Exhibit 44 that you

8 are testifying from?

9 THE WITNESS: Right.

10 BY MS. ZITZER:

11 0 Have you had any discussions with any of the

12 supervisors regardir? any further actions that you might

(m) 13 take to satisfy your concerns about the identification of
,

14 these individuals?

IS A We had talked about having the township secretary

16 contact each individual. Now we had held off on that,

17 thinking that a new survey was going to be done very shortly.

18 But when I had approached both the county and

19 Philadelphia Electric with ideas I had for some questions

20 that might help clarify the information as well as give

21 information to us -- because at this point we don't know

) 22
_

where these people live exactly because everyone has a

23 post office box in our township -- at first I understood

24 that that was going to happen; now I'm understanding that
Ace Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 it may happen but no one knows when or it may not happen

. - - _ _ _ _
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,

1 at all. So at this point I don't know whether it's going

2 to happen or not.

3 G When you said you had spoken to Philadelphia
Os

4 Electric, did you speak directly to a representative of

5 Energy Consultants or did you speak with someone else?

6 A I spoke with John Seasholtz from Philadelphia
,

7 Electric.

8 G And is he the individual that informed -- Strike*

9 that.

10 What information did Mr. Seasholtz provide to

11 you?

'

12 A He agreed with some of my ideas about questions

(') 13 for the form but he told me that he didn't think it would
I 14 be wise to count on Philadephia Electric redoing the form.

; 15 MR. RADER: I'm sorry, I didn't hear the last

16 of the witness' answer.
,

17 JUDGE HOYT: Wouldn't count on Philadelphia

18 Electric doing it.

19 MR. ras 2R: To do it? i

20 h THE WITNESS: To redo this survey in the near

21 future.

()_ 22 BY MS. ZITZER:

23 G I would like to ask you to turn to Attachment;

24 B-1 of the draft six of your plan. It is entitled " Union
" Ame-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 Township Emergency Organizational Chart." It is Attachment B.,

- - . _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ - - _ _ _ _ - - - - - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 The page number is at the bottom of the page.

| 2 And I believe you stated that you have some

gx 3 concerns and discussions with the supervisors regarding
(-)'

4 the number of volunteers that have been identified.

5 And I would specifically like to ask you with

6 regard to the Emergency Operations Center staff whether

7 or not the information contained on B-1 is a current

8 reflection of the staff which has been designated to

9 implement your plan.

10 It may also be helpful to have you turn to

11 Attachment I which -- well it does provide the same informa-

12 tion, the same positions which are marked To De Developed
/ s( ) 13 in terms of names being filled in other than yours as

14 the emergency coordinator and Mr. Templin as the fire

15 services radiological officer.

|
16 A In answer to your question, no, it is not current.

17 G Can you provide us with any more current informa-

18 tion which you are aware of?

19 A Yes. First of all, Ronald Kretzman is no longer

20 a supervisor.

21 G Okay.
,m

; 22 A Terry Kennedy is now supervisor.

23 My understanding from liarold Templin is that ho

24 is no longer willing to be the fire services coordinator.
Ace Feder:J Reporters, Inc.

25 0 lias a replacement been designated?

. _ _ - _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 A No, it has not.

2 G Have any other of the positions indicated on

3 that chart been filled?,s

( )
s_-

4 A I don't have a firm commitment at this point but

5 I have a good possibility for radiological and for

6 communications.

7 G Would that be two individuals, an officer and

8 a deputy, or one for each?

9 A Only one for each. One is a supervisor who said

10 he will do communications and there is another volunteer

11 who said they would do radiological.

12 G What effort has been made by you and by the

[v) 13 supervisors to obtain volunteers to assist you in the

14 implementation of a Radiological Emergency Responso Plan?

15 - A We have done what we could think of as far
!

16 as getting volunteers. We have had several pleas in |

17 the press, both in the Pottstown and Reading area press.

18 We have had public meetings in hopes of encouraging people

19 to become involved. i

20 We also sent a letter to 20 area organizations

21 consisting of church service groups, other municipalities

( ) 22 and fire companies that were outside of the EPZ asking

23 them if they could find people within their membership who

24 would be interested in volunteering.
Am Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 g What has been the responso you have roccived?

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _



26AG2/cgb7 18,703

1 A At this point we have eight volunteers. We got

2 two volunteers from one church We got a list of volunteers

3 from a fire company; however, we later found out that these-3
;v)

4 volunteers didn't understand that their fire company was

5 already committed to involvement with another plant so they

6 are not going to be able to help us.

7 G So including those two from the fire company, do
.

8 you still have eight volunteers?

9 A The two are from the church.

10 G I'm sorry.

11 A Yes, eight includes those two people from the

12 church. It includes the supervisors, those tuo people,

() 13 the township secretary and my boyfriend.

14 (Laughter.)

15 G lias Philadelphia Electric offered to provide you

16 any type of volunteer assistance through its employees?

17 A They did. That's the other person. We do have

18 one volunteer from Philadelphia Electric that has been

19 trained.

20 We had two other people they provided names to

,

21 us of; however, those people haven't been able to be
!

(a) 22 involved really in any kind of meetings or training in
,

23 the township. I have asked Philadelphia Electric to check

24 into that.
' Am Federst Reporters, Inc,

25 G llave you made any determination at this point in
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1 time how many individuals are needed to implement the

2 Union Township Radiological Emergency Response Plan?

3 A Yes, I have, several times.gg
G=

4 4 And what number of individuals have you identified

5 as necessary to implement.the plan?

6 A I have come up with a number of 42. I would admit

7 that you could give or take on that number depending on

8 . conditions as far as weather and also depending on what we

9 ultimately come up with as far as the number of people

10 needing personal assistance and that sort of thing.

11 0 Can you be more specific how you came to.the

12 conclusion that you would need that many people?

(). 13 A Okay.

14 There's five key personnel positions. I add

15 .five plus a deputy for each of those positions which gives

16 me. ten.

17 Under. communications, I have three people. That

18 involves two people to make the various personal notifications

19 that need to be made within the township, a person to

20 coordinate with RACES and those same people would have to

21 be involved in liaison'within the county information, taking

/() 22 incoming calls and, from my experience in the drill, I think

23 that's a real conservative number. The amount of

24 paperwork alone for taking phone calls is pretty extensive.
Ase-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 G Okay.

_. - _ _ _ _ - _ _ . - _ _ _ .
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1 That's 13.

2 A Okay.

3
~) Under fire services, I came up with two. This

J
4 is an area that I think needs further ccnfirmation depending

5 on exactly how many people need personal assistance within

6 the township once we come up with a final list.

7 Now those people would be doing both route alerting,

8 notification to the hearing impaired and traffic control

9 Shed and Red Corner Road.

10 Also written in the plan is that they would need

11 people to do normal fire protection; that number does

12 not reflect people to do normal fire protection.

() 13 Under transportation, my current number comes

14 to ten. That would include people that would be able to

15 guide vehicles that would be coming in from outside of

16 the area, people to help people on and off the bus and

17 people to aid in both personal assistance and ambulance.

18 I have down two people for radiological and I

19 don't have a figure for public works, I think that would

20 depend greatly on what kind of weather conditions we'd

21 have or what kind of debris on the road we would have.

(m) 22 I added to that figure seven backups, which I
/

23 feel is fairly conservative. The backups, I'm feeling,

24 include people who -- of those people on the list who may
Acs-Federet Reporters, Inc.

25 not be available at a given time as well as people to
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1 relieve people if we needed to go for several days.

2 G First of all you stated near the end that you

3 had two radiological and two public works people designated.
G,7 3

4 Does that in any way duplicate the initial --

5 A I believe you're misquoting me.

6 G Why don't you correct me then?

7 A Okay.

8 You said something about I have two radiological

9 and two public works.

10 G I thought that's what you said near the end.
.

II A No, I didn't.

12 G Okay. What did you say?

s
(j 13 A I said two radiological. I said at this point

14 I don't have any people designated for public works.

15 G You don't need any for public works beyond the

16 assignment -- it's indicated on the chart on Attachment B,

17 Radiological /Public Works.

18 A I'm not saying I don't need anyone for public

19 works, I!m saying at this time I'm not sure how many people

20 we would need and I think that would vary a lot with what

21 kind of weather conditions we have, what kind of debris

,,
| ) 22 is on the road....

-

23 G With regard to fire services personnel for route

24 alerting, assistance for the hearing impaired and traffic
Am Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 control, is the Union Township Fire Company Number One of

- _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _
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1 Culptown the fire department that normally provides coverage

2 to.your township?

X.].) -
.3 A It is our fire company for the township, yes.7-
4 G Have you made any determination of what number

'5 of personnel from that fire department would be available

6 to conduct the fire services, route alerting, assistance

7 to.the hearing impaired and traffic control functions

8 which you referred to?

9 I believe you said you would need ten people. ,

10 A At the present time the fire company'has been

11 unwilling to identify volunteers or make a commitment.

12 G Have you had any discussions with anyone from

() 13 the fire department regarding the reason for that?

14 A I have had discussions with them; I'm not sure

15 I understand their reasons.

16 I have also asked the supervisors to discuss it

17 with them, but at this point we're at a deadlock and ,

h 18 still trying to work on it.

19 G Do you know whether.or not the supervisors have

20 discussed it with any representative of the Union Township

21 Fire Company of Culptown?

A_ (j ' 22 A' -I know they have.

23 g And did theyf inform you whether or not they had
,

: 24 made any progress in their discussions?
weisera neporwr , Inc.

25 A Well the discussions have gone back and forth.

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - -
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1 At this point, we are kind of back to square one and at

2 this point we don't have a list of volunteers from the

f3 3 fire company or a commitment from the fire company.
t 4

\j

4 G Did the township participate in the November 20th

5 exercise?

6 A November 20th, yes.

7 G What level of staffing at the EOC took place on

8 the November 20th exercise?

9 A There were five of us.

10 4 And who were the five individuals who were there?

11 A Tne three supervisors, myself and my boyfriend.

12 G Did they seem concerned about the fact that other

t's() 13 volunteers were not available to participate at the time

la of the exercise?

15 MR. RADER: I object to the form of the question
,

16 until I find out who "they" is.

17 MS. ZITZER: I'll rephrase it.

18 BY MS. ZITZER:

19 G Did you have any discussions with the supervisors

20 regarding the possible involvement of ^thar volunteers

21 in the November 20th exercise?
o
( _) 22 A I had discussed that. They were not anxious to

23 involve all volunteers.

24 G Were they surprised that there were no volunteers
Am Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 other than the supervisors and you and your boyfriend
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1 participating in the exercise?

2 MR. RADER: Objection. That calls for speculation.
.

3 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, I believe she indicated

4 it had been discussed. I think that --

5 JUDGE HOYT: If you want to inquire as to the;

6 discussion, okay, Ms. Zitzer.
i

7 BY MS. ZITZER:

8 g You stated that based on discussions you had

-9 had with the supervisors that they had indicated to you --

10 Strike that.
'

i

11 When you had discussions with supervisors regarding

12 the involvement of volunteers in the November. 20th exercise, i

() 13 what was the nature of the discussion that took place,

~14 between you and the supervisors?

15 A The nature of the discussion was that I wanted to in

16 involve as many volunteers as possible and to go through

17 as many procedures as possible as part of the drill.

18 It was the supervisors' decision to keep the

19 number of volunteers involved down to themselves, the

20 five people that-did participate, and to not go through

21 procedures like callings of the people on these lists to4

() 22 clarify what their needs were.

23 G Did they indicato, either as a group or as

24 individuals, to you any particular reason for having that-

Ase Feder:3 Reporters, Inc.

25 opinion? ,

_ _ ______-_ __-__ _ _ ___- _ _ _ - _ __
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1 A No, I'm not clear on what their reason was.

2 The one reason they did give was that the decision

3 to participate in the drill had been made just a few days
%/

4 before the drill and they felt that, to keep it as simple

5 as possible and to stick to what was minimally required of

6 us was what they wanted to do.

7 g Did you have other volunteers who were trained

8 available to participate if called tpon on November 20th?

9 A Three others.

10 g I believe I asked you if those individuals had

11 been trained and you indicated that you had three others

12 available.

() 13 What type of training had they participated in?

14 A The three others are the people that participated-

15 in the drill itself.

16 0 The three volunteers which you said would have

17 been available and had been trained.

18 A Okay.

19 One of them had gone through both days of the

20 Energy Consultants training, the other two had benn present

21 for one day of the two day training -- maybe I should

() 22 not say day training but evening training.

23 0 The training programs you referred to, were

24 they specifically for Emergency Operations Center staff?
Ass Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A yes.

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - -
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1 Q And since -- Strike that.

2 After these individuals had completed the EOC

3,- staff training sessions provided by Energy Consultants,
R.J

4 did any of the three individuals indicate they would be

5 willing to volunteer for any of the EOC positions for which

6 you had vacancies?

7 A The two I mentioned, the radiological and

8 communications.

9 G So is it your testimony that at this time those

10 positions have been filled?

11 A I would have to confirm that for sure but my

12 understanding is it is very likely they will be filled.

'' '

v) 13 0 Do you believe that you, as emergency coordinator,

14 and the supervisors have made a serious effort to identify

15 and train volunteers to assist you in the implementation

16 of die Radiological Emergency Responso Plan?

17 A Yes, I do.
|

18 Besides the sending out those 20 notices one

,

19 time, we sent them out a second time several months later.

20 0 I believe you stated that another area of

21 concern -- and I'm not sure whether it was your concerns

( }) 22 or the supervisors' concern or both, and I would like you

23 to clarify that in your answer -- but you specifically

24 referred to the issue of traffic congestion along the
eks Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 evacuation route.

_ _ _ _
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1 A Yes.

2 0, Is that a concern that you have discussed with

3 the supervisors?

4 A Yes, that's a concern that the supervisors and I

5 have discussed with Energy Consultants.

;ndAGB26 6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17 ,

18

19

20

21

22

23

24
Ace Federd Reporters, Inc.
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1 MS. ZITZER: Can I ask vou to speak a little

2 louder from now on. I heard your answer, but --

3 BY MS. ZITZER:7,
G'

4 0 What efforts have been made to resolve any

5 concerns that you or the supervisors have identified?

6 A We did sit down and go over other possible

7 evacuation routes. The supervisors at one point

8 had asked that some kind of special signs be put

9 up throughout the township in order to use a route other

|
10 than route 724, which is currently designated.

II It seemed, after a number of discussions of

12 this nature, that that was not going to be a practical

) 13 solution.

14 One thing we have requested at this point

15 is that some kind of provisions he nade within the

16 Borough of Birdsboro which is the nunicipality just

17 west of our ntnicipality because we do have a good

18 bit of concern about what kind of traffic congestion

19 is going to hannen within that borough because 724 goes

20 into town and turns right and then left.within the town.

21 And I think the current estimates are for 2800
-

22 cars on 724. We see that as a potential problem.

23 0 llave the supervisors given you any indication

24 whether or not they would be prepared -- strike that..

Ace-Federst Reporters, Inc,

25 Itave you had any discussions with the supervisors

- _ - _ _ _ - - .
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I regarding whether or not you consider draft 6 of
4

2 the Union Township Berks County radiological emergency
'

|

3
.( response plan a workable plan for the township?

4 A We have discussed that. At this noint we

5 dontt feel we have adeouate personnel to implement

6 draft 6 or any other draft for that --

7 0 When you say "we," are you stating your

8 opinion, or have'you also discussed this with the

9 supervisors?

10 A I have discussed it with all of the supervisors.

II
Q And have they indicated to vou that that is

12 their opinion?

13 A Yes. They share that opinion.

Id O Have they indicated to you any deadline

15 or schedule by which they would consider adoption of

16 a radiological emergency response plan for the township?

I7 A No. They have no time schedule in mind.

18 0 Have they indicated to you whether or not

I9 the concerns which you have testified that you have

20 discussed with them here today need to be resolved in

21 .their opinion before they would have a workable plan

22 that they would consider for adoption?

23 A Yes. The supervisors have said to me and said

#
at a public meeting- that they would not adopt a plan,

- A..reens n pwnn, Inc.

25
unless they-felt it was a workable plan.
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1 MS. ZITZER: I have no further questions.

2 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. Mr. Rader, you have

c 3 60 minutes.
tj

XXXXXXX 4 CROSS-EXAMINATION

5 BY MR. RADER:

6 Q Are you at this time or have you ever been a

7 member of Limerick Ecology Action?

8 A No. I have not.

9 Q Have you ever attended an LEA meeting?

10 A Yes, I have.

II
O What was the nature of your attendance at that

I2 meeting?

A
(_) 13 A LEA had a representative from PEMA at a

14 . meeting to explain emergency plans. I attended to get

15 more information about the state's idea.

16
O Let me understand. This was an LEA meeting

I7 at which a PEMA representative was speaking or something?

18 A Yes.

g O Have you attended any other LEA meetings?"

20 A I think one other.

21 Q What was the nature of that meeting?
w

1._) 22 A It-was a meeting of emergency coordinators

23 from various municipalities to share information or

24
concerns.,

25
0 And they were making a presentation to LEA?

,

'

-''L_-__..._.__ . --_- _ __ __. - __.-_.--_____.-._-._ _ ___._--__-----____--___ _ _- _ -__.._..___- -. _P__- - - _ _ - - . - _ . _ _ - _ _ - . - - _ _ _ . _ _ - - - _ - - _ _ _ - _ - - _ - _ _ _ _ _ . _ - - . - .
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1 A No. It was a meeting where coordinators

2 were invited by LEA for a discussion of emergency plans.

c7 y 3 Q Have you ever contributed any money or
V

4 services or anything of value to LEA?

;5 A I have contributed some money to them.

6 0 How much money did you contribute to LEA,

7 do you recall?

8 A I don't know.

9 Q Have you had any discussions regarding the

10 LEA contentions in this hearing as you understand them

11 'with'any_ LEA member or with any representative of LEA?
-

12 A I-am not sure I understand the question.
,~.

-() 13 Q Have you discussed any of the contentions raised

14 Eby LEA'in this hearing before which you are now testifying
15 at any time with them, with any LEA representative?

16 A. I am not sure I know what the contentions of-

17 LEA are in this hearing..

'18 Q Have you discussed any issues'related to the-

19 . hearing about which you'have now given testimony with

20 any representative of LEA at any time prior to your

21 testimony'today?
-m
-( ) 22 A I:have expressed some concerns about

_

23 emergency planning.

24
Q So you have discussed that with LEA representatives?

Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 g: I have at-times, yes.

').
4

Ysz
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1 -Q- Would you recount those particular instances

2 in which you discussed those issues and identify the

3g-] . LEA member or representative with whom you discussed
V

4 those issues?

5 A I am not -- I don't have a memory of specific

6 instances when I did that. But I know I have mentioned

7 to Miss Zitzer snme concerns I have had about

8 emergency planning.

'9 Q Were these public meetings of your township,

10 or were these private meetings with Miss Zitzer?

II A They weren't necessarily in a meeting.

12 They were times when I would get a call from LEA-and

13 -asked, do I have any concerns about emergency planning.

'I4 Q And how many such calls did you get?

.15 A I don't know that I could answer that. I

16 .really. don't know.

II O Well, did you get one'or more than one, just an

10 approximation?

19 A More-than one.

'20 0 How long ago --

:. 21 A Maybe five.

.f s .
- (. ; 22 g .Maybe five?

23 A 'Maybe more. I ~ don ' t know.

24
-Q Were.there any other persons other than MIss Zitzer

Ase-Federal Reportm, Inc.

25
from LEA with whom you discussed the issues about which you
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1 'have given testimony?

2 A I have talked to the other two people --

3['/) Maureen, and I don't know the gentleman's name --
s_

4 Q Mr. Stone?
.

'

-5 A -- in.the lobby todav.

6 Q I see.

'7 Have you talked to anyone other than Miss

8 Zitzer at any time prior to today as a member of LEA?

9 A Yes. I have spoken to other members of LEA. '

10 I believe they are members, but I don't know.

"
O Do you know who they are?

12 A My old roommate,.'I think, was involve d with that.
. ,m

Q 13
Q And what is her name?

Id A Linda Snyder. I believe she is a member.

15 I don't know.

I0 0 And were there any discussions with you

I7 regarding the content of.your testinnnv at the time that

18 you were served with a subpoena to testify here today?

A. Could you repeat'the question?-

20 0 Yes. -At'the time you were served your

21 subpoena' requiring you to be.here today to give testimony

.
on this matter, did any member of LEA attempt to discuss

23 with you your. testimony regarding these issues?

24y A Attempt to discuss with me what I would say?
%

25
0- Yes.

..
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I A No. I did ask them why I was being called.

2 Q And did you then discuss your testimony as to

3 . hat questions you expected to be raised and whatq w
t %> .
'

4 answersLyou might give?

5 A- They told me that I was being called around

6 the issue of volunteers and the problems I have had.

7 Q I see.

8 And prior to that time, did you advise LEA

9 that in your opinion there was a problem with volunteers?-

10 A Yes. I had been asked if there were problems,

II- and I:had said that our major problem was getting

12 volunteers.
. .

/^-d~ 13
Q- You may not have been here when some of the

-Id other witnesses testified before you. It seems that

15 each"of the witnesses who preceded you, not including

16 . Commissioner Bartle, had particular concerns regarding

I7 traffic congestion, staffing and the public needs survey.

18 Do you have any understanding ~as_to'hy eachw

*

.of those individuals, including'yourself, had those

20 particular concerns? Or was- that just a coincidence?

2I A- I.am not sure what you are asking me. Do I

22 know why both Montgomery County and : the' other municipality

23 and my municipality.all have those' concerns?

24
Q .Well, I.believe there was more than one

m nm. ine.

. municipality involved, but do-you have any. understanding'

i
,

'
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1

I as to why the other township supervisors who testified

2 .today seem to have the same concerns regarding traffic

3 congestion, staffing, and the public needs survey as you.rs
( )
v

4 have expressed?

5 A I imagine because it is a serious problem

0 that we all haveto face.
I

7 0 You don't know whether it would be because

8 LEA attempted to raise the same problem with you prior

9 to your testimony?

10 A I seriously doubt that, no. I have always

' had the concern.

MS. ZITZER: I would like to raise an

l'$ .

,4 l 13i objection that there has been no showing that LEAss

I# attempted to. discuss this with the witness prior to

her testimony,.

16 JUDGE HOYT: I think, Miss Zitzer, the cuestions

I7 that counsel is asking go to the credibility of this

18
'

witness, and it is a proper area of inauiry.

L 19 MS. ZITZER: I agree. I just think he used

20 . an assumption that . is not correct.

2I JUDGE HOYT: Well, we will see.

I 22~ 'y,/ BY MR. RADER:

23 IQ Did I understand your testimony that you had

24
at one point received information regarding public needs ;

'25
survey but that you had not been provided the forms; is that

.

y
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1 correct? The individual forms which represented the

2 responses?

3 A I was provided those forms this fall.
O,c

s

4 Q Did you obtain information necessary to

5 complete your planning with regard to the numbers of

6 individuals who would need assistance?

7 A I an not sure I understand your question.

8 Q Let me refer you to page F-1 of draf t 6 of

9 the Union Township Plan. You will see there on page F-1

10 there is an indication of .two residents reauiring ambula nce

II support, three residents who may recuire special

12 assistance, and six hearing-impaired individuals.

im(,) 13 When did you receive that information?

I4 A I received this sheet from Energy Consultants

15 some time ago, prior to receiving this draft.

16 Q The record won't reflect khat vou mean by

I7 "this sheet."

18 A It is a list of those needing transportation,

19 special assistance, hearing impaired, for Union Township.

20 Q And did you receive that in a letter from

21 Mr. Deck, dated' April 11, 1984?

) 22 A Yes, I did.

23 Q Now,.with respect to the individuals who

24 represent _the numbers in that survey, did you subseauently
,Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 receive the individual response forms?
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1 A Yes, I have.

2 O I think vou testified, did you not, that you

3g-) were concerned with certain answers which appeared to
V

4 be conflicting in the responses which had been given; is

5 that correct?
.

6 A yes,

7 Q Did you call those individuals to see whether or

8 not their response was appropriate or whether thev needed

9 any particular help?

10 A No. We had planned to do that but then were

II
told that another survey would be done very shortly.

12 That that would be wasted energy at this point.
/~

- (_)% 13 Now I need to clarify whether another survey

I4 is due to be done shortly.'

15 0 Assuming that another survev would be done.

16 shortly, wouldn't it nontheless be advantageous

I7 from your planning perspective to contact the people

18 who have identified themselves as possibly needing help

19 in order to clear up any ambiguity in their response?

20 A You are saying you think it would be a good idea?

2I O I am asking you if you think-it would be a good
m+

(._) 22
idea.

23 A Yes. ~ Eventually these people will be contacted.

#
Whether it will be the people from this list or the

Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.
,

!- 25
people from a new revised survey, I can't tell you.

!

. . , . . . , . . _ . _ . , . . , , _ . . . . , _ _ , _ . _ _ . _ _ . . . _ _ _ . _ . . _ _ . _ _ _ -
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1 0 So you don't see any problem in clearing

2 up that apparent ambiguity, do you, as regarding

7-~ 3 whether or not these persons actually need help or >

\.
4 whether or not thev don't need help?

-5 A I don't think there is a problem in finding

6 someone to make those phone calls. I think the township

7 secretary would do that.

8 I think the problen occurs with whether the

9 figures we have of how many people need personal

10 .assis'tance or ambulance transportation are accurate.

II
Q That is what I am trying to get to, the point

12 of your concern as to whether or not you have accurately
,--

(,j ' 13 determined that.
,

Id In order to accurately determine that number,

15 wouldn't it be helpful to you to go back to the people

16 who provided those answers, which you apparently think |

17 are somewhat contradictory, and find out from them whether

18 -or not they really need help.

I9 A That is what I discussed earlier I had discussed

20 with Bob Reber doing. He advised that I not do that

21 because there was a survey planned in the very near future

.Q,m 22 to be done again.

23
.Q Whose survey wou]d that be?

24
A It would be the same survey that was sent before, ,

. Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc. |
25

a project of either-Energy Consultants or Philadelphia
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1 Electric. I don't know which.

2 I had made suggestions for some ouestions that --

3 some changes in the questions of the survey that I think(~s
'O

4 would help clarify the information, both to Bob Reber

~5 and to Philadelphia Electric.

6 Q So you intend to await the outcome of the second

7 survey and check out that information to determine whether

8 or not the survey accurately reflects the number of

! 9 individuals who nedd help?

10 A It is my intention to find out whether the

II second survey is real, whether it is actually going to

I2 happen and how soon it is going to happen.

D
13g Q Is it your understanding from fir. Reber that

Id an annual update of the initial survey would be undertaken

15 each year?

16 A That was my understanding. And my further

i I7 understanding was that this annual update was due to take

18 place very shortly. In fact, I believe he said in

19 another month or two.

20 I was told conflicting information by

21 Philadelphia Electric.

j :22 0 .What did Philadelphia Electric tell you?

23 A They *old me that to their knowledge there,

24
was no plan to recirculate this survey any time in the

,

25
near future.

. _ -
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.

I Q And who told you that?

2 A Mr. Seasholtz.

"
3 Q Mr. --$

s._) '
4 A Seasholtz, I believe his name is.

5 Q- Is he an, employee of Philadelphia Electric

'6
; or Energy Consultants?

. .

7 A -He is an employee of Philadelphia Electric.<

8 Q Do you know his capacity with Philadelphia Electric?

9
.,

A I just know he is the person that is designated
1

10 to call me and call people in our township.

lI O Is he in their communications office or.

12
| some other office; do you know?-
4

I (-,) 13 A I don't know. He is here today.
_

14 g- With regard to your decision C-athat'is, the

- IS _ decision of Union. Township, not yours personally --

i 16 not to participate in the July 25th drill, did you receive

I - 17 any subsequent correspondence from Mr. Reber regarding

18 that decision?

I9 A- I' don't believe I did.

20 (Pause.)
-

21 MR. RADER: I am going to show you a_ letter,:

.

-

,

22'T(_): dated August 17, 1984, to Mr. Gutekunst, Chairman

23 . Union Township Board of Supervisors, to Mr.'Reber, and
,

. 24 ask - you whether cnr not you :have ever seen that letter?
Ase-Federal Repo,ters, Inc.

. 25 THE WITNESS: I don't believe I have.
4

1
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I BY MR. RADER:

2 Q ~Does that letter indicate that Berks County
,

|gy 3 is willing to assist your township in developing its
V-c

4 plans and answering any questions that you might have?

5 A Could you give me a-moment to read the entire

6 letter?

i
7 0 Certainly. Go ahead.

8 (Pause.)

9 A Your question was, does this reflect -- does,

10 this letter say that Berks County is willing to help us?

II
Q Yes. Does it indicate a willingness on behalf of,

12 Berks County Emergency Management Services to continue
p

13-( . providing assistance to your township in developing
.

S 14 a radiological response plan and in providing other forms

15 of assistance in answering questions or concerns that

16 you might have?

I7 A Yes. It' offers the same kind of assistance,

' 18
, that-they have always made available,to us.

I9 MR. RADER: Your Honor, I would ask that-the

20 letter be marked as Applicant's Exhibit E-93. It is

21 a letter dated August:17, 1984- from Mr. Reber to

.-%j_-( 22 Mr. Gutekunst..

23 JUDGE HOYT: .Do you have copies of that, Mr. Rader?

24
. - MR. RADER: 'I just obtained it a few minutes ago.

: Ass-Federal Reporters,'Inc.

25
'

'

7 ,111.have to provide copies to the Board and the-parties.

, - - _ . , . _. .-. . . . , . - . - . . _ . . . - . _ _ _ . . . , - - . . . _ _ . _ _ , . . _ _ . - _ .-
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1 I will mal.a it available to the parties for cross-examination.

2 JUDGE HOYT: All right. I think the record

3
. Q,rm --

should reflect that also that it has been shown tos

.

4 the representative and counsel for all parties here prior

5 to it having been shown to the witness.,

6 This letter will be available, if you wish to

7 use it in your cross-examination. And you, Miss Zitzer,

8 may have it for your redirect.

9 It will be so marked as Applicant''s Exhibit E-93.

10 (The document referred to

II was marked Applicant's Exhibit

12 E-93 for identification.)XXXXXXX
,,\() 13 BY MR. RADER:

I4 0 I believe- you testified that you had obtained

15 from Philadelphia Electric Company some assistance in

attempting to meet the staffing needs of.your township
'l' through the use of PECO employees; is that correct?

d A That is correct..

-END 27 Q I show you a letter, dated July 12, 1984 to you

20 from Mr. Deck and ask-you if that letter and the

21 attachments is what you were referring to?
,3,

1.) 22 A I got this letter and'the last three pages. I am

23 not auite sure I didn't get this particulartpage.
i

-24 .I think I have my copy with me, but I got these-three
m. Federal Reporters, Inc.,

25 pages.

, - .-. .--. . . , . - . - - . . . _ , .-. . -
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IT28 MM/mm1 MR. RADER: Y our Honor, I am going to ask that

2 the cover letter and the three attached pages to which the

3 witness referred, be marked as Applicant's Exhibit E-94.

4 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. RAder, would you speak in the

5 microphone, because the reporters are required to have a

6 voice copy of this transcript, as well as a verbatim one
|

which they type, of course. |7

8 All right, the exhibit described by counsel and

9 just identified by the witness will be marked as Exhibit for ,

10 Applicant, E-94, and copies will be provided tomorrow.

'' (The document referred to

U was marked Applicant's Exhibit

I3xxx E-94 for identification.)

,

THE WITNESS: He can have this copy. I have mine.

" MR. RADER: Oh, you have that. Okay.

6
,

THE WITNESS: I thought you wanted it. I think
|

7I I have it with me.

IO MR. RADER: I wanted to ask some questions about it.

19 MS. ZITZER: Could the witness make sure she does

20 have it with her?

2I THE WITNESS: Yes, I do.

22 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. And that is E-94?

23 MR. RADER: Yes, your Honor.

JUDGE HOYT: The record should further reflect |
;

Ace-Federst Reporters, in:.

25 that this letter, Exhibit E-94 for identification, has also

i

!
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.mm2 I been shown to representatives and counsel for all parties.

2 BY MR. RADER:'

/-
3 Q Now, did you contact -- with regard to the

( )/
c

4 three names which were provided you by Mr. Deck in his

5 letter of' July 12th,did you attempt to contact any or all

6 of the three individuals named on the responses?

7 A I contacted all three.

8 Q And what answer did you receive from each of the

9 individuals as tcrtheir willingness and availability to serve
,

!

10 as a volunteer?

" A They all indicated on my initial contact with i

!

them that they were willing to serve as volunteers. |
12

r~s |
(_) I3 Q And how many of the individuals did you recruit

i
Id for your emergency operations center staffing? j

I'm not sure I understand your term of "recruitmend."15 A

16- At this point, Bob Day has attended our training !
.

!

l17 for the emergency operations center. He has also been in

18 attendance at other meetings.
|

The other two gentlemen were notified of training {I9
}

20 in the township and notified of another meeting to discuss

21 . emergency plans, and did not respond to that notification.
O

0 You say they did not attend the meeting? !(,) 22i
.

23 A They did not attend the meeting. The notification
!

24 they got asked them that if they were going to be unable to
Am-Feder) Reporters, Inc.

25 attend that they notify the township, and they did not notify

y
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mm3 I the township or attend the meeting.

2 Q Did you follow that up to determine whether they i

- 3(] had, in fact, received the notification for the meeting?
t/

4 A I spoke with Bob Day about that, to see whether

5 he could talk with the PECO volunteers about whether they

6 intended to continue to see themselves as volunteers, and

7 whether he could find out what the reason was that they were

8 not coming to the meetings for training.
i

9 Q Didn't you see it as your responsibility as the I
I

person most directly concerned with the recruitment of |10

II necessary staff to follow this up to . talk to these individuals
i

!I2 to see whether they even got notice of the meeting?
;
iC I3 A Bob Day had offered to do that and I was willing
>

Id to have him handle that. He seems to be a very reliable !p

:
15 Iperson.

16 Q What did he tell you?
|

I7 A He hasn't gotten back to me yet.

18 Q Now that he hasn't gotten back to you, don't '

19 you see it as your responsibility to follow it up with the .

20 other two individuals to see whether or not they would be
:

willing to volunteer? !21

f
22 A Yes. We will again be contacting anyone on our |
23 list to see if they would be willing to attend training. !

i
24 I feel that it is important that they be involved

Ace-Federal Reporters, int

25 in township training if they are going to be volunteers.

,c
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mm4 I Q Has Mr. Day been assigned a role in your emergency

2 staff?

3 A Not at this time.rS. (j --

4 Q So, of the vacancies remaining which you identified ,

5 Mr. Day could fill one of those vacancies in your EOC, is

6 that correct?

7 A He may possibly be willing to do that. I don't

8 know.

9 Q Have you asked him?

10 A I have not.
,

.

Q If you asked him -- you don't know whether he |
II

|

will be willing to do it until you ask him, do you? !12

'~
' I3 A No, I don't. I assume he probably will.

'

Id Q With regard to the forms whi.ch were provided you

15 for these three PECO volunteers, do they not indicate at the
!

16 bottom of the form that these individuals would be volunteeririg

to provide their services with regard to any actual municipal !I7

18 emergency?,.

I9 A 'Yes, they did. I verified that in my phone

20 contact. 4

!
21 Now, one of these volunteers -- and I don't have

'D,
22(1 - my notes with me which one. It is either Hicks or Wright, is

23 involved with security for Philadelphia Electric, and was

24 unclear of his availability if the actual problem was a,

Acefederaf Reporters, Inc.

25 nuclear emergency.
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mm5 Q Did you make any of these documents public, or do

you keep them in your own private files?

A I have a copy in my files, the township has a

f ;

I/ copy in theirs.

Q And is the township's copy a public copy?

A I don't know that anyone has ever asked them to
6

see it. I don't know that they would have an objection to
7

someone seeing it.
8

I really -- maybe I should say I don't know what
,

the legalities are of. people of the public asking to see !
10 t

township files.

i

Q What township file are those forms included in?
,'

i

cm A It is in the emergency management file.
'

4 13wJ
Q Did you ever provide any of these forms to any |

14 :.

representative of LEA? j
15

,

,

A No, I didn't.

Q Now, with regard to the functions in your

Emergency Operations Center, about which you testified !
18

'

regarding the chart on page B-1 of your draft plan, if you

would turn to that, please.

(Witness complying.) :
21 ;

:

Is there any reason why you could not assume i

-

one of the functions indicated below your name for communica-

tions or transportation, for example?
24

|
Ace-Feder:J Reporten, in:.

A Yes, there is.
25
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mm6 I I think there is two reasons. One is that I believe

2 that the coordinator position is such that it would demand

3
j one person could do. I don't think you could do that and do,

4 another role.

5 The second reason is because I informed the Super-

6 visor some time ago that I may or may not participate in an

7 actual emergency, depending on my personal situation at the

8 time.

9 I told them that if I decide tostart a family that
|

10 I would want the option of not being relied upon to.run the !

II center. And they said that they will look for a deputy that

!I2 would be willing to do that.
- - - j

(._,/ I3 Q Do you have any opinion as to whether that renders .

Id you an inappropriate choice as the emergency management,

15 coordinator for your township?

16 A The Supervisors didn't seem to think so.

Q Do you have any' opinion as to it. fI7

18 A I don' t think that deems me inappropriate, no.

19
Q Do you think -- if it is a radiological emergency, '

l
20 do you think you should be running the operation from a mass '

21 care center?

A No, I don't think I should be relied upon to |) 22

23 run that emergency.

Q Now, did I understand you to state that you need f24
Amfederd Reporters, Inc.

25 42 individuals to implement your plan from your count?

u.
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!

,

't -

mm7
; A That's my estimation.

,

4

2 Q Have you compared the figures which you have

} '3 -derived with the figures which are being used by townships

,k
of similar size?; 4

!..
i

j
~

5 A- No, I have not.
,

6 Q Do you think that might be helpful in comparing

11 7 -that and-discussing with Mr. Reber to determine whether your

{ 8 staffing requirements are realistic?

9 A I don't'have reason to believe that my figures

{ 10 are terribly. unrealistic..
'

;11 0 Could you answer my question. Do you think it

i' would be' helpful to discuss that with Mr. Reber and to-12 -

) ' 13 ' compare-your information with other' townships to determine ,

;

J 14 whether or not they are, in fact realistic?
.

,

L >

15 A I believe I~-have' discussed the figures withJ'

:

p E16 - Mr..Reber, but I~ca'n't1 swear'to that.

L 17 ' I~lGUM* We have discussed the-issue of volunteers.
-

;-

, 18 and some general numbers. I don't know'whether I have

19 discussed these numbers.
,

/20 I.take:it you;are suggest ng I speak to other-i
~

21 . townships?
i-

'k 22 EQ - No', I-am not suggesting-anything.. I am askingw!,- -

;. , . 123 - you- whet her - or- not you think it would be -valuable 'for you =

24 as an emergency' coordinator, to determine whether;or not you
' AsFWwd Rganws, inc.

.
-

25 have overestimated the need.for staffing,and whether or not'

-

"

g ' +r

_ i

+
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mm8I it would be helpful to discuss the matter with your

2 colleagues in other townships to make such a determination.

3/~ S., A I can't say that it would be unuseful. At this
U

4 time, the amount of time that I have limits me in setting

5 up priorities to what kind of information I would get.

6 I think at this point we need to assess what the

7 needs- are, how many people need personal assistance, for

8 instance, as a bigger priority. I think that there are

9 certain things that are not going to vary no matter what

10 other townships are doing.

If you need two people to lift somebody into |
II

|

I12 an ambulance, you need two people to lift somebody into an

. ,a
I 3 ambulance.(_)

<

Id O Well, did you discuss this for example, with all'

,

i

15 the colleagues from other townsh4s who were present at the f
i

-16 LEA meeting that you mentioned?
| I

I7 A That was a number.of years ago. We weren't this !

i

18 far in the planning process. I
l

I9- Q Did you discuss with Mr. Reber your need for !

20 three persons to fill'the communications requirements under j
"

!
!

21 your plan?
./m

k_,k 22 .A I don't:know that I discussed those three

23 I discussed it with Energy Consultants.persons.

24 Did Energy Consultants advise you that based upon0
AceTederd Reporters, in

25 their technical experience and the services that they were
t
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mm9 1 providing to the other municipalities, that in their

2 opinion you needed three individuals? Or, did they say

3
| that one individual could accomplish that?-

4 A They did not tell me at any time that one

5 individual could accomplish that. No.

6
: Q Did they tell you you needed three?

|-
7 A They did not tell me I needed three. They did

8 not tell me that three was unrealistic either.

end T28 - 9
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T29 AGB/agbl

1 G Have you ever made a statement to anyone from

2 Energy Consultants that some of your staffing needs might

(~3 3 be inflated beyond what you really need?
()

4 A Have I made that statement?

5 G Yes, Ma'am.

6 A No , I don't believe I have ever made that statement

7 to Energy Consultants.

8 G With regard to the route alerting, is it your

9 understanding that the Union fire department would be

10 utilized for that service?

II A It was previously my hope that they would do that.

12 At this time I don't know whether they are willing to.

(m_ ,f 13 G Do you know how many individuals are required

14 for route alerting?

15 A That would depend on what kind of route alert

16 sectors were developed for the township. They have not

17 been developed.

18 G They have not yet been developed?

l9 A They have not.

20 G Do you have any idea as to how many route alert

21 sectors have been proposed?

() 22 A There has been discussion of anywhere from one

23 to three.

24 G So if there were three, you would need a maximum
,

Ace-Federst Reporters, Inc.

25 of,swhat, six individuals?

L . - _ _ _ _ _ - . ._ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ - - - _ _ - _ _ . _ _ _ _ - - - _ _ - - - _ - - _ - - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _
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1 A Six individuals.

2 G And how many fire department employees are there?

A 3 A There are no employees, it's a volunteer company.f

V
4 G They're all volunteer?

5 A Volunteer.

6 G How many fire department volunteers are there?

7 A It's difficult to say. They have told me that

8 they have a number of people who are listed as volunteers

9 because they do have a private club and bar. Now those

10 volunteers are not necessarily people that have any

11 involvement with fighting fires.

12 G Do you know whether any of the fire department
-

- ( s.J- 13 volunteers have received training?

14 A Yes, they have.

15 -G And when was that,' do you know?

16 A If you hold on I can check.

17 (Pause.)

18 I have here a roster of attendance from the

19 fire company training. It is not dated as to the date of

20 the training -- oh yes, it is. It was on August 26th, 1984.

21 G And how many were trained?

- f( ) 22 A I would have to recount them. I believe it's

23 20-some.

24 G Does the number 26, sound correcc?
Ass-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A I think that's correc .

b-
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1

1 May --

2 g Yes, go on.

3 A I don't know whether I'm allowed to say things/A3
V"

4 or whether I just answer your questions.

5 g Well you should answer my question. If you have
,

6
J.

something to add to whether or not the number 26 is correct. . . .

7 A I believe the number 26 is correct.*

1 8 g Now with regard to those 26 individuals who were 1

: 9 trained, have you approached them to determine whether or

'

10 not they would be willing to carry out route alerting.

11 'A. I approached the Fire Chief, John 'emplin.

12 G Yes.

.( 13 A Originally I had. asked him for a list of'those

14 . trained. He' told me that he felt it was more important
i

15 that I receive a list of those who were willing to volunteer-

4

16 and who he felt were appropriate to volunteer. He told

17 me that because firemen were trained does.not necessarily

18 mean that they were volunteering and that it was his

19 understanding many of the firemen.went through the training*

20 .for their own enrichment and not because they intended

21 'toLvolunteer.

A

( ).- 22 0 .Well is-this something you plan to investigate

23 to determine how many of these 26-would actually be

.24 willing to volunteer for route alerting?
' Ase Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 A It has been a continuing investigation.

, . , _ - . _ - . - . - , - - . - . , ,. - - . - . _ . - . . . , , _ , _ . - - . - . , - . . - ..,-.
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1 O I don't understand what you mean by "a

2 continuing investigation."

3 What have you done to determine whether or not

O-
4 any of those 26 people would be willing to conduct route

5 alerting.

6 A Could I give you kind of a history of what's

7 been happening?

-8 G No, I just want to you tell me have you made any

9 effort to investigate whether or not these 26 individuals
i

~10 would be willing to perform route alerting?

11 A I told you I have discussed that with the chief.

12 G Have you discussed it with the individuals?

() '13 A That's not my place to.

14 4 You don't regard it as your place to determine

15 whether or not volunteers would be available to fill

16 assignments.under the emergency plan, for which you are the

17 emergency coordinator?

18 -A I know that the chief has very legitimate reasons

19 for not wanting some people on this list to be included

20 as volunteers.

-21 0 Has that been discussed with the supervisors?

I )h = 22 A His reasons?
~-

23 G Yes.

24 A I'm aware of some of his reasons but it has not
Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 been an' openly discussed issue.
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,

A' -

L
'

,

'l O' Well let me put it this way:j

4 . 2 Are the supervisors aware that for some reason
t-

g /~ 3 the fire chief is having a problem with using his volunteers
I (- ' ~

9

F 4 for route alerting? Are they aware of that? i

D 5 A The supervisors are aware of a scandal going on
1:

; 6 at the fire company and issues around that.

| 7 g Are you aware that fire department volunteers
1,

.

'

8 are used throughout other municipalities in the Limerick
.

19 Emergency Planning Zone for route alerting?
f~

10 A- _Yes, I'm aware of that,
i

-11 tg Is there any particular reason for your township<

.

j - 12 which would render them inappropriate for that function?

:.() 13 A Is there a reason why- some of these people would

14 be f nappropriate for that function?'i

15 g. Yes.

'

16 Is there something --

17 A. Yes, there is.
L'

18 g. -- peculiar'to'your township why a11~26 of~
.

.19;. those individuals would be inappropriate for that function?,

120 A
-

There is a . reason why some of the people would

21 be inappropriate for. that function, yes.
~

,

} _(( ) 22 g. :Would that reason apply equally to all 26?

'

23 .A 'No, it would not. ,

24 .g so if you' determine which of the'26 are eligible,.

! J Am-Fedord Reporwesiinc.

,|25 you could make a determination as to-those who would be
,

- . . . _ - . . . _ . _ . . _ . . . . . _ . . . . . . . _ , . - . _ . . . . . _ . . _ . _ . , . _ , _ , . . . - _ , . _ . _ , _ , . . . . , _ , - , . . . _ . , _ - . - . -
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1 able to participate, couldn't you?

2 A I believe that's the fire chief's job.

4r 3 3 0 If the supervisors told you that it was your job,
~V

4 would you.do it?

5 A.' - I don't'believe that they would do that.

6 g- If they did, would you?

7 A I'm sure they wouldn't.

8 g If they did, would you?

9 MR. GOODWIN: Objection, it's getting argumentative

10 here, your Honor.

11 MR. RADER: I'd like an answer to my. question.

12 ' JUDGE HOYT: I.think that the witness has not

- 13 answered the question. It.is perhaps argumentative but

14 perhaps -- Can you answer the question, please?

15 THE WITNESS: I5 the supervisors asked me to go

16 -over' the fire chief's head,'would I be willing to.do'that

17 is the question?-

L18 BY MR. RADER:

19 O No, the question was:

20 If they asked you to determine whether or not

~ 21 -any of the-~26_ volunteer members'of.the fire. department

. ,~
.

would be willing'to perform route alerting would you do:that?.J 22,

23 JL .I would ask Terry Kennedy,-'one of the supervisors

24 .who is a' member of the fire company,:to make that determina-
~

Am-Feder3 Reporters,'Inc.

25 . tion before-I would do it over the chief's head.-
1

. ~ '
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1 G But if the Board of Supervisors met and told you

2 that they wanted you to find out that information, would

3 you do it?.- 3,

b.
4 A I think it is an irrelevant question because I

5 know they wouldn't do that.

6 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Lowery, whether or not the

7 question is irrelevant is not your option. The question

8 has been asked: would you ask the volunteers. And if you

9 would please answer it we can speed up the process here

10 somewhat. Just answer the question.

'll THE WITNESS: At this point I don't thinkLit

12 would be wise for me to contact individual firemen without

,..
I 13 the chief's involvement because of some of the problems

14 going on now at the fire company.

15 MR. RADER: I still haven't gotten an answer

16 to my question.

17 JUDGE HOYT: Ms. Lowery, would you just answer

18 the question?

19 THE WITNESS: Would you repeat your question
_

20 again?

:21 BY MR. RADER:

em

\s)( 22 'O If the Board of Supervisors of Union Township

23 requested that you find out why the volunteers had not yet

24
'

made a determination as'to whether or not they would be
- Am-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 available for route alerting, would you make that investigation ?

~

m
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1

1 A I would call the fire chief again.

2 4 Would you be willing to speak with the 26 volunteers

4 3 individually if the Board of Supervisors requested you to
v

4 do so in your capacity as Emergency Management Coordinator?

5 A
,

,

I wouldn't know how to go about doing that. I

6 have no. addresses or phone numbers on this list for these
,

7 volunteers.

8 G I see.
,

9 And you couldn't obtain that from township records?-

10 A They are not all members -- I would say at least

111 ' half.of the people on this list are not residents of our. . -

12 township.

[ 13 .g And they wouldn' t otherwise be _within the township

14 records if they are not residents?.

15 A I am not that familiar with township records to

16 know..

~17
| G And you don't' intend to become familiar with.them

18 either, do you?

19 TA I think that's a very unfair statement to make.

.20 0 Now would you turn to Attachment O of your draft-

'21 plan six, please?.
, m

7 ) -22 A. O-l?
a

'23 % Yes.

24 With regard to the information contained under
Am-Feder3 Reporters, Inc.

.25 Item B for. personnel,. do you see the column there for

,
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I unmet needs?

2 A Yes, I do.

f-- 3 0 Have you ever advised Energy Consultants that
(_f/

-4 they should fill any other data in in that particular column

-5 other than what appears there right now?

6 A I have discussed with Energy Consultants the4

7 figuress I gave you earlier of personnel that I felt that

8 we needed. I have also discussed with them the problems

'

9 occurring between the fire company and the township.

10 0 Ms. Lowery, a very simple question:

Il Did you at any time direct Energy Consultants

12 to fill in a different number than that which appears in
-

(_)j .13 any of the entries under Item B for Personnel on page 0-1

~

14 of draft six of the Union Township. plan?

'15 A I,gave Energy Consultants different numbers

16 than what they have here. We did not have this sheet of

17 ' paper in front of us at the time.
~

18 4' Well-didn't you state in your~ previous testimony

19 .thatcyou have reviewed plans succescively as they have

20 come to you?
.

21 A Yes, I have.

f'N
4) 22 - g And don't you regard the Consolidated Resource

23 List as rather basic to whether or not you can determine

24 wirether you have all of the available resources to implement
Aco-Feder:2 Reporters, Inc.

25 your plan?
_
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1

A At the time when we were reviewing this, it was
2

an already-established. fact that our volunteers were so

(' 3
(_j) - short that discussing -- I mean, they know how many we have

4

and I keep them posted on a regular basis of how many we
5

have.
6

G I'm not interested in what Energy Consultants may
7

have known, I'm interested in what is in the plan as you were
8

developing it.
9

You didn't direct Energy Consultants to fill in
10

any different numbers here under the unmet needs column
11

did you?
12

A No, nor did I instruct them to put the numbers

- ('')
~

13

that they did put in.
14

G Wel1~you reviewed -- were these numbers different
15

in an earlier draft?,

' '

16
~

A I don't believe the earlier draft broke down
17

these-numbers in this way, to my knowledge.
18

G Draft five did not contain the numbers for unmet'
19

needs for route alerting, transportation - and so forth under
20

personnel?
21

A- It would have been draft.four. I'm quite sure, _ , .

1(' ~)' 22

we re'ceived draft five after draft six.
'

23
,

0 I see.
24

'

Ace-Feded Reporters,' inc. When did you receive draft five?.
25

A I believe I received it the night of the training

f--
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1 for the township volunteers.

2 G And that would have been August 26th?

3 A No, that would have been in October.fy
(s'

4 G October.

5 Ms. Lowery, I'm going to show you a letter

6 dated April 16, 1984 from Mr. Deck to you which states

7 that he is enclosing eight copies of draf t five of the Union

8 Township --

9 (Counsel conferring.)

10 MR. RADER: I'll withdraw the question.

11 BY MR. RADER:

12 G Now with regard to transportation staffing needs,

() 13 did I hear you testify you need ten people?

14 A That is my current estimate.

15 G Now what would those ten individuals be doing?

16 A Okay. Now under that some would be working on-site,

17 that is, to make phone calls to verify with those people
-

18 listed whether in fact they were in need of. transportation

19 at that time. Those phone calls need to be made to. People

20 -in need of transportation, special assistance and people

21 in need of ambulance care.

-q-( ,j 22 G I thought that was the function of one of the

23 persons-you appointed under your communications section.

- ' 24 Didn't you appoint three people under there --
Am-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25 or say that you wanted to fill three slots, and I thought



-agb12 18,747

1 I understood you to say that the third individual would be
.

2 responsible for making calls to transportation-dependent

f 3) _
3 individuals and other persons in need of special assistance.

(_
4 Isn't that correct?

5 A They would be. people in charge of doing personal
..

6 notifications, and by that I meant the calls that need to

7 be made to the various businesses, schools --
,

8 4 You're going to be calling schools?
.

9 A Our plan designates that we call two schools.

10 G Which schools are they?

11 A Daniel Boone High School and Manacasee Elementary,

- 12 . I believe.

f)
qj .13 0 Is that the function of your township under your

14 plan'or would that be the function of Berks County?

15 A~ When I was questioned about that, my understanding

16 is it's a safeguard backup . that Berks County would first

17 : notify the schools and the schools would expect to get a

18 verification call from us.

19 4 So that would be a:back-up function, that'.s not

20 a function for which your township has primary responsibility,
.

21 is that correct?

n
1J 22 A It's a function we need to-fulfill.

23 0 Now what would the other individuals under your

'24 transportation unit be doing?
' Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 .A= I have down that two people would make.the phone,

,
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1 calls. Now there's 21 phone calls that need to be made.
1

2 g You need two persons to make 21 phone calls?
4

.

,-- 3 A I think that depending on how quickly an accident
5

4 would escalate I think that's very possible, considering

5 that we would need to understand exactly what the need is.

6 -G What would the other eight individuals be doing?

7 A Okay.

8 I have seven people listed -- no, I guess the
,

9 rest of the eight people would be involved both in.special

10' assistance, in ambulance and with the buses.

11 Our understanding from the county is that wherever

12 the buses or special assistance-vehicles or ambulances will

() 13 come from, they probably will not be familiar with our

14 township and we were asked to have people to go on the

15 vehicles as well as to have people available to actually

-16 to the lif ting of individuals.
.

17 G Well is it your understanding that you 'iould be

18 providing assistance to ambulances? Don't they know where

19 they're going? They're locally available, aren't they?

20 A No, they're not locally available.

21 G- How many ambulances and buses do you think you're

! m)
,-;

22 going to need under your plan?

23 'A I believe at this time the -- Hold on, let me1

24 check.
~ Ass-Feder) Reporters, Inc.

25 My notes at this time say that.we would need

v

. .., .-- - - - . , , - . . -..n. - - - - , - , , - , , - , . . --
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1 two ambulances -- the note here, I am not sure whether it's

2 two ambulances or two people need ambulances.

37- Do you want to hold on and I'll find out?
\/

4 G I think, if you look at Attachments G and O,

5 that would answer that point -- Strike that, make it

6 Attachment F.

7 Doesn't that indicate two residents requiring

8 ambulance support and two residents requiring special

9 assistance?

10 A Yes, it does.

Il G And how about looking at Attachment O? Doesn't

12 that indicate that.your plan anticipates the use of one

'( ) 13 bus and one ambulance?

14 A That's the number that Energy Consultants has

15 come up with.

16 g- ' Well did you give them a dif ferent number,

17 Ms. Lowery?

18 A 'No, I didn't.

19 g So it's-not any number that Energy Consultants

20 provide, it's. based upon information that you provided

21 Energy Consultants, isn't that right?

. (v) '22 A No, it's~ based on information that Energy Consultants

23 got from the survey they did.

24 g I see.
Am Fedet2 Reporters, Inc.

25 A I believe.
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1 Q I see.

2 But you haven't told them to change that number,

3 have you? So that number is correct, that number reflects-)!
'uj

4 your current need, isn't that correct?

5 A Well it has only been very recently that I have

6 had the time to go through the individual questionnaires

7 and realize that there seems to be a difference in numbers

8 and some people that didn't get on these lists.

9 G I see.

10 Well would you then tell me why you need eight |

11 people with regard to one ambulance and one bus?

12 A Well I think you have to understand that some

( | 13 of these people that need personal assistance have indicated

14 on their questionnaires that they have to be moved by

15 litter.

16 G You think ambulances don't have that or provide

17 for that when they are providing an ambulance service?

18 A At this time I have no assurance that the

19 ambulance is providing any personnel or whether the driver

20 intends to stay once they deliver the ambulance.
}

|
21 g I see.

|
m

22
_

Do you really mean that, Ms. Lowery? Do you really,

23 mean that an. ambulance service would send an ambulance

24 . ith a driver that would not attend to the needs of thew
Acs-Feder3 Reporters. Inc.

25 patient which he was evacuating?

u
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1 A. I haven't been given a commitment that they would

2 stay,.no.

3 G Do you use your common sense in planning? Does
. .'

4 .that violate your common sense?

5 MS. ZITZER: Objection.

-6 MR. GOODWIN: Your Honor, I raise my earlier

.7 ' objection.

e

.8 JUDGE HOYT: I am going to caution Counsel --

9 MR..RADER: I'll withdraw the question.-

10 BY MR. RADER:

11 .. G Ms.. Lowery, I am going to show-you a letter dated

12 April 2, 1984 from Mr.-Deck to you and ask you whether

13 you can-i'entify that letter.d

14 .MR. RADER:- I'have previously shown this
..

15 to Counsel,-your Honor.

'16 .(Document handed to the witness.)

17 (Witness reviewing document.)

18 THE WITNESS: You want to go back totthe draft

.

19 five issue you were questioning me.about before?

20 BY MR. RADER:

21 G I..want you to-tell me whether or not you can'

. - 22 identify that letter.'

23 - A.' It'looks like the standard cover letter that
,
.

[ 24 comes with the drafts.--

i. Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

>25 G~ Did you~ever.see that letter?
,

4

- - . - - _ _ _ - _ . . _ _ _ _ _ - - - - - - - - - - - _ _ _ . - - - _ - - - - - _ _ - _ - _ _ _ - - - - - _ - _ _ . _ - _ _ . _ _ - - - - - - - - - - - - - _ _ - - - - -
-
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1 A My guess is, from looking at this letter, I am

2 mistaken,that I was given draft five earlier than my

3 rememberance. I was also given a copy of draft five the,s
i )x.s

4 nignt of the training.

5 G Does that letter indicate that you received draft

6 five on some date earlier than October?

7 A Yes, it does.

8 G What was the date?

9 A The date of this letter is April 2nd.

10 Q Well do you now wish to change your testimony

11 and state that you did in fact receive draf t five with

12 that letter dated April 2, 1984?

( ) 13 A I would say in my testimony that I possibly was

14 mistaken, that I had received draft five on two separate

15 occasions.

16 G So you did receive it at the earlier date?

17 MS. ZITZER: Objection. I don't believe that

18 she has indicated that she has received it.

!

19 MR. RADER: That's exactly why I'm asking her.

20 JUDGE HOYT: If that's a serious objection,

21 Ms. Zitzer -- Is that what you want to say?
em

) 22 MS. ZITZER: Yes.
_

23 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. It's overruled.

24 Go ahead. Proceed.
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 BY MR. RADER:
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1 G So you did in fact receive draft five at the
:

;- 2 date indicated on that letter?

'

3 A I assume so. I mean, the letter is here.
i(.

f' 4 G And did the draft five have numbers consistent

5 with the numbers in Attachment O of draft six? !
!

! 6 A. I don't remember specifically what was in draft

, endi29 7 five and what was in draft six, I can't answer that.
'

i

8
.

i 9
,

'

,
10

b

~

11

I 12

.

j . N. -

; . 14
j.

;
15

4

'16

17 .

?

- 18
,

19;

,

20

21
,

gg< :
,

i 23
f

'

24
I:. Ass Federd Reporters, Inc.

~

25

,
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Pcge.1
1 Q Do you know whether you advised Energy

2 Consultants to change any numbers related to unmet

3(- needs, staffing needs, or survey data results from draft 5
V

4 a's it appears now on draft 67

5 A I am not sure what draft we were working on

6 when I asked them to change those figures.

7 Q What figures did you ask them to change?

8 I am not sure I understand.

9 A Well, at one point I pointed out to them that their

10 figures were inaccurate as far as the numer of personnel

II they thought we had as well as --

I2 Q Let me go back again to attachment O. What
f'

13 figures in attachment O did you advise Energy Consultants

I# to change, either in draft 5 or 6 or any earlier draft?

15 A I think the figures I am speaking of are

6 in implemedting procedures.

I7
Q Did you advise Energy Consultants to change

18 any figures regarding any unmet need appearing in the

I9 consolidated resource list on attachment 0 in anv

20 draft which you received?

2I
.A I did tell Energy Consultants, I went down

,

ni
i) 22 in' detail of exactly'what the breakdown was of what I

23 saw as needs. They gave me feedback on that, and the

24
numbers were revised. The numbers I gave you todav,

25
are the revised figures based on their feedback.
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1 Q So the numbers in draf t 6 correctly reflect

2 what you told Energy Consultants regarding changes in

37s your plan?
b

4 A The numbers in draft 6 do not reflect the number

5 of personnel that I feel we need, no.

6 Q What numbers did you tell them to put in there?

7 A I didn't specifically tell them what numbers

8 to put in there.

9 Q Then why are you concerned that they didn't

10 change any numbers?

II A I didn't say I was concerned that they didn't

12 change numbers.

() 13 Q Well, are you concerned?

I4 A No. I am not. They have told me that this

15 is only a draft, and we can get down to the specifics

| 16 as we come closer to finalizing a working plan.

I7 0 You don't regard'this as specific?

18 MR. ZITZER: Objection. I would like to

I9 ask Mr. Rader to stop raising his voice to the witness.

20 JUDGE IIOYT: Stop raising your voice to the

2I witness .
,

,

) 22 BY MR. RADER:t

23 0 You don't regard this as specific?

24 A I don't regard what as specific?
. Aes-Festoral Repo,ters, Inc.

25 0 You don't regard the numbers in attachment o as
-

. _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ ~
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I specific?

2 A I didn't say I didn't regard numbers as specific.

3G ., Numbers are always specific,
w/

4 Q I thought your testimony was that this list

5 wasn't soecific and as you got closer to a final draft

6 with specifics, then you would get down to brass tacks or

7 something like that.

8 A They have told me in the nast that I should

9 not be concerned about things that they have placed

10 in the township plan, that we are just trying to work

II out an overall plan.

12 O Is it your --
w

) 13 A And these were the generalizations they had made.m,

Id
O Is it your testimony that the information

15 in attachment 0 in the successive drafts which you

16 received was something that Energy Consultants told
,

I7 you were generalizations and need not be regarded as

18 important or need not be accurate or need not be correctly

I' stated as to what you perceived to be your needs?

20 A Fty understanding is that they will incorporate

21 my figures into future drafts.
m

| 22
O With regard to the November 20th exercise,

23 did you receive any comments from any representative of

24

Aar-Federal Reportets, Inc.

25
in the operations at that time which could be traced

a. _. . _ _ _ _ . _ . .__ _.
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1 to any deficiencies in staffing? -

2 A FEMA told me that we would need far more neople
f

37s than participated in the drill and that we should be
(_

4 prepared to be able to run an operating center around the

5 clock over a protracted period of time.

6 0 Who told you that?

7 A The FEMA representative.

8 O Do I:. interpret you correctly to mean that

9 the only deficiency provided by the FEMA observer was

10 that you did not have a 24-hour shifting complement

II for the individuals for which you had a 12-hour shift?

12 A No, that was not the only deficiency he

)L 13 mentioned, no.

14 Q Did you ever see a cony of the FEMA report

'
5 which was filed as a result of that exercise?

L I0 A No. I have never seen that.

17 0 What particular other staffing deficiencies

18 did the FEMA observer advise you of?

19 A He advised me of other deficiencies. I didn't

20 know that you neant just staffing deficiencies.

21 .O Yes,.that was my concern. Any staffing

(m'
~( ). 22

_

deficiencies other than the fact that you didn't have a

23 24-hour canplement as opposed to the five people there -

24 who provided a 12-hour complement.
| An-ressem nepo,wes, Inc.

25 A He told me that he agreed. that we did not have

i

__. __-___ _ _______- ___ - ____.- _ - _ _ - -
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1 enough volunteers even to run generally.

2 O Even to what generallv?

3 A That it wasn't just the issue of whether wef3
( )s

4 would have people to relieve existing people. That he

5 agreed that we did not have sufficient personnel to

6 implement a nlan at this time.

7 Q Did he tell you what other personnel or

8 functionsyou needed to properly implement your plan?

9 A This was in the middle of the drill. We

10 didn' t havetime to discuss it at length.

II Q I see.

12 Is it your idea, with regard to your concerns
,

_-j 13 on traffic congestion, that there is a time frame within

I4 which evacuation must be accomplished in order for the

15 plan to be deemed effective?

16 A I think that would depend on the nature of

I7 the accident.

18 Q Why is that?

39 A Why would it depend on the nature of the accident?

20 g yeg,

21 A My understanding is that there are situations

i 22 where you would need to move people quickly. There

23 are other situations, for instance, when the problen

24 develops gradually that you would have much more time.
Ace-Federot Reporters, Inc.

25
Q Is it your understanding of emergency planning, as

L
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1 would be implemented with regard to a radiological

2 accident, that some decision would be made and then
i

- 3 there would be an effortato speed up or slow down
b,s

4 the evacuation based upon the estimate of the time

5 available?

6 A Could you repeat your question?

7 Q Is it your idea, under emergency planning

8 principles that are applicable in the Commonwealth of

9 Pennsylvania and that would be utilized by your area

10 that planning officials might try to speed up an evacuation

11 because of sono perceived danger with regard to an

12 accident at Limerick?
,~~

(_) 13 A I would believe that that is possible that they

14 would try and do it.

15 0 Is that what your concerns is with regard
~

16 to traffic congestion, that the people might not be

17 able to get out in time before they were endangered by

18 a radioactive release from the facility?

39 IA Yes. That is basically my concern, that

20 traffic could get tied up for too long a period of time.

21
; g I see,. Do you know whether any effort has
rm
(_) 22 been made to ascertain the estimated time which would

23 be required to evacuate portions of the emergency planning
24 zone and the energency planning zone in its entirety?

As.4 .esem n.poewes,Inc.

25 A I understand that a study was done.

_ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ - - - __-________ _-_____-____-_____ __- _ ___ _- _ -_ - _-_ .___ _ _____
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I Q Do you understand --

2 (Alarm signal sounded.)

3,G, MR. RADER: It is very late. I will stop.
.

4 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Mr. Goodwin?

XXXXXX 5 CROSS-EXAMINATION

6 BY MR. GOODWIN:

7 Q I an Mr. Goodwin from the Commonwealth. I

i

8 just have a counle of questions I want to clear up.

9 You ad some testimony very early about

10 the establishment of the EPZ boundary. I want to clear

II that-up.

12 Do you know when the actual boundary line

I3 for the EPZ was established?

14 A Do you mean what date or what draf t?

15 0 No. What year, basically, do you know when

16 that was established?

I7 A No, I don't. ,

18 0 Did you ever have any discussions with Mr. Rober ,

i

as to how the EPZ boundary was established in Berks

20 County?

21
'

A I did discuss with him at one point, because

22 I had seen something in the newspaper, that the boundary

23 was going to be revised, whether that was the case. And

24 he told me that the boundary had been given a certain
Am-Federet Reporters, Inc.

25 amount of grace or that it actuallv exceeded regulation.

..
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1 Q In your discussions with Mr. Reber, did he

2 ever say to you that the actual, final determination

; g-({ 3 of the boundary line was done in coordination with the
.O.

4 state and the counties that surround the Limerick
,

5 facility?

6 A I'm sorry. I guess I am getting tired.

7 Could you-repeat your cuestion?

8 Q Yes.

9 In your discussions with Mr. Reber, did he

10 ever state to you that the final boundary lines were

11 ' determined after discussions were held between the >

12 state and'the counties surrounding the Limerihk facility?
;( . 13 A I don't believe he ever told me that.

Id 0 Are you aware that that is how the boundary

15 line was, in fact, established, that it was done in

16 conjunction with. discussions between the state and the

17 counties of' Montgomery, Chester, Berks and Bucks?

18 A I.didn't know that the state was involved in that.
19 MR. GOODWIN: No other questions.

20 JUDGE HOYT: All right.. FEMA's counsel.

XXXXXXXX 21 CROSS-EXAMINATION.

22 BY MR. CASSIDY:
,

23 Q My name.is Brian Cassidy. I'am attorney.for

24
.. . the ' Federal Emergency Management Agency. I would like to
Aso-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
follow up where Mr. Goodwin left off with regard to the issue.

:
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I of the ten-mile EPZ boundary in Union Township.

2 I believe you testified that you were told |
|

3 in a conversation with Mr. Deck that -- and I think it
, ,

-

4 was your words that it would be legal problems to extend

5 the boundary beyond what was indicated on the draft

6 that you were reviewing at the time.

7 A That was my understanding.

8 O As I am looking at the boundary, it appears

9 that the current boundary that goes through Union

10 Townhip is a road or highway; is that correct?

II A The current boundary is a road or highway?

12 Which current --
,

13 0 Well, I an looking at a man that is LEA Exhibit E-16.

I# It is a July 1984 nap. If I may approach the witness

15 and show her the --

6 JUDGE IIOYT: Yes. I think it is June 1983

I7 though.
.

!

MS. ZITZER: It has to be the June 1983 man |18

to be E-16.
|

20 MR. CASSIDY: I got this one from Mr. liippert j

21 who said this is the good map.

22 JUDGE IIOYT: Well, we haven't getten that one

23 in evidence yet, Mr. Cassidy. That is the reason why

24
*

Ace-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 MS. ZITZER: I believe 16 would probably be the
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I map the witness is familiar with also.

2 BY MR. CASSIDY:

3(''; Q I am showing the witness the June 1983 map.
v

4 (Pause.)

5 Have you had an opportunity to find the

6 boundary on that map?

7 A Yes.

8 Q It has been identified as LEA E-16.

9 A Yes.

10 0 Can you tell from the map or do you know,

II
having looked at the map, what the boundary is in

I Union Township?

13 A It looks like Red Corner Road, but there is

no names of streets on this map.

15
Q Is that consistent with your understanding based

|

on your review of the various drafts as to what the !

I7 boundary within Union Township is?
l

18 A Yes.

O It appears to me that thatroad basically !

20 divides Union Township in half. Is that a correct

21 assessment?
,

A Possibly thirds, third to a half.

23 0 With a third being in and two-thirds being outt

24
~~

Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
A Yes. It is a little less than half that is in.
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1 O When you had the conversation that you testified

2 to with Mr. Deck, could you give us a time frame of

37q when that conversation occurred?
L/'

4 A About including the whole townshin?

5 0 Yes.

6 A: i That was maybe back at draft 1 or 2. It was

7 very early on.

8 Q In terms of a date?

9 A A couple of years ago, but I couldn't give vou

10 a date.

11 Q And when you had that discussion with him,

12 were various members of the board of supervisors present
/mi 13 or was that just a conversation between you and Mr. Dock? ,

14 A I can't remember'whether Don nutekunst was

15 present at that time. It was pretty earlv on. Ile

16 may have been.

17 0 At any time either before that convesation

18 with Mr. Deck or subsequent to it did you ever discuss

19 with either the county emergency planning coordinator

20 or anyone from PEMA, including the entire Union

21 Township within the plume exposure emergency planning zone?

22 A I had discussed that with thh county
'

23 coordinator prior to being told that there were

24
legal and financial problems in doing that for the township.

Ace-Federet Reporters, Inc.

25
0 Was Mr. Dock the person who told you that there
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I were legal and financial problems?

2 A I believe it was. It was the person from

3

/] Energy Consultants that came out. Ile came out to
v

4 every meeting but one.

5 Q lie being Mr. Deck?

6 A yes,

7 Q Just one last questionon that, just so I am

8 clear. Was it your testimony that it was the board

9 of supervisors that requested the inclusion of the

10 entire township in the --

II A Yes, it was.

12

|O It wasn't just your idea, it was the board of

I~3
33

,/ supervisors?

I4 A No. It was discussed at a township

15 meeting. At that time the board of supervisors thought

16 that if plans were going to be made for part of the

37 township, they should be made for the whole townshin.
,

18 When they were told that they might, as a

39
township, be held responsible for any expenses past

20 ten miles, you know, any expenses incurred in programs

2I that went past ten miles, they decided to drop that.

22
Q Let me see if I can be clear if you can

23 recall the conversation that occurred several years ago.

Were you told that it was illegal to includewm n,,,,,, , ,

25
the entire township, or was the -- were you told that
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.

I any financial obligations for planning beyond ten!
L

j 2 miles would not be -- would be the responsibility of the

3g] _ township?
t V

( 4 A To the best of my memory and my understanding

5 of it was that we were told that when the governor
~

;

6 declares a state of emergency and suggests that people

7 be evacuated, that that state of emergency only covers
! 8 ten miles from the plant and that if we would want to

9 move people beyond that ten-mile limit, that then it

10 would not be covered by the kinds of funds that are

II available in case of an emergency.

I2 I guess that would be -- I don't know, didaster

13 funding to cover the expenses of doing that.
;

14 0 Was that the extent of it, or was something

15 else said with regard to the legality of planning for

16 beyond the ten miles?

17 A My understanding was that it was a legality

I8 that the governor only declares a state of emergency

I' '

within ten miles.

'O O Does Union Township have a full-tine

21 solicitor or town council?
,-

(,i 22 A Not a full time one. Thev have one that comes
23 to the monthly meetings.

O Was the -- I assume that after you had the, ,

'
conversation with Mr. Deck or sono other representative from

e
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I Energy Consultants that you brought this information

2 back to the board of supervisors; is that correct?

3 A Yes. In fact, I am sure that one of thep/w
4 supervisors was told this same thing along with me.

5 Maybe it was at a separate meeting. But I know that

6 they discussed it. And when they were told that at

7 that meeting, they said, well, basically they didn't

8 want to incur any debts that were not covered by

9 disaster funds.

10 0 To the best of your knowledge, was the issue

II ever brought up with the town solicitor to confirm

12 the information that you had been given?

O(j I3
_

A I an not aware of it being brought up.

I4 0 If I might, I know your papers have been

15 somewhat cast about there on the table as people

16 have been asking questions. I have a few questions

37 with regard to the survey responses that you had
i

18 testified to earlier.

19 If you could find those, I will give you a

20 minute to do that.

2I (Pause.)

22/ 3 ygg,s

23
Q I wanted to be clear, at one point when you

were initially testifying from what I thought was theu p , % ,,,,,, ,

survey report, I believe Judge lloyt asked to get it

_
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I clear on the record if you were referring to notes.

2 Do you recall Judge licyt asking you that?

3q. A Yes. I vaguely do.

k)
4 O At that time were you referring to your notes

5 or were you reading from the survey reports? Were you

6 . testifying from the survey reports themselves at that point?

7 A. I was looking at the survey reports. On the

8 survey reports I have. penciled in concerns on some of

9 them.

10 Q So that there are notes that you had written

II 'on the survey reports that you had received from

12 Energy Consultants?

13 A That is correct.

14 Q As I understand your testimony -- strike that.

15 When did you receive these survey responses

16 from Energy Consultants?

I7 A Are you talking about the compilation list

18 or the actual surveys themselves?:

39 0 I am talking about the actual surveys themselves,

20 the documents that have been -- the blank form that

21 has been identified as Exhibit 44 that, as I understand

,m
22() your testimony, Energy Consultants sent vou the filled

23 out forms that had been returned to them.

#
A Actually, they were handed to ne the night of

As fanns n po,=,,, one.

25 the township training which would have been, I believe,

1

d' _2,
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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I October.
'

2 O October of 1984?

J ND 30 3 A '84.

4

4

5
I

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

O 'a

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

0 2

23

24
Ace-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25

. - . .. - .-., - -, -. .-. _.-- . . . , - - . . . . - _ - , , . - , . - _ , . --



_.

18,769
T31 MM/mm1

0 When did you receive the compilation list from
1

2 Energy Consultants?

A It was before that. Was that one of the cover
3

letters that this gentleman showed me? It might have had
4

the date there.
5

0 That may have been.
6

A I don't have tre letter with me, I don't think.
7

Q It was sanetime before you received the actual
8

survey forms, though?
9

A That's correct.
10 .

l

.ij Q Now I believe you testified that after you received
i

the survey forms,in October, sometime later, and you started |
12

1

-to review those specific forms that you returned -- |.('N j3

s_/ j

A Uh, huh. |34
!

15 -Q Can you give us a time fame as to when that occurred?

A When I. reviewed the forms themselves? |
16

!
i

|
17 0 Yes. |

A It was around the time of the drill that we
18

participated in in November, but I couldn't tell you specifi-|j9 .

|
1cally when that was.20
i

0 This was the November 25th drill -- November 20th,
20

excuse me.
.

. 22

A Yes.
23

24 Q Was it before that, or after,1f you recall?

~ Ace Federd Reportees, Inc.

25 A I'm not sure, it.was right around that time.

- - - - _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _
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nm2 -
1 Q Now, as I understand your previous testimony, as

2 you are reviewing those survey responses, and I believe

3 you read some of them earlier in your testimony, it was
. O,es

4 at that time that you discovered that there were discrepan-

5 cies between the people who needed certain assistance from

6 your review of the resonses, when you compared it to the

"

7 survey list that you had been provided earlier.

8 Is that correct?

9 A Yes, there were discrepancies.

10 Q Now the survey list thi.you had been given earlier,

I
11 are the numbers.on that list the same numbers that appear in ,

i

12 the plan, I believe -- I believe it is at F-1, that Mr. Rader

-/m

Q 13 .had cross examined you about?

14 (Witness examining document.)

15 A Yes.
!

16 Now there is a list that is not covered by F-1. 5
i

f17 Q A second list?

i A A list of those needing transportation.
_

'18
,

,

Ll9 0 Okay . _ I

-20 Could you look at page G-1 of the plan tha t,you ,

21 have before you?

.fm .

(| '22 A Yes.-

- 23 Q- Is that the remainder of the list that you received
,

:24 from: Energy Consultants?
Amfedest Reporters, Inc.

-25 .Do those needs appear on tha t page?

' 3:
. _ _ - _ _ - - _ - _ _ . _ _ _ ._- ._ __ _ _ _ -____ . _ _ . _ _ _ _
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mm3
I A I would have to add up the column bre.

2 O Okay.

3 A It should be quite close. I can't tell you for
7

G
4 sure whether it is the exact same number.

5 Q Okay. Is it a very long list? Ilow long will it

6 take you to add them up?

7 Just a second?

8 (Witness referring to document.)

9 A I count 23 on this list, and there is 22 listed |
!

10 in the plan.

II
Q Close enough. I would say close enough for j

12 government work. Since most of us here are government employees,

I) I3 I won't say that.
!

Q Now would it be fair to say then that the numbers }Id

!

in the list that you received from Energy Consultants are ,'15

I0 at least, if not exact, at least closer, the basis as you

I7 understand it of the numbers that appear in the Draft 6 of |

the plan? |18

I9 A Yes. I understand that they date those numbers on ,

!

20 these lists that they gave me.

!21 Q And if you could look at the front coverJjust to

22 refresh my recollection, what is the date of the Draft 6

23 of the plan?

24 A September of '84.
Ace-Federal Reporten, Inc.

25 So it wasn't until about around November 20th ofQ

t-
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mm4 1984 that you started questioning the numbers that appeared

on those lists Mr. Rader cross examined you about?

Is that correct?
3

~

e
~

- A That's correct.
4

Q Now, since you discovered what you have considered

at least discrepancies in those numbers, have you had any

conversations with Energy Consultants about advising them

that you discovered discrepancies in the nunbers?

A- No, my conversations thus far were with Bob Reber.

and Mr. Seasholtz.
10

Q And it was Mr. --
,j

1

A Seasholtz, I believe.

O I believe you said Mr. Seasholtz was here earlier.

Is he still in.the room?
14

s, e s.
15

'

O Could you identify him, point him out?

(Witness complying.)-

JUDGE HOYT:,I'm sorry, which one? i

TIIE WITNESS: .In the gray jacket.
,g

BY MR. CASSIDY:
20

t-

0 And Mr.'Seasholtz is a PECO employee? !

(T A Yes, he is.
g '22

0- But I believe in-cross _ examination by Mr. Rader

you could not identify what division or office he worked out
, - g

" " "* " of, is that correct?

.
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**
i A I'm not aware of what division he works in.

2 O You did mention something about, he was the person

3 you were to call, was to call you?

-(vs>

4 A He is the person that calls me, usually from

5 Philadelphia Electric. There is others.

6 Q Now, I assume in the context of emergency planning

for Union Township that he calls you?
7

A Yes.
8

9 Q So you have had ongoing relationship. with this

10 individual with_ regard to emergency planning?

11 A I would like you to rephrase that.

12 (Laughter.)

;[ ] j3 Q Okay. You have had an ongoing contact with him
s_

l

14 in a professional capacity with regard to planning for Union

i

15 Township?

16 A I have had periodic contact with him, and.he has:

17 had periodic contact with both Supervisors and Township

18 Secretary in particular, j

19 Q So this isn't a one-shot deal where you have to

talk to him about what -- whether or not there is-going to
20

'

be'a followup survey?21

.[ L 22 A: No. He had called me on that occasion.
s/

23 Q Okay. And that was something that came up in

24 the conversation?
Aar-Federst Reporters, in:.

.25 A -Right.
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mm6 I Q When did that conversation occur, if you can

2 recall?

3( A I would guess it was, maybe, two weeks ago.

4 Q So, up until the time -- strike that.

5 You had previously testified that in your conversa-

6 tion with Mr. Reber, who is the Berks County Emergency

7 Management Coordinator, that Mr. Reber had indicated to you

8 not to worry about the discrepancies, that there was going to

9 be a follow up survey.

10 Is that correct? !

II A Uh, huh. |

12 O When was your conversation with Mr. Reber on that

fl iI3V point? ;

l-
Id A When was it? I

!

0 Yes. I15

16 A -It'is the day.after the drill, which would have !

|
'

17 been the 21st.

18 Q So, up until'two weeks ago when you had the

I9 conversation with Mr. Seasholtz -- is that the correct

20 pronounciation?
.

21 A Mr. Seasholtz?
f:

22 Q _Yes.

23 A Ie m not sure whether that is the correc t pronouncia-

~24 tion. I hope so.
Am-Federd Reporters, Inc.

25
.O In'any event,'up until two weeks ago, you were
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mm7
I under the impression that another survey was going to be

2 done, so that you weren't too concerned about the numbers,

3 vis a vis the discrepancies you had discovered.c

.

J
4 A That's correct.

5 0 I assume you are under the impression when the

6 supplementary survey was done, that those discrepancies would,

7 hopefully, be clarified.
I

8 Is that correct? f
i

9 A That's correct. I

I10 Q I believe you testified with regard to some

II cross examination from Mr. Rader with regard to the meeting

I2 that you attended that was sponsored by the Limerick Ecology

13') Action Group. That the meeting you had mentioned where the
;

Id emergency coordinators from various communities had attended j;

!
15 was a number of years ago.

16 Was that your testimony?
i
'i7I A I believe it was, yes.

i18 Q Can you give us a time frame as to when. Was it

19 one year, two years, more than that? j

20 A It was more than a year ago. Whether it was

2I two years ago, I am not sure. |
!
t

22 Q You had also testified that you had attended |

23 another LEA Meeting where an employee of Pennsylvania
|

Emergency Management Agency made a presentation. f24
Am Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 In terms of time, dicn1 did that meeting occur?
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mm8 I A It was somewhere around that same time period.

2 Q I believe you also said that you had contributed

fl 3 some money to LEA.
D'

4 Is that correct?

5 A Uh, huh.

6 Q When did that occur?

7 A I couldn' t pin it down to a time. I am not sure.

8 g .Within the past year?

9 A I believe it was.

10
, 0 I believe you . testified you weren' t certain of J

II the amount.

I2 A That's gorrect.

,f
- ;

'v . Q Is LEA involved in other activities besides |~I3

14 their participation in the Limerick-proceedings?

15 A I believe they are,-but I am not sure.

!0 Q Does the fact that you contributed money to that
|

I7 organization affect your judgment in your capacity as
i

18 emergency management c;ordinator=for Union Township? |
i

A I don' t b'elieve -- I believe that it enhances it. . .-
|

20 .If I might explain, I do have a concern about the Limerick I
!
,

21 Power Plant, and I would prefer that it not be in the area,

rm
~j- 22 where I live.

23 Due to that concern, I feel that it is really f
l'gg importantcto have the best possible emergency plans for the.

Ao-Federal Reportees, Ins -

25 . citizens of my township.
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I MR. CASSIDY: If I may, Judge Hoyt, I would like

.2 to ask through the Board, if Mr. Rader would provide me with

3 a copy of the letter that he had shown to counsel earlier.

4 It is an April 16th, 1984 letter from Mr. Deck.

5 JUDGE HOYT: That is 93, 94, 95 in this witness's

6 testimony. I don' t know which one it is.

7 Do you know, Mr. Rader.

8 (Document handed to counsel for FEMA by

9 counsel for Applicant.)

10 MR. RADER: I wonder if any other counsel have

II that. I haven't been able to find that myself. I think

12 it was an April 2nd letter.

I3 - Maybe the witness has it up there.

Id MR. CASSIDY: That is not the letter I am

15 referring to, Judge Hoyt. Unless I am mistaken, and .

Mr. Rader's-and other counsels' recollection may be different,!16

; f

17 we were shown two letters that purported to transmit Draft f.

5 of'the plan, and one was dated April 2nd, which was the f18

one.that was shown to the witness.

20 The other was dated April 16th.

- 21 I was looking for the April 16th. letter.

,-

k.m)s 22 - MR. RADER: If I may, your Honor, I think I can

23 clarify'that.

' The first letter I mentioned,.I was incorrect.
Aca-Federal Reporters, in:,

~ 25 It was an AprilLl6th letter which transmitted implementing

.
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;; ' mml 0' I procedures, and I withdrew that question. {
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1 JUDGE HOYT: It is the April 2nd letter.

2 MR. CASSIDY: If I may, I would like to look at

3 th'e April 16th letter because my recollection is different.

[ s.u\
4 JUDGE HOYT: Do you still have that April 16th

5 letter?

6 MR. RADER: I have just given it to counsel.

7 JUDGE HOYT: All right.

8 MR. CASSIDY: Thank you.

9 I stand corrected, Mr. Rader has clarified that

10 for me.

'

11 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Good.

12 Mr. Rader, I would like to get the 93, 94 and 95

(~N 13 exhibits together so I'll know which ones --
~

- %.)

14 MR. RADER: Yes, we'll provide those.

15 I think the April 2nd letter, however, is on

16 the witness table..-

17 MR. CASSIDY: That's correct.

18 JUDGE HOYT: That's right, and the witness is

19 handing it to you now, Mr.-.Rader.

20 (Document handed to Counsel.)

21 JUDGE HOYT: You had better retrieve it, though,

jl ~22 'so that it can be available to other counsel.
x_/f

23 MR. CASSIDY: If'I may just have a minute, your

24 Honor,
J Ass-Federal Reportm, Inc.

25 JUDGE HOYT: 'I beg your pardon?

: . . _ _ . . ,_. - . - -. _ _ - - . ._- _ _ - _
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1 MR. CASSIDY: If I may just take a second to

2 review my notes.

-A 3 (Pause.)
A.,

14 MR. CASSIDY: I'm ready to continue.

5 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Go ahead, Mr. Cassidy.

6 BY MR. CASSIDY:

7 G Ms. Lowery, you gave some testimony with regard

8 to your -- uhen I say "your," the Union Township's efforts

9 to obtain volunteers to carry out the emergency plans.
.

10 And I believe at one point you indicated you had

11 put notices in some of the local papers, is that correct?

12 A It wasn't like a paid advertisement. We

7-)s - 13(_ contacted the papers and asked them if they would do a

14 story about our need for volunteers and about an upcoming.

'15 public meeting.

16 G And at some later time in-your testimony you

17 said something.about 20 notices, and I wasn't clear as to

18 what you were talking about.

19 A~ Okay. It was letters. We sent lettars to 20

20 groups.- They were service organizations, churches -- I

- 21 have'a list of.those groups -- service organizations,.
( i-s .() 22 churches, sportsmen's clubs and also I think there's one

23 or.two other surrounding municipalities not in the EPZ.

24 And in that letter we told them that we very
Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 : desperately needed volunteers for our. emergency plan

,__
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1 and asked that if they had anyone within their organization

2 that was willing to volunteer, we gave them a form of what

-

3 kind of information we would need: name, address, phone

4 number.

5 g And when did you send out those notices, those

6 20 letters that you are referring to?

7 A Hold on, I have the list.

8 The first letter was sent out on March 8th, 1984.

9 A second notice was sent to these people in early May of

10 1984.

11 .G So you sent two letters to those 20 groups that

12 jou have identified?
,~

-( 13 A. That's correct.

'14 G Okay.

15 And was it from those letters that you received

-16 the, I believe you testified, two volunteers from a church

17 group and -- I think that was it on that.

18 A We also received some volunteers from one of the

19 area fire companies but it was later determined that.they-

20 were already committed to helping in some other capacity.

21 G' IX) you have any plans to send out similiar letters

,m

j 22 in the future to attempt to solicit individuals to meet your*

:23 ' emergency planning needs?

24 A- We will try this or something else. We intend
Am-Fafwel Repo,tps. Inc.

25 to continue to solicit volunteers.but we don't have a specific
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1 plan at this point of how to do that.

2 O Have you had discussions with Mr. Reber, the

3 -Berks County Emergency Management Coordinator, as toj3
(__)

4 obtaining volunteers to staff your needs?
.

5 A I have had several conversations with him talking

6 about our shortage of volunteers. He did mention at one

7 point that there's a -- I don' t know what branch of the

8 military but I think they're from Wilkes-Barre that might

9 be able to come down to our township to fill in. But I'm

! 10 not clear exactly how that works.

'll G Okay.

12 I believe you also testified that during the

, ~~) 13 November 20th exercise an individual from FEMA had indicatedy

v

14 to you during the course of that exercise that you were

15 short-staffed.

16 Do you recall who the' FEMA person was who was an

17 observer in the Union Township EOC that evening?

18 A' I don' t remember his name. !

19 G- Were there any other observers from the state in

20 .tdun Union Township EOC that evening?

21 A. There was a state observer, yes.

,,

j- 22 g Were there any other observers besides the state
,

23 .and the FEMA observer?

24 A I believe there was more than one state observer,
Asm-Fassem Reporwn, inc.

25 but they were~there only for part of the time.

|
|
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\

[ 1 G Okay.

| 2 But to the best of your recollection it was the

;,. 3 person from the Federal Emergency Management Agency that
1 i

! .Q
| 4 made that comment to you?
|

5 A Oh, I know for sure it was him.
|

6 G Fine.

7 (Time signal sounding.)

l' 8 MR. CASSIDY: I believe that's the end of my

9 time.

10 JUDGE HOYT: That's right,

11 MR. CASSIDY: No further questions.

12 JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Hassell.

y.
13 MR. HASSELL: Thank you. I just have a few)t,

14 questions.

15 CROSS-EXAMINATION

'16 -BY MR. HASSELL:

17 G^ Good evening, Ms. Lowery, my name is Mr. Hassell,
..

18 Counsel for NRC Staff.

39
, To follow up with respect to your contacts with

20 the Berks County emergency coordinator.with respect to your

21 unmet needs for personnel, do you know whether Mr. ' Reber

G- '22 passed those unmet needs'on'to the state?
~

-

x) -

23 A I have no knowledge _of what Mr. Rober did.

' 24 0 -Prior to your receiving the subpoena seeking your
Ae-Fassess neporiers. Inc.

.25 presence to testify, have you ever expressed an interest in

I

~'
. . . _ _ ..-- -_- .. - -
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1 testifying in this proceeding?

2 A I believe at one point I was asked if I would

. y 3 be willing to testify and I said I would be willing.
J{u)

4 G Who did you have that discussion with?

5 A Ms. Zitzer.

6 g So is it your testimony that at one point in

7 time -- Well let me back up.

8 Can you recall approximately when tnat discussion

9 took place?

10 A I don't know when it took place, no.

11 G So is it your testimony that you expressed to

'12 the LEA representative your willingness to voluntarily
,m

). .13 testify at this proceeding?i

4

14 A I was asked if I would be willing to testify at

15 some point and I said I'would be.

16 .MR. RADER: I'm-sorry, I didn't hear the answer.
.

17 THE WITNESS: I was asked if I would be willing
:,

18 to testify'at some point and I said_I would be.

19 BY MR. HASSELL:

; -20 g I understand.

21 And if we might focus on that for a moment, can

(3
i, ,J . 22 you recall possibly when that was:- before Christmas,

23 after Christmas, before. Thanksgiving, after Thanksgiving?

24 Do you.have some time frame?
Aes-Federed Reporters, Inc.

125 A I would say it was before Thanksgiving. It seems
-

1

_ . "
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1 to me it was some time ago.

2 G Was any contact made -- well, were you contacted

3 by LEA subsequent to that time with respect to your
b,o_

4 providing any testimony in this proceeding subsequent to

5 the discussion that you just testified about?

6 A Okay.

7 G -- and of course prior to receiving the subpoena?

8 A I had a phone contact.with Ms. Zitzer about when

9 I would be home for her to serve the subpoena.

'10 JUDGE HOYT: I didn't get that answer,let me have

11 that again, will you please?

12 THE WITNESS: I had a phone contact with Ms. Zitzer

;~

(J- _13 _about when I would be home for the subpoena to be served.

14 MR. HASSELL: May I continue, Judge Hoyt?

15 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, please.

16 BY MR. HASSELL:
,

17 G At the-time you indicated the willingness to

-18 testify in these proceedings, was there.any discussion about

19 the' subject matter or the nature of the items that you
*

20 : might testify about?

21 A I>was told that the questions would involve

,,,

') 22w; volunteers and the efforts we had made to get volunteers,

23 la Is it your testimony you were told that -- Could

24
.

you repeat your answer? I'm not sure I understand.
Am4 sws: Reporius. Inc.

' 25 A I was told that the questions that were going to

_ _ _ _ _ _ . _ . . - _ _ _ . _ --
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1 be asked of me would have to do with our situation with

2 volunteers and the efforts we had made to get volunteers.

'3 g Were there any additional areas discussed, to,y

V
4 your knowledge?

5 A I don't remember any other areas.

6 g I would:like to return to just one area briefly --

7 A I just remember that I was told that Philadelphia

8 Electric might give me a hard time on the stand.

9 g Fair enough.

10 There is another area I would like to pursue

11 briefly.

12 I believe you have testified thatyou have in

,m

(J) 13 .the past made a contribution to LEA, is that correct?
%

14 A Yes,-that is.

15 g I believe it is also your testimony thatyou could

16 not recall'when that contribution had been made nor the
~

17 amount, is that correct?

18 A That's correct.

19 0 .Do you think it's possible to put some time frame

20 on it?

21 .Let.me-ask you this question: Do you.think it
,

)- 22 'was about a year'ago?

23 A It was within the last year. It was probably

24 less than a. year ago.-
Am-ressem nepoewes, inc.

25 ,g_ .Would-you say it was within the past six months?

'

_
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I A. Yes.

2 -G Was the contribution for less than $1,000?,

3 (Laughter.)

4 A. Very much less. I believe it was $10.

5 g Thank you.

6 MR. HASSELL: I have no further questions.
,

-7 JUDGE HOYT: All right.

i 8 Ms. Zitzer, do you want to take your redirect

|~
9 examination?

.

10 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

ll BY MS. ZITZER:

12 G Do you. recall if the representative of PEMA

p.
, _g - 13 that spoke at the LEA meeting which you testified you

14 attended was Mr. Shannon?

15 A. = The representative of~PEMA--- there was a

' 16 gentleman ~here today.that mentioned his name, he said he-

- 17 is'a large Black man.-

18 G Yes..

19 A If that's Mr. Shannon --

' 20 g My question was if you recall if.it was Mr. Shannon.

-

21 . A. I don't recall his name.
,

,Uf . 22 .G. Do you' recall whether or not he was from theg-
4

|_ 23 Hamburg' office of~PEMA?
,

24 A. :I believe he was.
- m neponers, Inc.

25 G .I.believe you~ testified that you had spoke today to,

,

-- -r n,,,e, - , , .,,.,.,,+._.w,.en,.. .,.nw-rm..,.,,,,,,.m,_ ,n.yr. w- ym,- ,,g,-,,,, n _m.sr ,,.,,.ng.., -r,,-
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1 I believe, Ms. Mulligan and Mr. Stone prior to your

2 testimony.

r-i 3 Did they discuss anything with you other than the
\)

4 fac t that you might have to stay after 5:00 to give testimony

'5 today?
,

6 A They told me that I should be prepared to have

7 ' Philadelphia Electric question whether I was credible or
1

8 honest or -- I don't know exactly what the allegation was

.9 but they said thatPhiladelphia Electric probably would

10 ' question my credibility.

11 G Did' they discuss anything else with you at that

12 time?

"L p) .. .( 13 A' Not that I can think of, no.

- - 14 G Do you recall whether or not any of the

, - 15 - conversations that you stated you had had with me regarding;

1
- 16 staffing need in Union Township were to identify whether.

' 17 or not there- was. a real and valid need that had not yet
e

p 18 been satisfied?

' 19 MR. RADER: I object to the leading nature ofg

20 the question. I think it is appropriate to inquire as to

21 :what.was discussed but I think it can be more simply asked.

,r x
'(,) . 22 MS. ZITZER: I'm willing to. rephrase it.if that's

23 .necessary.

24 JUDGE HOYT: All right. Very well.
' Am-FeierW Reponen, Inc.

- 25 BY MS. ZITZER:

|
r

4

._.
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1

I1 0 I believe you stated that you had had a

2 conversation with me regarding the fact that iou might be

r~} asked to provide some information about the staffing needs I3

\_/ |

4 in Union Township. |
I

5 Do you have any opinion, based on our conversation, )
1

6 regarding why I was seeking such information?

7 MR. RADER: Objection. Calls for speculation,

8 mental state of Ms. Zitzer.
.

1

9 JUDGE HOYT: That's true, Ms. Zitzer. If you

10 want to try again --

11 MS. ZITZER: Sure. I'll try.

12 BY MS. ZITZER:
,. - |

() 13 G When I spoke with you regarding the issue of

14 staffing needs for Union Township, did I indicate whether

15 or not I was trying to determine whether or not there was

16 .a real and valid need that had not been satisfied?

17 A You indicated to me that you wanted to knowshat i

18 our estimates were as far as how many people we needed

19 and whether we had sufficient personnel to fill that.
|

20 g I believe you stated that you had some discussion

21 with the supervisors and Mr. Reber regarding your concerns

l ). 122 ~about the sufficiency of staff to implement your plan.

23 Have you discussed the information which you |

24 ' presented today regarding the number of volunteers which
NFederal Reponen, Inc.

25 you have identified with either the supervisors or Mr. Reber? ;
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1 A The number of volunteers that we have identified?

2 Yes, I have discussed it with the supervisors, all

3 of them. I don't know whether, whe n I discussed it withf~)!x_-
~4 Mr. Reber, we got into specific numbers. I told him that #

5 we had very few volunteers and needed a good bit more.

6 G I'm not sure that I stated my question clearly.

7 I was not referring to the number of volunteers that had

8 been identified to be available, but the number of

9 individuals, based on your opinion, that you believe would

10 be required to effectively implement the plan.

11 Was that the information you were referring toe--

12 I'll rephrase the question, you look confused.

79
4 )_ 13 Have you discussed with the supervisors or

14 Mr. Reber your assessment of the number of individuals

15 that might be..needed to ' effectively implement your Radio-

16 logical Emergency Response Plan?

17 A I-discussed in detail the number of people I

18 thought would be needediwith the supervisors. '

19 In my discussion with Mr. Rober, I don't know |

'20 how much detail of numbers we got into. I just told him

21 that we had a problem in getting volunteers and told him

) 22 _that we were'far short of what we estimated needing.
.

23 g Did Mr. Reber indicate to you any particular

24 reason why he would provide you the information that there
w ssem n.porwr.,inc.

25 might be some sort of military support or volunteers

.

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ - --_



ngbl3- 18,791

1 available-from Wilkes-Barre?

2 A Did he explain why he told me that?

. /m, 3 G Yes.
(._)

4 A My understanding why he told me that is that

5 we are supposed to give our unmet needs to the county and

6 that that was part of what the county had available or

t

7 someone above us had available to fill in unmet needs.

8 G To the best of your knowledge, how far away

9 is Wilkes-Barre?

10 JUDGE HOYT: From where, Ms. Zitzer?

II MS. ZITZER: From Union Township.-

12 THE WITNESS: I would estimate it probably takes

f~g

(_). 13 three hours to drive there, but I'm not sure. I don't

14 usually go to Wilkes-Barre.

15 BY MS . ZITZER:

16 0 If the entire part of Union Township was located

17 in the Emergency Planning Zone, would that include part

18 of' French Creek State Park?

19 MR. RADER: Objection, beyond the scope of

20 cross.

21 JUDGE HOYT: Yes, Ms. Zitzer, that is also

n j. 22 calling for a speculative answer. The objection is sustained.3

,

. 23 BY'MS. ZITZER:

24 g .Mr. Rader showed you an April 2nd, 1984 transmittal ~.

Ae-Federe Repo,mes. Inc.

25 letter that stated it was being sent with draft five of
.

- - , _ - - - , - - - - - -- - - - - - - - - - - _ - - - - - - - --------,,---__------_-_____---,-----_---s_.- - _ - - - - - - - - - - -- A
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1

the township plan.
2

And with respect to the cover letter that Mr. Rader
3

,) showed you, do you specifically recall whether or not you
4

did receive a copy of draft five of the plan at that time
5

with that cover letter?
6

MR. RADER: Objection, asked and answered.
7

JUDGE HOYT: Mr. Rader, this time we'll permit
8

the question.

9 |
MS. ZITZER: Thank you. I

10

THE WITNESS: The question is do I have a
!'11

specific rememberance of receiving draft five? f
12

|BY MS. ZITZER:
| 13

-"

G Yes, at that time.
14

A I don't have a rememberance of that, no. But I
15

assume that I did.
i

16 !
My confusion over the draf t five is that I know

.|
17 {

we got a copy of draft five the night of the training because
18

when they gave it to me that's the oneethat they gave me
i

19 i

in the hardbound binder and I said Gee, we already have a f
20

draft six and they just laughed and said Okay well take it
21

out and put draft six in. And that's why I thought we got
22

draft six before we get draft five. It's very possible
23

that I forgot we got draft five in April,
24

A .rens amorwr. =. G I would like to ask you to turn to page 0-1 of
25

draft six of your township plan, and I would like to ask you:
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I Under Item B entitled " Personnel," after route

2 alerting where it indicates two required, two are locally

3 available and there'is an unmet of zero, did you instruct

4 Energy Consultants to fill in those figures?

5 A No, I didn't tell them to fill in those figures.

6 0 Do you recall whether any of the prior drafts

7 of your township plan included other figures for personnel

8 under the column'of route alerting?

9 A I don't remember specifically on route alerting.

10 MS. ZITZER: I would like to tender to the witness .

-11 a copy of the April 1984 draft five simply to verify the

12 information that was contained at that time in de plan, and

ps
-( ) 13 I will show it to the other counsel.

,

14 JUDGE-HOYT: ' Very well, for the limited purpose

15 that you are going to use it in your. examination, Ms. Zitzer.'

16 (Document handed to the witness.).

17 BY MS. ZITZER:

'18 g I would like to ask you to refer to the copy of

19 draft five of.the Union Township Radiological Emergency-

20 Response which I just provided you to page 0-1 under

21 ' the item B marked " Personnel," and I would specifically-
'

[) 22 like to ask you what information is contained after Item
~

-

23 Number 1 which is entitled " route alerting?"-

24 A It has no information.
As enemas namonm sac.

- 25 g- And' prior to your, receiving' draft'six, did you
,

a- .m.__A_u___a._.._________.i ____.__m._._-m____-.._mm. ___.--___--__-m ----___.__-m___.m_ _ _ _ _ -.u. ._ ___
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I have any knowledge of the fact that Energy Consultants

2 had received the information that's contained in draft six

(~; 3 regarding two people being required and two people being
L)

4 locally available?

5 A Could you --

6 0 I'll rephrase the question, certainly.

7 I would like to turn now back to draft six of

8 the township plan which indicates on page 0-1 after the

9 personnel information for route alerting that two are

10 the total required and two are locally available.

11 I would like to ask if you know how Energy

12 Consultants obtained that information if you didn't provide

Ij 13 it to them?

14 A Would you like me to make conjecture on that?

15 G Not unless you have specific knowledge, no.

16 A The only light I could shed on it is at one

17 meeting they had talked about that possibly we could route

18 alert with only one route alert team. So it would then

19 be my assumption that that's where they got the two person

20 figure.

21 G Did you instruct them to fill in those figures

22
-

that are listed on page 0-l?

cnd#32 23 A No, I didn,t.

24
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
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Take -33
cPcge 1.

~I Q- I believe you stated that you at some point

2 h'ad informed Energy Consultants that there was some

. 3-

sort of a problem with obtaining volunteers from the

4 ' Union Township Fire Company No. 1 of Culptown; is that

5 correct?-

i

6 - A Yes.

7 Q And would you have provided that information

8 prior to your receipt of draft 6 of the Unicn Township

^9 Plan?-

10 A Draft 6 was September?

II
Q- . Draf t 6 is dated September 1984 on the cover, yes. -

I2 A' It was '-- I would say that it was soractime
.

..

13
q - :in late summer or early fall. I am not sure whether it-

I# was prior to or after draft 6.-

.-15 It would have-been around the time'that

16 Philadelphia. Electric met with myself and the supervisors

lI[ about equipment'they were willing to purchase for

18 -the township.

- MS. ZITZER:- I have_no further. questions.

'20 JUDGE ~HOYT:| ;Very well.

21
-

The witness is excused.I have no questions.

/ * -- 22
bl - Thank you for.your testimony.4

23 - THE WITNESS:- Thank you for your , throat
,

24
jww % y, ;lozengers . .

,
,

. JUDGE HOYT:.. The reporters contributed those.
.
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I (The witness stood down.)

2 JUDGE HOYT: We have to adjourn for this

r3 3 evening. We are going to have a problem with trying
tg4

4 to convene tomorrow morning at 9:00 o' clock. With the,

i

5 record that we have compiled today, our reporters are

6 not going to finish until the wee hours of the morning,

7 so that I will entertain suggestions that we meet a

8 little later.

-9 MR. RADER: Would it be first helpful to find

10 out what witnesses we will, in fact, have tomorrow

II based upon our current-knowledge?

I2 JUDGE HOYT: Well, I have scheduled on the
I

. , . .

l 13y_j list I have before me, Mr. Rader, Mr. Thompson,

14 Robert Thompson, Chairman of the Chester County Commissioners,

15 at 9:00 o' clock, then a panel -- no, I beg your pardon.

16 _Then' George Burnley.

17 MS. ZITZER: Your Honor, it might be helpful --

18 JUDGE HOYT: Then we have Bonnie August.

19 MS. ZITZER: There has been a change.

20 Mr. Burnley had not received the information that he,

2I ;was appear tomorrow instead of today. And he did come
* :r n.

(_) 22 :here today. And when we consulted with him, he just

23 is not able to be here tomorrow.

24 In view of that, we would like to withdraw our
" Ase-Federal Reporters, Inc.,

25 'requestito present him.

_

----re-'g *' %vv-9- w w- a M ve. 9 -M. -- 9t .-T-2 - a wv"r f"v-~-. rg - g --v M-p y w-
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'
1 JUDGE HOYT: Do you want to put him in on

.

.

.2 ' Thursday, our open day?

3 'MS. ZITZER: He is not available. He,q, ,

JR I
.

4 has a work conflict. Based on that, we would like to

5 withdraw our request to present hin simply because he

6 has'been --

'7 JUDGE HOYT; But you have Mr. Thonpson ready
.

8 tomorrow?

9 MS. ZITZER: Mr. Thompson we were going to

10 . all at 9:00 o' clock. I informed the parties yesterday-

II that I was also going to consult with Mr. Giamo when

12 he returned home last evening, Michael Giamo.

L(m). ., He is the supervisor from Skippack Township.
.

13
g

' I4 'He is'available to testify tomorrow, and we would like

. 15 to have Mr. Thompson,'followed by Mr. Giamo, and then

- 16 followed by Mrs. Bonnie August, the president of the

I7 Borough' Council from-Phoenixville.

18 We' instructed Mrs. August to come at 1:00 o' clock.

39- I believe any arrangements that .would be suitable to

20 cthe Board could be made-with.~ regard.to'any of the

* 21 witnesses.-

22 ' JUDGE HOYT: .Let's don't take the witness~

: 23 . Robert Thompson before sometime in the niddle of the morning.

#'
I think we simply have got to understand that these

Aso-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 ~

reporters are not going-to be able to finish this transcript,

.

c m- y 9.. m--- r#e,- ==9 --f-.-9.+ *wy , g-,,a T *'T--T ^'T""F" 'W"" * '- * " "' 4 8' "''78'8'*T h'*'*
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.
~ |

,

;l :and be ready tomorrow.

2 Does.10:30 sound unreasonable to anyone?

/A 3 MR. RADER: That is fine with the Applicant.4.)
"4 MR. CASSIDY: That is fine with FEMA.
5 MR. HASSELL: That is fine with the staff.,

} 6 ' JUDGE HOYT: And the witness can be made
~

L
7 available at 10:30?,

4

8.,. MS. ZITZER: We just checked with Mr. Campbell.

dp '9 .'who is here-from Chester County Department of Emergency
1

.10 Services. We-believe that that is --

U JUDGE HOYT: Let's get it from the individual

12 that knows the best.

.\( ),; ~ .13 Mr. Campbell, you have been sitting in the

I4 :addience. Do you' understand what the problem is?.

_

.15 These reporters will not finish with this record,,

, .16 because'we are' requiring daily transcripts, until
~

I7 ~~

sometimermuch 1ater;this evening. It is not 9:00 o' clock.

~

18 It is simply not1 reasonable to. suppose.thatL

19
; :these reporters will be able tb finish and have a*

' i20 restful'sleepLand get' ready ~to come back to this tomorrow-
,

21 before sometime.in the middle'of the morning.
.rm

()c ;22 .ILpropose~10:30. 'Does that pose any problemx

, <

23 CforLMr.| Thompson?c^"

'

. .
. -MR,' CAMPBELL: *P w /,,iv problem, I understand,

: Ass-FehrW Repormes, Inc.

25 tyour1 Honor, is thatithatihas been mentioned on the record-

.
. j

-

s

-Oc~ u

'
. . _ _ _ , m _. . . , . , ,,....-s. . . . . . _ _ . , , , , . ,,,._-.._.,5.,_.,_,._,_ . , _ , . _ _ . _ . . , ,
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-I , earlier. Mr. Thompson is a member of the SEPTA Board

2 and I believe he serves on their personnel committee

3

.b} .
which has a 1:00 o' clock meeting tomorrow afternoon.(-

4 JUDGE HOYT: God willing, Mr. Campbell, we

5 are going to get him out of here before 1:00 0' clock.

6 MR. CAMPBELL: He was concerned about that.

7 Other than that, I am sure that 10:30 would be

8 acceptable.

9 JUDGE HOYT: SEPTA meets in Philadelphia, does

10 it not?

'II MR. CAMPBELL: Yes, ma'am.

12 JUDGE HOYT: All right. We will certainly have
e
g. _ 13 him out of.here before that time.

-14 MR. CAMPBELL: I believe it will be acceptable

15 and I will contact him.

16 JUDGE HOYT: Very well. And we will certainly

I7 stay in session until we do complete his testimony

18 in order to accommodate him, if you will give us that-
t

. leeway for timing in the morning hours.

20 All right.

2I MS. ZITZER:. Your Honor,.I appreciate-
.,y
- _j 22 Mr. Campbell's willingness to contact the witness.

23 ' JUDGE HOYT: Anything else_we have?

'MS. ZITZER: So the parties are aware, other-

' Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25
than.the traffic study witnesses which Mr. Stone discussed

.__ _ - _ ._ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - -. . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ -
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I .with the parties yesterday, the completion of these

2 three witnesses will conclude LEA's case on the deferred
3

( contentions.

4 MR. RADER: The Applicant has another

5 matter. I just understood Miss Zitzer to say that she

6 spoke to the counsel regarding putting in~Mr. Giamo.

7 I have never heard any such representation from

8 Miss Zitzer.

-9 My recollection of what happened is that

10 the night before Mr. Giamo was to have been called,

II
I was informed by Miss Zitzer that she was withdrawing

12 him because she had not been able to serve him with a
,m.
Uu) 13 subpoena. And I believe that Miss Zitzer made the same

I4 representation to the Board at the hearing the next

15 It.orning and'iridicated that Mr. Giamo would not be called.
_;

16
I also recall that the Board categorically

I7 stated several times recently that subpoenaed witnesses

18 would be passed over if they were not present when called.

Now I' understand Miss Zitzer to say that

20 based upon some other conversation she has had with

2I Mr. Giamo, that she does plan to insert him' tomorrow.
: ,a
*j 22 I think that is categorically contrary to the representations

-23 of Miss Zitzer previously. It is certainly contrary to

24
everything she has told me. I believe it is also contrary. m-F m n w es,W.

25
to the_ Board's ruling that a witness could not be called'at

~,

s _.. - _ - - - . -. . _ _ . . . . . . . .
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d

1- a later time-if he was not available for the time when

2 the.sbbpoena was issued.

7: 3 JUDGE HOYT: Assuming that all the above
,

1

4 .is correct, Mr. Rader, witat is the ptoblem with just-

5 taking him tomorrow, I guess sometime before Miss August?

6 If we don't finish with Mr. Thompson and

7 :Miss August =is here, Bonnie August is here, we will

-
- t8 --take Bonnie August and Mr. Giamo, if we have any time

'9 between' the time we finish with August and 5:00 o' clock.

J10 |MR. RADER: One of the problems I perceive,

11 which-the Board has previously acknowledged --
.

~l2 JUDGE HOYT: I understand. You need your -

1 3
.

personnel - ---

14 .MR.~RADER: ENo, not personnel. I need-

15 . preparation. time. It is 9:00 o' clock now. We haven't

-16 eaten dinner yet. We do need some rest. We are

17
'

starting a~1ittle late-tomorrow,tbut I need preparation-

'

518 Jtime:with.our. people to go over:these witnesses which

'I9f;< . I!do each -night. .It is' difficult..
w.

20 JUDGELHOYT: ~ All: right, I think if there:

21 is,a preparation,zMr'.'Rader,-we will have to take him
''

-

, .

y N:
22

~

b. l : : then on Thursday.
,

. .
,

23 MS. ZITZER:' That would be acceptable.
,

r
24- LJUDGE~HOYT: -Would vou take'him on Thursdav?-.

Ase Fessem neponses. Inc.
-'

*
(25 :WeLonly..have the matter:of the studies that Mr. Stone is

n,

+

; L -

- _
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1 going to try to introduce through witnesses that will be

2 called.

'') 3 MR. RADER: Given the fact that we have
v

4 nothing else for Thursday, I think that night be better.

5 JUDGE HOYT: I think so.

6 There not going to be any problem with

7 preparation for August and Thompson, is there?

8 MR. RADER: None that I can't resolve.

9 MR. IIASSELL: One other matter briefly. I

10 would note that the time of this hearing has reallv

II seriously impacted on my plans to try and work out

12 this proposed schedule for findings. I was supposed

I 13 to receive calls within the last hour and a half from

I4 about four different parties. ,

!

I
15 But in any event, I will present you the !

i

16 status =of the matter as it stands tomorrow.

I7 JUDGE IIOYT: Yes. And that is understandable,
!

18 Mr. Hassell. There is no problem. I began the

39 process a little early in anticipation that there might

20 be some difficulty.
.

21 Very well. Tnen we have concluded the
s

22 -hearing.for today.

23 The Board will meet tomorrow norning at 10:30

2# at the Old Federal Courthouse, Market Street ant 9th.
Am-Federal Reporters, Inc.

25 (Thereupon, at 9 :00 p.m. , the hearing was recessed,

to reconvene at 10: 30 a.m. , Wednesday, January 16, 1985.)
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